# **Global Human Trafficking: A Bibliography**

(2000 - 2010)

Compiled by: Stepanka Korytova (Magstadt), Ph.D.

> With the assistance of: Chung-Lin Yang, M.A.

Edited by: Carmen D. Siering, Ph.D.

2012

Prepared for: Center for the Study of Global Change Indiana University Bloomington, Indiana



#### Global Human Trafficking: A Bibliography (2000 - 2010)

#### Introduction

The phenomenon of human trafficking has received attention from researchers who have produced numerous scholarly publications, especially in the last decade. It is hoped that research into this complex, but often misunderstood, area will receive the greater attention from human rights activists, policy makers, government agencies, and individual citizens that it rightly deserves. Global human trafficking can only be combated by targeted interventions that are free of geopolitical considerations.

While sex trafficking has received wide coverage in the media, global human trafficking includes other profitable elements, including the moving and sale of children, women, and men, usually for the purpose of labor exploitation, but also for the sale of body parts—topics that should also receive scholarly and public attention. In addition, there are a host of closely related issues, such as the impact of human trafficking on global health; laws and policies of prevention; and the protection and integration of survivors into society.

This bibliography includes research monographs, articles in scholarly journals, a few articles in newspapers and magazines, governmental and international documents, as well selected novels. The inclusion of novels is based on the belief that *belle lettres* well illustrate the subject matter as they are not entirely separate from the "real world." The entries cover an 11-year period, from 2000 to December 2010, and were culled from databases accessible from the Indiana University Bloomington Libraries.

The bibliography is divided into several topical categories and entries can appear in more than one category. The discussion of smuggling versus trafficking, including the issue of "consent," is included to show that research has illustrated the irrelevancy of the distinction between the two.

The division into regions was a complicated question since human trafficking, by its very nature, is a *global* problem. Human trafficking in some regions is closely related to the pre-1989 configuration of the world, hence the usage of the former Soviet Union. Mexico is listed with the South American countries as there are more similarities in the nature of the movement of the peoples south of the U.S. border than there are differences, even though much of the movement of people occurs over the U.S.-Mexico border. Generally, my aim was to group the regions so as not to interrupt the flow of human beings geographically.

Dedicated to my son Michael and granddaughter Tomyris. Thanks to Indiana University librarian Robert U. Goehlert and N. Brian Winchester, former director, Hilary E. Kahn, current director, and Deborah S. Hutton, assistant director, of the Center for the Study of Global Change, for essential support and advice. And finally, this work would not have been possible without Chung-Lin Yang's assistance.

Stepanka Korytova (Magstadt), Ph.D. Director, Faculty Study Group: The Many Faces of Human Trafficking Center for the Study of Global Change Indiana University Bloomington, Indiana August 2012

## **Global Human Trafficking: A Bibliography**

(2000 - 2010)

## Table of Contents

Part I: Issues	
Trafficking of Children	4
Human Trafficking: Gender Analysis	
Trafficking and Global Health	
Sex Trafficking	
Research in Human Trafficking	70
Trafficking of Labor	
Legal Issues	
Human Rights	107
Migration	118
Prevention/Protection	
Reintegration/Rehabilitation/Rescue	158
Modern Slavery	162
Smuggling	

### Part II: Regions

Africa 1	180
Asia1	184
Australia and New Zealand1	199
European Union, Switzerland, Norway, and Iceland	201
Mexico, Central and South America	211
Viddle East	215
Non-EU Balkan Countries and Turkey 2	218
Russia and the Former Soviet Union	
United States and Canada 2	224
Part III: Fiction	239

#### **Part I: Issues**

### **Trafficking of Children**

- Abunimah, Ali, and Sarah Blower. 2010. The Circumstances and Needs of Separated Children Seeking Asylum in Ireland. *Child Care in Practice* 16 (2):129-146.
- Agarwal, Indrani. 2008. Combating Child Trafficking. New Delhi, India: Adhyayan.
- Ahmad, Natasha. 2001. In Search of Dreams: Study on the Situation of the Trafficked Women and Children from Bangladesh and Nepal to India. Dhaka, Bangladesh: International Organization for Migration.
- Ali, Mohammad Imran. 2005. An Overview of Trafficking in Women and Children in India. *Women's Link* 11 (4):3-6.
- American Exploitation and Trafficking of Children in Central America. 2001. *ECPAT* International News Letter (36).
- Amnesty International. 2004. So Does It Mean that We Have the Rights? Protecting the Human Rights of Women and Girls Trafficked for Forced Prostitution in Kosovo. London: Amnesty International.
- Anti-Slavery International. 2002. The Trafficking of Child Camel Jockeys to the United Arab Emirates. Report to the UN Working Group on Contemporary Forms of Slavery. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Arat, Zehra F. 2002. Analyzing Child Labor as a Human Rights Issue: Its Causes, Aggravating Policies, and Alternative Proposals. *Human Rights Quarterly* 24 (1):177-204.
- Arnold, Christina, and Andrea M. Bertone. 2002. Addressing the Sex Trade in Thailand: Some Lessons Learned from NGOs. Part I. *Gender Issues* 20 (1):26.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.
- Asian Development Bank. 2003. Combating Trafficking of Women and Children in South Asia: Regional Synthesis Paper for Bangladesh, India and Nepal. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asian Development Bank. 2004. Technical Assistance (Financed by the Poverty Reduction Cooperation Fund) for Preventing the Trafficking of Women and Children and Promoting Safe Migration in the Greater Mekong Subregion. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Bacharach, Amy J. 2009. Never Again. Again. PsycCRITIQUES 54 (5).
- Baker, Carrie. 2010. Jailing Girls for Men's Crimes. Ms. 20 (3):27-31.
- Baker, Lynda, and Celia Williamson. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. *Violence Against Women* 12 (3):312-315.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2005. Child Trafficking or Teenage Migration? Bolivian Migrants in Argentina. *International Migration* 43 (4):58-89.
- Beddoe, Christine. 2007. *Missing Out: A Study of Child Trafficking in the North-West, North-East and West Midlands*. London: EPCAT.
- Berrong, Stephanie. 2010. Forced Labor Threats. Security Management 54 (9):42-44.

- Bessell, Sharon. 2004. *The Trafficking of Children through a Human Rights Lens*. Canberra, Australia: Australian National University- Asia Pacific School of Economics and Government.
- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Bhagni Nivedita Manchya, ed. 2006. Information on Children and Women Trafficking in South West Region of Bangladesh. Keshabpur, Bangladesh: Bhagni Nivedita Manchya.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2002. *The Issue of Child Labour*. 5th ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2004. *Combating the Trafficking and Prostitution of Children*. 3rd ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Blackburn, Ashley G., Robert W. Taylor, and Jennifer Elaine Davis. 2010. Understanding the Complexities of Human Trafficking and Child Sexual Exploitation: The Case of Southeast Asia. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):105-126.
- Blagbrough, Jonathan. 2008. Child Domestic Labour: A Modern Form of Slavery. *Children & Society* 22 (3):179-190.
- Bokhari, Farrah. 2008. Falling Through the Gaps: Safeguarding Children Trafficked into the UK. *Children & Society* 22 (3):201-211.
- Bower, Bruce. 2005. Childhood's End. Science News 168 (13):200-201.
- Boxill, Nancy A., and Deborah J. Richardson. 2007. Ending Sex Trafficking of Children in Atlanta. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):138-149.
- Breuil, Brenda Carina Oude. 2008. "Precious Children in a Heartless World?" The Complexities of Child Trafficking in Marseille. *Children & Society* 22 (3):223-234.
- Brown, Eleanor. 2007. Out of Sight, Out of Mind? Child Domestic Workers and Patterns of Trafficking in Cambodia. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Buck, Trevor. 2008. "International Criminalisation and Child Welfare Protection": The Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *Children & Society* 22 (3):167-178.
- Bump, Micah, Julianne Duncan, Elżbieta Gożdziak, and Margaret MacDonnell. 2005. Second Conference on Identifying and Serving Child Victims of Trafficking. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):343-363.
- Bump, Micah N., and Julianne Duncan. 2003. Conference on Identifying and Serving Child Victims of Trafficking. *International Migration* 41 (5):201-218.
- Burkhalter, Holly. 2004. The Politics of AIDS. Foreign Affairs 83 (1):8-14.

Camastra, Emily. 2008. Hazardous Child Labor as a Crime against Humanity: An Investigation into the Potential Role of the International Criminal Court in Prosecuting Hazardous Child Labor as Slavery. *Georgetown Journal on Poverty Law & Policy* 15 (2):335-357.

- Campbell, Letitia. 2010. Selling Our Children. Sojourners Magazine 39 (8):22-26.
- Caplin, Jessica. 2009. Mirage in the Desert Oasis. *Harvard International Review* 30 (4):28-32.
- Chalke, Steve. 2008. Stop the Traffik: The Crime that Shames Us All. Oxford, UK: Lion Hudson.
- Chase, Elaine, and June Statham. 2005. Commercial and Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in the UK—A Review. *Child Abuse Review* 14 (1):4-25.
- Chaudhary, Simmi. 2002. Trafficking of Children for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. *Kar va Tawsi'ah* 8 (1-2):90-113.
- Child Labor Act. 2009. Toledo, OH: Great Neck Publishing.

- Chung, Rita Chi-Ying. 2009. Cultural Perspectives on Child Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice: A Model for Psychologists. *Counselling Psychology Quarterly* 22 (1):85-96.
- Coffey, Pamela S. 2004. *Literature Review of Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Bethesda, MD: Development Alternatives.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2003. *Borderline Slavery: Child Trafficking in Togo*. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika, and Ambika Satkunanathan. 2006. Anti-Child Trafficking Legislation in Asia: A Six-Country Review (Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Thailand & Indonesia). Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Cordero, Tatiana, and Alda Facio. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for the Sex Industry: Women's Participation in this Crime. A Contextual Approach. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Cree, Viviene E. 2008. Confronting Sex Trafficking: Lessons from History. *International Social Work*. 51 (6):763-776.
- Cullen, Holly. 2006. Siliadin v France: Positive Obligations under Article 4 of the European Convention on Human Rights. *Human Rights Law Review* 6 (3):585-592.
- Cutts, Kyle. 2007. A Modicum of Recovery: How Child Sex Tourism Constitutes Slavery under the Alien Tort Claims Act. *Case Western Reserve Law Review* 58 (1):277-310.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Dasgupta, Abhijit. 2006. *When They Were Sold: Trafficking of Women and Girls in 15 Provinces of Indonesia*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Catholic Migration Commission Indonesia American Center for International Labor Solidarity.
- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India-Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- de Lange, Albertina. 2006. *Going to Kompienga: A Study on Child Labour Migration and Trafficking in Burkina Faso's South-Eastern Cotton Sector*. Amsterdam, Netherlands: International Research on Working Children.
- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- DeRiviere, Linda. 2005. An Examination of the Fiscal Impact from Youth Involvement in the Sex Trade: The Case for Evaluating Priorities in Prevention. *Canadian Public Policy / Analyse de Politiques* 31 (2):181-206.
- Derluyn, Ilse, and Eric Broekaert. 2005. On the Way to a Better Future: Belgium as Transit Country for Trafficking and Smuggling of Unaccompanied Minors. *International Migration* 43 (4):28-53.
- Dessy, Sylvain E., and Stéphane Pallage. 2005. A Theory of the Worst Forms of Child Labour. *The Economic Journal* 115 (500):68-87.
- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. Journal of International Women's Studies 8 (4):162-167.

- Dhawan, Jyoti, Somesh Gupta, and Bhushan Kumar. 2010. Sexually Transmitted Diseases in Children in India. *Indian Journal of Dermatology, Venereology & Leprology* 76 (5):489-493.
- Di Nicola, Andrea, Isabella Orfano, Andrea Cauduro, and Nicoletta Conci. 2005. *Study on National Legislations on Prostitution and the Trafficking in Women and Children.* Brussels, Belgium: European Parliament.
- Dinopoulos, Elias, and Laixun Zhao. 2007. Child Labor and Globalization. *Journal of Labor Economics* 25 (3):553-579.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2002. Trafficking in Children in West and Central Africa. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):38-42.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2004. *Kids as Commodities? Child Trafficking and What to Do About It.* Geneva: International Federation Terre des Hommes.
- Duong, Le Bach. 2002. Viet Nam—Children in Prostitution in Hanoi, Hai Phong, Ho Chi Minh City and Can Tho: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific.
- Ebbe, Obi. 2006. Domestic and International Trafficking in Human Beings: Sex and Body Part Trades. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, November 2006
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Edmonds, Eric V., and Nina Pavcnik. 2005. Child Labor in the Global Economy. *The Journal of Economic Perspectives* 19 (1):199-220.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 1]: A Literature Review of Contributory Factors. *Safer Communities* 5 (1):4-11.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 2]: Strategies and Responses. *Community Safety Journal* 5 (2):14-16.
- Evans, Martin. 2007. Contemporary Slavery in the UK: Overview and Key Issues. *Probation Journal* 54 (3):279-280.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2005. *Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children*. New York: Worth.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2009. Armed Conflict, War Rape, and the Commercial Trade in Women and Children's Labour. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):1-31.
- Farrell, Graham, Friedrich Schneider, William Reno, et al. 2000. Shadow Economies: Promoting Prosperity or Undermining Stability? *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):387-695.
- Fehresti, Zahra. 2010. Legislative Approaches towards Human Trafficking in Pre- versus Post-Islamic Revolution Iran. *Iran & the Caucasus* 14 (2):431-447.
- Fighting Aids by Empowering Women and Girls. 2003. Foreign Affairs 82 (3):12.
- Flores, Theresa L., and PeggySue Wells. 2010. *The Slave across the Street: The True Story of How an American Teen Survived the World of Human Trafficking*. Boise, ID: Ampelon.
- Flowers, R. Barri. 2001. The Sex Trade Industry's Worldwide Exploitation of Children. *Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science* 575:147-157.
- Fong, Rowena, and Jodi Berger Cardoso. 2010. Child Human Trafficking Victims: Challenges for the Child Welfare System. *Evaluation and Program Planning* 33 (3):311-316.
- Forum for Women, Law, and Development. 2005. *Effectiveness of Existing Laws and Institutional Mechanism to Combat Trafficking in Women and Children in Nepal.* Kathmandu, Nepal: United Nations Development Fund for Women.

- Forum on Trafficking of Women and Children. 2004. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Report of the Human Rights Commission of Malaysia*. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Suhakam.
- Friesendorf, Cornelius. 2007. Pathologies of Security Governance: Efforts Against Human Trafficking in Europe. *Security Dialogue* 38 (3):379-402.
- Frundt, Tina. 2008. Enslaved in America: Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Women's Funding Network*. http://www.womensfundingnetwork.org/resource/past-articles/enslaved-in-america-sex-trafficking-in-the-united-states.
- Gaon, Igor Davor, and Nancy Forbord. 2005. For Sale: Women and Children: Trafficking and Forced Prostitution in Southeast Europe. Victoria, British Columbia: Trafford.
- Garrison, Becky. 2010. The Trafficker Next Door. Sojourners Magazine 39 (1):42-44.
- Goenka, Sunanda. 2011. Immoral Trafficking of Women and Children: Transnational Crime and Legal Process. New Delhi, India: Deep & Deep.
- Goodey, Jo. 2008. Human Trafficking: Sketchy Data and Policy Responses. *Criminology and Criminal Justice* 8 (4):421-442.

Government of Thailand. 2003. *Memorandum of Understanding on Common Operational Guidelines for Government Agencies Engaged in Addressing Trafficking in Women and Children*. Bangkok, Thailand: Government of Thailand.

- Goździak, Elżbieta M. 2008. On Challenges, Dilemmas, and Opportunities in Studying Trafficked Children. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (4):903-923.
- Gożdziak, Elżbieta M. 2010. Identifying Child Victims of Trafficking. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):245-255.
- Grover, Sonja. 2006. Denying the Right of Trafficked Minors to be Classed as Convention Refugees: The Canadian Case Example. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 14 (3):235-249.
- Grover, Sonja. 2007. Children as Chattel of the State: Deconstructing the Concept of Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Human Rights* 11 (3):293-306.
- Guinn, David E., and Elissa Steglich. 2003. *In Modern Bondage: Sex Trafficking in the Americas*. Ardsley, NY: Transnational.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Gupta, Jhumka, Anita Raj, Michele R. Decker, Elizabeth Reed, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. HIV Vulnerabilities of Sex-Trafficked Indian Women and Girls. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (1):30-34.

Halvorsen, Kate. 2005. Alone and Far from Home: Are Separated Refugee Children Adequately Protected? *Human Rights Review* 7 (1):76-91.

- Harder, Louise. 2009. "Prostitutes" Included—On the Possibilities of a Community Psychological Intervention Addressed to Prostitution in Cambodia. *Psyke & Logos* 30 (1):300-329.
- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.
- Hepburn, Stephanie, and Rita Simon. 2010. Hidden in Plain Sight: Human Trafficking in the United States. *Gender Issues* 27 (1/2):1-26.

- Herro, Alana. 2006. Small Victories in the Battle Against Human Trafficking. *World Watch* 19 (4):9.
- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.
- Hindman, Hugh D. 2009. *The World of Child Labor: A Historical and Regional Survey*. Armonk, NY: M.E. Sharpe.
- Hodge, David R. 2008. Sexual Trafficking in the United States: A Domestic Problem with Transnational Dimensions. *Social Work* 53 (2):143-152.
- Hodge, David R., and Cynthia A. Lietz. 2007. The International Sexual Trafficking of Women and Children: A Review of the Literature. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):163-174.
- Hope, Kempe Ronald, Sr. 2005. Child Survival, Poverty, and Labor in Africa. *Journal of Children & Poverty* 11 (1):19-42.
- Horowitz, Michael J. 2005. Right Abolitionism. American Spectator 38 (10):14-17.
- Hromek, Jitka. 2002. Child Trafficking and Child Prostitution. TED Case Studies 12 (1).
- Huda, Sigma. 2009. Prostitution: A Profitable Form of Trafficking and the Mechanisms to Counter It. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):235-254.
- Huijsmans, Roy. 2006. *Children, Childhood and Migration*. The Hague: Institute of Social Studies.
- Human Rights Watch. 2002. Key Findings of the Global Report on Child Soldiers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Rights Watch. 2003. West Africa: Stop Trafficking in Child Labor: Child Labor on Cocoa Farms "Tip of the Iceberg." New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Rights Watch. 2007. Violence against Child Domestic Workers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- Hynes, Patricia. 2010. Global Points of "Vulnerability": Understanding Processes of the Trafficking of Children and Young People into, within and out of the UK. *International Journal of Human Rights* 14 (6):952-970.
- Indonesia President (2001-2004: Soekarnoputri). 2002. Presidential Decree of the President of the Republic of Indonesia Number 88 of Year 2002 Concerning National Plan of Action for the Elimination of Trafficking in Women and Children. Jakarta, Indonesia: Ministry for Women's Empowerment, Republic of Indonesia.
- International Labour Organization. 2001. Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa. Geneva: ILO.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. *Tools for Prevention, Participatory Monitoring: Guidelines for Practitioners in the Fight against Human Trafficking*. Geneva: ILO.
- International Organization for Migration. 2000. *Trafficking in Women and Children from the Kyrgyz Republic*. Bishkek, Kyrgyz Republic: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Deceived Migrants from Tajikstan: A Study of Trafficking in Women and Children*. Dushanbe, Republic of Tajikistan: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Trafficking in Unaccompanied Minors for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.

- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2002. Yunnan Province, China Situation of Trafficking in Children and Women: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2002. *Women Trafficking and Prostitution in Pakistan and Afghanistan*. Lahore, Pakistan: Dua.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2003. Children Trafficking in Pakistan. Karachi, Pakistan: Royal Book.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2005. *Human Trafficking in Pakistan and Afghanistan: Children Trafficking, Women Trafficking, Organs, and Sex Trade*. Lahore, Pakistan: Greens.
- Javidan, Pantea. 2010. The Social and Legal Construction of the Child Object and the Commercial-Sexual Exploitation of Children. Gothenburg, Sweden: International Sociological Association.
- Jaye, Thomas. 2008. The Security Culture of the ECOWAS: Origins, Development and the Challenge of Child Trafficking. *Journal of Contemporary African Studies* 26 (2):151-168.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2007. Child Sex Tours. Christianity Today 51 (1):32-33.
- Jhappan, Radha. 2005. Of Tsunamis and Child Sexual Exploitation: The Political Economy of Supply and Demand in the Sex Tourism and Trafficking Traders. *Asian Women* 20:137-174.
- Jyrkinen, Marjut, Leena Karjalainen, and Gillian Häkli. 2001. *Minors in the Sex Trade: Report of the European Commission STOP Project*. Helsinki, Finland: Stakes.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kane, June. 2005. *Child Trafficking—The People Involved: A Synthesis of Findings from Albania, Moldova, Romania and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC) of the International Labour Office (ILO).
- Kaye, Mike. 2003. The Migration-Trafficking Nexus: Combating Trafficking through the Protection of Migrants' Human Rights. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kaye, Mike. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in Paraguay*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kaye, Mike, and Bhavna Sharma. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in South America*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kelly, Elizabeth. 2002. Journeys of Jeopardy: A Review of Research on Trafficking in Women and Children in Europe. In Migration Research Series. Geneva: International Organizaton for Migration.
- Kelly, Liz, and Linda Regan. 2000. *Rhetorics and Realities: Sexual Exploitation of Children in Europe*. London: Child and Woman Abuse Studies Unit, University of North London.
- Khan, Farzad Rafi, Robert Westwood, and David M. Boje. 2010. "I Feel Like a Foreign Agent": NGOs and Corporate Social Responsibility Interventions into Third World Child Labor. *Human Relations* 63 (9):1417-1438.
- Kielland, Anne, and Ibrahim Sanogo. 2002. *Burkina Faso: Child Labour Migration from Rural Areas.* Geneva: Terre des Hommes.
- Kippenberg, Juliane. 2007. Bottom of the Ladder: Exploitation and Abuse of Girl Domestic Workers in Guinea. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Kumar, Bal, Govind Subedi, Yogendra Bahadur Gurung, and Keshab Prasad Adhikari. 2001. *Trafficking in Girls with Special Reference to Prostitution: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.

- Leal, Gustavo. 2002. Investigation on the Trafficking, Sex Tourism, Pornography and Prostitution of Children in Central America and México: Regional Synthesis. San José, Costa Rica: Casa Alianza Internacional.
- Leifsen, Esben. 2008. Child Trafficking and Formalisation: The Case of International Adoption from Ecuador. *Children & Society* 22 (3):212-222.
- Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2002. Trafficking in Women and Children as a Security Challenge in Southeast Europe. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 2 (2):53.
- Lusk, Mark, and Faith Lucas. 2009. The Challenge of Human Trafficking and Contemporary Slavery. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 23 (1):49-57.
- Lydersen, Kari. 2002. Women and Children First: the Economics of Sex Trafficking. *Clamor* (17).
- Lyons-Barrett, Mary. 2004. Post-War Improvements for Children Working in Commercialized Agriculture. *Journal of Latino-Latin American Studies (JOLLAS)* 1 (2):1-24.
- Maier, Katrin. 2006. Inquiry. Journal of Children & Poverty 12 (2):175-185.
- Mallick, Binoy Krishna. 2005. *Getting Together is a Beginning to Combat Human Trafficking*. Jessore, Bangladesh: Rights Jessore.
- Mansoor, Farkhandia Zia. 2006. Exploitation of Child Domestic Labourers: The Limits of the Current Law. *International Journal of Discrimination & the Law* 8 (3):169-189.
- Martin, Susan Forbes, and John Tirman, eds. 2009. Women, Migration, and Conflict: Breaking a Deadly Cycle. New York: Springer.
- Maryniak, Irena. 2003. The New Slave Trade. Index on Censorship 32 (2):87-94.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.
- Maynard, William R. 2002. "Human Trafficking" under the Sentencing Guidelines. *Federal* Sentencing Reporter 14 (5):316.
- McCabe, Kimberly A. 2008. *The Trafficking of Persons: National and International Responses*. New York: Peter Lang.
- Meier, Eileen. 2000. Legislative and Policy Update. Legislative Efforts to Combat Sexual Trafficking and Slavery of Women and Children. *Pediatric Nursing* 26 (2):216-217.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. 2005. *First Hand Knowledge—Voices across the Mekong: Community Action against Trafficking of Children and Women*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor, International Labor Office.
- Melrose, Margaret, and David Barrett. 2006. The Flesh Trade in Europe: Trafficking in Women and Children for the Purpose of Commercial Sexual Exploitation. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):111-123.
- Miers, Suzanne. 2000. Contemporary Forms of Slavery. *Canadian Journal of African Studies / Revue Canadienne des Études Africaines* 34 (3):714-747.
- Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare. 2005. *National Plan of Action against Trafficking in Children and Women for Sexual and Labour Exploitation*. Kathmandu, Nepal: Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare.

- Montgomery-Devlin, Jacqui. 2008. The Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in Northern Ireland: Overview from the Barnardo's Beyond the Shadows Service. *Child Care in Practice* 14 (4):381-400.
- Monzini, Paola. 2004. Trafficking in Women and Girls and the Involvement of Organised Crime in Western and Central Europe. *International Review of Victimology* 11 (1):73-88.
- Moyo, O. N. 2005. The Child Labor Movement: The Case of Zimbabwe. *Social Development Issues* 27 (2):38-56.
- Murphy, Sean D. 2001. International Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children. *The American Journal of International Law* 95 (2):407-410.
- Nair, P. M., and Sankar Sen. 2005. *Trafficking in Women and Children in India*. New Delhi, India: Orient Longman.
- Nair, Yasmin. 2006. American Home: Trafficking and the Return of Domesticity. *Clamor* (37):50-54.
- New Film to Portray Sex Trafficking Issue. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (3):16.
- Noguchi, Yoshie. 2002. ILO Convention No. 182 on the Worst Forms of Child Labour and the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 10 (4):355-369.
- Norma, Caroline 2009. Review of Children in the Global Sex Trade and Sex at the Margins: Migration Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. Women's Studies International Forum 32 (4):321-323.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32.
- Orchard, Treena Rae. 2007. Girl, Woman, Lover, Mother: Towards a New Understanding of Child Prostitution among Young Devadasis in Rural Karnataka, India. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (12):2379-2390.
- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2005. Trafficking of Women and Children for Exploitation in the Commercial Sex Trade: The Case of the Russian Federation. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):157-178.
- Othman, Zarina. 2004. Trafficking of Women and Children in Southeast Asia: Focus on Malaysia. *Journal of Population* 10 (1):31.
- Pacific Regional Project on Combating Child Trafficking for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. 2006. *The Demand Side of Human Trafficking in Asia: Empirical Findings*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Pearson, Elaine. 2005. *The Mekong Challenge—Human Trafficking: Redefining Demand*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, Nicholas Gafuik, and Stephanie Andrews. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.
- Petit, Juan Miguel. 2002. Report of the Special Rapporteur on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography. Geneva: UN.
- Pharoah, Robyn. 2006. *Getting to Grips with Trafficking: Reflections on Human Trafficking Research in South Africa*. Pretoria, South Africa: Institute for Security Studies.
- Phinney, Alison. 2001. *Trafficking of Women and Children for Sexual Exploitation in the Americas*. Washington, DC: Inter American Commission of Women (Organisation of American States).

- Pinzón-Rondón Angela M., Sandra Hofferth, and Leonardo Briceño. 2008. Children Working in the Streets of Colombian Cities: Different Pathways to the Street Lead to Different Populations. *Children and Youth Services Review* 30 (12):1417-1424.
- Po, Yim. 2000. CCPCR Addressing the Sexual Exploitation of Girls in Combodia. *Child Workers in Asia* 16 (2).
- Pochagina, Olga. 2007. Trafficking in Women and Children in Present-Day China. *Far Eastern Affairs* 35 (1):82-101.
- Poulin, Richard. 2003. Globalization and the Sex Trade: Trafficking and the Commodification of Women and Children. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):38-48.
- Poulin, Richard. 2009. Abolitionists and Regulationists: The Battle around the Protocol on Trafficking in Persons Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. *Revue Tiers Monde* 50 (199):663-678.
- Profits in Misery and Exploitation. 2004. *Africa Research Bulletin. Political, Social & Cultural Series* 41 (4):15739.
- Protecting People Who Have Been Trafficked. 2010. Lancet 375 (9733):2194.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Raphael, Jody, and Jessica Ashley. 2008. *Domestic Sex Trafficking of Chicago Women and Girls*. Chicago, IL: Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority.
- Raymond, Janice G. 2002. The New UN Trafficking Protocol. *Women's Studies International Forum* 25 (5):491-502.
- Regional Working Group on Child Labour in Asia (RWG-CL). 2002. Handbook for Action-Oriented Research on the Worst Forms of Child Labour including Trafficking in Children. Bangkok, Thailand: Regional Working Group on Child Labour in Asia (RWG-CL).
- Reid, Joan A. 2010. Doors Wide Shut: Barriers to the Successful Delivery of Victim Services for Domestically Trafficked Minors in a Southern U.S. Metropolitan Area. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1/2):147-166.
- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, November 2005.
- Rennell, Corey. 2004. Saving the Youngest Workers. Harvard International Review 26 (3):30-33.
- Renton, Daniel. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Children in Albania. Tirana, Albania: Save the Children.
- Report on Sex Trafficking Calls for Improved Legal Protections. 2001. Herizons 14 (4):9.
- Rittossa, Dalida. 2009. Trafficking of Minors in Croatia: Present Situation. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):137-164.
- Roby, Jini. L. 2005. Women and Children in the Global Sex Trade: Toward More Effective Policy. *International Social Work* 48 (2):136-147.
- Rogers, Carol Ann, and Kenneth A. Swinnerton. 2008. A Theory of Exploitative Child Labor. *Oxford Economic Papers* 60 (1):20-41.
- Rose, Loretta. 2001. Every Girl Counts: Development Justice and Gender. Monrovia, CA: World Vision.
- Rosenberg, Ruth. 2003. *Trafficking of Women and Children in Indonesia*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Catholic Migration Commission and American Center for International Labour Solidarity.
- Rosga, AnnJanette. 2005. The Traffic in Children. *PoLAR: Political and Legal Anthropology Review* 28 (2):258-281.

- Sajjadul Hoque, N. M. 2010. Female Child Trafficking from Bangladesh: A New Form of Slavery. *Canadian Social Science* 6 (1):45-58.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2006. Child Trafficking: International Instruments to Protect the Most Vulnerable Victims. *Family Court Review* 44 (3):429-447.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches.* Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.
- Sen, Sankar, and Jayashree Ahuja. 2009. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Myths and Realities*. New Delhi, India: Concept.
- Sharma, Bhavna. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in Brazil*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Sharma, Sarla. 2001. Issues in International Sexual Trafficking in Women. *Asian Women* 13:37-59.
- Shifman, Pamela. 2003. Trafficking and Women's Human Rights in a Globalised World. *Gender* and Development 11 (1):125-132.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. HIV Prevalence and Predictors of Infection in Sex-Trafficked Nepalese Girls and Women. *JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association* 298 (5):536-542.
- Simkhada, Padam. 2008. Life Histories and Survival Strategies Amongst Sexually Trafficked Girls in Nepal. *Children & Society* 22 (3):235-248.
- Simon, Angela. 2006. The United States Military as the Offender: Relationship between Sex Trafficking and Normative Practices within the U.S. Military Culture. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Singh, Ram Shankar. 2009. *Encyclopaedia on Women and Children Trafficking*. New Delhi, India: Anmol.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: A Shocking Exposé of Modern-Day Sex Slavery, Human Trafficking and Urban Child Markets. Edinburgh, UK: Mainstream.
- Smolin, David M. 2000. Strategic Choices in the International Campaign against Child Labor. *Human Rights Quarterly* 22 (4):942-987.
- Somerset, Carron. 2001. What the Professionals Know: The Trafficking of Children into, and through, the UK for Sexual Purposes. London: ECPAT UK.
- Spear, Denise. L. 2004. Health Care Advocate. Human Trafficking: a Health Care Perspective. *AWHONN Lifelines* 8 (4):314-321.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labor Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Staiger, Ines. 2005. Trafficking in Children for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 13 (4):603-624.
- Stoecker, Sally W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):373-374.
- Subedi, Bishnu. 2003. Prestige that was Sold. Kathmandu, Nepal: Maiti Nepal.
- Subedi, Govind. 2002. *Trafficking and Sexual Abuse among Street Children in Kathmandu*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.

- Sullivan, Barbara. 2003. Trafficking in Women. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 5 (1):67.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. *Child Trafficking in Sierra Leone*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. Other Forms of Trafficking in Minors: Articulating Victim Profiles and Conceptualizing Interventions. Vienna, Austria: NEXUS Institute to Combat Human Trafficking.
- Suwal, Bhim Raj, and Tulasa Lata Amatya. 2002. *Internal Trafficking among Children and Youth Engaged in Prostitution in Nepal*. Kathmandu, Nepal: International Labour Organization.
- Taylor, Lisa Rende. 2005. Dangerous Trade-Offs: The Behavioral Ecology of Child Labor and Prostitution in Rural Northern Thailand. *Current Anthropology* 46 (3):411-431.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Territo, Leonard, and George Kirkham. 2010. International Sex Trafficking of Women and Children: Understanding the Global Epidemic. Flushing, NY: Looseleaf Law.
- Thailand: Trafficking in Women and Children. 2003. *Women's International Network News* 29 (4):53-54.
- Thiemklin, Nicharee. 2007. Participatory Action Research among Thai Women and Girls Involved in Prostitution. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Doctoral Dissertations for UMass Amherst.

http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3275818.

- Thilagaraj, R. 2007. Strategies for the Prevention of Women and Child Trafficking in India. *Indian Journal of Criminology* 35/36 (1/2):18-35.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan W. 2006. Updating the Domestic and International Impact of the U.S. Victims of Trafficking Protection Act of 2000. Does Law Deter Crime? *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 38 (2):249-280.
- Tjurjukanova, Elena, Maja Rusakova, and Viktoria Sakina. 2003. Analysis of the Situation and Institutions in the Field of Commercial Sexual Exploitation of Children and Counter-CSEC Activities in Russia. St. Petersburg, Russia: The Centre for Social Research and Prevention.
- Troubnikoff, Anna M. 2003. *Trafficking Women and Children: Current Issues and Development*. Hauppauge, NY: Nova Science.
- Tumlin, Karen C. 2000. *Trafficking in Children in Asia: A Regional Overview*. Bangkok, Thailand: Institute for Asian Studies, Chulalongkorn University (An ILO-IPEC Paper).
- Tyldum, Guri. 2010. Limitations in Research on Human Trafficking. *International Migration* 48 (5):1-13.
- Ugarte, Marisa B., Laura Zarate, and Melissa Farley. 2004. Prostitution and Trafficking of Women and Children from Mexico to the United States. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):147-165.
- UNICEF. 2003. End Child Exploitation: Stop the Traffic! London: UNICEF.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2003. *Trafficking in Human Beings, Especially Women and Children, in Africa*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2006. *Children in Yemen Still Suffer Labor and Trafficking*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.

- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2007. *Child Trafficking in Europe: A Broad Vision to Put Children First: Summary Report.* Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Center. 2009. South Asia in Action: Preventing and Responding to Child Trafficking: Analysis of Anti-Trafficking Initiatives in the Region. Florence, Italy: UNICEF, Innocenti Research Center.
- United Nations. 2004. Special Rapporteur on Trafficking in Persons, Especially in Women and Children: Draft Decision. New York: United Nations.
- United Nations. 2007. Agreed Conclusions on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination and Violence against the Girl Child. New York: United Nations.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children, Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. New York: United Nations General Assembly.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Convention against Transnational Organized Crime; Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children; and Protocol against the Smuggling of Migrants by Land, Sea and Air. *International Legal Materials* 40 (2):335-394.
- United States House of Representatives. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking: An Overview: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and Wellness of the Committee on Government Reform*. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. October 29, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Enhancing the Global Fight to End Human Trafficking: Briefing and Hearing before the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. September 26, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2010. *Human Trafficking Recent Trends: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security*. One Hundred Eleventh Congress, First Session. March 19, 2009. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- Vaddiparti, Krishna, Jane Bogetto, Catina Callahan, Arbi B. Abdallah, Edward Spitznagel, and Linda Cottler. 2006. The Effects of Childhood Trauma on Sex Trading in Substance Using Women. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 35 (4):451-459.
- van de Glind, Hans, and Joost Kooijmans. 2008. Modern-Day Child Slavery. *Children & Society* 22 (3):150-166.
- Verbeet, Dionne, and Asha D'Souza. 2001. Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa: Synthesis Report: Based on Studies of Benin, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Côte d'Ivoire, Gabon, Ghana, Mali, Nigeria and Togo. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC), International Labour Office (ILO).
- Vermeulen, Gert, Annelies Balcaen, Andrea Di Nicola, and Andrea Cauduro. 2006. The Siamsect Files: Standardised Templates and Blueprint for EU-Wide Collection of Statistical Information and Analysis on Missing and Sexually Exploited Children and Trafficking in Human Beings. Antwerp, Belgium: Maklu.

- Vijeyarasa, Ramona. 2010. The State, the Family and Language of "Social Evils": Re-Stigmatising Victims of Trafficking in Vietnam. *Culture, Health & Sexuality: An International Journal for Research, Intervention and Care* 12 (5 supp 1):89-102.
- Villalba, "May-an" Maria Angela. 2000. Combating Racism against Migrant Workers. *Women in Action* 2000/1-2:22-31.
- Vinković, Mario. 2010. The "Unbroken Marriage"—Trafficking and Child Labour in Europe. Journal of Money Laundering Control 13 (2):87-102.
- von Struensee, Vanessa. 2000. Globalized, Wired, Sex Trafficking in Women and Children. *Electronic Law.* http://www.murdoch.edu.au/elaw/issues/v7n2/struensee72nf.html.
- Wille, Christina. 2001. Thailand-Lao People's Democratic Republic and Thailand-Myanmar Border Areas: Trafficking of Children into the Worst Forms of Child Labour: A Rapid Assessment. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- William, Antony Thomas. 2008. Child Trafficking: An Unconscious Phenomenon. New Delhi, India: Kanishka.
- Williams, Suzanne, and Rachel Masika. 2002. Editorial. Gender and Development 10 (1):2-9.
- Williamson, Celia, and Lynda M. Baker. 2008. Helping Victims of Prostitution and Trafficking: It Takes a Community. *Groupwork* 18 (3): 10-29.
- Williamson, Celia, and Michael Prior. 2009. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking: A Network of Underground Players in the Midwest. *Journal of Child & Adolescent Trauma* 2 (1):46-61.
- Wilson, Robin. 2004. U. of Rhode Island Professor Finds Peril in Publishing on the Internet. *Chronicle of Higher Education* 50 (41):A12.
- Wolthuis, Annemieke, and Mirjam Blaak. 2001. *Trafficking in Children for Sexual Purposes from Eastern Europe to Western Europe*. Amsterdam, Netherlands: ECPAT International.
- Worswick, Dawn E. 2010. Free at Last. Self-published.
- Yea, Sallie. 2010. Human Trafficking—A Geographical Perspective. Geodate 23 (3):2-6.
- Yuwono, Sutedjo. 2004. *Elimination of Trafficking in Persons in Indonesia, Year 2003-2004.* Jakarta, Indonesia: Coordinating Ministry for People's Welfare.

### Human Trafficking: Gender Analysis

- Abu-Lughod, Lila. 2009. Dialects of Women's Empowerment: The International Circuitry of the Arab Human Development Report 2005. *International Journal of Middle East Studies* 41 (01):83-103.
- Agustín, Laura. 2006. The Disappearing of a Migration Category: Migrants Who Sell Sex. Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies 32 (1):29-47.
- Al-Ali, Nadje, and Nicola Pratt. 2006. Women in Iraq: Beyond the Rhetoric. *Middle East Report* (239):18-23.
- Amar, Paul. 2009. Operation Princess in Rio de Janeiro: Policing "Sex Trafficking," Strengthening Worker Citizenship, and the Urban Geopolitics of Security in Brazil. Security Dialogue 40 (4-5):513-541.
- Amirthalingam, Kumaralingam. 2005. Women's Rights, International Norms, and Domestic Violence: Asian Perspectives. *Human Rights Quarterly* 27 (2):683-708.
- Ampofo, Akosua Adomako, Josephine Beoku-Betts, Wairimu Ngaruiya Njambi, and Mary Osirim. 2004. Women's and Gender Studies in English-Speaking Sub-Saharan Africa: A Review of Research in the Social Sciences. *Gender and Society* 18 (6):685-714.
- Andall, Jacqueline. 2000. *Gender, Migration and Domestic Service: The Politics of Black Women in Italy.* Aldershot, UK: Ashgate.
- Aradau, Claudia. 2008. Rethinking Trafficking in Women. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Arsovska, Jana. 2006. Understanding a "Culture of Violence and Crime": The Kanun of Lek Dukagjini and the Rise of the Albanian Sexual-Slavery Rackets. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):161-184.
- Asencio, Marysol, ed. 2010. Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Legal Responses to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union. Portland, OR: Hart.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Banzon, Marie Yvette L. 2005. Combating Trafficking in Persons Through Gender-Focused Strategy. UN Chronicle 42 (1):56-60.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Beecher, Karina. 2010. The Sexual Marketing of Eastern European Women through Internet Pornography DePaul University.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Boontinand, Jan. 2005. Feminist Participatory Action Research in the Mekong Region. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Bovarnick, Silvie. 2007. Universal Human Rights and Non-Western Normative Systems: A Comparative Analysis of Violence against Women in Mexico and Pakistan. *Review of International Studies* 33 (1):59-74.

- Brintlinger, Angela, and Natasha Kolchevska. 2008. *Beyond Little Vera: Women's Bodies, Women's Welfare in Russia and Central/Eastern Europe*. Columbus, OH: The Ohio State University, Department of Slavic and East European Languages and Literatures - The Center for Slavic and East European Studies.
- Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.
- Campbell, Howard. 2008. Female Drug Smugglers on the U.S.-Mexico Border: Gender, Crime, and Empowerment. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (1):233-267.
- Cao, Liqun, and Steven Stack. 2010. Exploring Terra Incognita: Family Values and Prostitution Acceptance in China. *Journal of Criminal Justice* 38 (4):531-537.
- Carline, Anna, and Zoe Pearson. 2007. Complexity and Queer Theory Approaches to International Law and Feminist Politics: Perspectives on Trafficking. *Canadian Journal* of Women & the Law 19 (1):73-118.
- Centre for Feminist Legal Research. 2004. A Handbook on Human Rights and Legislative Practices to Combat Trafficking in Persons. New Delhi, India: Centre for Feminist Legal Research.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2010. On the Move for Love: Migrant Entertainers and the U.S. Military in South Korea. Baltimore, MD: University of Pennsylvania Press.
- Chow, Esther Ngan-Ling, Naihua Zhang, and Jinling Wang. 2004. Promising and Contested Fields: Women's Studies and Sociology of Women/Gender in Contemporary China. *Gender and Society* 18 (2):161-188.
- Cohen, Aaron, and Christine Buckley. 2009. *Slave Hunter: One Man's Global Quest to Free Victims of Human Trafficking*. New York: Simon Spotlight Entertainment.
- Coker, Donna. 2001. Crime Control and Feminist Law Reform in Domestic Violence Law: A Critical Review. *Buffalo Criminal Law Review* 4 (2):801-860.
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. *Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development*. London: ZED.
- Crawford, Mary. 2009. Sex Trafficking in South Asia: A Critical Feminist Analysis. London: Routledge.
- Dannecker, Petra. 2005. Transnational Migration and the Transformation of Gender Relations: The Case of Bangladeshi Labour Migrants. *Current Sociology* 53 (4):655-674.
- Davis, Emily S. 2006. The Intimacies of Globalization: Bodies and Borders On-Screen. *Camera Obscura* 21 (62):32-73.
- Day, Sophie. 2010. The Re-Emergence of "Trafficking": Sex Work between Slavery and Freedom. *Journal of the Royal Anthropological Institute* 16 (4):816-834.
- Decker, Michele R., Elizabeth Miller, Anita Raj, Niranjan Saggurti, Balaiah Donta, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Indian Men's Use of Commercial Sex Workers: Prevalence, Condom Use, and Related Gender Attitudes. *JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes* 53 (2):240-246.
- Dempsey, Michelle Madden. 2010. Sex Trafficking and Criminalization: In Defense of Feminist Abolitionism. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1729-1778.
- Dennerstein, Lorraine, and Margret M. Baltes. 2000. *Women's Rights and Bioethics*. Paris: UNESCO.
- Dennis, Jeffery. 2008. Women Are Victims, Men Make Choices: The Invisibility of Men and Boys in the Global Sex Trade. *Gender Issues* 25 (1):11-25.

- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. A Critique of the Global Trafficking Discourse and U.S. Policy. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (4):57-79.
- Dewey, Susan. 2009. Intervention in Women's Bodies and Lives: Sex Trafficking and United States' Donor Aid in Armenia. In (*Re)Interpretations: The Shapes of Justice in Women's Experience*, edited by Lisa Dresdner and Laurel S. Peterson. Newcastle upon Tyne, UK: Cambridge Scholars.
- Disch, Estelle. 2000. *Reconstructing Gender: A Multicultural Anthology*. Mountain View, CA: Mayfield.
- Distiller, Natasha. 2001. Advocating for the Right to Sell Sex. Agenda (47):35-42.
- Doezema, Jo. 2002. Who Gets to Choose? Coercion, Consent, and the UN Trafficking Protocol. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):20-27.
- Doezema, Jo. 2005. Now You See Her, Now You Don't: Sex Workers at the UN Trafficking Protocol Negotiations. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):61-89.
- Don, Flynn, and Eleonore Kofman. 2004. Women, Trade, and Migration. *Gender and Development* 12 (2):66-72.
- Elias, Juanita. 2010. Gendered Political Economy and the Politics of Migrant Worker Rights: The View from South-East Asia. *Australian Journal of International Affairs* 64 (1):70-85.
- Engle, Karen. 2005. Feminism and Its (Dis)contents: Criminalizing Wartime Rape in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *The American Journal of International Law* 99 (4):778-816.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2005. *Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children*. New York: Worth.
- Fellmeth, Aaron Xavier. 2000. Feminism and International Law: Theory, Methodology, and Substantive Reform. *Human Rights Quarterly* 22 (3):658-733.
- Fighting Aids by Empowering Women and Girls. 2003. Foreign Affairs 82 (3):12.
- Gayen, Swapna. 2006. Innovative Approaches to Combat Trafficking of Women in the Sex Trade. *Inter-Asia Cultural Studies* 7 (2):331-337.
- Go, Vivian F., C. Johnson Sethulakshmi, Margaret E. Bentley, Sudha Sivaram, A. K. Srikrishnan, Suniti Solomon, and David D. Celentano. 2003. When HIV-Prevention Messages and Gender Norms Clash: The Impact of Domestic Violence on Women's HIV Risk in Slums of Chennai, India. AIDS and Behavior 7 (3):263-272.
- Grzinic, Marina, and Rosa Reitsamer. 2008. New Feminism: Worlds of Feminism, Queer and Networking Conditions. Wein, Austria: Löcker.
- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.
- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation, University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951.
- Iñiguez de Heredia, Marta. 2008. People Trafficking: Conceptual Issues with the United Nations Trafficking Protocol 2000. *Human Rights Review* 9 (3):299-316.
- Isgro, Kirsten Lynn, and Leda Cooks. 2006. "Real Women" and the Struggle against Spiritual Forces of Darkness: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of Concerned Women for America. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Dissertations for UMass Amherst. http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3215765.
- Jeffreys, Sheila. 2008. Keeping Women Down and Out: The Strip Club Boom and the Reinforcement of Male Dominance. *Signs: Journal of Women in Culture & Society* 34 (1):151-173.

- Jeffreys, Sheila. 2009. Prostitution, Trafficking and Feminism: An Update on the Debate. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):316-320.
- Johnstone, Rachael Lorna. 2006. Feminist Influences on the United Nations Human Rights Treaty Bodies. *Human Rights Quarterly* 28 (1):148-185.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kapur, Ratna. 2002. The Tragedy of Victimization Rhetoric: Resurrecting the Native Subject in International/Postcolonial Feminist Legal Politics *Harvard Law Review* 15:1-37.
- Kay, Rebecca. 2007. *Gender, Equality and Difference during and after State Socialism*. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2001. Women of Color and the Global Sex Trade: Transnational Feminist Perspectives. *Meridians* 1 (2):28-51.
- Khodyreva, Natalia. 2002. How Women in Prostitution See Themselves and Explain Their Motivations. *NIKK* 1:26-29.
- Kim, Hyun Sook, Jyoti Puri, and H. J. Kim-Puri. 2005. Conceptualizing Gender-Sexuality-State-Nation: An Introduction. *Gender and Society* 19 (2):137-159.
- Kim, Il Rhan, and Hyeyoung Cho. 2006. Mamasang: Remember Me This Way. *Inter-Asia Cultural Studies* 7 (2):348-352.
- Kimm, Susanne, and Birgit Sauer. 2010. Discourses on Forced Prostitution, Trafficking in Women, and Football: A Comparison of Anti-Trafficking Campaigns during the World Cup 2006 and the European Championship 2008. *Soccer & Society* 11 (6):815-828.
- Lemish, Dafna. 2000. The Whore and the Other: Israeli Images of Female Immigrants from the Former USSR. *Gender and Society* 14 (2):333-349.
- Leppänen, Katarina. 2007. Movement of Women: Trafficking in the Interwar Era. *Women's Studies International Forum* 30 (6):523-533.
- Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2009. The Trouble with Trafficking: Conceptualizing Women's Sexual Labor and Economic Human Rights. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):261-269.
- Lobasz, Jennifer K. 2009. Beyond Border Security: Feminist Approaches to Human Trafficking. Security Studies 18 (2):319 - 344.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2004. Anthropological Perspectives on the Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 42 (1):5-31.
- MacKinnon, Catharine A. 2006. Are Women Human?: And Other International Dialogues. Cambridge, MA: Belknap Press of Harvard University Press.
- Månsson, Sven-Axel. 2001. Men's Practices in Prostitution: The Case of Sweden. In *A Man's World?: Changing Men's Practices in a Globalized World*, edited by Bob Pease and Keith Pringle. London: Zed.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2001. Rights, Religion, and Community: Approaches to Violence against Women in the Context of Globalization. *Law & Society Review* 35 (1):39-88.
- Miller, Alice M. 2004. Sexuality, Violence against Women, and Human Rights: Women Make Demands and Ladies Get Protection. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):16-47.
- Min, Pyong Gap. 2003. Korean "Comfort Women": The Intersection of Colonial Power, Gender, and Class. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):938-957.
- Miriam, Kathy. 2005. Stopping the Traffic in Women: Power, Agency and Abolition in Feminist Debates over Sex-Trafficking. *Journal of Social Philosophy* 36 (1):1-17.

- Moghadam, Valentine M. 2005. *Globalizing Women: Transnational Feminist Networks*. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Nawyn, Stephanie J. 2010. Gender and Migration: Integrating Feminist Theory into Migration Studies. *Sociology Compass* 4 (9):749-765.
- Norma, Caroline 2009. Review of Children in the Global Sex Trade and Sex at the Margins: Migration Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):321-323.
- Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe. 2002. Country Reports submitted to the Informal Group on Gender Inequality and Anti-Trafficking in Human Beings. In *Human Dimension Implementation Meeting*. Warsaw, Poland: OSCE.
- O'Toole, Laura L., Jessica R. Schiffman, and Margie L. Kiter Edwards. 2007. *Gender Violence: Interdisciplinary Perspectives*. New York: New York University Press.
- Padilla, Amado M., and Daisy Rodríguez. 2010. Review of "Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies." Hispanic Journal of Behavioral Sciences 32 (3):486.

Paris, Catherine. 2007. Modern Day Slavery: Human Trafficking Revealed. Ocala, FL: Claddagh.

- Parrot, Andrea, and Nina Cummings. 2008. Sexual Enslavement of Girls and Women Worldwide. Westport, CT: Praeger.
- Patico, Jennifer. 2009. For Love, Money, or Normalcy: Meanings of Strategy and Sentiment in the Russian-American Matchmaking Industry. *Ethnos: Journal of Anthropology* 74 (3):307-330.
- Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.
- Pessar, Patricia R., and Sarah J. Mahler. 2003. Transnational Migration: Bringing Gender In. *International Migration Review* 37 (3):812-846.
- Piper, Nicola, and Keiko Yamanaka. 2003. Gender, Governance and Migration. Special Issue, Asian and Pacific Migration Journal 12 (1-2).
- Rajan, Rajeswari Sunder. 2000. *The Scandal of the State: Women, Law, Citizenship in Postcolonial India*. Durham, SC: Duke University Press.
- Rehn, Elisabeth, and Ellen Johnson Sirleaf. 2002. Women, War and Peace: The Independent Experts' Assessment on the Impact of Armed Conflict on Women and Women's Role in Peace Building. New York: UNIFEM.
- Risley, Amy. 2010. Sex Trafficking: The "Other" Crisis in Mexico? *The Latin Americanist* 54 (1):99-117.
- Roces, Mina. 2009. Prostitution, Women's Movements and the Victim Narrative in the Philippines. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):270-280.
- Romesburg, Don 2009. "Wouldn't a Boy Do?" Placing Early-Twentieth-Century Male Youth Sex Work into Histories of Sexuality. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):367-392.
- Sandy, Larissa. 2009. "Behind Closed Doors": Debt-Bonded Sex Workers in Sihanoukville, Cambodia. *Asia Pacific Journal of Anthropology* 10 (3):216-230.
- Sariola, Salla. 2010. *Gender and Sexuality in India: Selling Sex in Chennai*. New York: Routledge.
- Schauer, Edward J., and Elizabeth M. Wheaton. 2006. Sex Trafficking into the United States: A Literature Review. *Criminal Justice Review (Sage Publications)* 31 (2):146-169.

- Schöpp-Schilling, Hanna-Beate, and Cees Flinterman, eds. 2007. *The Circle of Empowerment: Twenty-Five Years of the UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women.* New York: The Feminist Press at CUNY.
- Schwenken, Helen. 2008. Beautiful Victims and Sacrificing Heroines: Exploring the Role of Gender Knowledge in Migration Policies. *Signs* 33 (4):770-776.
- Segrave, Marie, and Sanja Milivojevic. 2005. Sex Trafficking—A New Agenda. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):11-16.
- Seelhoff, Cheryl Lindsey. 2007. New York Governor Posed as Prostitution Foe. *Off Our Backs* 37 (4):9.
- Silliman, Jael, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. *Policing the National Body: Race, Gender and Criminalization*. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Simon, Rita James. 2004. *Women's Issues of the Decade*. Washington, DC: Women's Freedom Network.
- Sivaram, Sudda, C. S. Lakshmi, Vivian Go, A. K. Sri Krishnan, David D. Celentano, Suniti Solomon, and M. E. Bentley. 2004. Telling Stories: Narrative Scenarios to Assess Sexual Norms for an HIV Prevention Study in Chennai, India. In *Sexuality in the Time of AIDS: Contemporary Perspectives from Communities in India*, edited by Ravi K. Verma, Pertti J. Pelto, Stephen L. Schensun, and Archana Joshi. Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.
- Sparrman, Anna. 2006. Film as a Political and Educational Device: Talk about Men, Male Sexuality and Gender among Swedish Youth. *Visual Studies* 21 (2):167-182.
- Stone, Marjorie. 2005. Twenty-First Century Global Sex Trafficking: Migration, Capitalism, Class, and Challenges for Feminism Now. *English Studies in Canada* 31 (2-3):31-38.
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Swaminathan, Padmi. 2002. The Violence of Gender-Biased Development: Going Beyond Social and Demographic Indicators. In *The Violence of Development: The Politics of Identity, Gender and Social Inequalities in India*, edited by Karin Kapadia. New Delhi, India: Kali for Women.
- Sweetman, Caroline, and Joanna Kerr. 2003. *Women Reinventing Globalisation*. Oxford, UK: Oxfam.
- Tambe, Ashwini. 2005. The Elusive Ingénue: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of European Prostitution in Colonial Bombay. *Gender and Society* 19 (2):160-179.
- Tambiah, Yasmin. 2004. Sexuality and Women's Rights in Armed Conflict in Sri Lanka. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):78-87.
- Thompson, Martha. 2006. Women, Gender, and Conflict: Making the Connections. *Development in Practice* 16 (3/4):342-353.
- Twohey, Megan. 2000. Faith and Feminism Fight Sexual Slavery. National Journal 32 (21):1626.
- United Nations. 2004. Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution. New York: United Nations. http://daccess-

ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

van Walsum, Sarah, and Thomas Spijkerboer. 2007. Women and Immigration Law: New Variations on Classical Feminist Themes. New York: Routledge-Cavendish.

- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- Wakabayashi, Bob Tadashi. 2003. Review: Comfort Women: Beyond Litigious Feminism. Monumenta Nipponica 58 (2):223-258.
- Walker, Lee Demetrius. 2008. Gender and Attitudes toward Justice System Bias in Central America. *Latin American Research Review* 43 (2):80-106.
- Webby, Elizabeth, and Marilla North. 2005. Australian and International Feminisms, 1975-2005: Where We've Been and Where We're Going. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):3-4.
- Weldon, S. Laurel. 2006. Inclusion, Solidarity, and Social Movements: The Global Movement against Gender Violence. *Perspectives on Politics* 4 (1):55-74.
- Wonders, Nancy A., and Raymond Michalowski. 2001. Bodies, Borders, and Sex Tourism in a Globalized World: A Tale of Two Cities—Amsterdam and Havana. *Social Problems* 48 (4):545-571.
- Yamanaka, Keiko, and Nicola Piper. 2005. *Feminized Migration in East and Southeast Asia: Policies, Actions and Empowerment*. Geneva: United Nations Research Institute for Social Development.
- Yogyakarta Principles on the Application of International Human Rights Law in Relation to Sexual Orientation and Gender Identity. 2008. *Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law* 9:86-113.
- Yokota, Fumihiko. 2006. Sex Behaviour of Male Japanese Tourists in Bangkok, Thailand. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 8 (2):115-131.
- Young, Hershini Bhana. 2005. Inheriting the Criminalized Black Body: Race, Gender, and Slavery in "Eva's Man." *African American Review* 39 (3):377-393.

#### **Trafficking and Global Health**

- Acharya, Arun Kumar, and Jennifer Bryson Clark. 2010. The Health Consequences of Trafficking in Women in Mexico: Findings from Monterrey City. *International Review of Sociology* 20 (3):415-426.
- Adanu, Richard M. K., and Timothy R. B. Johnson. 2009. Migration and Women's Health. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 106 (2):179-181.
- Agadjanian, Victor. 2008. Research on International Migration within Sub-Saharan Africa: Foci, Approaches, and Challenges. *Sociological Quarterly* 49 (3):407-421.
- Aghatise, Esohe. 2004. Trafficking for Prostitution in Italy: Possible Effects of Government Proposals for Legalization of Brothels. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1126-1155.
- Ampofo, Akosua Adomako, Josephine Beoku-Betts, Wairimu Ngaruiya Njambi, and Mary Osirim. 2004. Women's and Gender Studies in English-Speaking Sub-Saharan Africa: A Review of Research in the Social Sciences. *Gender and Society* 18 (6):685-714.
- Barrows, Jeffrey, and Reginald Finger. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Healthcare Professional. *Southern Medical Journal* 101 (5):521-524.
- Beddoe, Christine. 2007. Missing Out: A Study of Child Trafficking in the North-West, North-East and West Midlands. London, UK: EPCAT
- Bernstein, Elizabeth. 2007. The Sexual Politics of the "New Abolitionism." *Differences: A Journal of Feminist Cultural Studies* 18 (3):128-151.
- Beyrer, Chris, and Julie Stachowiak. 2003. Health Consequences of Trafficking of Women and Girls in Southeast Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):105.
- Bokhari, Farrah. 2008. Falling Through the Gaps: Safeguarding Children Trafficked into the UK. *Children & Society* 22 (3):201-211.
- Bowser, Benjamin P., Lisa Ryan, Carla Dillard Smith, and Gloria Lockett. 2008. Outreach-Based Drug Treatment for Sex Trading Women: The Cal-Pep Risk-Reduction Demonstration Project. *International Journal of Drug Policy* 19 (6):492-495.
- Bristol, Nellie. 2006. US Anti-Prostitution Pledge Decreed "Unconstitutional." *Lancet* 368 (9529):17-18.
- Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.
- Budiani-Saberi, Debra A., and F. L. Delmonico. 2008. Organ Trafficking and Transplant Tourism: A Commentary on the Global Realities. *American Journal of Transplantation* 8 (5):925-929.
- Burkhalter, Holly. 2004. The Politics of AIDS. Foreign Affairs 83 (1):8-14.
- Busza, Joanna. 2004. Sex Work and Migration: The Dangers of Oversimplification: A Case Study of Vietnamese Women in Cambodia. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):231-249.
- Butcher, Kate. 2003. Confusion between Prostitution and Sex Trafficking. *Lancet* 361 (9373):1983.
- Caplin, Jessica. 2009. Mirage in the Desert Oasis. *Harvard International Review* 30 (4):28-32.
- Center for Health and Gender Equity. 2005. *Implications of U.S. Policy Restrictions for Programs Aimed at Commercial Sex Workers and Victims of Trafficking Worldwide*. Washington, DC: Center for Health and Gender Equity.

- Chatterjee, Patralekha. 2008. Anti-Human-Trafficking Law Sparks Debate in India. *Lancet* 371 (9617):975-976.
- Chisolm-Straker, Makini, and L. Richardson. 2007. Assessment of Emergency Department (ED) Provider Knowledge about Human Trafficking Victims in the ED. 2007 Society for Academic Emergency Medicine Annual Meeting. Academic Emergency Medicine 14 (5):S134.
- Chudakov, Bella, Keren Ilan, R. H. Belmaker, and Julie Cwikel. 2002. The Motivation and Mental Health of Sex Workers. *Journal of Sex & Marital Therapy* 28:305-315.
- Chung, Rita Chi-Ying. 2009. Cultural Perspectives on Child Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice: A Model for Psychologists. *Counselling Psychology Quarterly* 22 (1):85-96.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2004. Asia and Africa: On Different Trajectories? *Science* 304 (5679):1932-1938.
- Cohen, Susan A. 2005. Ominous Convergence: Sex Trafficking, Prostitution and International Family Planning. *Guttmacher Report on Public Policy* 8 (1).
- Cole, Helen. 2008. Human Trafficking: Implications for the Role of the Advanced Practice Forensic Nurse. *Journal of the American Psychiatric Nurses Association* 14 (6):462-470.
- The Convention on the Rights of the Child. 2001. Health and Human Rights 5 (2):175-200.
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development. London: ZED.
- Cwikel, Julie, Bella Chudakov, M. Paikin, K. Agmon, and R. H. Belmaker. 2004. Trafficked Female Sex Workers Awaiting Deportation: Comparison with Brothel Workers. *Archives* of Women's Mental Health 7 (4):243-249.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Decker, Michele R., Katelyn P. Mack, Jeffery J. Barrows, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Sex Trafficking, Violence Victimization, and Condom Use among Prostituted Women in Nicaragua. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (2):151-152.
- Decker, Michele R., Elizabeth Miller, Anita Raj, Niranjan Saggurti, Balaiah Donta, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Indian Men's Use of Commercial Sex Workers: Prevalence, Condom Use, and Related Gender Attitudes. *JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes* 53 (2):240-246.
- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- Dennerstein, Lorraine, and Margret M. Baltes. 2000. Women's Rights and Bioethics. Paris: UNESCO.
- Dennis, Jeffery. 2008. Women Are Victims, Men Make Choices: The Invisibility of Men and Boys in the Global Sex Trade. *Gender Issues* 25 (1):11-25.
- DeRiviere, Linda. 2005. An Examination of the Fiscal Impact from Youth Involvement in the Sex Trade: The Case for Evaluating Priorities in Prevention. *Canadian Public Policy / Analyse de Politiques* 31 (2):181-206.
- Dharmadhikari, Ashwin S., Jhumka Gupta, Michele R. Decker, Anita Raj, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Tuberculosis and HIV: A Global Menace Exacerbated via Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Infectious Diseases* 13 (5):543-546.

- Dhawan, Jyoti, Somesh Gupta, and Bhushan Kumar. 2010. Sexually Transmitted Diseases in Children in India. *Indian Journal of Dermatology, Venereology & Leprology* 76 (5): 489-493.
- Disch, Estelle. 2000. *Reconstructing Gender: A Multicultural Anthology*. Mountain View, CA: Mayfield.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2004. *Kids as Commodities? Child Trafficking and What to Do About It.* Geneva: International Federation Terre des Hommes.
- Downe, Pamela J. 2007. Strategic Stories and Reflexive Interruptions. *Qualitative Inquiry* 13 (4):554-572.
- Duong, Le Bach. 2002. Viet Nam—Children in Prostitution in Hanoi, Hai Phong, Ho Chi Minh City and Can Tho: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific.
- Ekberg, Gunilla. 2004. The Swedish Law that Prohibits the Purchase of Sexual Services: Best Practices for Prevention of Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1187-1218.
- Eliminating Human Trafficking: A New Arm of HIV Prevention. 2007. Lancet 370 (9590):802.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Fighting Aids by Empowering Women and Girls. 2003. Foreign Affairs 82 (3):12.
- Flowers, R. Barri. 2001. The Sex Trade Industry's Worldwide Exploitation of Children. *Annals* of the American Academy of Political and Social Science 575:147-157.
- Fried, Susana T. 2004. Sexuality and Human Rights. Health and Human Rights 7 (2):273-304.
- Gajic-Veljanoski, O., and D. E. Stewart. 2007. Women Trafficked into Prostitution: Determinants, Human Rights and Health Needs. *Transcultural Psychiatry* 44 (3):338-358.
- Garza, Vanessa. 2007. Modern-Day Slavery: Human Trafficking. On the Edge 13 (2).
- Getu, Makonen. 2006. Human Trafficking and Development: The Role of Microfinance. *Transformation* 23 (3):142-156.
- Glickstein, Barbara. 2008. The Tragedy of Human Trafficking. *American Journal of Nursing* 108 (11):11.
- Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women, ed. 2007. Collateral Damage: The Impact of Anti-Trafficking Measures on Human Rights around the World. Bangkok, Thailand: Amarin.
- Go, Vivian F., C. Johnson Sethulakshmi, Margaret E. Bentley, Sudha Sivaram, A. K. Srikrishnan, Suniti Solomon, and David D. Celentano. 2003. When HIV-Prevention Messages and Gender Norms Clash: The Impact of Domestic Violence on Women's HIV Risk in Slums of Chennai, India. *AIDS and Behavior* 7 (3):263-272.
- Government of Thailand. 2003. *Memorandum of Understanding on Common Operational Guidelines for Government Agencies Engaged in Addressing Trafficking in Women and Children*. Bangkok, Thailand: Government of Thailand.
- Gupta, Jhumka, Anita Raj, Michele R. Decker, Elizabeth Reed, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. HIV Vulnerabilities of Sex-Trafficked Indian Women and Girls. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (1):30-34.
- Harf, James E., and Mark Owen Lombardi. 2009. *Taking Sides: Clashing Views on Global Issues*. Boston: McGraw-Hill.

- Heath, Dwight B. 2002. Contemporary Cultures and Societies of Latin America: A Reader in the Social Anthropology of Middle and South America. Prospect Heights, IL: Waveland.
- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.
- Herro, Alana. 2006. Small Victories in the Battle Against Human Trafficking. *World Watch* 19 (4):9.
- Huda, Sigma. 2006. Sex Trafficking in South Asia. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 94 (3):374-381.
- Hynes, H. Patricia, Janice G. Raymond, Jael Silliman, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. Put in Harm's Way: The Neglected Health Consequences of Sex Trafficking in the United States. In *Policing the National Body: Sex, Race and Criminalization*, edited by Anannya Bhattacharjee and Jael Silliman. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Jayasree, A. K. 2004. Searching for Justice for Body and Self in a Coercive Environment: Sex Work in Kerala, India. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):58-67.
- Jibril, U.N. 2007. The Nurses' Roles in the Prevention of Human Trafficking. *West African Journal of Nursing* 18 (2):170-172.
- Johansen, Pamela S. 2006. Human Trafficking, Illegal Immigrants and HIV/AIDS: Personal Rights, Public Protection. *Californian Journal of Health Promotion* 4 (3):34-41.
- Jones, Loring, David W. Engstrom, Tricia Hilliard, and Mariel Diaz. 2007. Globalization and Human Trafficking. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (2):107-122.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kalergis, Karen Irene. 2009. A Passionate Practice: Addressing the Needs of Commercially Sexually Exploited Teenagers. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 24 (3):315-324.
- Kalmuss, Debra. 2004. Nonvolitional Sex and Sexual Health. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 33 (3):197-209.
- Kaye, Mike. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in Paraguay*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kilvington, Judith, Sophie Day, and Helen Ward. 2001. Prostitution Policy in Europe: A Time of Change? *Feminist Review* (67):78-93.
- Kinney, Edi C. M. 2006. Appropriations for the Abolitionists: Undermining Effects of the U.S. Mandatory Anti-Prostitution Pledge in the Fight Against Human Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Berkeley Journal of Gender, Law & Justice* 21:158-194.
- Kloer, Amanda. 2010. Sex Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities* 37 (2):8-25.
- Kotnik, Erica, Melina Czymoniewicz-Klippel, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2007. Human Trafficking in Australia: The Challenge of Responding to Suspicious Activities. *Australian Journal of Social Issues* 42 (3):369-386.
- Kuo, Michelle. 2000. Asia's Dirty Secret. Harvard International Review 22 (2):42-45.
- Lederer, Laura J. 2010. Trafficked Women: Links to Migration and Other Forms of Transnational Movement. *Policy, Politics & Nursing Practice* 11 (2):147-150.
- Leiter, Karen. 2004. No Status–Migration, Trafficking and Exploitation of Women in Thailand: Health and HIV/AIDS Risks for Burmese and Hill Tribe Women and Girls. Boston: Physicians for Human Rights.

- Leiter, Karen, Voravit Suwanvanichkij, Ingrid Tamm, Vincent Iacopino, and Chris Beyrer. 2006. Human Rights Abuses and Vulnerability to HIV/AIDS: The Experiences of Burmese Women in Thailand. *Health and Human Rights* 9 (2):88-111.
- Lepiten, Aty Magdelena, Flora Generalao, and Phoebe Zoe Sanchez. 2002. *Children's Involvement in the Production, Sale and Trafficking of Drugs in Cebu City:A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labor Organization. International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor.
- Lindquist, Johan. 2008. Navigating Landscapes of Exception in Southeast Asia. *Singapore Journal of Tropical Geography* 29 (2):133-136.
- Loewenberg, Samuel. 2006. Fears of World Cup Sex Trafficking Boom Unfounded. *Lancet* 368 (9530):105-106.
- Logan, T. K., Robert Walker, and Gretchen Hunt. 2009. Understanding Human Trafficking in the United States. *Trauma, Violence & Abuse* 10 (1):3-30.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2004. Anthropological Perspectives on the Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 42 (1):5-31.
- Loza, Oralia, Thomas L. Patterson, Melanie Rusch, Gustavo A. Martínez, Remedios Lozada, Hugo Staines-Orozco, Carlos Magis-Rodríguez, and Steffanie A. Strathdee. 2010. Drug-Related Behaviors Independently Associated with Syphilis Infection among Female Sex Workers in Two Mexico-US Border Cities. *Addiction* 105 (8):1448-1456.
- Lutya, Thozama Mandisa. 2009. Epi-Criminological Responses to Human Trafficking of Young Women and Girls for Involuntary Prostitution in South Africa. *Journal of Scandinavian Studies in Criminology & Crime Prevention* 10:59-78.
- Lyons, Lenore, and Michele Ford. 2010. "Where Are Your Victims?"—How Sexual Health Advocacy Came to be Counter-Trafficking in Indonesia's Riau Islands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):255-264.
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, UAE. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.
- Mahmood, Nadia. 2007. Iraqi Women's Rights. Weekly Worker (658).
- Mantini, Lee. 2008. Human Trafficking of Amerindian Women in Guyana: Challenges and Strategies. *International Nursing Review* 55 (3):341-348.
- McMahon, Maria. 2005. Migratory Sex Workers: Observations on Anti-Trafficking Measures and Public Health Outcomes on the Trans-National Superhighway. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):17-19.
- McCauley, Heather L., Michele R. Decker, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Trafficking Experiences and Violence Victimization of Sex-Trafficked Young Women in Cambodia. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 110 (3):266-267.
- McDonald, Lynn, Brooke Moore, and Natalya Timoshkina. 2000. *Migrant Sex Workers from Eastern Europe and the Former Soviet Union: The Canadian Case*. Ottawa, Ontario: Status of Women Canada.
- Miller, Alice M. 2004. Sexuality, Violence against Women, and Human Rights: Women Make Demands and Ladies Get Protection. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):16-47.
- Miller, Elizabeth, Michele R. Decker, Jay G. Silverman, and Anita Raj. 2007. Migration, Sexual Exploitation, and Women's Health. *Violence Against Women* 13 (5):486-497.
- Misra, Geetanjali, Ajay Mahal, and Rima Shah. 2000. Protecting the Rights of Sex Workers: The Indian Experience. *Health and Human Rights* 5 (1):88-115.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18.

- Niemi, Johanna. 2010. What We Talk about When We Talk about Buying Sex. *Violence Against Women* 16 (2):159-172.
- Noguchi, Yoshie. 2002. International Labour Organization Convention No. 182 on the Worst Forms of Child Labour and the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 10 (4):355-369.
- Norway Outlaws the Buying of Sex. 2009. Contemporary Sexuality 43 (2):8.
- Novotny, Thomas E., Olusoji Adeyi, and Dominic Haazen. 2003. *HIV/AIDS in Southeastern Europe: Case Studies from Bulgaria, Croatia, and Romania*. Washington, DC: World Bank.
- Okonofua, F.E., S.M. Ogbomwan, A.N. Alutu, Okop Kufre, and Aghahowa Eghosa. 2004. Knowledge, Attitudes and Experiences of Sex Trafficking by Young Women in Benin City, South-South Nigeria. *Social Science & Medicine* 59 (6):1315-1327.
- Omorodion, Francisca Isi. 2009. Vulnerability of Nigerian Secondary School to Human Sex Trafficking in Nigeria. *African Journal of Reproductive Health* 13 (2):33-48.
- Orchard, Treena Rae. 2007. Girl, Woman, Lover, Mother: Towards a New Understanding of Child Prostitution among Young Devadasis in Rural Karnataka, India. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (12):2379-2390.
- Outshoorn, Joyce. 2005. The Political Debates on Prostitution and Trafficking of Women. Social *Politics: International Studies in Gender, State and Society* 12 (1):141-155.
- Padilla, Amado M., and Daisy Rodríguez. 2010. Review of "Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies." Hispanic Journal of Behavioral Sciences 32 (3):486.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Parker, Michael. 2006. Human Trafficking and the Spread of HIV. UN Chronicle 43 (2):14-16.
- Parker, Richard, Diane di Mauro, Beth Filiano, Jonathan Garcia, Miguel Muñoz-Laboy, and Robert Sember. 2004. Global Transformations and Intimate Relations in the 21st Century: Social Science Research on Sexuality and the Emergence of Sexual Health and Sexual Rights Frameworks. *Annual Review of Sex Research* 15:370-406.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, and Nicholas Gafuik. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.
- Posner, Judd C., P. Kayastha, Dineh M. Davis, J. Limoges, Carolyn O'Donnell, and Kang Yue. 2009. Development of Leadership Self-Efficacy and Collective Efficacy: Adolescent Girls across Castes as Peer Educators in Nepal. *Global Public Health: An International Journal for Research, Policy and Practice* 4 (3):284-302.
- Potocky, Miriam. 2010. Effectiveness of Services for Victims of International Human Trafficking: An Exploratory Evaluation. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (4):359-385.
- Potter, Tylee Lynn. 2008. Sex Trafficking: Explanations and Suggested Solutions. Thesis. Clemson University.

http://etd.lib.clemson.edu/documents/1239896453/Potter\_clemson\_0050M\_10083.pdf.

- Poudel, Pratima, and Jenny Carryer. 2000. Girl-Trafficking, HIV/AIDS, and the Position of Women in Nepal. *Gender and Development* 8 (2):74-79.
- Prakash, Sakthi. 2005. Vulnerability of Trafficked Victims to HIV/AIDS: An Empirical Study. *Women's Link* 11 (4):7-10.

- Pyle, Jean L. 2001. Sex, Maids, and Export Processing: Risks and Reasons for Gendered Global Production Networks. *International Journal of Politics, Culture, and Society* 15 (1):55-76.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Raymond, Janice G. 2004. Prostitution on Demand: Legalizing the Buyers as Sexual Consumers. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1156-1186.
- Raymond, Janice G., Jean D'Cunha, and Siti Ruhaini Dzuhayatin. 2002. Comparative Study of Women Trafficked in the Migration Process: Patterns, Profiles and Health Consequences of Sexual Exploitation in Five Countries (Indonesia, the Philippines, Thailand, Venezuela & the United States). North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women
- Raymond, Janice G., and Donna M. Hughes. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Women in the United States: International and Domestic Trends. North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Rekart, Michael L. 2005. Sex-Work Harm Reduction. Lancet 366 (9503):2123-2134.
- Roby, Jini L. 2005. Women and Children in the Global Sex Trade: Toward More Effective Policy. *International Social Work* 48 (2):136-147.
- Roehr, Bob. 2005. Charity Challenges US "Anti-Prostitution" Restriction. *BMJ: British Medical Journal* 331 (7514):420-420.
- Rose, Loretta. 2001. Every Girl Counts: Development Justice and Gender. Monrovia, CA: World Vision.
- Saar, Jüri. 2010. Evil Invariables and Moral Panic: Case Estonia. *TRAMES: A Journal of the Humanities & Social Sciences* 14 (1):71-89.
- Sariola, Salla. 2010. *Gender and Sexuality in India: Selling Sex in Chennai*. New York: Routledge.
- Sarkar, Kamalesh, Baishali Bal, Rita Mukherjee, Sekhar Chakraborty, Suman Saha, Arundhuti Ghosh, and Scott Parsons. 2008. Sex-Trafficking, Violence, Negotiating Skill, and HIV Infection in Brothel-Based Sex Workers of Eastern India, Adjoining Nepal, Bhutan, and Bangladesh. *Journal of Health, Population, & Nutrition* 26 (2):223-231.
- Saunders, Penelope. 2004. Prohibiting Sex Work Projects, Restricting Women's Rights: The International Impact of the 2003 U.S. Global AIDS Act. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):179-192.
- Saunders, Penelope. 2005. Traffic Violations: Determining the Meaning of Violence in Sexual Trafficking versus Sex Work. *Journal of Interpersonal Violence* 20 (3):343-360.
- Sayeed, Almas. 2006. Dialogue Making Political Hay of Sex and Slavery: Kansas Conservatism, Feminism and the Global Regulation of Sexual Moralities. *Feminist Review* (83):119-131.
- Schatz, Joseph J. 2007. Elizabeth Mataka: UN Special Envoy for HIV/AIDS in Africa. *Lancet* 370 (9602):1821.
- Scheper-Hughes, Nancy. 2004. Parts Unknown: Undercover Ethnography of the Organs-Trafficking Underworld. *Ethnography* 5 (1):29-73.
- Schöpp-Schilling, Hanna-Beate, and Cees Flinterman, eds. 2007. *The Circle of Empowerment: Twenty-Five Years of the UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women.* New York: The Feminist Press at CUNY.
- Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches*. Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.

- Sex Industry Worker Safety Action Group. 2009. *Human Trafficking, Sex Work Safety and the* 2010 Games Assessments and Recommendations. Vancouver, BC: Sex Industry Worker Safety Action Group.
- Sex Trafficking in Cambodia. 2004. Columbia Journal of Asian Law 17 (2):372-432.
- Sex Trafficking Fuels Spread of HIV/AIDS. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (10):7.
- Sex-Trafficking, Violence, Negotiating Skill, and HIV Infection in Brothel-Based Sex Workers of Eastern India, Adjoining Nepal, Bhutan, and Bangladesh. 2008. *Journal of Health, Population, & Nutrition* 26 (2):223-231.
- Silliman, Jael, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. *Policing the National Body: Race, Gender and Criminalization*. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ashwin Dharmadhikari, George R. Seage Iii, and Anita Raj. 2008. Syphilis and Hepatitis B Co-Infection among HIV-Infected, Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls, Nepal. *Emerging Infectious Diseases* 14 (6):932-934.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, and Anita Raj. 2006. HIV Prevalence and Predictors Among Rescued Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls in Mumbai, India. JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes 43 (5):588-593.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michael R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. Experiences of Sex Trafficking Victims in Mumbai, India. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 97 (3):221-226.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. HIV Prevalence and Predictors of Infection in Sex-Trafficked Nepalese Girls and Women. *JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association* 298 (5):536-542.
- Simkhada, Padam. 2008. Life Histories and Survival Strategies Amongst Sexually Trafficked Girls in Nepal. *Children & Society* 22 (3):235-248.
- Singh, J. P., and Shilpa A. Hart. 2007. Sex Workers and Cultural Policy: Mapping the Issues and Actors in Thailand. *Review of Policy Research* 24 (2):155-173.
- Sivaram, Sudda, C. S. Lakshmi, Vivian Go, A. K. Sri Krishnan, David D. Celentano, Suniti Solomon, and M. E. Bentley. 2004. Telling Stories: Narrative Scenarios to Assess Sexual Norms for an HIV Prevention Study in Chennai, India. In *Sexuality in the Time of AIDS: Contemporary Perspectives from Communities in India*, edited by Ravi K. Verma, Pertti J. Pelto, Stephen L. Schensun, and Archana Joshi. Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.
- Spear, Denise L. 2004. Health Care Advocate. Human Trafficking: A Health Care Perspective. *AWHONN Lifelines* 8 (4):314-321.
- Stavridis, James. 2010. Partnership for the Americas: Western Hemisphere Strategy and U.S. Southern Command. Washington, DC: National Defense University Press.
- Stephenson, Joan. 2010. The World in Medicine. *Journal of the American Medical Association* 304 (5):513.
- Stotts, Edward L. Jr., and Luellen Ramey. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Call for Counselor Awareness and Action. *Journal of Humanistic Counseling, Education & Development* 48 (1):36-47.
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Struensee, Vanessa von. 2000. Sex Trafficking: A Plea for Action. European Law Journal 6 (4).

- Tambiah, Yasmin. 2004. Sexuality and Women's Rights in Armed Conflict in Sri Lanka. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):78-87.
- Teti, Michelle, Mariana Chilton, Linda Lloyd, and Susan Rubinstein. 2006. Identifying the Links between Violence against Women and HIV/AIDS: Ecosocial and Human Rights Frameworks Offer Insight into US Prevention Policies. *Health and Human Rights* 9 (2):40-61.
- Thiemklin, Nicharee. 2007. Participatory Action Research among Thai Women and Girls Involved in Prostitution. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Doctoral Dissertations for UMass Amherst.
  - http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3275818.
- Trafficking of Women is a Health Issue. 2006. Lancet, 1954.
- The Traffic Police. 2009. Economist 392 (8635):46.
- Tsutsumi, Atsuro, Takashi Izutsu, Amod K. Poudyal, Seika Kato, and Eiji Marui. 2008. Mental Health of Female Survivors of Human Trafficking in Nepal. *Social Science & Medicine* 66 (8):1841-1847.
- Uehling, Greta Lynn. 2008. The International Smuggling of Children: Coyotes, Snakeheads, and the Politics of Compassion. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (4):833-871.
- United Nations. 2004. Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution. New York: United Nations. http://daccess-

ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

- United Nations. 2007. Agreed Conclusions on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination and Violence against the Girl Child. New York: United Nations.
- Vaddiparti, Krishna, Jane Bogetto, Catina Callahan, Arbi B. Abdallah, Edward Spitznagel, and Linda Cottler. 2006. The Effects of Childhood Trauma on Sex Trading in Substance Using Women. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 35 (4):451-459.
- van Hook, Mary P., Eglantina Gjermeni, and Edlira Haxhiymeri. 2006. Sexual Trafficking of Women: Tragic Proportions and Attempted Solutions in Albania. *International Social Work* 49 (1):29-40.
- Venkataramana, C.B.S. and P.V. Sarada. 2001. Extent and Speed of Spread of HIV Infection in India through the Commercial Sex Networks: A Perspective. *Tropical Medicine & International Health* 6 (12):1040-1061.
- Vijeyarasa, Ramona. 2010. The State, the Family and Language of "Social Evils": Re-Stigmatising Victims of Trafficking in Vietnam. *Culture, Health & Sexuality: An International Journal for Research, Intervention and Care* 12 (5 supp 1):89 - 102.
- Vijeyarasa, Ramona, and Richard A. Stein. 2010. HIV and Human Trafficking-Related Stigma. JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association 304 (3):344-345.
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- Williamson, Celia, and Lynda M. Baker. 2008. Helping Victims of Prostitution and Trafficking: It Takes a Community. *Groupwork* 18 (3): 10-29.
- Williamson, Celia, and Michael Prior. 2009. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking: A Network of Underground Players in the Midwest. *Journal of Child & Adolescent Trauma* 2 (1):46-61.
- Xiao, Yan, Sibylle Kristensen, Jiangping Sun, Lin Lu, and Sten H. Vermund. 2007. Expansion of HIV/AIDS in China: Lessons from Yunnan Province. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (3):665-675.

- Yakushko, Oksana. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Review for Mental Health Professionals. International Journal for the Advancement of Counselling 31 (3):158-167.
- Yick, Alice G., and Bettina Shapira. 2010. Social Construction of Human Trafficking on YouTube: An Exploratory Study. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (1):111-116.
- Yokota, Fumihiko. 2006. Sex Behaviour of Male Japanese Tourists in Bangkok, Thailand. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 8 (2):115-131.
- Zhu, Lijiang. 2008. Chinese Practice in Public International Law: 2006 (III). Chinese Journal of International Law 7 (1):197-225.
- Zimmerman, Cathy, Mazeda Hossain, Katherine Yun, Vasil Gajdadziev, Natalia Guzun, Maria Tchomarova, Rosa Angela Ciarrocchi, Anna Johansson, Anna Kefurtova, Stefania Scodanibbio, Maria Nenette Motus, Brenda Roche, Linda Morison, and Charlotte Watts.
   2008. The Health of Trafficked Women: A Survey of Women Entering Posttrafficking Services in Europe. *American Journal of Public Health* 98 (1):55-59.
- Zimmerman, Cathy, Siân Oram, Rosilyne Borland, and Charlotte Watts. 2009. Meeting the Health Needs of Trafficked Persons. *BMJ: British Medical Journal*, 642-643.

### **Sex Trafficking**

- Abdela, Lesley. 2007. "Anyone Here Been Raped and Speaks English?": Workshops for Editors and Journalists on Gender-Based Violence and Sex-Trafficking. *Gender & Development* 15 (3):387-398.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2004. Agrarian Conflict, Internal Displacement and Trafficking of Mexican Women: The Case of Chiapas State. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the Population Association of America, Boston, MA, April 2004.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2006. International Migration and Trafficking of Mexican Women to the United States. In *Trafficking and the Global Sex Industry*, edited by Karen D. Beeks, Delila Amir, Arun Kumar Acharya, and Carolina S. Ruiz-Austria. Oxford, UK: Lexington Books.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar, and Jennifer Bryson Clark. 2010. The Health Consequences of Trafficking in Women in Mexico: Findings from Monterrey City. *International Review of Sociology* 20 (3):415-426.
- Adanu, Richard M. K., and Timothy R. B. Johnson. 2009. Migration and Women's Health. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 106 (2):179-181.
- Adelman, Michelle R. 2004. International Sex Trafficking: Dismantling the Demand. Southern California Review of Law & Women's Studies 13 (2).
- Agathangelou, Anna M., and L. H. M. Ling. 2003. Desire Industries: Sex Trafficking, UN Peacekeeping, and the Neo-Liberal World Order. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):133.
- Aghatise, Esoha. 2004. Trafficking for Prostitution in Italy: Possible Effects of Government Proposals for Legalization of Brothels. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1126-1155.
- Agustín, Laura. 2006. The Disappearing of a Migration Category: Migrants Who Sell Sex. Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies 32 (1):29-47.
- Agustín, Laura María. 2002. Challenging "Place": Leaving Home for Sex. *Development* 45 (1):110-117.
- Ahmad, Natasha. 2001. In Search of Dreams: Study on the Situation of the Trafficked Women and Children from Bangladesh and Nepal to India. Dhaka, Bangladesh: International Organization for Migration.
- Alberti, Gabriella. 2010. Across the Borders of Lesvos: The Gendering of Migrants' Detention in the Aegean. *Feminist Review* (94):138-147.
- Ali, Mohammad Imran. 2005. An Overview of Trafficking in Women and Children in India. *Women's Link* 11 (4):3-6.
- Allman, Dan. 2009. Review of Sex at the Margins: Migration, Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. Sexualities 12 (5):662-663.
- Allred, Keith J. 2006. Peacekeepers and Prostitutes. Armed Forces & Society 33 (1):5-23.
- Amar, Paul. 2009. Operation Princess in Rio de Janeiro: Policing "Sex Trafficking," Strengthening Worker Citizenship, and the Urban Geopolitics of Security in Brazil. Security Dialogue 40 (4-5):513-541.
- Amirthalingam, Kumaralingam. 2005. Women's Rights, International Norms, and Domestic Violence: Asian Perspectives. *Human Rights Quarterly* 27 (2):683-708.

- Amnesty International. 2004. So Does It Mean that We Have the Rights? Protecting the Human Rights of Women and Girls Trafficked for Forced Prostitution in Kosovo. London: Amnesty International.
- Amnesty International. 2005. Scarred Bodies, Hidden Crimes: Sexual Violence against Women in the Armed Conflict. London: Amnesty International.
- Andrijasevic, Rutvica. 2007. Beautiful Dead Bodies: Gender, Migration and Representation in Anti-Trafficking Campaigns. *Feminist Review* (86):24-44.
- Ansah, Nancy. 2006. Structural Relations of the Sex Trade and Its Link to Trafficking: The Case of Ghana. *Agenda* (70):100-106.
- Aradau, Claudia. 2004. The Perverse Politics of Four-Letter Words: Risk and Pity in the Securitisation of Human Trafficking. *Millennium - Journal of International Studies* 33 (2):251-277.
- Aradau, Claudia. 2008. Rethinking Trafficking in Women. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Argibay, Carmen M. 2003. Sexual Slavery and the "Comfort Women" of World War II. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 21 (2):375.
- Arieff, Irwin. 2000. U.N. Insists No Police Ties to Bosnia Prostitution. Reuters, 5 March.
- Arnold, Christina, and Andrea M. Bertone. 2002. Addressing the Sex Trade in Thailand: Some Lessons Learned from NGOs. Part I. *Gender Issues* 20 (1):26.
- Arroyo, Jennifer. 2010. Entangling Representations. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):246-254.
- Arsovska, Jana. 2006. Understanding a "Culture of Violence and Crime": The Kanun of Lek Dukagjini and the Rise of the Albanian Sexual-Slavery Rackets. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):161-184.
- Asencio, Marysol, ed. 2010. Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Asian Development Bank. 2003. Combating Trafficking of Women and Children in South Asia: Regional Synthesis Paper for Bangladesh, India and Nepal. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asian Sex Trafficking Called Largest Slave Trade in History. 2003. *Women's International Network News* 29 (2):55.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Legal Responses to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation in the *European Union*. Portland, OR: Hart.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Violence against Women, Trafficking, and Migration in the European Union. *European Law Journal* 13 (2):204-217.
- Aslanov, Eeduard. 2002. Krasnodar Sex Trade Booming. Reporting Online.
- Attoh, Franca. 2009. Trafficking in Women in Nigeria: Poverty of Values or Inequality? *Journal* of Social Sciences 19 (3):167-171.
- Avdeyeva, Olga. 2007. When Do States Comply with International Treaties? Policies on Violence against Women in Post-Communist Countries. *International Studies Quarterly* 51 (4):877-900.
- Bacharach, Amy J. 2009. Never Again. Again. PsycCRITIQUES 54 (5).
- Baird, Vanessa. 2007. Sex Trafficking. New Internationalist (404):1.
- Baker, Lynda, and Celia Williamson. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. *Violence Against Women* 12 (3):312-315.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.

- Bandyopadhyay, Nandinee. 2005. Want to Know about Trafficking?: Ask Any Sex Worker. *Gender & Development in Brief* (16).
- Barrows, Jeffrey, and Reginald Finger. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Healthcare Professional. *Southern Medical Journal* 101 (5):521-524.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Batsyukova, Svitlana. 2007. Prostitution and Human Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *Gender Issues* 24 (2):46-50.
- Beecher, Karina. 2010. The Sexual Marketing of Eastern European Women through Internet Pornography. Thesis. DePaul University. http://via.library.depaul.edu/etd/33.

Bennett, Brian. 2006. Stolen Away. Time,

http://www.time.com/time/magazine/article/0,9171,1186558,00.html.

- Bennetto, Jason. 2006. New Vice Squad to Tackle Airport Sex-Slave Auctions. *The Independent Online*. http://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/crime/new-vice-squad-to-tackle-airport-sexslave-auctions-481115.html.
- Benninger-Budel, Carin. 2008. Due Diligence and Its Application to Protect Women from Violence. Boston: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Berg, Samantha M. 2007. Pornography, Prostitution & Sex Trafficking: How Do You Tell the Difference? *Off Our Backs* 37 (1): 64.
- Berman, Jacqueline. 2003. (Un)Popular Strangers and Crises (Un)Bounded: Discourses of Sex-Trafficking, the European Political Community and the Panicked State of the Modern State. *European Journal of International Relations* 9 (1):37-86.
- Berman, Jacqueline. 2010. Biopolitical Management, Economic Calculation and "Trafficked Women." *International Migration* 48 (4):84-113.
- Bermúdez, Laura. 2008. "No Experience Necessary": The Internal Trafficking of Persons in South Africa. Pretoria, South Africa: International Organization for Migration (IOM) Regional Office for Southern Africa.
- Bernat, Frances P. 2010. Editorial: Human Sex Trafficking. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):1.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Heather C. Winkeller. 2010. Human Sex Trafficking: The Global Becomes Local. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):186-192.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Tatyana Zhilina. 2010. Human Trafficking: The Local Becomes Global. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):2-9.
- Berrong, Stephanie. 2010. Forced Labor Threats. Security Management 54 (9):42-44.
- Bertone, Andrea Marie. 2000. Sexual Trafficking in Women: International Political Economy and the Politics of Sex. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):4.
- Bertone, Andrea M. 2003. Transnational Activism to Combat Trafficking in Persons. *Brown* Journal of World Affairs 10 (2):9-22.
- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Beyrer, Chris, and Julie Stachowiak. 2003. Health Consequences of Trafficking of Women and Girls in Southeast Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):105.
- Bhagni Nivedita Manchya, ed. 2006. Information on Children and Women Trafficking in South West Region of Bangladesh. Keshabpur, Bangladesh: Bhagni Nivedita Manchya.

- Biemann, Ursula. 2005. Remotely Sensed: A Topography of the Global Sex Trade. *Feminist Review* (80):180-193.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2004. *Combating the Trafficking and Prostitution of Children*. 3rd ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Blackburn, Ashley G., Robert W. Taylor, and Jennifer Elaine Davis. 2010. Understanding the Complexities of Human Trafficking and Child Sexual Exploitation: The Case of Southeast Asia. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):105-126.
- Blank, Jen, and Emily Troshynski. 2006. Sex Trafficking: An Exploratory Study Interviewing Traffickers. Paper presented at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Blum, Liliana. 2009. Sex Trafficking and Political Discourse: A Case Study of the Perceptions and Definition of the Problem and Its Victims in Moldova. Dissertation. University of Arkansas.
- Boontinand, Jan. 2005. Feminist Participatory Action Research in the Mekong Region. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Bovarnick, Silvie. 2007. Universal Human Rights and Non-Western Normative Systems: A Comparative Analysis of Violence against Women in Mexico and Pakistan. *Review of International Studies* 33 (1):59-74.
- Bower, Bruce. 2005. Childhood's End. Science News 168 (13):200-201.
- Bowser, Benjamin P., Lisa Ryan, Carla Dillard Smith, and Gloria Lockett. 2008. Outreach-Based Drug Treatment for Sex Trading Women: The Cal-Pep Risk-Reduction Demonstration Project. *International Journal of Drug Policy* 19 (6):492-495.
- Boxill, Nancy A., and Deborah J. Richardson. 2007. Ending Sex Trafficking of Children in Atlanta. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):138-149.
- Boyd, Susan, and Kim Brooks. 2007. Editorial. *Canadian Journal of Women & the Law* 19 (1):2-2.
- Brannon, Robert. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? Yes. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Brennan, Denise. 2008. Competing Claims of Victimhood? Foreign and Domestic Victims of Trafficking in the United States. *Sexuality Research and Social Policy* 5 (4):45-61.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Thoughts on Finding and Assisting Individuals in Forced Labor in the USA. *Sexualities* 13 (2):139-152.
- Brents, Barbara G., and Kathryn Hausbeck. 2001. State-Sanctioned Sex: Negotiating Formal and Informal Regulatory Practices in Nevada Brothels. *Sociological Perspectives* 44 (3):307-332.
- Brinkley, Joel. 2000. Vast Trade in Forced Labor Portrayed in C.I.A. Report. *New York Times*:2 April 2000. http://www.nytimes.com/2000/04/02/us/vast-trade-in-forced-labor-portrayedin-cia-report.html?pagewanted=all&src=pm.
- Brintlinger, Angela, and Natasha Kolchevska. 2008. Beyond Little Vera: Women's Bodies, Women's Welfare in Russia and Central/Eastern Europe. Columbus, OH: The Ohio State University, Department of Slavic and East European Languages and Literatures - The Center for Slavic and East European Studies.

- Bristol, Nellie. 2006. US Anti-Prostitution Pledge Decreed "Unconstitutional." *Lancet* 368 (9529):17-18.
- Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2006. *The Price of Sex: Prostitution, Policy and Society*. Cullompton, UK: Willan.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2010. Bellwether Citizens: The Regulation of Male Clients of Sex Workers. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):145-170.
- Brown, Dorothy Louise. 2000. Sex Slaves: The Trafficking of Women in Asia. London: Virago.
- Brown, Eleanor. 2007. Out of Sight, Out of Mind? Child Domestic Workers and Patterns of Trafficking in Cambodia. Geneva: International Organization for Migration
- Brown, Geneva. 2006. Little Girl Lost: Secondary Victimization of Teenaged Girls Treated Like Enemy Combatants: The Las Vegas Metro Police Vice Detail and the Use of Material Witness Holds. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Brown, Sarah Price, Lara Friedrich, and Anne Decleene. 2004. Dispatches National. *Ms.* 14 (3):21-22.
- Brunovskis, Anette, and Guri Tyldum. 2004. Crossing Borders, An Empirical Study of Transnational Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. Oslo, Norway: Fafo Research Institute.
- Brunovskis, Anette, and Rebecca Surtees. 2010. Untold Stories: Biases and Selection Effects in Research with Victims of Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 48 (4):1-37.
- Burkhalter, Holly. 2004. The Politics of AIDS. Foreign Affairs 83 (1):8-14.
- Busza, Joanna. 2004. Sex Work and Migration: The Dangers of Oversimplification: A Case Study of Vietnamese Women in Cambodia. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):231-249.
- Butcher, Kate. 2003. Confusion between Prostitution and Sex Trafficking. *Lancet* 361 (9373):1983.
- Cabezas, Amalia L. 2004. Between Love and Money: Sex, Tourism, and Citizenship in Cuba and the Dominican Republic. *Signs* 29 (4):987-1015.
- Calandruccio, Giusseppe. 2005. A Review of Recent Research on Human Trafficking in the Middle East. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):267-299.
- Campbell, Letitia. 2010. Selling Our Children. Sojourners Magazine 39 (8):22-26.
- Campbell, Rosie, and Maggie O'Neill. 2006. Sex Work No. Cullompton, UK: Willan.
- Cao, Lan. 2004. The Transnational and Sub-National in Global Crimes. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 22 (1):59-97.
- Cao, Liqun, and Steven Stack. 2010. Exploring Terra Incognita: Family Values and Prostitution Acceptance in China. *Journal of Criminal Justice* 38 (4):531-537.
- Captive Daughters. 2005. Off Our Backs 35 (7/8):17-37.
- Carchedi, Francesco. 2000. Considerations on Foreign Prostitution in Italy. Rome: PARSEC.
- Carling, Joergen. 2006. Migration, Human Smuggling and Trafficking from Nigeria to Europe. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Carrington, Kerry, and Jean Hearn. 2003. *Trafficking and the Sex Industry: From Impunity to Protection, Current Issues Brief, 2002-2003*. Canberra, Australia: Parliament of Australia, Department of the Parliamentary Library.

Center for Health and Gender Equity. 2005. *Implications of U.S. Policy Restrictions for Programs Aimed at Commercial Sex Workers and Victims of Trafficking Worldwide*. Washington, DC: Center for Health and Gender Equity.

Chalke, Steve. 2008. Stop the Traffik: The Crime that Shames Us All. Oxford, UK: Lion Hudson.

- Chase, Elaine, and June Statham. 2005. Commercial and Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in the UK—A Review. *Child Abuse Review* 14 (1):4-25.
- Chaudhary, Simmi. 2002. Trafficking of Children for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. *Kar va Tawsi'ah* 8 (1-2):90-113.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2008. Muckraking and Stories Untold: Ethnography Meets Journalism on Trafficked Women and the U.S. Military. *Sexuality Research & Social Policy: Journal of NSRC* 5 (4):6-18.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2010. On the Move for Love: Migrant Entertainers and the U.S. Military in South Korea. Baltimore, MD: University of Pennsylvania Press.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. *Journal of World History* 21 (2):363-368.
- Chew, Dolores. 2006. Gender, Migration and Trafficking—An Introduction. *Labour, Capital & Society* 39 (2):1-18.
- Chinkin, Christine M. 2001. Women's International Tribunal on Japanese Military Sexual Slavery. *The American Journal of International Law* 95 (2):335-341.
- Choo, Kyungseok, Joon Oh Jang, and Kyungshick Choi. 2010. Methodological and Ethical Challenges to Conducting Human Trafficking Studies: A Case Study of Korean Trafficking and Smuggling for Sexual Exploitation to the United States. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):167-185.
- Chuang, Janie A. 2010. Rescuing Trafficking from Ideological Capture: Prostitution Reform and Anti-Trafficking Law and Policy. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1655-1728.
- Chudakov, Bella, Keren Ilan, R. H. Belmaker, and Julie Cwikel. 2002. The Motivation and Mental Health of Sex Workers. *Journal of Sex & Marital Therapy* 28:305-315.
- Clark, Michele A. 2003. Human Trafficking Casts Shadow on Globalization. Yale Global Online: http://yaleglobal.yale.edu/content/human-trafficking-casts-shadow-globalization.
- Clarren, Rebecca. 2007. The Invisible Ones: The Shadow World of Sex and Labor Trafficking in the United States...and the Startling Inadequacy of the Federal Response. *Ms.* 17 (3):40-45.
- Coffey, Pamela Sumner. 2004. *Literature Review of Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Bethesda, MD: Development Alternatives.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2004. Asia and Africa: On Different Trajectories? *Science* 304 (5679):1932-1938.
- Cohen, Susan A. 2005. Ominous Convergence: Sex Trafficking, Prostitution and International Family Planning. *Guttmacher Report on Public Policy* 8 (1).
- Coker, Donna. 2001. Crime Control and Feminist Law Reform in Domestic Violence Law: A Critical Review. *Buffalo Criminal Law Review* 4 (2):801-860.
- Cole, Jeffrey. 2006. Reducing the Damage: Dilemmas of Anti-Trafficking Efforts among Nigerian Prostitutes in Palermo. *Anthropologica* 48 (2):217-228.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika. 2003. Report of the Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women, Its Causes and Consequences. Geneva: United Nations.

- Coomaraswamy, Radhika, and Ambica Satkunanathan. 2006. Anti-Child Trafficking Legislation in Asia: A Six-Country Review (Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Thailand & Indonesia). Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Coonan, Terry. 2004. Human Trafficking: Victims' Voices in Florida. *Journal of Social Work Research and Evaluation* 5 (2):207-216.

Coppedge, Susan. 2006. *People Trafficking: An International Crisis Fought at the Local Level*. Wellington, New Zealand: Fulbright New Zealand.

- Cordero, Tatiana, and Alda Facio. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for the Sex Industry: Women's Participation in this Crime. A Contextual Approach. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development. London: ZED.
- Cowan, Rosie. 2006. Jailing of Lithuanian Sex Trafficker. *International Herald Tribune*, 17 September, 10.
- Crawford, Mary. 2009. Sex Trafficking in South Asia: A Critical Feminist Analysis. London: Routledge.
- Crawford, Mary. 2010. Sex Trafficking in South Asia: Telling Maya's Story. New York: Routledge.
- Crawford, Mary, and Michelle R. Kaufman. 2008. Sex Trafficking in Nepal: Survivor Characteristics and Long-Term Outcomes. *Violence Against Women* 14 (8):905-916.
- Cree, Viviene E. 2008. Confronting Sex Trafficking: Lessons from History. *International Social Work*. 51 (6):763-776.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.
- Cusick, Linda, Hilary Kinnell, Belinda Brooks-Gordon, and Rosie Campbell. 2009. Wild Guesses and Conflated Meanings? Estimating the Size of the Sex Worker Population in Britain. *Critical Social Policy* 29 (4):703-719.
- Cutts, Kyle. 2007. A Modicum of Recovery: How Child Sex Tourism Constitutes Slavery under the Alien Tort Claims Act. *Case Western Reserve Law Review* 58 (1):277-310.
- Cwikel, Julie, Bella Chudakov, M. Paikin, K. Agmon, and R. H. Belmaker. 2004. Trafficked Female Sex Workers Awaiting Deportation: Comparison with Brothel Workers. *Archives* of Women's Mental Health 7 (4):243-249.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Dabby, Firoza Chic. 2003. Trafficking: Considerations and Recommendations for Battered Women's Advocates. San Francisco, CA: Asian & Pacific Islander Institute on Domestic Violence
- Dagin, Sylvester. 2005. Bring Back the Lost Daughters: A Fight against Trafficking of Nigerian Women and Girls for the International Sex Market. Jos, Nigeria: Fab Educational Books.
- Dalla, Rochelle L. 2010. *Global Perspectives on Prostitution and Sex Trafficking*. Lanham, MD: Lexington Books.
- Das, Shyamal, Lisa Eargle, and Ashraf Esmail. 2007. Sex Trafficking as a Global Commodity Chain. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, November 2007.

- Dasgupta, Abhijit. 2006. *When They Were Sold: Trafficking of Women and Girls in 15 Provinces of Indonesia*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Catholic Migration Commission Indonesia American Center for International Labor Solidarity.
- Dasi Hamkke Center. 2006. *Out of the Trap, Hope One Step: Case Studies of Prostitution and Sex Trafficking in Korea*. Seoul, South Korea: Dasi Hamkke Center.
- David, Fiona. 2008. *Trafficking of Women for Sexual Purposes*. Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- Davidson, Julia O'Connell. 2006. Will the Real Sex Slave Please Stand up? *Feminist Review* (83):4-22.
- Davis, Emily S. 2006. The Intimacies of Globalization: Bodies and Borders On-Screen. *Camera Obscura* 21 (62):32-73.
- Dawson, Andrew. 2008. Post-War Settlements and the Production of New Illegalities: The Case of Dayton and People Trafficking and Prostitution in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Dialectical Anthropology* 32 (1/2):123-137.
- Day, Sophie. 2009. Renewing the War on Prostitution: The Spectres of "Trafficking" and "Slavery." *Anthropology Today* 25 (3):1-3.
- Day, Sophie. 2010. The Re-Emergence of "Trafficking": Sex Work between Slavery and Freedom. *Journal of the Royal Anthropological Institute* 16 (4):816-834.
- De Ruyer, Brice, and Kristof Van Impe. 2001. Trafficking in Women through Poland: Analysis of the Phenomenon, Causes of Trans-Migration and Proposals to Tackle the Problem. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Dean, Meryll. 2008. Sold in Japan: Human Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *Japanese Studies* 28 (2):165-178.
- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India—Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- Decker, Michele R., Katelyn P. Mack, Jeffery J. Barrows, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Sex Trafficking, Violence Victimization, and Condom Use among Prostituted Women in Nicaragua. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (2):151-152.
- Decker, Michele R., Elizabeth Miller, Anita Raj, Niranjan Saggurti, Balaiah Donta, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Indian Men's Use of Commercial Sex Workers: Prevalence, Condom Use, and Related Gender Attitudes. *JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes* 53 (2):240-246.
- Dekic, Slobodanka. 2003. Sex, Slavery and Politics: Representations of Trafficked Women in the Serbian Media. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):192-196.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer. 2010. Methods of Sex Trafficking: Findings of a Case Study in Turkey. *Global Crime* 11 (3):314-335.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. Victims of Sex Trafficking in Turkey: Characteristics, Motivations, and Dynamics. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):57-88.
- Demleitner, Nora V. 2001. The Law at a Crossroads: The Construction of Migrant Women Trafficked into Prostitution. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Dempsey, Michelle Madden. 2010. Sex Trafficking and Criminalization: In Defense of Feminist Abolitionism. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1729-1778.

- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- Dennerstein, Lorraine, and Margret M. Baltes. 2000. *Women's Rights and Bioethics*. Paris: UNESCO.
- Dennis, Jeffery. 2008. Women Are Victims, Men Make Choices: The Invisibility of Men and Boys in the Global Sex Trade. *Gender Issues* 25 (1):11-25.
- DeRiviere, Linda. 2005. An Examination of the Fiscal Impact from Youth Involvement in the Sex Trade: The Case for Evaluating Priorities in Prevention. *Canadian Public Policy/ Analyse de Politiques* 31 (2):181-206.
- DeStefano, Anthony M. 2007. *The War on Human Trafficking: U.S. Policy Assessed*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. A Critique of the Global Trafficking Discourse and U.S. Policy. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (4):57-79.
- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. Journal of International Women's Studies 8 (4):162-167.
- Dewey, Susan. 2008. Hollow Bodies: Institutional Responses to Sex Trafficking in Armenia, Bosnia, and India. Sterling, VA: Kumarian.
- Dewey, Susan. 2009. Intervention in Women's Bodies and Lives: Sex Trafficking and United States' Donor Aid in Armenia. In (*Re)Interpretations: The Shapes of Justice in Women's Experience*, edited by Lisa Dresdner and Laurel S. Peterson. Newcastle upon Tyne, UK: Cambridge Scholars.
- Dharmadhikari, Ashwin S., Jhumka Gupta, Michele R. Decker, Anita Raj, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Tuberculosis and HIV: A Global Menace Exacerbated via Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Infectious Diseases* 13 (5):543-546.
- Dhawan, Jyoti, Somesh Gupta, and Bhushan Kumar. 2010. Sexually Transmitted Diseases in Children in India. *Indian Journal of Dermatology, Venereology & Leprology* 76 (5):489-493.
- Di Nicola, Andrea, ed. 2004. MON-EU-TRAF II. A Study for Monitoring the International Trafficking of Human Beings for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU Member States. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Di Nicola, Andrea. 2009. *Prostitution and Human Trafficking: Focus on Clients*. New York: Springer.
- Di Nicola, Andrea, Isabella Orfano, Andrea Cauduro, and Nicoletta Conci. 2005. *Study on National Legislations on Prostitution and the Trafficking in Women and Children*. Brussels, Beligium: European Parliament.
- Di Tommaso, Maria L., Isilda Shima, Steinar Strøm, and Francesca Bettio. 2009. As Bad as it Gets: Well-Being Deprivation of Sexually Exploited Trafficked Women. *European Journal of Political Economy* 25 (2):143-162.
- Dinan, Kinsey Alden. 2002. Trafficking in Women from Thailand to Japan: The Role of Organized Crime and Governmental Response. *Harvard Asia Quarterly* 6 (3):4-13.
- Distiller, Natasha. 2001. Advocating for the Right to Sell Sex. Agenda (47):35-42.
- Ditmore, Melissa. 2007. "I Never Want to be Rescued Again." New Internationalist (404):15-16.
- Ditmore, Melissa Hope. 2009. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. *Women's Review of Books* 26 (5):23-24.

- Doezema, Jo. 2000. Loose Women or Lost Women? The Re-emergence of the Myth of White Slavery in Contemporary Discourses of Trafficking in Women. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):23-50.
- Doezema, Jo. 2001. Ouch!: Western Feminists' "Wounded Attachment" to the "Third World Prostitute." *Feminist Review* (67):16-38.
- Doezema, Jo. 2002. Who Gets to Choose? Coercion, Consent, and the UN Trafficking Protocol. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):20-27.
- Doezema, Jo. 2005. Now You See Her, Now You Don't: Sex Workers at the UN Trafficking Protocol Negotiations. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):61-89.
- Doezema, Jo. 2010. Sex Slaves and Discourse Masters: The Construction of Trafficking. London: Zed Books.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2004. *Kids as Commodities? Child Trafficking and What to Do About It.* Geneva: International Federation Terre des Hommes.
- Downe, Pamela J. 2007. Strategic Stories and Reflexive Interruptions. *Qualitative Inquiry* 13 (4):554-572.
- Drew, Sandhya. 2009. *Human Trafficking-Human Rights: Law and Practice*. London: Legal Action Group.
- Drinck, Barbara, and Chung-Noh Gross, eds. 2007. Forced Prostitution in Times of War and Peace: Sexual Violence against Women and Girls. Bielefeld, Germany: Kleine.
- Duong, Le Bach. 2002. Viet Nam—Children in Prostitution in Hanoi, Hai Phong, Ho Chi Minh City and Can Tho: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific.
- Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs. 2004. *Dutch Policy on Prostitution*. The Hague: Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs.
- Ebbe, Obi. 2006. Domestic and International Trafficking in Human Beings: Sex and Body Part Trades. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean. 2004. *Human Rights and Trafficking in Persons in the Americas: Summary and Highlights of the Hemispheric Conference on International Migration.* Santiago, Chile: United Nations.
- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 1]: A Literature Review of Contributory Factors. *Safer Communities* 5 (1):4-11.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 2]: Strategies and Responses. *Community Safety Journal* 5 (2):14-16.
- Ehrenreich, Barbara, and Arlie Russell Hochschild, eds. 2002. *Global Woman: Nannies, Maids, and Sex Workers in the New Economy*. New York: Henry Holt.
- Ekberg, Gunilla. 2004. The Swedish Law that Prohibits the Purchase of Sexual Services: Best Practices for Prevention of Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1187-1218.

- El-Cherkeh, Tanja, Elena Stirbu, Sebastian Lazaroiu, and Dragos Radu. 2004. *EU-Enlargement, Migration and Trafficking in Women: The Case of South Eastern Europe*. Hamburg, Germany: Hamburg Institute of International Economics.
- Emerton, Robyn, Karen Joe Laidler, and Carole J. Petersen. 2007. Trafficking of Mainland Chinese Women into Hong Kong's Sex Industry: Problems of Identification and Response. *Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law* 8 (2):35-84.
- Engle, Karen. 2005. Feminism and Its (Dis)contents: Criminalizing Wartime Rape in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *The American Journal of International Law* 99 (4):778-816.
- Equality Now. 2008. India: The Demand for Sex Trafficking: Holding Commercial Sex Buyers Accountable. http://www.equalitynow.org/node/520.
- Erder, Sema, and Selmin Kaska. 2003. *Irregular Migration and Trafficking in Women: The Case of Turkey*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Erokhina, Liudmila. 2005. Trafficking in Women in the Russian Far East: A Real or Imaginary Phenomenon. In *Human Traffic and Transnational Crime: Russian and American Perspectives*, edited by Sally Stoecker and Louise Shelley. Lanham, MD: Rowman and Littlefield.
- European Commission. 2001. *Preventing and Combating Trafficking in Women: A Comprehensive European Strategy*. Brussels., Beligium: European Commission.
- European Commission. 2003. Research Based on Case Studies of Victims of Trafficking in Human Beings in 3 EU Member States, i.e., Belgium, Italy and the Netherland. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission.
- Evans, Martin. 2007. Contemporary Slavery in the UK: Overview and Key Issues. *Probation Journal* 54 (3):279-280.
- Fahy, Stephanie, Amy Farrell, and Jack McDevitt. 2006. Human Trafficking: Media Recognition of a Historic Problem. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Farley, Melissa. 2007. *Prostitution and Trafficking in Nevada: Making the Connections*. San Francisco, CA: Prostitution Research & Education.
- Farley, Melissa. 2008. The New Abolitionists: Taking on the Global Sex-Trafficking Industry. *Ms.* 18 (2):24-26.
- Farley, Melissa. 2009. Theory versus Reality: Commentary on Four Articles about Trafficking for Prostitution. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):311-315.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2005. *Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children*. New York: Worth.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2009. Armed Conflict, War Rape, and the Commercial Trade in Women and Children's Labour. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):1-31.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2008. Understanding and Improving Law Enforcement Responses to Human Trafficking. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice.
- Fehresti, Zahra. 2010. Legislative Approaches towards Human Trafficking in Pre- versus Post-Islamic Revolution Iran. *Iran & the Caucasus* 14 (2):431-447.
- Feingold, David A. 2005. Human Trafficking. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.

- Fergus, Lara. 2005. *Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation. Vol. 5, Briefing*. Melbourne, Australia: Australian Centre for the Study of Sexual Assault.
- Finckenauer, James. 2006. A Preliminary Assessment of Transnational Trafficking in Chinese Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Fletcher, Ian Christopher. 2006. Opposition by Journalism? The Socialist and Suffragist Press and the Passage of the Criminal Law Amendment Act of 1912. *Parliamentary History* 25 (1):88-114.
- Flores, Theresa L., and PeggySue Wells. 2010. *The Slave across the Street: The True Story of How an American Teen Survived the World of Human Trafficking*. Boise, ID: Ampelon.
- Flowers, R. Barri. 2001. The Sex Trade Industry's Worldwide Exploitation of Children. *Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science* 575:147-157.
- Foerster, Amy. 2009. Contested Bodies: Sex Trafficking NGOs and Transnational Politics. International Feminist Journal of Politics 11 (2):151-173.
- Forum for Women, Law, and Development. 2005. *Effectiveness of Existing Laws and Institutional Mechanism to Combat Trafficking in Women and Children in Nepal.* Kathmandu, Nepal: United Nations Development Fund for Women.
- Forum on Trafficking of Women and Children. 2004. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Report of the Human Rights Commission of Malaysia*. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Suhakam.
- Fredrick, John. 2005. The Myth of Nepal-to-India Sex Trafficking: Its Creation, Its Maintenance, and Its Influence on Anti-Trafficking Interventions. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Frías, Maria. 2002. Review: The Erotics of Slavery. Callaloo 25 (2):679-685.
- Fried, Susana T. 2004. Sexuality and Human Rights. Health and Human Rights 7 (2):273-304.
- Friesendorf, Cornelius. 2007. Pathologies of Security Governance: Efforts Against Human Trafficking in Europe. *Security Dialogue* 38 (3):379-402.
- Frundt, Tina. 2008. Enslaved in America: Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Women's Funding Network*. http://www.womensfundingnetwork.org/resource/past-articles/enslaved-in-america-sex-trafficking-in-the-united-states.
- Fuhrmann, Malte. 2010. "Western Perversions" at the Threshold of Felicity: The European Prostitutes of Galata-Pera (1870-1915). *History & Anthropology* 21 (2):159-172.
- Gabhan, Síle Nic. 2006. Human Trafficking: A Twenty-First Century Slavery. *The Furrow* 57 (10):528-537.
- Gajic-Veljanoski, Olga, and Donna E. Stewart. 2007. Women Trafficked into Prostitution: Determinants, Human Rights and Health Needs. *Transcultural Psychiatry* 44 (3):338-358.
- Gaon, Igor Davor, and Nancy Forbord. 2005. For Sale: Women and Children: Trafficking and Forced Prostitution in Southeast Europe. Victoria, British Columbia: Trafford.
- Garrison, Becky. 2010. The Trafficker Next Door. Sojourners Magazine 39 (1):42-44.
- Gayen, Swapna. 2006. Innovative Approaches to Combat Trafficking of Women in the Sex Trade. *Inter-Asia Cultural Studies* 7 (2):331-337.
- Germany, U.S. Receive Most Sex-Trafficked Women. 2003. Off Our Backs 33 (7/8):4.
- Gillespie, Alisdair A., Christopher J. Newman, Nicola Wake, and Jill Molloy. 2010. Court of Appeal. *Journal of Criminal Law* 74 (1):10-26.

Glickstein, Barbara. 2008. The Tragedy of Human Trafficking. *American Journal of Nursing* 108 (11):11.

- Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women, ed. 2007. *Collateral Damage: The Impact of Anti-Trafficking Measures on Human Rights around the World*. Bangkok, Thailand: Amarin.
- Goenka, Sunanda. 2011. Immoral Trafficking of Women and Children: Transnational Crime and Legal Process. New Delhi, India: Deep & Deep.
- Goldhaber, Michael D. 2003. How the U.S. is Fighting Sex Trafficking Abroad. *American Lawyer* 25 (9):42.
- Goodey, Jo. 2004. Promoting "Good Practice" in Sex Trafficking Cases. *International Review of Victimology* 11 (1):89-110.
- Goodey, Jo. 2004. Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centred" and "Woman-Centred" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.
- Goodey, Jo. 2005. Sex Trafficking in the European Union. In *Transnational and Comparative Criminology*, edited by James Sheptycki and Ali Wardak. London: Glasshouse.
- Goodey, Jo. 2008. Human Trafficking: Sketchy Data and Policy Responses. *Criminology and Criminal Justice* 8 (4):421-442.
- Goodey, Jo. 2003. Migration, Crime and Victimhood. Punishment & Society 5 (4):415-431.
- Goodman, Lenn E. 2010. Some Moral Minima. Good Society Journal 19 (1):87-94.
- Grant, David, and Beth Grant. 2007. *Beyond the Soiled Curtain: Project Rescue's Fight for the Victims of the Sex-Slave Industry*. Springfield, MO: Onward Books.
- Great Britain Home Office. 2004. Solutions and Strategies: Drug Problems and Street Sex Markets: Guidance for Partnerships and Providers. London: Great Britain Home Office.
- Greece to Prosecute Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.
- Grover, Sonja. 2007. Children as Chattel of the State: Deconstructing the Concept of Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Human Rights* 11 (3):293-306.
- Guinn, David E., and Julie DiCaro. 2007. *Pornography: Driving the Demand in International Sex Trafficking*. Los Angeles: Captive Daughters Media.
- Guinn, David E., and Elissa Steglich. 2003. *In Modern Bondage: Sex Trafficking in the Americas*. Ardsley, NY: Transnational.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Gupta, Jhumka, Anita Raj, Michele R. Decker, Elizabeth Reed, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. HIV Vulnerabilities of Sex-Trafficked Indian Women and Girls. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (1):30-34.
- Gupta, Rahila. 2009. Unsafe Havens. New Humanist 124 (1):10-12.
- Hanley, Jill, Jacqueline Oxman-Martinez, Marie Lacroix, and Sigalit Gal. 2006. The "Deserving" Undocumented?: Government and Community Response to Human Trafficking as a Labour Phenomenon. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):78-103.
- Hansen, Lene. 2008. Globalization, Prostitution and Sex-Trafficking: Corporeal Politics. *Cooperation and Conflict* 43 (4):469-476.
- Harder, Louise. 2009. "Prostitutes" Included— On the Possibilities of a Community Psychological Intervention Addressed to Prostitution in Cambodia. *Psyke & Logos* 30 (1):300-329.
- Harrington, Carol. 2005. The Politics of Rescue: Peacekeeping and Anti-Trafficking Programmes in Bosnia-Herzegovina and Kosovo. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 7 (2):175-206.

- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Hausner, Sondra L. 2005. *The Movement of Women: Migration, Trafficking, and Prostitution in the Context of Nepal's Armed Conflict.* Kathmandu, Nepal: Save the Children.
- Haynes, Dina Francesca. 2010. Lessons from Bosnia's Arizona Market: Harm to Women in a Neoliberalized Postconflict Reconstruction Process. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1779-1829.
- Hepburn, Stephanie, and Rita Simon. 2010. Hidden in Plain Sight: Human Trafficking in the United States. *Gender Issues* 27 (1/2):1-26.
- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.
- Herzog, Shawna. 2008. Historical Consequences: The Legacy of Sexism and Gender Discrimination and Their Link to Contemporary Sex Trafficking in Russia. Thesis. California State University.
- Herzog, Sergio. 2008. The Lenient Social and Legal Response to Trafficking in Women: An Empirical Analysis of Public Perceptions in Israel. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):314-333.
- Hodge, David R. 2008. Sexual Trafficking in the United States: A Domestic Problem with Transnational Dimensions. *Social Work* 53 (2):143-152.
- Hodge, David R., and Cynthia A. Lietz. 2007. The International Sexual Trafficking of Women and Children: A Review of the Literature. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):163-174.
- Hoffer, Kaethe Morris. 2010. A Response to Sex Trafficking Chicago Style: Follow the Sisters, Speak Out. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1831-1848.
- Holman, Melissa. 2008. The Modern-Day Slave Trade: How the United States Should Alter the Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act in Order to Combat International Sex Trafficking More Effectively. *Texas International Law Journal* 44 (1/2):99-121.
- Hopkins, Ben D. 2008. Race, Sex and Slavery: "Forced Labour" in Central Asia and Afghanistan in the Early 19th Century. *Modern Asian Studies* 42 (4):629-671.
- Horowitz, Michael J. 2005. Right Abolitionism. American Spectator 38 (10):14-17.
- Hosch, Philipp. 2008. Sex and Drugs and Firearms: Transnational Crime in the Pacific. Dissertation. Victoria University of Wellington.
- Hromek, Jitka. 2002. Child Trafficking and Child Prostitution. TED Case Studies 12 (1).
- Hrzenjak, Majda. 2009. Female Sex Trafficking in Asia. The Resilience of Patriarchy in a Changing World. *Development in Practice* 19 (6):818-819.
- Hua, Julietta, and Kasturi Ray. 2010. The "Practice of Humanity." *Feminist Media Studies* 10 (3):253-267.
- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation, University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951.
- Hubbard, Phil, Roger Matthews, and Jane Scoular. 2008. Regulating Sex Work in the EU: Prostitute Women and the New Spaces of Exclusion. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 15 (2):137-152.
- Huda, Sigma. 2006. Sex Trafficking in South Asia. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 94 (3):374-381.

Huda, Sigma. 2009. Prostitution: A Profitable Form of Trafficking and the Mechanisms to Counter It. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):235-254.

- Hughes, Donna M. 2000. The "Natasha" Trade: The Transnational Shadow Market of Trafficking in Women. *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):625.
- Hughes, Donna M. 2002. *Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation: The Case of the Russian Federation*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.

Hughes, Donna M. 2005. The Demand for Victims of Sex Trafficking. Kingston, RI: Women's Studies Program, University of Rhode Island. http://www.uri.edu/artsci/wms/hughes/demand\_for\_victims.pdf.

- Hughes, Donna M., Katherine Y. Chon, and Derek P. Ellerman. 2007. Modern-Day Comfort Women. *Violence Against Women* 13 (9):901-922.
- Hughes, Donna M., and Tatyana A. Denisova. 2001. The Transnational Political Criminal Nexus of Trafficking in Women from Ukraine. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):43.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Human Trafficking. 2009. Canada & the World Backgrounder 74 (6):28-31.
- Hynes, H. Patricia. 2004. On the Battlefield of Women's Bodies: An Overview of the Harm of War to Women. *Women's Studies International Forum* 27 (5-6):431-445.
- Hynes, H. Patricia. 2007. Beyond War: Pre-Conditions and Prophets. *Women's Studies International Forum* 30 (4):279-289.
- Hynes, H. Patricia, Janice G. Raymond, Jael Silliman, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. Put in Harm's Way: The Neglected Health Consequences of Sex Trafficking in the United States. In *Policing the National Body: Sex, Race and Criminalization*, edited by Anannya Bhattacharjee and Jael Silliman. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Iñiguez de Heredia, Marta. 2008. People Trafficking: Conceptual issues with the United Nations Trafficking Protocol 2000. *Human Rights Review* 9 (3):299-316.
- International Organization for Migration. 2000. *Trafficking in Women and Children from the Kyrgyz Republic*. Bishkek, Kyrgyz Republic: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Deceived Migrants from Tajikstan: A Study of Trafficking in Women and Children*. Dushanbe, Republic of Tajikistan: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Trafficking in Unaccompanied Minors for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2002. Yunnan Province, China Situation of Trafficking in Children and Women: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2004. 41 Brothels: Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanoukville, Cambodia. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- International Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children. 2001. *The American Journal of International Law* 95 (2):407-410.
- Isgro, Kirsten Lynn, and Leda Cooks. 2006. "Real Women" and the Struggle against Spiritual Forces of Darkness: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of Concerned Women for America. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Dissertations for UMass Amherst. http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3215765.
- Jackson, Suzanne H. 2002. To Honor and Obey: Trafficking in "Mail-Order Brides." *George Washington Law Review* 70 (3):475-569.

Jacobson, Maria. 2002. Why Do Men Buy Sex? NIKK 1:23-25.

- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2002. *Women Trafficking and Prostitution in Pakistan and Afghanistan*. Lahore, Pakistan: Dua.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2003. Children Trafficking in Pakistan. Karachi, Pakistan: Royal Book.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2005. Human Trafficking in Pakistan and Afghanistan: Children Trafficking, Women Trafficking, Organs, and Sex Trade. Lahore, Pakistan: Greens.
- Jana, Smarajit, Nandinee Bandyopadhyay, Mrinal Kanti Dutta, and Amitrajit Saha. 2002. A Tale of Two Cities: Shifting the Paradigm of Anti-Trafficking Programmes. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):69-79.
- Jani, Nairruti. 2010. Analyzing Legal Paradoxes in Anti-Trafficking Policies. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 26 (1):27-42.
- Javidan, Pantea. 2010. The Social and Legal Construction of the Child Object and the Commercial-Sexual Exploitation of Children. Gothenburg, Sweden: International Sociological Association.
- Jayagupta, Ratchada. 2009. The Thai Government's Repatriation and Reintegration Programmes: Responding to Trafficked Female Commercial Sex Workers from the Greater Mekong Subregion. *International Migration* 47 (2):227-253.
- Jayasree, A. K. 2004. Searching for Justice for Body and Self in a Coercive Environment: Sex Work in Kerala, India. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):58-67.
- Jayathilake, Ramanie. 2008. *Women Migrant Workers and Trafficking in Sri Lanka*. Colombo, Sri Lanka: Women's Education & Research Centre.
- Jeffreys, Sheila. 2008. Keeping Women Down and Out: The Strip Club Boom and the Reinforcement of Male Dominance. *Signs: Journal of Women in Culture & Society* 34 (1):151-173.
- Jeffreys, Sheila. 2009. The Industrial Vagina: The Political Economy of the Global Sex Trade (RIPE Series in Global Political Economy). New York: Routledge.
- Jeffreys, Sheila. 2009. Prostitution, Trafficking and Feminism: An Update on the Debate. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):316-320.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2008. Escaping the Devil's Bedroom: Sex Trafficking, Global Prostitution and the Gospel's Transforming Power. Grand Rapids, MI: Monarch Books.
- Jhappan, Radha. 2005. Of Tsunamis and Child Sexual Exploitation: The Political Economy of Supply and Demand in the Sex Tourism and Trafficking Traders. Asian Women 20:137-174.
- Joon, K. Kim, and May Fu. 2008. International Women in South Korea's Sex Industry: A New Commodity Frontier. *Asian Survey* 48 (3):492-513.
- Jyrkinen, Marjut, Leena Karjalainen, and Gillian Häkli. 2001. *Minors in the Sex Trade: Report of the European Commission STOP Project*. Helsinki, Finland: Stakes.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kalergis, Karen Irene. 2009. A Passionate Practice: Addressing the Needs of Commercially Sexually Exploited Teenagers. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 24 (3):315-324.
- Kalmuss, Debra. 2004. Nonvolitional Sex and Sexual Health. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 33 (3):197-209.
- Kapur, Ratna. 2002. The Tragedy of Victimization Rhetoric: Resurrecting the Native Subject in International/Postcolonial Feminist Legal Politics *Harvard Law Review* 15:1-37.

- Kara, Siddharth. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. New York: Columbia University Press.
- Kartusch, Angelika, and Mara Radavanovic. 2001. Combat of Trafficking for the Purpose of Forced Prostitution—Bosnia and Herzegovina Country Report. Vienna, Austria: Ludwig Boltzmann Institute of Human Rights.
- Kay, Rebecca. 2007. *Gender, Equality and Difference during and after State Socialism*. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Kaye, Mike, and Bhavna Sharma. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in South America*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Keire, Mara L. 2001. The Vice Trust: A Reinterpretation of the White Slavery Scare in the United States, 1907-1917. *Journal of Social History* 35 (1):5-41.
- Kelly, Elizabeth. 2002. Journeys of Jeopardy: A Review of Research on Trafficking in Women and Children in Europe. In Migration Research Series. Geneva: International Organizaton for Migration.
- Kelly, Liz. 2003. The Wrong Debate: Reflections on Why Force is Not the Key Issue with Respect to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation. *Feminist Review* (73):139-144.
- Kelly, Liz, and Linda Regan. 2000. *Rhetorics and Realities: Sexual Exploitation of Children in Europe*. London: Child and Woman Abuse Studies Unit, University of North London.
- Kelly, Liz, and Linda Regan. 2000. Stopping Traffic: Exploring the Extent of, and Responses to, Trafficking in Sexual Exploitation in the UK. London: Home Office.
- Kemp, Karoline. 2007. Cambodian Centre Steers Trafficked Women from Sex Trade. *Herizons* 20 (3):8-9.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2001. Women of Color and the Global Sex Trade: Transnational Feminist Perspectives. *Meridians* 1 (2):28-51.
- Kempadoo, Kamala, ed. 2005. *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2007. The War on Human Trafficking in the Caribbean. *Race & Class* 49 (2):79-85.
- Khodyreva, Natalia. 2002. How Women in Prostitution See Themselves and Explain Their Motivations. *NIKK* 1:26-29.
- Kilvington, Judith, Sophie Day, and Helen Ward. 2001. Prostitution Policy in Europe: A Time of Change? *Feminist Review* (67):78-93.
- Kim, Eunyoung, Minwoo Yun, Mirang Park, and Hue Williams. 2009. Cross Border North Korean Women Trafficking and Victimization between North Korea and China: An Ethnographic Case Study. *International Journal of Law, Crime and Justice* 37 (4):154-169.
- Kim, Il Rhan, and Hyeyoung Cho. 2006. Mamasang: Remember Me This Way. *Inter-Asia Cultural Studies* 7 (2):348-352.
- Kimm, Susanne, and Birgit Sauer. 2010. Discourses on Forced Prostitution, Trafficking in Women, and Football: A Comparison of Anti-Trafficking Campaigns during the World Cup 2006 and the European Championship 2008. *Soccer & Society* 11 (6):815-828.
- Kinney, Edi C. M. 2006. Appropriations for the Abolitionists: Undermining Effects of the U.S. Mandatory Anti-Prostitution Pledge in the Fight Against Human Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Berkeley Journal of Gender, Law & Justice* 21:158-194.
- Kippenberg, Juliane. 2007. Bottom of the Ladder: Exploitation and Abuse of Girl Domestic Workers in Guinea. New York: Human Rights Watch.

- Kirchhoff, Gerd. 2010. Sex Trafficking: International Context and Response. *Acta Criminologica* 23 (1):118-121.
- Kligman, Gail, and Stephanie Limoncelli. 2005. Trafficking Women after Socialism: To, through, and from Eastern Europe. *Social Politics: International Studies in Gender, State & Society* 12 (1):118-140.
- Kloer, Amanda. 2010. Sex Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities* 37 (2):8-25.
- Konrad, Helga. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings—The Ugly Face of Europe. *Helsinki Monitor* 13 (3):260-271.
- Kotiswaran, Prabha. 2008. Born Unto Brothels: Toward a Legal Ethnography of Sex Work in an Indian Red-Light Area. *Law & Social Inquiry* 33 (3):579-629.
- Kotrla, Kimberly. 2010. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Social Work* 55 (2):181-187.
- Kozhouharova, Nadya, and Milena Stateva. 2004. Trafficking in Women in Bulgaria: A New Stage. *Feminist Review* (76):110-116.
- Kumar, Bal, Govind Subedi, Yogendra Bahadur Gurung, and Keshab Prasad Adhikari. 2001. *Trafficking in Girls with Special Reference to Prostitution: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Kuo, Michelle. 2000. Asia's Dirty Secret. Harvard International Review 22 (2):42-45.
- Lagon, Mark P. 2008. Trafficking and Human Dignity. Policy Review (152):51-61.
- Langberg, Laura. 2005. A Review of Recent OAS Research on Human Trafficking in the Latin American and Caribbean Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):129-139.
- Law against Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.
- Lazaridis, Gabriella. 2001. Trafficking and Prostitution. *European Journal of Women's Studies* 8 (1):67-102.
- Lazaroiu, Sebastian, and Monica Alexandru. 2003. *Who is the Next Victim?: Vulnerability of Young Romanian Women to Trafficking in Human Beings*. Bucharest, Romania: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Romania.
- Lederer, Laura J. 2010. Trafficked Women: Links to Migration and Other Forms of Transnational Movement. *Policy, Politics & Nursing Practice* 11 (2):147-150.
- Leidholdt, Dorchen A. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Women: An Intimate Relationship. Journal of Trauma Practice 2 (3/4):167-183.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.
- Leiter, Karen, and Chris Breyer. 2004. No Status—Migration, Trafficking and Exploitation of Women in Thailand: Health and HIV/AIDS Risks for Burmese and Hill Tribe Women and Girls. Boston: Physicians for Human Rights.
- Leman, Johan, and Stef Janssens. 2007. The Various "Safe"-House Profiles in East European Human Smuggling and Trafficking. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 33 (8):1377-1388.
- Lemish, Dafna. 2000. The Whore and the Other: Israeli Images of Female Immigrants from the Former USSR. *Gender and Society* 14 (2):333-349.
- Leppänen, Katarina. 2007. Movement of Women: Trafficking in the Interwar Era. *Women's Studies International Forum* 30 (6):523-533.
- Leuchtag, Alice. 2003. Human Rights, Sex Trafficking and Prostitution. Humanist 63 (1):10.

- Liechty, Mark. 2005. Carnal Economies: The Commodification of Food and Sex in Kathmandu. *Cultural Anthropology* 20 (1):1-38.
- Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2009. The Trouble with Trafficking: Conceptualizing Women's Sexual Labor and Economic Human Rights. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):261-269.
- Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2010. *The Politics of Trafficking: The First International Movement to Combat the Sexual Exploitation of Women*. Stanford, CA: Stanford University Press.
- Lindquist, Johan. 2010. Images and Evidence: Human Trafficking, Auditing, and the Production of Illicit Markets in Southeast Asia and Beyond. *Public Culture* 22 (2):223-236.
- Lindstrom, Nicole. 2004. Regional Sex Trafficking in the Balkans Transnational Networks in an Enlarged Europe. *Problems of Post-Communism* 51 (3):45-52.
- Ling, Laura, and Euna Lee. 2010. Ling and Lee's Open Letter. *Journal of Mass Media Ethics* 25 (1):72-76.
- Liu, Min, and James Finckenauer. 2009. Prostitution and Human Trafficking in China: Making the Connections. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Philadelphia, PA, November 2009.
- Liu, Min, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. The Resurgence of Prostitution in China: Explanations and Implications. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 26 (1):89-102.
- Locher, Birgit. 2007. Trafficking in Women in the European Union: Norms, Advocacy-Networks and Policy-Change. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.
- Loewenberg, Samuel. 2006. Fears of World Cup Sex Trafficking Boom Unfounded. *Lancet* 368 (9530):105-106.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2002. Trafficking in Women and Children as a Security Challenge in Southeast Europe. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 2 (2):53.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2004. Anthropological Perspectives on the Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 42 (1):5-31.
- Loza, Oralia, Thomas L. Patterson, Melanie Rusch, Gustavo A. Martínez, Remedios Lozada, Hugo Staines-Orozco, Carlos Magis-Rodríguez, and Steffanie A. Strathdee. 2010. Drug-Related Behaviors Independently Associated with Syphilis Infection among Female Sex Workers in Two Mexico-US Border Cities. *Addiction* 105 (8):1448-1456.
- Lutya, Thozama Mandisa. 2009. Epi-Criminological Responses to Human Trafficking of Young Women and Girls for Involuntary Prostitution in South Africa. *Journal of Scandinavian Studies in Criminology & Crime Prevention* 10:59-78.
- Lydersen, Kari. 2002. Women and Children First: The Economics of Sex Trafficking. *Clamor* (17).
- Lyons, Lenore, and Michele Ford. 2010. "Where Are Your Victims?"—How Sexual Health Advocacy Came to be Counter-Trafficking in Indonesia's Riau Islands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):255 - 264.
- Maceda, Catherine. 2001. Prevention, Protection, Prosecution and Rehabilitation: Advancing the Status of Women Trafficking Victims and Survivors—The Phillipine Experience. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- MacKinnon, Catharine A. 2006. Are Women Human?: And Other International Dialogues. Cambridge, MA: Belknap Press of Harvard University Press.

Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Hollow Bodies: Institutional Responses to Sex Trafficking in Armenia, Bosnia and India by Susan Dewey. *American Ethnologist* 37 (4):833-834.

Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, UAE. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.

Mahmood, Nadia. 2007. Iraqi Women's Rights. Weekly Worker (658).

Maltzahn, Kathleen. 2008. Trafficked. Sydney, Australia: University of New South Wales Press.

- Mam, Somaly, and Ruth Marshall. 2008. *The Road of Lost Innocence*. New York: Spiegel & Grau.
- Månsson, Sven-Axel. 2001. Men's Practices in Prostitution: The Case of Sweden. In *A Man's World?: Changing Men's Practices in a Globalized World*, edited by Bob Pease and Keith Pringle. London: Zed.

Mantini, Ledd. 2008. Human Trafficking of Amerindian Women in Guyana: Challenges and Strategies. *International Nursing Review* 55 (3):341-348.

- Mark, David. 2000. House Passes Conference Report On Sex Trafficking, Compensation For Victims of Terrorism. *CQ Weekly* 58 (39):2348.
- Martin, Susan Forbes, and John Tirman, eds. 2009. Women, Migration, and Conflict: Breaking a Deadly Cycle. New York: Springer.
- Maryniak, Irena. 2003. The New Slave Trade. Index on Censorship 32 (2):87-94.
- Massachusetts Protects Teen Prostitutes. 2008. Contemporary Sexuality 42 (8):9.
- Maynard, William R. 2002. "Human Trafficking" under the Sentencing Guidelines. *Federal Sentencing Reporter* 14 (5):316.
- McMahon, Maria. 2005. Migratory Sex Workers: Observations on Anti-Trafficking Measures and Public Health Outcomes on the Trans-National Superhighway. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):17-19.
- McCabe, Kimberly A. 2008. *The Trafficking of Persons: National and International Responses*. New York: Peter Lang.
- McCabe, Kimberly A., and Sabita Manian. 2010. *Sex Trafficking: A Global Perspective*. Lanham, MD: Lexington Books.
- McCall, Sophie. 2002. Mahasweta Devi's Documentary/Fiction As a Critical Antidote: Rethinking Bonded Labour, "Women and Development" and the Sex Trade in India. *Resources for Feminist Research* 29 (3/4):39.
- McCauley, Heather L., Michele R. Decker, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Trafficking Experiences and Violence Victimization of Sex-Trafficked Young Women in Cambodia. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 110 (3):266-267.
- McDonald, Lynn, Brooke Moore, and Natalya Timoshkina. 2000. *Migrant Sex Workers from Eastern Europe and the Former Soviet Union: The Canadian Case*. Ottawa, Ontario: Status of Women Canada.
- McSherry, Bernadette, and Susan Kneebone. 2008. Trafficking in Women and Forced Migration: Moving Victims Across the Border of Crime into the Domain of Human Rights. *International Journal of Human Rights* 12 (1):67-87.

Meier, Eileen. 2000. Legislative and Policy Update. Legislative Efforts to Combat Sexual Trafficking and Slavery of Women and Children. *Pediatric Nursing* 26 (2):216-217.

 Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2007. *The Mekong Challenge: 41* Brothels—Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanoukville, Cambodia. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.

- Melrose, Margaret, and David Barrett. 2006. The Flesh Trade in Europe: Trafficking in Women and Children for the Purpose of Commercial Sexual Exploitation. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):111-123.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2001. Rights, Religion, and Community: Approaches to Violence against Women in the Context of Globalization. *Law & Society Review* 35 (1):39-88.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2003. Constructing a Global Law—Violence against Women and the Human Rights System. *Law & Social Inquiry* 28 (4):941-977.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2003. Rights Talk and the Experience of Law: Implementing Women's Human Rights to Protection from Violence. *Human Rights Quarterly* 25 (2):343-381.
- Miers, Suzanne. 2000. Contemporary Forms of Slavery. *Canadian Journal of African Studies/Revue Canadienne des Études Africaines* 34 (3):714-747.
- Miller, Alice M. 2004. Sexuality, Violence against Women, and Human Rights: Women Make Demands and Ladies Get Protection. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):16-47.
- Miller, Elizabeth, Michele R. Decker, Jay G. Silverman, and Anita Raj. 2007. Migration, Sexual Exploitation, and Women's Health. *Violence Against Women* 13 (5):486-497.
- Miller, John R. 2008. Call It Slavery. The Wilson Quarterly (1976-) 32 (3):52-56.
- Min, Pyong Gap. 2003. Korean "Comfort Women": The Intersection of Colonial Power, Gender, and Class. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):938-957.
- Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare. 2005. National Plan of Action against Trafficking in Children and Women for Sexual and Labour Exploitation. Kathmandu, Nepal: Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare.
- Minnesota Office of Justice Programs. 2006. *Human Trafficking in Minnesota: A Report to the Minnesota Legislature*. St. Paul, MN: Minnesota Office of Justice Programs.
- Miriam, Kathy. 2005. Stopping the Traffic in Women: Power, Agency and Abolition in Feminist Debates over Sex-Trafficking. *Journal of Social Philosophy* 36 (1):1-17.
- Misra, Geetanjali, Ajay Mahal, and Rima Shah. 2000. Protecting the Rights of Sex Workers: The Indian Experience. *Health and Human Rights* 5 (1):88-115.
- Mitchell, Kimberly J., David Finkelhor, and Janis Wolak. 2010. Conceptualizing Juvenile Prostitution as Child Maltreatment: Findings from the National Juvenile Prostitution Study. *Child Maltreatment* 15 (1):18-36.
- Mohammad, Susan. 2008. Prostitutes are Okay, but Not Pimps. Maclean's 121 (48):29.
- Molina, Fanny Polania. 2000. Japan, the Mecca for Trafficking in Colombian Women. http://www.libertadlatina.org/paper30ColombiaJapan.pdf.
- Molland, Sverre. 2010. The Value of Bodies: Deception, Helping and Profiteering in Human Trafficking Along the Thai-Lao Border. *Asian Studies Review* 34 (2):211-229.
- Montgomery-Devlin, Jacqui. 2008. The Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in Northern Ireland: Overview from the Barnardo's Beyond the Shadows Service. *Child Care in Practice* 14 (4):381-400.
- Monzini, Paola. 2004. Trafficking in Women and Girls and the Involvement of Organised Crime in Western and Central Europe. *International Review of Victimology* 11 (1):73-88.
- Monzini, Paola. 2005. *Sex Trafficking: Prostitution, Crime and Exploitation*. New York: Zed Books.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2005. A Tale of Two Servitudes: Defining and Implementing a Domestic Response to Trafficking of Women for Prostitution in the UK and Australia. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):91-114.

Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.

- Munro, Vanessa E. 2008. Of Rights and Rhetoric: Discourses of Degradation and Exploitation in the Context of Sex Trafficking. *Journal of Law and Society* 35 (2):240-264.
- Myhill, Andy, and Jonathan Hallen. 2002. *Rape and Sexual Assault of Women: The Extent and Nature of the Problem. Findings from the British Crime Survey*. London: Home Office.
- Nair, P. M., and Sankar Sen. 2005. *Trafficking in Women and Children in India*. New Delhi, India: Orient Longman.
- Nair, Yasmin. 2006. American Home: Trafficking and the Return of Domesticity. *Clamor* (37):50-54.
- Nawyn, Stephanie J. 2010. Gender and Migration: Integrating Feminist Theory into Migration Studies. *Sociology Compass* 4 (9):749-765.
- Nencel, Lorraine. 2010. Sex at the Margins: Migration, Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry by Laura María Agustín. *American Ethnologist* 37 (3):601-602.
- New Film to Portray Sex Trafficking Issue. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (3):16.
- Niemi, Johanna. 2010. What We Talk about When We Talk about Buying Sex. *Violence Against Women* 16 (2):159-172.
- Niesner, Elvira, and Christina Jones-Pauly. 2001. *Trafficking in Women in Europe: Prosecution and Victim Protection in a European Context*. Bielefeld, Germany: Kleine Verlag.
- Nordic Baltic Campaign Against Trafficking in Women: Final Report 2002. 2004. Copenhagen, Denmark: Nordic Council of Ministers.
- Norma, Caroline 2009. Review of Children in the Global Sex Trade and Sex at the Margins: Migration Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):321-323.
- Norway Outlaws the Buying of Sex. 2009. Contemporary Sexuality 43 (2):8.
- Novotny, Thomas E., Olusoji Adeyi, and Dominic Haazen. 2003. *HIV/AIDS in Southeastern Europe: Case Studies from Bulgaria, Croatia, and Romania*. Washington, DC: World Bank.
- O'Beirne, Kate. 2002. Of Human Bondage. National Review 54 (4):20-22.
- O'Brien, Colleen C. 2003. Race-ing Toward Civilization: Sexual Slavery and Nativism in the Novels of Pauline Elizabeth Hopkins and Alice Wellington Rollins. *Legacy* 20 (1/2):118-133.
- O'Connell Davidson, J. 2000. Prostitution, Power and Freedom. Cambridge: Policy Press.
- Ogonor, Bridget O., and Austin U. Osunde. 2007. The Universal Basic Education Programme and Female Trafficking in South-South, Nigeria. *International Journal of Lifelong Education* 26 (6):607-620.
- Okonofua, F.E., S.M. Ogbomwan, A.N. Alutu, Okop Kufre, and Aghahowa Eghosa. 2004. Knowledge, Attitudes and Experiences of Sex Trafficking by Young Women in Benin City, South-South Nigeria. *Social Science & Medicine* 59 (6):1315-1327.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32-32.
- Omorodion, Francisa Isi. 2009. Vulnerability of Nigerian Secondary School to Human Sex Trafficking in Nigeria. *African Journal of Reproductive Health* 13 (2):33-48.
- O'Neill, Tom. 2001. "Selling Girls in Kuwait": Domestic Labour Migration and Trafficking Discourse in Nepal. *Anthropologica* 43 (2):153-164.

- Ontiveros, Maria, Leslie Wolfe, Laura Lederer, and Jo Zarembka. 2005. Panel One: Women and Children First? New Strategies in Anti-Trafficking Initiatives. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):193-212.
- Oosterveld, Valerie. 2009. The Special Court for Sierra Leone's Consideration of Gender-Based Violence: Contributing to Transitional Justice? *Human Rights Review* 10 (1):73-98.
- Orchard, Treena Rae. 2007. Girl, Woman, Lover, Mother: Towards a New Understanding of Child Prostitution among Young Devadasis in Rural Karnataka, India. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (12):2379-2390.
- Orloff, Leslye E., Kathryn C. Isom, and Edmundo Saballos. 2010. Mandatory U-Visa Certification Unnecessarily Undermines the Purpose of the Violence against Women Act's Immigration Protections and Its "Any Credible Evidence" Rules—A Call for Consistency. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 11 (2):619-647.
- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2004. From Social Dislocation to Human Trafficking. *Problems of Post-Communism* 51 (6):14-22.
- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2005. Trafficking of Women and Children for Exploitation in the Commercial Sex Trade: The Case of the Russian Federation. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):157-178.
- Othman, Zarina. 2004. Trafficking of Women and Children in Southeast Asia: Focus on Malaysia. *Journal of Population* 10 (1):31.
- O'Toole, Laura L., Jessica R. Schiffman, and Margie L. Kiter Edwards. 2007. *Gender Violence: Interdisciplinary Perspectives*. New York: New York University Press.
- Outshoorn, Joyce. 2005. The Political Debates on Prostitution and Trafficking of Women. *Social Politics: International Studies in Gender, State and Society* 12 (1):141-155.
- Padilla, Amado M, and Daisy Rodríguez. 2010. Review of "Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies." Hispanic Journal of Behavioral Sciences 32 (3):486.
- Pajnik, Mojca. 2010. Media Framing of Trafficking. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (1):45-64.
- Paladino, Amalia. 2008. Female Sex Trafficking and Prostitution in the United States: Exploring Experiences of Sexual and Physical Violence. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of American Society of Criminology, St. Louise, MO, November 2008.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. House Passes Sanctions on Sex Trafficking. CQ Weekly 58 (20):1108.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. Senate Clears Crime Bill Reauthorizing Violence Against Women Act and Criminalizing Trafficking in Persons. *CQ Weekly* 58 (40):2410.
- Papanicolaou, Georgios. 2008. The Sex Industry, Human Trafficking and the Global Prohibition Regime: A Cautionary Tale from Greece. *Trends in Organized Crime* 11 (4):379-409.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414): 1048.
- Parker, Richard, Diane di Mauro, Beth Filiano, Jonathan Garcia, Miguel Muñoz-Laboy, and Robert Sember. 2004. Global Transformations and Intimate Relations in the 21st Century: Social Science Research on Sexuality and the Emergence of Sexual Health and Sexual Rights Frameworks. *Annual Review of Sex Research* 15:370-406.
- Parliament of Victoria, Australia: Drugs and Crime Prevention Committee. 2010. *Inquiry into People Trafficking for Sex Work: Final Report*. Melbourne, Australia: Government Printer for State of Victoria.
- Parrot, Andrea, and Nina Cummings. 2008. Sexual Enslavement of Girls and Women Worldwide. Westport, CT: Praeger.

Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings. 2007. Research Study on Trafficking in Human Beings. Baltimore, MD: Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings.

Paul, Bimal Kanti, and Syed Abu Hasnath. 2000. Trafficking in Bangladeshi Women and Girls. *Geographical Review* 90 (2):268-276.

Pearson, Elaine. 2002. Half-Hearted Protection: What Does Victim Protection Really Mean for Victims of Trafficking in Europe? *Gender and Development* 10 (1):56-59.

Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.

Penttinen, Elina. 2008. Globalization, Prostitution and Sex-Trafficking: Corporeal Politics. International Studies Review 10 (3):599-606.

Petersen, Karen Lund. 2001. Trafficking in Women: The Danish Construction of Baltic Prostitution. *Cooperation & Conflict* 36 (2):213.

Pharoah, Robyn. 2006. *Getting to Grips with Trafficking: Reflections on Human Trafficking Research in South Africa*. Pretoria, South Africa: Institute for Security Studies.

Phinney, Alison. 2001. *Trafficking of Women and Children for Sexual Exploitation in the Americas*. Washington, DC: Inter American Commission of Women (Organisation of American States).

Piscitelli, Adriana. 2008. Looking for New Worlds: Brazilian Women as International Migrants. Signs: Journal of Women in Culture & Society 33 (4):784-793.

Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.

Po, Yim. 2000. CCPCR Addressing the Sexual Exploitation of Girls in Combodia. *Child Workers in Asia* 16 (2).

- Pochagina, Olga. 2007. Trafficking in Women and Children in Present-Day China. Far Eastern Affairs 35 (1):82-101.
- Potter, Tylee Lynn. 2008. Sex Trafficking: Explanations and Suggested Solutions. Thesis. Clemson University.

http://etd.lib.clemson.edu/documents/1239896453/Potter\_clemson\_0050M\_10083.pdf.

Poudel, Pratima, and Jenny Carryer. 2000. Girl-Trafficking, HIV/AIDS, and the Position of Women in Nepal. *Gender and Development* 8 (2):74-79.

Poulin, Richard. 2003. Globalization and the Sex Trade: Trafficking and the Commodification of Women and Children. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):38-48.

Poulin, Richard. 2009. Abolitionists and Regulationists: The Battle around the Protocol on Trafficking in Persons Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. *Revue Tiers Monde* 50 (199):663-678.

Prakash, Sakthi. 2005. Vulnerability of Trafficked Victims to HIV/AIDS: An Empirical Study. *Women's Link* 11 (4):7-10.

Pratt, Timothy. 2001. Sex Slavery Racket a Growing Concern in Latin America. *The Christian Science Monitor*, 11 January 2001.

Purkayastha, Bandana, and Shweta Majumbar. 2009. *Globalization and the Sexual Commodification of Women: Sex Trafficking Migration in South Asia*. Burlington, VT: Ashgate.

Pyle, Jean L. 2001. Sex, Maids, and Export Processing: Risks and Reasons for Gendered Global Production Networks. *International Journal of Politics, Culture, and Society* 15 (1):55-76.

Quénivet, Noëlle. 2007. The Dissonance between the United Nations Zero-Tolerance Policy and the Criminalisation of Sexual Offences on the International Level. *International Criminal Law Review* 7 (4):657-676.

Quirk, Joel. 2007. Trafficked into Slavery. Journal of Human Rights 6 (2):181-207.

- Racioppi, Linda, and Katherine O'Sullivan See. 2009. *Gender Politics in Post-Communist Eurasia*. East Lansing, MI: Michigan State University Press.
- Ralston, Meredith. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. *H-Net Reviews in the Humanities & Social Sciences*:1-2.
- Raphael, Jody, and Jessica Ashley. 2008. *Domestic Sex Trafficking of Chicago Women and Girls*. Chicago, IL: Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority.
- Raphael, Jody, Jessica Ashley Reichert, and Mark Powers. 2010. Pimp Control and Violence: Domestic Sex Trafficking of Chicago Women and Girls. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):89-104.
- Ratansi, Yasmin. 2007. *Turning Outrage into Action to Address Trafficking for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in Canada*. Ottawa, Ontario: Standing Committee on the Status of Women.
- Raymond, Janice G. 2004. Prostitution on Demand: Legalizing the Buyers as Sexual Consumers. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1156-1186.
- Raymond, Janice G. 2005. Sex Trafficking is Not "Sex Work." Conscience 26 (1): 45.
- Raymond, Janice G., Jean D'Cunha, and Siti Ruhaini Dzuhayatin. 2002. Comparative Study of Women Trafficked in the Migration Process: Patterns, Profiles and Health Consequences of Sexual Exploitation in Five Countries (Indonesia, the Philippines, Thailand, Venezuela & the United States). North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Raymond, Janice G., and Donna M. Hughes. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Women in the United States: International and Domestic Trends. North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Rehn, Elisabeth, and Ellen Johnson Sirleaf. 2002. Women, War and Peace: The Independent Experts' Assessment on the Impact of Armed Conflict on Women and Women's Role in Peace Building. New York: UNIFEM.
- Reid, Joan A. 2010. Doors Wide Shut: Barriers to the Successful Delivery of Victim Services for Domestically Trafficked Minors in a Southern U.S. Metropolitan Area. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1/2):147-166.

Rekart, Michael L. 2005. Sex-Work Harm Reduction. Lancet 366 (9503):2123-2134.

- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, November 2005.
- Rennell, Corey. 2004. Saving the Youngest Workers. Harvard International Review 26 (3):30-33.

Renton, Daniel. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Children in Albania. Tirana, Albania: Save the Children.

Report on Sex Trafficking Calls for Improved Legal Protections. 2001. Herizons 14 (4):9.

- Rice, Marnie E., Grant T. Harris, Carol Lang, and Catherine Cormier. 2006. Violent Sex Offenses: How Are They Best Measured from Official Records? *Law and Human Behavior* 30 (4):525-541.
- Richard, Amy O'Neill. 2000. International Trafficking in Women to the United States: A Contemporary Manifestation of Slavery and Organized Crime. Washington, DC: US Department of State. Center for the Study of Intelligence.
- Richardson, Diane, Meena Poudel, and Nina Laurie. 2009. Sexual Trafficking in Nepal: Constructing Citizenship and Livelihoods. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 16 (3):259- 278.

Rieger, April. 2007. Missing the Mark: Why the Trafficking Victims Protection Act Fails to Protect Sex Trafficking Victims in the United States. *Harvard Journal of Law & Gender* 30 (1):231-256.

Rijken, Conny, and Linda van Krimpen. 2008. The Introduction of Quality Labels in the Prostitution Sector as a Means to Combat Trafficking in Human Beings. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):59-88.

Ripperger, Sabine. 2008. Europe Reconsiders Prostitution as Sex Trafficking Booms: *Deutsche Well*. April 28. http://www.dw.de/dw/article/0,2144,3283530,00.html.

- Risley, Amy. 2008. Putting People First: Globalization and Human Security. *International Studies Review* 10 (3):599-606.
- Risley, Amy. 2010. Sex Trafficking: The "Other" Crisis in Mexico? *The Latin Americanist* 54 (1):99-117.
- Robinson, Lillian S. 2006. Sex in the City: Prostitution in the Age of Global Migrations. *Labour, Capital & Society* 39 (2):48-77.
- Roby, Jini L. 2005. Women and Children in the Global Sex Trade: Toward More Effective Policy. *International Social Work* 48 (2):136-147.
- Roces, Mina. 2009. Prostitution, Women's Movements and the Victim Narrative in the Philippines. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):270-280.
- Roehr, Bob. 2005. Charity Challenges US "Anti-Prostitution" Restriction. *BMJ: British Medical Journal* 331 (7514): 420.
- Roe-Sepowitz, Dominique, and Kristine Hickle. 2009. Exploring Family Issues, Substance Abuse, Life Experiences, and Age of Entry into Prostitution among Prostituted Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Philadelphia, PA, November 2009.
- Romesburg, Don. 2009. "Wouldn't a Boy Do?" Placing Early-Twentieth-Century Male Youth Sex Work into Histories of Sexuality. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):367-392.
- Rose, Loretta. 2001. Every Girl Counts: Development Justice and Gender. Monrovia, CA: World Vision.
- Rosenberg, Ruth. 2003. *Trafficking of Women and Children in Indonesia*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Catholic Migration Commission and American Center for International Labour Solidarity.
- Ross, Becki L. 2010. Sex and (Evacuation from) the City: The Moral and Legal Regulation of Sex Workers in Vancouver's West End, 1975-1985. *Sexualities* 13 (2):197-218.
- Roy, Norman Jean. 2008. Traffik. Brooklyn, NY: PowerHouse Books.
- Russia: Bodies of Murdered Trafficked Women and Girls Found. 2006. Off Our Backs 36 (4):3.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2003. Confronting Globalization in Anti-Trafficking Strategies in Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):91.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2008. *Female Sex Trafficking in Asia: The Resilience of Patriarchy in a Changing World*. New York: Routledge.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2009. "Two to Tango": Probing The Demand Side Of Female Sex Trafficking. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):33-54.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali, and Barbara Burton. 2007. Strategising Prevention: A Critical Review of Local Initiatives to Prevent Female Sex Trafficking. *Development in Practice* 17 (1):51-64.
- Sanders, Teela. 2007. No Room for a Regulated Market? The Implications of the Co-ordinated Prostitution Strategy for the Indoor Sex Industries. *Community Safety Journal* 6 (1):34-44.

- Sandy, Larissa. 2009. "Behind Closed Doors": Debt-Bonded Sex Workers in Sihanoukville, Cambodia. *Asia Pacific Journal of Anthropology* 10 (3):216-230.
- Sanghera, Jyoti. 2005. Unpacking the Trafficking Discourse. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Sariola, Salla. 2010. *Gender and Sexuality in India: Selling Sex in Chennai*. New York: Routledge.
- Sarkar, Kamalesh, Baishali Bal, Rita Mukherjee, Sekhar Chakraborty, Suman Saha, Arundhuti Ghosh, and Scott Parsons. 2008. Sex-Trafficking, Violence, Negotiating Skill, and HIV Infection in Brothel-Based Sex Workers of Eastern India, Adjoining Nepal, Bhutan, and Bangladesh. *Journal of Health, Population, & Nutrition* 26 (2):223-231.
- Sassen, Saskia. 2002. Women's Burden: Counter-Geographies of Globalization and the Feminization of Survival. *Nordic Journal of International Law* 71:255-274.
- Saunders, Penelope. 2005. Traffic Violations: Determining the Meaning of Violence in Sexual Trafficking versus Sex Work. *Journal of Interpersonal Violence* 20 (3):343-360.
- Savona, Ernesto U., Andrea Di Nicola, and Silvia Decarli, eds. 2002. MON-EU-TRAF. A Pilot Study on Three European Union Key Immigration Points for Monitoring the Trafficking of Human Beings for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation across the European Union. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Sayeed, Almas. 2006. Making Political Hay of Sex and Slavery: Kansas Conservatism, Feminism and the Global Regulation of Sexual Moralities. *Feminist Review* (83):119-131.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Schaeffer-Grabiel, Felicity. 2010. Sex Trafficking as the "New Slave Trade"? *Sexualities* 13 (2):153-160.
- Scharie Tavcer, D. 2006. The Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation: The Situation from the Republic of Moldova to Western Europe. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):135-147.
- Schauer, Edward J. 2010. Sex Trafficking: International Context and Response. *International Criminal Justice Review* 20 (3):320-321.
- Schauer, Edward J., and Elizabeth M. Wheaton. 2006. Sex Trafficking into the United States: A Literature Review. *Criminal Justice Review (Sage Publications)* 31 (2):146-169.
- Schöpp-Schilling, Hanna-Beate, and Cees Flinterman, eds. 2007. *The Circle of Empowerment: Twenty-Five Years of the UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women.* New York: The Feminist Press at CUNY.
- Scully, Eileen. 2001. Pre-Cold War Traffic in Sexual Labour and its Foes: Some Contemporary Lessons. In *Global Smuggling- Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: The Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches*. Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.
- Seelhoff, Cheryl Lindsey. 2007. New York Governor Posed as Prostitution Foe. *Off Our Backs* 37 (4):9.
- Seelke, Clare Ribando, and Alison Siskin. 2008. *Trafficking in People*. New York: Novinka Books.
- Segrave, Marie. 2009. Order at the Border: The Repatriation of Victims of Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):251-260.
- Segrave, Marie, and Sanja Milivojevic. 2005. Sex Trafficking—A New Agenda. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):11-16.

- Segrave, Marie, Sanja Milivojevic, and Sharon Pickering. 2009. Sex Trafficking: International Context and Response. Portland, OR: Willan.
- Sen, Sankar, and Jayashree Ahuja. 2009. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Myths and Realities*. New Delhi, India: Concept.
- Seol, Dong-Hoon. 2004. International Sex Trafficking in Women in Korea: Its Causes, Consequences and Countermeasures. Asian Journal of Women's Studies (AJWS) 10 (2):7-47.
- Seshu, Meena, and Nandinee Bandhopadhyay. 2009. How the Development Industry Imagines Sex Work. *Development* 52:13-17.
- Sex Industry Worker Safety Action Group. 2009. Human Trafficking, Sex Work Safety and the 2010 Games Assessments and Recommendations. Vancouver, BC: Sex Industry Worker Safety Action Group.
- Sex Trafficking in Cambodia. 2004. Columbia Journal of Asian Law 17 (2):372-432.
- Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centered" and "Woman-Centered" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. 2004. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.
- Sex Trafficking Fuels Spread of HIV/AIDS. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (10): 7.
- Sex-Trafficking, Violence, Negotiating Skill, and HIV Infection in Brothel-Based Sex Workers of Eastern India, Adjoining Nepal, Bhutan, and Bangladesh. 2008. Journal of Health, Population, & Nutrition 26 (2):223-231.
- Shah, Svati P. 2007. Distinguishing Poverty and Trafficking: Lessons from Field Research in Mumbai. *Georgetown Journal on Poverty Law & Policy* 14 (3):441-454.
- Shapkina, Nadezda. 2008. Operation Help: Counteracting Sex Trafficking of Women from Russia and Ukraine. Dissertation. Georgia State University.
- Sharma, Sarla. 2001. Issues in International Sexual Trafficking in Women. *Asian Women* 13:37-59.
- Shelley, Louise. 2002. The Changing Position of Women: Trafficking, Crime and Corruption. In *The Legacy of State Socialism and the Future of Transformation*, edited by David Lane. Lanham, MD: Rowman and Littlefield.
- Shelley, Louise. 2003. Trafficking in Women: The Business Model Approach. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):119.
- Shelley, Louise. I. 2000. Post-Communist Transitions and the Illegal Movement of People: Chinese Smuggling and Russian Trafficking in Women. Annals of Scholarship 14 (2):71-85.
- Shifman, Pamela. 2003. Trafficking and Women's Human Rights in a Globalised World. *Gender* and Development 11 (1):125-132.
- Shimizu, Celine Parreñas. 2010. Screening Sexual Slavery? Southeast Asian Gonzo Porn and US Anti-Trafficking Law. *Sexualities* 13 (2):161-170.
- Silliman, Jael, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. *Policing the National Body: Race, Gender and Criminalization*. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ashwin Dharmadhikari, George R. Seage Iii, and Anita Raj. 2008. Syphilis and Hepatitis B Co-Infection among HIV-Infected, Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls, Nepal. *Emerging Infectious Diseases* 14 (6):932-934.

- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, and Anita Raj. 2006. HIV Prevalence and Predictors Among Rescued Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls in Mumbai, India. *JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes* 43 (5):588-593.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michael R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. Experiences of Sex Trafficking Victims in Mumbai, India. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 97 (3):221-226.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. HIV Prevalence and Predictors of Infection in Sex-Trafficked Nepalese Girls and Women. *JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association* 298 (5):536-542.
- Simkhada, Padam. 2008. Life Histories and Survival Strategies Amongst Sexually Trafficked Girls in Nepal. *Children & Society* 22 (3):235-248.
- Simon, Angela. 2006. The United States Military as the Offender: Relationship between Sex Trafficking and Normative Practices within the U.S. Military Culture. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Simon, Rita James. 2004. *Women's Issues of the Decade*. Washington, DC: Women's Freedom Network.
- Singh, J. P., and Shilpa A. Hart. 2007. Sex Workers and Cultural Policy: Mapping the Issues and Actors in Thailand. *Review of Policy Research* 24 (2):155-173.
- Singh, Ram Shankar. 2009. *Encyclopaedia on Women and Children Trafficking*. New Delhi, India: Anmol.
- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. Trafficking: A Perspective from Asia. *International Migration* 38 (3):7-30.
- Skilbrei, May-Len. 2010. Taking Trafficking to Court. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1):40-56.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: A Shocking Exposé of Modern-Day Sex Slavery, Human Trafficking and Urban Child Markets. Edinburgh, UK: Mainstream.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2009. The Fight to End Global Slavery. *World Policy Journal* 26 (2):33-41.
- Sleightholme, Carolyn, and Indrani Sinha. 1997. *Guilty without Trial: Women in the Sex Trade in Calcutta*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.
- Somerset, Carron. 2001. What the Professionals Know: The Trafficking of Children into, and through, the UK for Sexual Purposes. London: ECPAT UK.
- Spadanuta, Laura. 2008. Cracking Down on Sex Trafficking. Security Management 52 (8):24-25.
- Sparrman, Anna. 2006. Film as a Political and Educational Device: Talk about Men, Male Sexuality and Gender among Swedish Youth. *Visual Studies* 21 (2):167-182.
- Sreeharsha, Kavitha. 2010. Victims' Rights Unraveling: The Impact of Local Immigration Enforcement Policies on the Violence against Women Act. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 11 (2):649-680.
- Staiger, Ines. 2005. Trafficking in Children for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 13 (4):603-624.

- Stateva, Milena, and Nadya Kozhouharova. 2004. Trafficking in Women in Bulgaria: A New Stage. *Feminist Review* (76):110-116.
- Stauter-Halsted, Keely. 2009. Moral Panic and the Prostitute in Partitioned Poland: Middle-Class Respectability in Defense of the Modern Nation. *Slavic Review: Interdisciplinary Quarterly of Russian, Eurasian, & East European Studies* 68 (3):557-581.
- Stein, Lisa. 2003. Sex Trafficking. U.S. News & World Report 134 (22):10.
- Stoecker, Sally W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):373-374.
- Stoecker, Sally W., and Louise I. Shelley, eds. 2005. *Human Traffic and Transnational Crime: Eurasian and American Perspectives*. Lanham, MD: Rowman & Littlefield.
- Stone, Marjorie. 2005. Twenty-First Century Global Sex Trafficking: Migration, Capitalism, Class, and Challenges for Feminism Now. *English Studies in Canada* 31 (2-3):31-38.
- Stop Traffick! 2007. New Internationalist (404):17-20
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Struensee, Vanessa von. 2000. Sex Trafficking: A Plea for Action. European Law Journal 6 (4).
- Stulhofer, Aleksandar, and Zora Raboteg-Saric. 2002. Sex Trafficking in Croatia: An Assessment Study. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Stulhofer, Aleksandar, and Theo Sandfort. 2005. Sexuality and Gender in Postcommunist Eastern Europe and Russia New York: Haworth.
- Subedi, Bishnu. 2003. Prestige that was Sold. Kathmandu, Nepal: Maiti Nepal.
- Subedi, Govind. 2002. *Trafficking and Sexual Abuse among Street Children in Kathmandu*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Sullivan, Barbara. 2003. Trafficking in Women. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 5 (1):67.
- Sullivan, Mary, and Sheila Jeffreys. 2001. *Legalising Prostitution is Not the Answer: The Example of Victoria, Australia.* Melbourne, Australia: CATW.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. *Child Trafficking in Sierra Leone*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. Other Forms of Trafficking in Minors: Articulating Victim Profiles and Conceptualizing Interventions. Vienna, Austria: NEXUS Institute to Combat Human Trafficking.
- Suwal, Bhim Raj, and Tulasa Lata Amatya. 2002. *Internal Trafficking among Children and Youth Engaged in Prostitution in Nepal*. Kathmandu, Nepal: International Labour Organization.
- Swaminathan, Padmi. 2002. The Violence of Gender-Biased Development: Going Beyond Social and Demographic Indicators. In *The Violence of Development: The Politics of Identity, Gender and Social Inequalities in India*, edited by Karin Kapadia. New Delhi, India: Kali for Women.
- Sweetman, Caroline, and Joanna Kerr. 2003. *Women Reinventing Globalisation*. Oxford, UK: Oxfam.
- Tambe, Ashwini. 2005. The Elusive Ingénue: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of European Prostitution in Colonial Bombay. *Gender and Society* 19 (2):160-179.
- Tambiah, Yasmin. 2004. Sexuality and Women's Rights in Armed Conflict in Sri Lanka. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):78-87.

- Tavakoli, Nina. 2009. A Crime that Offends the Conscience of Humanity: A Proposal to Reclassify Trafficking in Women as an International Crime. *International Criminal Law Review* 9 (1):77-98.
- Taylor, Lisa Rende. 2005. Dangerous Trade-Offs: The Behavioral Ecology of Child Labor and Prostitution in Rural Northern Thailand. *Current Anthropology* 46 (3):411-431.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Territo, Leonard, and George Kirkham. 2010. *International Sex Trafficking of Women and Children: Understanding the Global Epidemic*. Flushing, NY: Looseleaf Law Publications.
- Teti, Michelle, Mariana Chilton, Linda Lloyd, and Susan Rubinstein. 2006. Identifying the Links between Violence against Women and HIV/AIDS: Ecosocial and Human Rights Frameworks Offer Insight into US Prevention Policies. *Health and Human Rights* 9 (2):40-61.
- Thailand: Trafficking in Women and Children. 2003. *Women's International Network News* 29 (4):53-54.
- The Traffic Police. 2009. Economist 392 (8635):46.
- Thiemklin, Nicharee. 2007. Participatory Action Research among Thai Women and Girls Involved in Prostitution. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Doctoral Dissertations for UMass Amherst. http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3275818.
- Thilagaraj, R. 2007. Strategies for the Prevention of Women and Child Trafficking in India. *Indian Journal of Criminology* 35/36 (1/2):18-35.
- Thompson, Lisa L. 2004. Soylent Green is People: Cannibalism of the World's Women and Children through Sexual Trafficking and Prostitution. *Social Work & Christianity* 31 (2):206-219.
- Thrupkaew, Noy. 2009. The Crusade against Sex Trafficking. The Nation 289 (10):11-20.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan. 2003. Infringement, Defamation, and Sex Trafficking in the Fictional Life of a Geisha. *Michigan Journal of Gender & Law* 10: 327.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan W. 2006. Updating the Domestic and International Impact of the U.S. Victims of Trafficking Protection Act of 2000. Does Law Deter Crime? *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 38 (2):249-280.
- Tjurjukanova, Elena, Maja Rusakova, and Viktoria Sakina. 2003. Analysis of the Situation and Institutions in the Field of Commercial Sexual Exploitation of Children and Counter-CSEC Activities in Russia. St. Petersburg, Russia: The Centre for Social Research and Prevention.
- Todd, Linda Bales. 2009. The U.S. Takes on Trafficking. Christian Century 126 (16):25.

Tougher Human Trafficking Measure Becomes Law. 2006. Contemporary Sexuality 40 (4):8.

Tran, Jonathan. 2007. Sold into Slavery. Christian Century 124 (24):22-26.

- Trávnícková, Ivana. 2004. *Trafficking in Women: The Czech Republic Perspective*. Prague, Czech Republic: Institute of Criminology and Social Prevention.
- Troshynski, Emily, and Jennifer Blank. 2008. Sex Trafficking: An Exploratory Study Interviewing Traffickers. *Trends in Organized Crime* 11 (1):30-41.
- Troubnikoff, Anna M. 2003. *Trafficking Women and Children: Current Issues and Development*. Hauppauge, NY: Nova Science.

- Truong, Thanh-Dam. 2003. Gender, Exploitative Migration, and the Sex Industry: A European Perspective. *Gender, Technology & Development* 7 (1):31-52.
- Tsutsumi, Atsuro, Takashi Izutsu, Amod K. Poudyal, Seika Kato, and Eiji Marui. 2008. Mental Health of Female Survivors of Human Trafficking in Nepal. *Social Science & Medicine* 66 (8):1841-1847.
- Turcescu, Lucian, and Lavinia Stan. 2005. Religion, Politics and Sexuality in Romania. *Europe-Asia Studies* 57 (2):291-310.
- Twohey, Megan. 2000. Faith and Feminism Fight Sexual Slavery. National Journal 32 (21):1626.
- Tzvetkova, Marina. 2002. NGO Responses to Trafficking in Women. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):60-68.
- Ugarte, Marisa B., Laura Zarate, and Melissa Farley. 2004. Prostitution and Trafficking of Women and Children from Mexico to the United States. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):147-165.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2003. *Trafficking in Human Beings, especially Women and Children, in Africa*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- United Nations. 2004. *Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution*. New York: United Nations.
- United Nations. 2004. Special Rapporteur on Trafficking in Persons, especially in Women and Children: Draft Decision. New York: UN.
- United Nations. 2005. Summary Record of the 38th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on Thursday, 7 April 2005 : Commission on Human Rights, 61st Session. Geneva: UN.
- United Nations. 2007. Defending Poor Women against "Sex Trafficking." UN Chronicle 44 (1):38-39.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children, Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. New York: United Nations General Assembly.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Convention against Transnational Organized Crime; Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children; and Protocol against the Smuggling of Migrants by Land, Sea and Air. *International Legal Materials* 40 (2):335-394.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. Calling on the Government of Germany to Take Immediate Action to Combat Sex Trafficking in Connection with the 2006 FIFA World Cup; Assistance for Small and Medium Enterprises in Sub-Saharan African Countries Act of 2005; Global Online Freedom Act of 2006; Central Asia Democracy and Human Rights Promotion Act of 2006. Markup Before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights and International Operations. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. Protecting the Human Rights of Comfort Women. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Modern Day Slavery: Spotlight on the 2006 "Trafficking in Persons Report," Forced Labor, and Sex Trafficking at the World Cup: Briefing and Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, second session. June 14, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.

- United States Trafficking Report Shows Mixed Results. 2010. *Contemporary Sexuality* 44 (8): 6-7.
- Vaddiparti, Krishna, Jane Bogetto, Catina Callahan, Arbi B. Abdallah, Edward Spitznagel, and Linda Cottler. 2006. The Effects of Childhood Trauma on Sex Trading in Substance Using Women. Archives of Sexual Behavior 35 (4):451-459.
- van der Kleij, Aika. 2002. Provisions for Victims of Trafficking in Bonded Sexual Labour, i.e. Prostitution in 6 European Countries (Belgium, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, Spain and the United Kingdom). Amsterdam, Netherlands: Bonded Labour in Netherlands.
- van Hook, Mary P., Eglantina Gjermeni, and Edlira Haxhiymeri. 2006. Sexual Trafficking of Women: Tragic Proportions and Attempted Solutions in Albania. *International Social Work* 49 (1):29-40.
- van Raay, Carla. 2006. God's Callgirl. London: Ebury.
- van Walsum, Sarah, and Thomas Spijkerboer. 2007. Women and Immigration Law: New Variations on Classical Feminist Themes. New York: Routledge-Cavendish.
- Venkataramana, C. B. S., and P. V. Sarada. 2001. Extent and Speed of Spread of HIV Infection in India through the Commercial Sex Networks: A Perspective. *Tropical Medicine & International Health* 6 (12):1040-1061.
- Vermeulen, Gert, Annelies Balcaen, Andrea Di Nicola, and Andrea Cauduro. 2006. The Siamsect Files: Standardised Templates and Blueprint for EU-Wide Collection of Statistical Information and Analysis on Missing and Sexually Exploited Children and Trafficking in Human Beings. Antwerp, Belgium: Maklu.
- Vijeyarasa, Ramona, and Richard A. Stein. 2010. HIV and Human Trafficking-Related Stigma. JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association 304 (3):344-345.
- Vinković, Mario. 2010. The "Unbroken Marriage"—Trafficking and Child Labour in Europe. Journal of Money Laundering Control 13 (2):87-102.
- Violence against Women. 2008. Alam-e-Niswan 15 (1):97-98.
- Viuhko, Minna Jokinen Anniina. 2009. *Human Trafficking and Organised Crime: Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation and Organised Procuring in Finland*. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute for Crime Prevention and Control, affiliated with the United Nations (HEUNI).
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. *Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis*. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- von Lampe, Klaus. 2009. Recent Publications on Organized Crime. *Trends in Organized Crime* 12 (1):88-92.
- von Struensee, Vanessa. 2000. Globalized, Wired, Sex Trafficking in Women and Children. *Electronic Law*, http://www.murdoch.edu.au/elaw/issues/v7n2/struensee72nf.html.
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2007. Making Europe by Making Victims: The Constitutive Effects of the Ongoing Sex Trafficking Debate. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, Chicago, IL, March 2007.
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2008. Sex Trafficking and the Re-creation of Europe: Human Security, Prerogative Power, and Gendered Identities. *Conference Papers—Western Political Science Association*:1-25.
- Wakabayashi, Bob Tadashi. 2003. Review: Comfort Women: Beyond Litigious Feminism. Monumenta Nipponica 58 (2):223-258.
- Walsh, Brian W., and Andrew M. Grossman. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? No. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19): 449.

Wardlow, Holly. 2004. Anger, Economy, and Female Agency: Problematizing "Prostitution" and "Sex Work" among the Huli of Papua New Guinea. *Signs* 29 (4):1017-1040.

- Waugh, Louisa. 2006. *Selling Olga: Stories of Human Trafficking and Resistance*. London: Phoenix Books (Orion Publishing Group).
- Webby, Elizabeth, and Marilla North. 2005. Australian and International Feminisms, 1975-2005: Where We've Been and Where We're Going. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):3-4.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2006. Moral Crusade against Prostitution. Society 43 (3):33-38.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2007. The Social Construction of Sex Trafficking: Ideology and Institutionalization of a Moral Crusade. *Politics & Society* 35 (3):447-475.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2009. Legalizing Prostitution: Morality Politics in Western Australia. *British* Journal of Criminology 49 (1):88-105.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2010. The Movement to Criminalize Sex Work in the United States. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):61-84.
- Weldon, S. Laurel. 2006. Inclusion, Solidarity, and Social Movements: The Global Movement against Gender Violence. *Perspectives on Politics* 4 (1):55-74.
- Wennerholm, Carolina Johansson. 2002. Crossing Borders and Building Bridges: The Baltic Region Networking Project. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):10-19.
- Whitehead, John W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Real Immigration Problem. *World Observer* April 10, 2006.
- Whitehouse, Ginny. 2010. Captured in North Korea. Journal of Mass Media Ethics 25 (1):69-72.
- Wilhelm, Ian. 2005. AIDS Organization Sues Over U.S. Prostitution Policy. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 17 (22):34.
- Wilhelm, Ian. 2007. "Antiprostitution" Ruling is a Defeat for Aid Charity. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 19 (10):28.
- Wille, Christina. 2001. Thailand-Lao People's Democratic Republic and Thailand-Myanmar Border Areas: Trafficking of Children into the Worst Forms of Child Labour: A Rapid Assessment. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Williams, Suzanne, and Rachel Masika. 2002. Editorial. Gender and Development 10 (1):2-9.
- Williamson, Celia, and Lynda M. Baker. 2008. Helping Victims of Prostitution and Trafficking: It Takes a Community. *Groupwork* 18 (3): 10-29.
- Williamson, Celia, and Michael Prior. 2009. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking: A Network of Underground Players in the Midwest. *Journal of Child & Adolescent Trauma* 2 (1):46-61.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2007. *Human Trafficking in Ohio: Markets, Responses and Consideration*. Santa Monica, CA: RAND.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2008. Human Trafficking in the Heartland: Variation in Law Enforcement Awareness and Response. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):296-313.
- Wilson, Robin. 2004. U. of Rhode Island Professor Finds Peril in Publishing on the Internet. *Chronicle of Higher Education* 50 (41): A12.
- Winckelmann, Thom. 2009. Human Trafficking. Yankton, SD: Erickson.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.
- Wolthuis, Annemieke, and Mirjam Blaak. 2001. *Trafficking in Children for Sexual Purposes* from Eastern Europe to Western Europe. Amsterdam, Netherlands: ECPAT International.
- Women of Color Network. 2006. *Sexual Violence in Communities of Color*. Harrisburg, PA: Women of Color Network.

Women and Violence. 2001. Women's International Network News 27 (3):33.

- Wonders, Nancy A., and Raymond Michalowski. 2001. Bodies, Borders, and Sex Tourism in a Globalized World: A Tale of Two Cities—Amsterdam and Havana. *Social Problems* 48 (4):545-571.
- Woodiwiss, Mike, Martin Elvins, James Sheptycki, Adam Edwards, and Peter Gill. 2003. *Transnational Organized Crime: Perspectives on Global Security*. New York: Routledge.
- Woolman, Stu, and Michael Bishop. 2006. State as Pimp: Sexual Slavery in South Africa. *Development Southern Africa* 23 (3):385-400.
- Worswick, Dawn E. 2010. Free at Last. Self-published.
- Wright, Jennifer. 2000. Worldwide Tragedy: U.S. Not Immune to Sexual Slavery. *National NOW Times* 32 (3):8.
- Wylie, Gillian, and Penny McRedmond. 2010. *Human Trafficking in Europe: Character, Causes and Consequences*. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Yea, Sallie. 2006. Foreign Women Trafficked to United States Military Areas in South Korea: Trafficking Processes and Victim Profiles in a Different Context. *Asian & Pacific Migration Journal* 15 (4):495-523.
- Yea, Sallie. 2006. *Sex Trafficking in Asia and Australia*. Quezon City, Philippines: Scalabrini Migration Center.
- Yea, Sallie. 2008. Female Sex Trafficking in Asia—The Resilience of Patriarchy in a Changing World - By Vidyamali Samarasinghe. *Singapore Journal of Tropical Geography* 29 (3):382-384.
- Yea, Sallie. 2008. Married to the Military: Filipinas Negotiating Transnational Families. International Migration 46 (4):111-144.
- Yea, Sallie. 2010. Human Trafficking—A Geographical Perspective. Geodate 23 (3):2-6.
- Yen, Iris. 2008. Of Vice and Men: A New Approach to Eradication Sex Trafficking by Reducing Male Demand through Educational Programs and Abolitionist Legislation. *Journal of Criminal Law & Criminology* 98 (2):653-686.
- Yokota, Fumihiko. 2006. Sex Behaviour of Male Japanese Tourists in Bangkok, Thailand. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 8 (2):115-131.
- Yuwono, Sutedjo. 2004. *Elimination of Trafficking in Persons in Indonesia, Year 2003-2004.* Jakarta: Coordinating Ministry for People's Welfare.
- Zhang, Sheldon, and Chin Ko-lin. 2008. Chinese Transnational Criminal Activities. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, St. Louis, MO, November 2008.
- Zhang, Sheldon X. 2009. Beyond the "Natasha" Story—A Review and Critique of Current Research on Sex Trafficking. *Global Crime* 10 (3):178-195.
- Zheng, Tiantian. 2010. Sex Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice. New York: Routledge.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2005. Situating the Ninety-Nine: A Critique of the Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Journal of Religion & Abuse* 7 (3):37-56.

## **Research in Human Trafficking**

- Abadeer, Adel S. 2008. *The Entrapment of the Poor into Involuntary Labor: Understanding the Worldwide Practice of Modern-Day Slavery*. Lewiston, NY: Edwin Mellen.
- Adelman, Michelle R. 2004. International Sex Trafficking: Dismantling the Demand. Southern California Review of Law & Women's Studies 13 (2).
- Adepoju, Aderanti. 2005. Review of Research and Data on Human Trafficking in Sub-Saharan Africa. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):75-98.
- Agadjanian, Victor. 2008. Research on International Migration within Sub-Saharan Africa: Foci, Approaches, and Challenges. *Sociological Quarterly* 49 (3):407-421.
- Aggarwal, Ujju, Donna Nevel, and Lori Falchi. 2009. ESOL Curriculum: Human Trafficking. *Adult Basic Education & Literacy Journal* 3 (2):125-126.
- Ali, Masud. 2005. Treading along a Treacherous Trail: Research on Trafficking in Persons in South Asia. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):141-164.
- Ampofo, Akosua Adomako, Josephine Beoku-Betts, Wairimu Ngaruiya Njambi, and Mary Osirim. 2004. Women's and Gender Studies in English-Speaking Sub-Saharan Africa: A Review of Research in the Social Sciences. *Gender and Society* 18 (6):685-714.
- Anderson, Bridget, and Julia O'Connell Davidson. 2003. *Is Trafficking in Human Beings Demand Driven? A Multi-Country Pilot Study*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Andrees, Beate, and Mariska N.J. van der Linden. 2005. Designing Trafficking Research from a Labour Market Perspective: The ILO Experience. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):55-73.
- Anti-Trafficking Efforts Abroad. 2006. Trends in Organized Crime 10 (1):16-38.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2001. Smuggling and Trafficking in Human Beings: The Phenomenon, The Markets that Drive It and the Organisations that Promote It. *European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research* 9 (2):163-195.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2009. Human Trafficking, Human Misery: The Global Trade in Human Beings, Global Crime and Justice. Westport, CT: Praeger.
- Asis, Maruja M.B., and Nicola Piper. 2008. Researching International Labor Migration in Asia. Sociological Quarterly 49 (3):423-444.
- Atauz, Sevil, Emrah Akbas, and Reyhan Atasu-Topcuglu. 2009. Human Trafficking in Turkey: Findings from Northeastern Anatolia. *Asian and Pacific Migration Journal* 18 (3):419-440.
- Attoh, Franca. 2009. Trafficking in Women in Nigeria: Poverty of Values or Inequality? *Journal* of Social Sciences 19 (3):167-171.
- Australian Institute of Criminology. 2009. Trafficking in Persons Monitoring Report July 2007-December 2008. Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- Bales, Kevin. 2007. *Ending Slavery: How We Free Today's Slaves*. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. Winning the Fight. Harvard International Review 31 (1):14-17.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.

- Barnett, Richard Clay. 2003. Smuggling, Non-Fundamental Uncertainty, and Parallel Market Exchange Rate Volatility. *The Canadian Journal of Economics / Revue Canadienne d'Economique* 36 (3):701-727.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Bertone, Andrea Marie. 2000. Sexual Trafficking in Women: International Political Economy and the Politics of Sex. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):4.
- Blank, Jen, and Emily Troshynski. 2006. Sex Trafficking: An Exploratory Study Interviewing Traffickers. Paper presented at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Boontinand, Jan. 2005. Feminist Participatory Action Research in the Mekong Region. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Bower, Bruce. 2005. Childhood's End. Science News 168 (13):200-201.
- Boxill, Nancy A., and Deborah J. Richardson. 2007. Ending Sex Trafficking of Children in Atlanta. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):138-149.
- Brennan, Denise. 2005. Methodological Challenges in Research with Trafficked Persons: Tales from the Field. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):35-54.
- Brents, Barbara G., and Kathryn Hausbeck. 2001. State-Sanctioned Sex: Negotiating Formal and Informal Regulatory Practices in Nevada Brothels. *Sociological Perspectives* 44 (3):307-332.
- Bruckert, Christine, and Collette Parent. 2002. *Trafficking in Human Beings and Organized Crime: A Literature Review*. Ottawa, Ontario: Research and Evaluation Branch, Community Contract and Aboriginal Policing Services Directorate, Royal Canadian Mounted Police.
- Brunovskis, Anette, and Rebecca Surtees. 2010. Untold Stories: Biases and Selection Effects in Research with Victims of Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 48 (4):1-37.
- Brunovskis, Anette, and Guri Tyldum. 2004. Crossing Borders, An Empirical Study of Transnational Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. Oslo, Norway: Fafo Research Institute.
- Buckley, Mary. 2009. Public Opinion in Russia on the Politics of Human Trafficking. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (2):213- 248.
- Calandruccio, Giuseppe. 2005. A Review of Recent Research on Human Trafficking in the Middle East. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):267-299.
- Cameron, Sally. 2008. *Trafficking in Humans: Social, Cultural and Political Dimensions*. New York: United Nations University Press.
- Castles, Stephen. 2003. Towards a Sociology of Forced Migration and Social Transformation. Sociology 37 (1):13-34.
- Center for Migration Studies of New York, Inc. 2001. International Newsletter on Migration. *International Migration Review* 35 (1):364-372.
- Chase, Elaine, and June Statham. 2005. Commercial and Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in the UK—A Review. *Child Abuse Review* 14 (1):4-25.

- Cheng, Sealing. 2008. Muckraking and Stories Untold: Ethnography Meets Journalism on Trafficked Women and the U.S. Military. *Sexuality Research & Social Policy: Journal of NSRC* 5 (4):6-18.
- Choo, Kyungseok, Joon Oh Jang, and Kyungshick Choi. 2010. Methodological and Ethical Challenges to Conducting Human Trafficking Studies: A Case Study of Korean Trafficking and Smuggling for Sexual Exploitation to the United States. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):167-185.
- Coffey, Pamela S. 2004. *Literature Review of Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Bethesda, MD: Development Alternatives.
- Coonan, Terry. 2004. Human Trafficking: Victims' Voices in Florida. *Journal of Social Work Research and Evaluation* 5 (2):207-216.
- Corrin, Chris. 2005. Transitional Road for Traffic: Analysing Trafficking in Women from and through Central and Eastern Europe. *Europe-Asia Studies* 57 (4):543-560.
- Curtis, Glenn E., Seth L. Elan, Rexford A. Hudson, and Nina A. Kollars. 2002. A Report Prepared under an Interagency Agreement by the Federal Research Division, Library of Congress. *Trends in Organized Crime* 7 (3):19-57.
- Cusick, Linda, Hilary Kinnell, Belinda Brooks-Gordon, and Rosie Campbell. 2009. Wild Guesses and Conflated Meanings? Estimating the Size of the Sex Worker Population in Britain. *Critical Social Policy* 29 (4):703-719.
- Cwikel, Julie, Bella Chudakov, M. Paikin, K. Agmon, and R. H. Belmaker. 2004. Trafficked Female Sex Workers Awaiting Deportation: Comparison with Brothel Workers. *Archives* of Women's Mental Health 7 (4):243-249.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Danailova-Trainor, Gergana, and Frank Laczko. 2010. Trafficking in Persons and Development: Towards Greater Policy Coherence. *International Migration* 48 (4):38-83.
- Das, Shyamal, Lisa Eargle, and Ashraf Esmail. 2007. Sex Trafficking as a Global Commodity Chain. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, November 2007.
- Dasi Hamkke Center. 2006. *Out of the Trap, Hope One Step: Case Studies of Prostitution and Sex Trafficking in Korea*. Seoul, South Korea: Dasi Hamkke Center.
- David, Fiona. 2008. *Trafficking of Women for Sexual Purposes*. Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- David, Fiona. 2010. Building the Infrastructure of Anti-Trafficking: Information, Funding, Responses. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):235-243.
- De Ruyer, Brice, and Kristof Van Impe. 2001. Trafficking in Women through Poland: Analysis of the Phenomenon, Causes of Trans-Migration and Proposals to Tackle the Problem. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Decker, Michele R., Elizabeth Miller, Anita Raj, Niranjan Saggurti, Balaiah Donta, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Indian Men's Use of Commercial Sex Workers: Prevalence, Condom Use, and Related Gender Attitudes. *JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes* 53 (2):240-246.

- Defense Institute of Security Assistance Management. 2009. 2008 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 31 (2):16-34.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer. 2010. Methods of Sex Trafficking: Findings of a Case Study in Turkey. *Global Crime* 11 (3):314-335.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. Victims of Sex Trafficking in Turkey: Characteristics, Motivations, and Dynamics. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):57-88.
- Derks, Annuska, Roger Henke, and Vanna Ly. 2006. *Review of a Decade of Research on Trafficking in Persons, Cambodia*. San Francisco, CA: The Asia Foundation.
- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. A Critique of the Global Trafficking Discourse and U.S. Policy. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (4):57-79.
- Dharmadhikari, Ashwin S., Jhumka Gupta, Michele R. Decker, Anita Raj, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Tuberculosis and HIV: A Global Menace Exacerbated via Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Infectious Diseases* 13 (5):543-546.
- Disch, Estelle. 2000. *Reconstructing Gender: A Multicultural Anthology*. Mountain View, CA: Mayfield.
- Downe, Pamela J. 2007. Strategic Stories and Reflexive Interruptions. *Qualitative Inquiry* 13 (4):554-572.
- Drbohlav, Dusan, and Eva Janska. 2009. Illegal Economic and Transit Migration in the Czech Republic: A Study of Individual Migrants' Behaviour. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (1):141-156.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 1]: A Literature Review of Contributory Factors. *Safer Communities* 5 (1):4-11.
- Equality Now. 2008. India: The Demand for Sex Trafficking: Holding Commercial Sex Buyers Accountable. http://www.equalitynow.org/node/520.
- Erokhina, Liudila D., and Maria Lu Buriak. 2007. The Problem of Trafficking in Women in Social Risk Groups. *Sociological Research* 46 (1):6-19.
- European Commission. 2003. Research Based on Case Studies of Victims of Trafficking in Human Beings in 3 EU Member States, i.e., Belgium, Italy and the Netherland. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission.
- Farley, Melissa. 2009. Theory versus Reality: Commentary on Four Articles about Trafficking for Prostitution. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):311-315.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Farquet, Romaine, Heikki Mattila, and Frank Laczko. 2005. Human Trafficking: Bibliography by Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):301-342.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2009. Armed Conflict, War Rape, and the Commercial Trade in Women and Children's Labour. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):1-31.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2010. Where Are All the Victims? *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):201-233.
- Fellmeth, Aaron Xavier 2000. Feminism and International Law: Theory, Methodology, and Substantive Reform. *Human Rights Quarterly* 22 (3):658-733.

- Finckenauer, James. 2006. A Preliminary Assessment of Transnational Trafficking in Chinese Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Finckenauer, James, and Ko-lin Chin. 2006. Asian Transnational Organized Crime and Its Impact on the United States: Developing a Transnational Crime Research Agenda. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (2):18-107.
- Foerster, Amy. 2009. Contested Bodies: Sex Trafficking NGOs and Transnational Politics. International Feminist Journal of Politics 11 (2):151-173.
- Garrison, Becky. 2010. The Trafficker Next Door. Sojourners Magazine 39 (1):42-44.
- Getu, Makonen. 2006. Human Trafficking and Development: The Role of Microfinance. *Transformation* 23 (3):142-156.
- Goodey, Jo. 2008. Human Trafficking: Sketchy Data and Policy Responses. *Criminology and Criminal Justice* 8 (4):421-442.
- Gożdziak, Elżbieta M., and Elizabeth A. Collett. 2005. Research on Human Trafficking in North America: A Review of Literature. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):99-128.
- Guinn, David E., and Julie DiCaro. 2007. *Pornography: Driving the Demand in International Sex Trafficking*. Los Angeles, CA: Captive Daughters Media.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Gupta, Jhumka, Anita Raj, Michele R. Decker, Elizabeth Reed, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. HIV Vulnerabilities of Sex-Trafficked Indian Women and Girls. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (1):30-34.
- Halvorsen, Kate. 2005. Alone and Far from Home: Are Separated Refugee Children Adequately Protected? *Human Rights Review* 7 (1):76-91.
- Herzog, Shawna. 2008. Historical Consequences: The Legacy of Sexism and Gender Discrimination and Their Link to Contemporary Sex Trafficking in Russia. Thesis. California State University.
- Heyman, Josiah McC, and Howard Campbell. 2004. Review: Recent Research on the U.S.-Mexico Border. *Latin American Research Review* 39 (3):205-220.
- Hindman, Hugh D. 2009. *The World of Child Labor: An Historical and Regional Survey*. Armonk, NY: M.E. Sharpe.
- Hodge, David R., and Cynthia A. Lietz. 2007. The International Sexual Trafficking of Women and Children: A Review of the Literature. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):163-174.
- Hope, Kempe Ronald, Sr. 2005. Child Survival, Poverty, and Labor in Africa. *Journal of Children & Poverty* 11 (1):19-42.
- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation. University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951.
- Huda, Sigma. 2006. Sex Trafficking in South Asia. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 94 (3):374-381.
- Huda, Sigma. 2009. Prostitution: A Profitable Form of Trafficking and the Mechanisms to Counter It. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):235-254.
- Hughes, Donna M. 2005. The Demand for Victims of Sex Trafficking. Kingston, RI: Women's Studies Program, University of Rhode Island.

 $http://www.uri.edu/artsci/wms/hughes/demand\_for\_victims.pdf.$ 

Hughes, Donna M., and Tatyana A. Denisova. 2001. The Transnational Political Criminal Nexus of Trafficking in Women from Ukraine. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):43.

- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- Hynes, H. Patricia. 2004. On the Battlefield of Women's Bodies: An Overview of the Harm of War to Women. *Women's Studies International Forum* 27 (5-6):431-445.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. A Global Alliance against Forced Labour. Global Report under the Follow-Up to the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work. Report of the Director-General, 2005. Geneva: ILO.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Trafficking in Unaccompanied Minors for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union*. Geneva: IOM.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2004. 41 Brothels: Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanouk Ville, Cambodia. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Jacobson, Maria. 2002. Why Do Men Buy Sex? NIKK 1:23-25.
- Jahic, Galma, and James O. Finckenauer. 2005. Representations and Misrepresentations of Human Trafficking. *Trends in Organized Crime* 8 (3):24-40.
- Jandl, Michael. 2004. Research Note. The Relationship between Human Smuggling and the Asylum System in Austria. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 30 (4):799-806.
- Jani, Nairutti. 2010. Analyzing Legal Paradoxes in Anti-Trafficking Policies. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 26 (1):27-42.
- Jhappan, Radha. 2005. Of Tsunamis and Child Sexual Exploitation: The Political Economy of Supply and Demand in the Sex Tourism and Trafficking Traders. *Asian Women* 20:137-174.
- Jones, Tonisha Renee. 2010. *The Empirical Assessment of Human Trafficking in Washington State: Challenges, Roadblocks, and Barriers*. Pullman, WA: Washington State University.
- Kane, June. 2005. *Child Trafficking—The People Involved: A Synthesis of Findings from Albania, Moldova, Romania and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC) of the International Labour Office (ILO).
- Kangaspunta, Kristiina. 2003. Mapping the Inhuman Trade: Preliminary Findings of the Database on Trafficking in Human Beings. *Forum on Crime and Society* 3 (1-2):81-104.
- Kangaspunta, Kristiina. 2010. Measuring the Immeasurable. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):257-265.
- Kelly, Elizabeth. 2002. Journeys of Jeopardy: A Review of Research on Trafficking in Women and Children in Europe. In Migration Research Series. Geneva: International Organizaton for Migration.
- Kelly, Liz. 2005. "You Can Find Anything You Want": A Critical Reflection on Research on Trafficking in Persons within and into Europe. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):235-265.
- Kim, Eunyoung, Minwoo Yun, Mirang Park, and Hue Williams. 2009. Cross Border North Korean Women Trafficking and Victimization between North Korea and China: An Ethnographic Case Study. *International Journal of Law, Crime and Justice* 37 (4):154-169.
- Kimm, Susanne, and Birgit Sauer. 2010. Discourses on Forced Prostitution, Trafficking in Women, and Football: A Comparison of Anti-Trafficking Campaigns during the World Cup 2006 and the European Championship 2008. *Soccer & Society* 11 (6):815-828.

- Kleemans, Edward, and Henk van de Bunt. 2003. The Social Organisation of Human Trafficking. In *Global Organized Crime: Trends and Developments*, edited by Dina Siegel, Henk van de Bunt and Damian Zaitch. Dordrecht, Netherlands: Kluwer Academic Publishers.
- Klein, Martin A. 2003. Review: The Study of Slavery in the History of Muslim Africa. *The Journal of African History* 44 (2):346-347.
- Koser, Khalid. 2000. Asylum Policies, Trafficking and Vulnerability. *International Migration* 38 (3):91-111.
- Koser, Khalid. 2008. Why Migrant Smuggling Pays. International Migration 46 (2):3-26.
- Kumar, Bal, Govind Subedi, Yogendra Bahadur Gurung, and Keshab Prasad Adhikari. 2001. *Trafficking in Girls with Special Reference to Prostitution: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Kuo, Michelle. 2000. Asia's Dirty Secret. Harvard International Review 22 (2):42-45.
- Kyckelhahn, Tracey, Allen J. Beck, and Thomas H. Cohen. 2009. Characteristics of Suspected Human Trafficking Incidents, 2007-08. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs, Bureau of Justice Statistics.
- Kyle, David, and Rey Koslowski. 2001. *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*. Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Laczko, Frank. 2005. Data and Research on Human Trafficking: A Global Survey. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):5-16.
- Laczko, Frank, and Marco A. Gramegna. 2003. Developing Better Indicators of Human Trafficking. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):179.
- Laczko, Frank, and David Thompson. 2000. *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe: A Review of the Evidence with Case Studies from Hungary, Poland and Ukraine.* Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Lampe, Klaus. 2008. Recent Publications on Organized Crime. *Trends in Organized Crime* 11 (3):309-313.
- Langberg, Laura. 2005. A Review of Recent OAS Research on Human Trafficking in the Latin American and Caribbean Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):129-139.
- Lazaroiu, Sebastian, and Monica Alexandru. 2003. *Who is the Next Victim?: Vulnerability of Young Romanian Women to Trafficking in Human Beings*. Bucharest, Romania: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Romania.
- Lee, June H. 2002. A Review of Data on Trafficking in the Republic of Korea. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Ling, Laura, and Euna Lee. 2010. Ling and Lee's Open Letter. *Journal of Mass Media Ethics* 25 (1):72-76.
- Loza, Oralia, Thomas L. Patterson, Melanie Rusch, Gustavo A. Martínez, Remedios Lozada, Hugo Staines-Orozco, Carlos Magis-Rodríguez, and Steffanie A. Strathdee. 2010. Drug-Related Behaviors Independently Associated with Syphilis Infection among Female Sex Workers in Two Mexico-US Border Cities. *Addiction* 105 (8):1448-1456.
- Lydersen, Kari. 2002. Women and Children First: The Economics of Sex Trafficking. *Clamor* (17).
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, United Arab Emirates. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.
- Maier, Katrin. 2006. Inquiry. Journal of Children & Poverty 12 (2):175-185.

- Malawi Law Commission. 2005. Human Trafficking in Malawi: Research Paper. Lilongwe, Malawi: Malawi Law Commission.
- Månsson, Sven-Axel. 2001. Men's Practices in Prostitution: The Case of Sweden. In *A Man's World?: Changing Men's Practices in a Globalized World*, edited by Bob Pease and Keith Pringle. London: Zed.
- Martin, Susan Forbes, and John Tirman, eds. 2009. *Women, Migration, and Conflict: Breaking a Deadly Cycle*. New York: Springer.
- Mattar, Mohamed, and Shanna Van Slyke. 2010. Improving Our Approach to Human Trafficking. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):197-200.
- McDonald, Lynn, Brooke Moore, and Natalya Timoshkina. 2000. *Migrant Sex Workers from Eastern Europe and the Former Soviet Union: The Canadian Case*. Ottawa, Ontario: Status of Women Canada.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2007. *The Mekong Challenge: 41 Brothels—Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanoukville, Cambodia.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Meyer, Silke. 2006. Trafficking in Human Organs in Europe: A Myth or an Actual Threat? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):208-229.
- Montgomery-Devlin, Jacqui. 2008. The Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in Northern Ireland: Overview from the Barnardo's Beyond the Shadows Service. *Child Care in Practice* 14 (4):381-400.
- Monzini, Paola. 2004. Trafficking in Women and Girls and the Involvement of Organised Crime in Western and Central Europe. *International Review of Victimology* 11 (1):73-88.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2009. What's in a Name?: Conflations and Contradictions in Contemporary U.S. Discourses of Human Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):281-287.
- Nair, Yasmin. 2006. American Home: Trafficking and the Return of Domesticity. *Clamor* (37):50-54.
- Nawyn, Stephanie J. 2010. Gender and Migration: Integrating Feminist Theory into Migration Studies. *Sociology Compass* 4 (9):749-765.
- Neske, Matthias. 2006. Human Smuggling to and through Germany. *International Migration* 44 (4):121-163.
- Ogonor, Bridget O., and Austin U. Osunde. 2007. The Universal Basic Education Programme and Female Trafficking in South-South, Nigeria. *International Journal of Lifelong Education* 26 (6):607-620.
- O'Hear, Ann. 2002. Review: Models and Outcomes of the Decline of Slavery. *The Journal of African History* 43 (1):166-167.
- Okonofua, F.E., S.M. Ogbomwan, A.N. Alutu, Okop Kufre, and Aghahowa Eghosa. 2004. Knowledge, Attitudes and Experiences of Sex Trafficking by Young Women in Benin City, South-South Nigeria. *Social Science & Medicine* 59 (6):1315-1327.
- Omolo, Jacob O. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons from a Labour Perspective:The Case of Kenya*. Nairobi, Kenya: Institute of Policy Analysis and Research.
- Omorodion, Francisca I. 2009. Vulnerability of Nigerian Secondary School to Human Sex Trafficking in Nigeria. *African Journal of Reproductive Health* 13 (2):33-48.

- Orchard, Treena Rae. 2007. Girl, Woman, Lover, Mother: Towards a New Understanding of Child Prostitution among Young Devadasis in Rural Karnataka, India. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (12):2379-2390.
- Pacific Regional Project on Combating Child Trafficking for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. 2006. *The Demand Side of Human Trafficking in Asia: Empirical Findings*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia.
- Paladino, Amalia. 2008. Female Sex Trafficking and Prostitution in the United States: Exploring Experiences of Sexual and Physical Violence. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of American Society of Criminology, St. Louise, MO, November 2008.
- Parker, Richard, Diane di Mauro, Beth Filiano, Jonathan Garcia, Miguel Muñoz-Laboy, and Robert Sember. 2004. Global Transformations and Intimate Relations in the 21st Century: Social Science Research on Sexuality and the Emergence of Sexual Health and Sexual Rights Frameworks. *Annual Review of Sex Research* 15:370-406.
- Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings. 2007. Research Study on Trafficking in Human Beings. Baltimore, MD: Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings.
- Pearson, Elaine. 2005. *The Mekong Challenge—Human Trafficking: Redefining Demand*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Pessar, Patricia R., and Sarah J. Mahler. 2003. Transnational Migration: Bringing Gender In. International Migration Review 37 (3):812-846.
- Pharoah, Robyn. 2006. *Getting to Grips with Trafficking: Reflections on Human Trafficking Research in South Africa*. Pretoria, South Africa: Institute for Security Studies.
- Piper, Nicola. 2005. A Problem by a Different Name? A Review of Research on Trafficking in South-East Asia and Oceania. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):203-233.
- Pokharel, Shyam Kumar, and Anand Tamang. 2007. A Study on Male Trafficker Prisoners: With Special Reference to Human Trafficking in Kathmandu Valley. Kathmandu, Nepal: Daywalka Foundation-Nepal.
- Pope, James Gray. 2010. A Free Labor Approach to Human Trafficking. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1849-1875.
- Potocky, Miriam. 2010. Effectiveness of Services for Victims of International Human Trafficking: An Exploratory Evaluation. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (4):359-385.
- Potter, Tylee Lynn. 2008. Sex Trafficking: Explanations and Suggested Solutions. Thesis. Clemson University.

http://etd.lib.clemson.edu/documents/1239896453/Potter\_clemson\_0050M\_10083.pdf.

- Poudel, Meena, and Ines Smyth. 2002. Reducing Poverty and Upholding Human Rights: A Pragmatic Approach. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):80-86.
- Profits in Misery and Exploitation. 2004. *Africa Research Bulletin. Political, Social & Cultural Series* 41 (4):15739.
- Raymond, Janice G. 2004. Prostitution on Demand: Legalizing the Buyers as Sexual Consumers. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1156-1186.
- Raymond, Janice G., Jean D'Cunha, and Siti Ruhaini Dzuhayatin. 2002. Comparative Study of Women Trafficked in the Migration Process: Patterns, Profiles and Health Consequences of Sexual Exploitation in Five Countries (Indonesia, the Philippines, Thailand, Venezuela & the United States). North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Recent Publications on Organized Crime. 2007. Trends in Organized Crime 10 (3):135-139.

Regional Working Group on Child Labour in Asia (RWG-CL). 2002. *Handbook for Action-Oriented Research on the Worst Forms of Child Labour including Trafficking in Children*. Bangkok, Thailand: Regional Working Group on Child Labour in Asia (RWG-CL).

- Richardson, Diane, Meena Poudel, and Nina Laurie. 2009. Sexual Trafficking in Nepal: Constructing Citizenship and Livelihoods. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 16 (3):259- 278.
- Rijken, Conny. 2009. A Human Rights Based Approach to Trafficking in Human Beings. Security & Human Rights 20 (3):212-222.
- Risley, Amy. 2010. Sex Trafficking: The "Other" Crisis in Mexico? *The Latin Americanist* 54 (1):99-117.
- Rittossa, Dalida. 2009. Trafficking of Minors in Croatia: Present Situation. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):137-164.
- Romesburg, Don. 2009. "Wouldn't a Boy Do?" Placing Early-Twentieth-Century Male Youth Sex Work into Histories of Sexuality. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):367-392.
- Saar, Jüri. 2010. Evil Invariables and Moral Panic: Case Estonia. *TRAMES: A Journal of the Humanities & Social Sciences* 14 (1):71-89.
- Salt, John. 2000. Trafficking and Human Smuggling: A European Perspective. *International Migration* 38 (3):31-56.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2009. "Two To Tango": Probing The Demand Side Of Female Sex Trafficking. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):33-54.
- Sassen, Saskia. 2002. Womens Burden: Counter-Geographies of Globalization and the Feminization of Survival. *Nordic Journal of International Law* 71:255-274.
- Savona, Ernesto Ugo, and Sonia Stefanizzi. 2007. *Measuring Human Trafficking Complexities* and Pitfalls. New York: Springer.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2006. Child Trafficking: International Instruments to Protect the Most Vulnerable Victims. *Family Court Review* 44 (3):429-447.
- Schauer, Edward J., and Elizabeth M. Wheaton. 2006. Sex Trafficking into the United States: A Literature Review. *Criminal Justice Review (Sage Publications)* 31 (2):146-169.
- Scheper-Hughes, Nancy. 2004. Parts Unknown: Undercover Ethnography of the Organs-Trafficking Underworld. *Ethnography* 5 (1):29-73.
- Scheper-Hughess, Nancy. 2005. Organs without Borders. Foreign Policy (146):26-27.
- Scott, Sara, and Zoe Harper. 2006. Meeting the Needs of Sexually Exploited Young People: The Challenge of Conducting Policy-Relevant Research. *Child Abuse Review* 15 (5):313-325.
- Sex Trafficking Fuels Spread of HIV/AIDS. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (10):7.
- Shah, Svati P. 2007. Distinguishing Poverty and Trafficking: Lessons from Field Research in Mumbai. *Georgetown Journal on Poverty Law & Policy* 14 (3):441-454.
- Shapkina, Nadezda. 2008. Operation Help: Counteracting Sex Trafficking of Women from Russia and Ukraine. Dissertation. Georgia State University.
- Shelley, Louise. 2003. Trafficking in Women: The Business Model Approach. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):119.
- Shelley, Louise I. 2010. *Human Trafficking: A Global Perspective*. New York: Cambridge University Press.
- Shifman, Pamela. 2003. Trafficking and Women's Human Rights in a Globalised World. *Gender* and Development 11 (1):125-132.
- Shija, William F. 2010. The Abhorrence of Human Trafficking. Parliamentarian 91 (1):10-13.

- Silverman, Jay G., Michael R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. Experiences of Sex Trafficking Victims in Mumbai, India. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 97 (3):221-226.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. HIV Prevalence and Predictors of Infection in Sex-Trafficked Nepalese Girls and Women. *JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association* 298 (5):536-542.
- Simkhada, Padam. 2008. Life Histories and Survival Strategies Amongst Sexually Trafficked Girls in Nepal. *Children & Society* 22 (3):235-248.
- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. Trafficking: A Perspective from Asia. *International Migration* 38 (3):7-30.
- Stalker, Peter. 2001. Workers without Frontiers. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Stoecker, Sally W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Global Market in Women and Children. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):373-374.
- Stotts, Edward L. Jr., and Luellen Ramey. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Call for Counselor Awareness and Action. *Journal of Humanistic Counseling, Education & Development* 48 (1):36-47.
- Stulhofer, Aleksander, and Zora Raboteg-Saric. 2002. Sex Trafficking in Croatia: An Assessment Study. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Subedi, Govind. 2002. *Trafficking and Sexual Abuse among Street Children in Kathmandu*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. *Child Trafficking in Sierra Leone*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- Swaminathan, Padmi. 2002. The Violence of Gender-Biased Development: Going Beyond Social and Demographic Indicators. In *The Violence of Development: The Politics of Identity, Gender and Social Inequalities in India*, edited by Karin Kapadia. New Delhi, India: Kali for Women.
- Taylor, Lisa Rende. 2005. Dangerous Trade-Offs: The Behavioral Ecology of Child Labor and Prostitution in Rural Northern Thailand. *Current Anthropology* 46 (3):411-431.
- Thiemklin, Nicharee. 2007. Participatory Action Research among Thai Women and Girls Involved in Prostitution. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Doctoral Dissertations for UMass Amherst. http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3275818.
- Thompson, Lisa L. 2004. Soylent Green is People: Cannibalism of the World's Women and Children through Sexual Trafficking and Prostitution. *Social Work & Christianity* 31 (2):206-219.
- Thurston, Thomas. 2006. Slavery: Annual Bibliographical Supplement (2005). *Slavery & Abolition* 27 (3):415-512.
- Thurston, Thomas. 2008. Slavery: Annual Bibliographical Supplement (2007). *Slavery & Abolition* 29 (4):543-713.
- Troshynski, Emily, and Jennifer Blank. 2008. Sex Trafficking: An Exploratory Study Interviewing Traffickers. *Trends in Organized Crime* 11 (1):30-41.
- Troubnikoff, Anna M. 2003. *Trafficking Women and Children: Current Issues and Development*. Hauppauge, NY: Nova Science.
- Tyldum, Guri. 2010. Limitations in Research on Human Trafficking. *International Migration* 48 (5):1-13.

- Tyldum, Guri, and Anette Brunovskis. 2005. Describing the Unobserved: Methodological Challenges in Empirical Studies on Human Trafficking. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):17-34.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2007. *Child Trafficking in Europe: A Broad Vision to Put Children First: Summary Report.* Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- United Nations. 2004. *Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution*. New York: United Nations.
- United Nations Centre for International Crime Prevention. 2000. Assessing Transnational Organized Crime: Results of a Pilot Survey of 40 Selected Organized Criminal Groups in 16 countries. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (2):44.
- United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime. 2006. *Trafficking in Persons: Global Patterns*. Vienna, Austria: UN Office on Drugs and Crime.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2006. Human Trafficking: Better Data, Strategy, and Reporting Needed to Enhance U.S. Antitrafficking Efforts Abroad. Washington, DC: US Government Accountability Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2010. *Human Trafficking Recent Trends: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security*. One Hundred Eleventh Congress, First Session. March 19, 2009. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- van Hook, Mary P., Eglantina Gjermeni, and Edlira Haxhiymeri. 2006. Sexual Trafficking of Women: Tragic Proportions and Attempted Solutions in Albania. *International Social Work* 49 (1):29-40.
- Vermeulen, Gert, Annelies Balcaen, Andrea Di Nicola, and Andrea Cauduro. 2006. *The Siamsect Files: Standardised Templates and Blueprint for EU-Wide Collection of Statistical Information and Analysis on Missing and Sexually Exploited Children and Trafficking in Human Beings*. Antwerp, Belgium: Maklu.
- Vinković, Mario. 2010. The "Unbroken Marriage"—Trafficking and Child Labour in Europe. Journal of Money Laundering Control 13 (2):87-102.
- Waite, David Andrew. 2005. Human Trafficking: Global Commodity Chains and Conceptualisations of Social Action and Power. Unpublished manuscript. Development Studies, University of Auckland.
- Whitehouse, Ginny. 2010. Captured in North Korea. Journal of Mass Media Ethics 25 (1):69-72.
- Winterdyk, John, and Philip Reichel. 2010. Introduction to Special Issue: Human Trafficking. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):5-10.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.
- Woolman, Stu, and Michael Bishop. 2006. State as Pimp: Sexual Slavery in South Africa. *Development Southern Africa* 23 (3):385-400.
- Yea, Sallie. 2010. Human Trafficking—A Geographical Perspective. Geodate 23 (3):2-6.
- Yen, Iris. 2008. Of Vice and Men: A New Approach to Eradication Sex Trafficking by Reducing Male Demand through Educational Programs and Abolitionist Legislation. *Journal of Criminal Law & Criminology* 98 (2):653-686.
- Yick, Alice G., and Bettina Shapira. 2010. Social Construction of Human Trafficking on YouTube: An Exploratory Study. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (1):111-116.
- Zhang, Sheldon X. 2009. Beyond the "Natasha" Story—A Review and Critique of Current Research on Sex Trafficking.

## **Trafficking of Labor**

- Abadeer, Adel S. 2008. The Entrapment of the Poor into Involuntary Labor: Understanding the Worldwide Practice of Modern-Day Slavery. Lewiston, NY: Edwin Mellen.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2006. International Migration and Trafficking of Mexican Women to the United States. In *Trafficking and the Global Sex Industry*, edited by Karen D. Beeks, Delila Amir, Arun Kumar Acharya, and Carolina S. Ruiz-Austria. Oxford, UK: Lexington Books.
- Agarwal, Indrani. 2008. Combating Child Trafficking. New Delhi, India: Adhyayan.
- Ahmad, Ali Nobil. 2008. The Labour Market Consequences of Human Smuggling: "Illegal" Employment in London's Migrant Economy. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 34 (6):853-874.
- Ahmad, Natasha. 2005. Trafficked Persons or Economic Migrants? Bangladeshis in India. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Anderson, Bridget. 2010. Mobilizing Migrants, Making Citizens: Migrant Domestic Workers as Political Agents. *Ethnic & Racial Studies* 33 (1):60-74.
- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Andrees, Beate, and Mariska N. J. van der Linden. 2005. Designing Trafficking Research from a Labour Market Perspective: The ILO Experience. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):55-73.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. Winning the Fight. Harvard International Review 31 (1):14-17.
- Bales, Kevin, and Rebecca Cornell. 2008. *Slavery Today (Groundwork Guides)*. Toronto, Ontario: Groundwork Books.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Barrows, Jeffrey, and Reginald Finger. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Healthcare Professional. *Southern Medical Journal* 101 (5):521-524.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2005. Child Trafficking or Teenage Migration? Bolivian Migrants in Argentina. *International Migration* 43 (4):58-89.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Batstone, David B. 2009. *Not for Sale: The Return of the Global Slave Trade and How We Can Fight It*. New York: HarperCollins.
- Belser, Patrick, Michaelle de Cock, and Farhad Mehran. 2005. *ILO Minimum Estimate of Forced Labour in the World*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Bermúdez, Laura. 2008. "No Experience Necessary": The Internal Trafficking of Persons in South Africa. Pretoria, South Africa: International Organization for Migration Regional Office for Southern Africa.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Heather C. Winkeller. 2010. Human Sex Trafficking: The Global Becomes Local. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):186-192.

- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Bickerstaff, Linda. 2010. Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Rosen.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2002. *The Issue of Child Labour*. 5th ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Brennan, Denise. 2008. Competing Claims of Victimhood? Foreign and Domestic Victims of Trafficking in the United States. *Sexuality Research and Social Policy* 5 (4):45-61.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Key Issues in the Resettlement of Formerly Trafficked Persons in the United States. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1581-1608.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Thoughts on Finding and Assisting Individuals in Forced Labor in the USA. *Sexualities* 13 (2):139-152.
- Brinkley, Joel. 2000. Vast Trade in Forced Labor Portrayed in C.I.A. Report. *New York Times*:2 April 2000. http://www.nytimes.com/2000/04/02/us/vast-trade-in-forced-labor-portrayedin-cia-report.html?pagewanted=all&src=pm.
- California Attorney General's Office. 2007. *Human Trafficking in California: Final Report of the California Alliance to Combat Trafficking and Slavery Task Force*. Sacramento, CA: California Attorney General's Office.
- Chalke, Steve. 2008. Stop the Traffik: The Crime that Shames Us All. Oxford, UK: Lion Hudson.
- Clark, Michele A. 2003. Human Trafficking Casts Shadow on Globalization. Yale Global Online: http://yaleglobal.yale.edu/content/human-trafficking-casts-shadow-globalization.
- Clark, Michele Anne. 2003. Trafficking in Persons: An Issue of Human Security. *Journal of Human Development* 4 (2):247.
- Clarren, Rebecca. 2007. The Invisible Ones: The Shadow World of Sex and Labor Trafficking in the United States...and the Startling Inadequacy of the Federal Response. *Ms.* 17 (3):40-45.
- Coffey, Pamela S. 2004. *Literature Review of Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Bethesda, MD: Development Alternatives.
- Connecticut Permanent Commission on the Status of Women. 2007. *Interagency Task Force on Trafficking in Persons: Final Report*. Hartford, CT: State of Connecticut, General Assembly.
- Cullen, Holly. 2006. Siliadin v France: Positive Obligations under Article 4 of the European Convention on Human Rights. *Human Rights Law Review* 6 (3):585-592.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.
- Davidson, Julia O'Connell. 2006. Will the Real Sex Slave Please Stand up? *Feminist Review* (83):4-22.
- de Lange, Albertine. 2007. Child Labour Migration and Trafficking in Rural Burkina Faso. International Migration 45 (2):147-167.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean. 2004. *Human Rights and Trafficking in Persons in the Americas: Summary and Highlights of the Hemispheric Conference on International Migration.* Santiago, Chile: United Nations.

- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- European Commission. 2003. Research Based on Case Studies of Victims of Trafficking in Human Beings in 3 EU Member States, i.e., Belgium, Italy and the Netherland. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission.
- Fahy, Stephanie, Amy Farrell, and Jack McDevitt. 2006. Human Trafficking: Media Recognition of a Historic Problem. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.

Feingold, David A. 2005. Human Trafficking. *Foreign Policy* (150):26-32.

Forman, Michael. 2002. Progress as Human Rights: Condorcet and the Human Rights Discourse. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Political Science Association, Boston, MA, August 2002.

Fox, Carron. 2008. *Investigating Forced Labour and Trafficking: Do They Exist in Zambia?* Geneva: International Labour Office, Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour.

Fuks, Igor. 2006. Sosa v. Alvarez-Machain and the Future of Atca Litigation: Examining Bonded Labor Claims and Corporate Liability. *Columbia Law Review* 106 (1):112-143.

Garcia, Alyssa. 2010. Continuous Moral Economies: The State Regulation of Bodies and Sex Work in Cuba. *Sexualities* 13 (2):171-196.

- Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women, ed. 2007. Collateral Damage: The Impact of Anti-Trafficking Measures on Human Rights around the World. Bangkok, Thailand: Amarin.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.

Guterl, Matthew Pratt. 2003. After Slavery: Asian Labor, the American South, and the Age of Emancipation. *Journal of World History* 14 (2):209-241.

Hanley, Jill, Jacqueline Oxman-Martinez, Marie Lacroix, and Sigalit Gal. 2006. The "Deserving" Undocumented?: Government and Community Response to Human Trafficking as a Labour Phenomenon. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):78-103.

- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.
- Hopkins, Ben D. 2008. Race, Sex and Slavery: "Forced Labour" in Central Asia and Afghanistan in the Early 19th Century. *Modern Asian Studies* 42 (4):629-671.
- Human Rights Watch. 2002. Key Findings of the Global Report on Child Soldiers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.

International Labour Organization. 2001. Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa. Geneva: International Labour Organization.

- International Labour Organization. 2001. Forced Labor, Human Trafficking, Slavery Haunt Us Still. *World of Work* 39: 4-6.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. A Global Alliance against Forced Labour. Global Report under the Follow-Up to the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work. Report of the Director-General, 2005. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Trafficking in Unaccompanied Minors for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.

- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2002. Yunnan Province, China Situation of Trafficking in Children and Women: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2004. 41 Brothels: Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanouk Ville, Cambodia. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2006. *The Mekong Challenge: Cambodia's Hotel and Guesthouse Workers: Their Recruitment, Working Conditions, and Vulnerabilities.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2002. *Women Trafficking and Prostitution in Pakistan and Afghanistan*. Lahore, Pakistan: Dua.
- Jernow, Allison Liu. 2009. Forced Labour and Human Trafficking: Casebook of Court Decisions: A Training Manual for Judges, Prosecutors, and Legal Practitioners. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Jones, Loring, David W. Engstrom, Tricia Hilliard, and Mariel Diaz. 2007. Globalization and Human Trafficking. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (2):107-122.
- Jureidini, Ray. 2010. Trafficking and Contract Migrant Workers in the Middle East. International Migration 48 (4):142-163.
- Kane, June. 2005. *Child Trafficking—The People Involved: A Synthesis of Findings from Albania, Moldova, Romania and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC) of the International Labour Office (ILO).
- Kang, Susan. 2006. The New "Peculiar Institution": International Labor Standards, Human Rights, and Prison Labor in the Contemporary United States. *Conference Papers— International Studies Association*:1.
- Kemp, Adriana. 2004. Labour Migration and Racialisation: Labour Market Mechanisms and Labour Migration Control Policies in Israel. *Social Identities* 10 (2):267-292.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2007. The War on Human Trafficking in the Caribbean. *Race & Class* 49 (2):79-85.
- Laczko, Frank. 2005. Data and Research on Human Trafficking: A Global Survey. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):5-16.
- Lagon, Mark P. 2008. Trafficking and Human Dignity. Policy Review (152):51-61.
- Langberg, Laura. 2005. A Review of Recent OAS Research on Human Trafficking in the Latin American and Caribbean Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):129-139.
- Lepiten, Magdalena, Flora Generalao, and Phoebe Zoe Sanchez. 2002. *Children's Involvement in the Production, Sale and Trafficking of Drugs in Cebu City: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labor Organization. International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor.
- Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2002. Trafficking in Women and Children as a Security Challenge in Southeast Europe. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 2 (2):53.
- Martin, Michael T. 2010. Documenting Modern-Day Slavery in the Dominican Republic: An Interview with Amy Serrano. *Camera Obscura* 24 (74):160-171.
- Maryniak, Irena. 2003. The New Slave Trade. Index on Censorship 32 (2):87-94.

- McCabe, Kimberly A. 2008. *The Trafficking of Persons: National and International Responses*. New York: Peter Lang.
- McCall, Sophie. 2002. Mahasweta Devi's Documentary/Fiction As a Critical Antidote: Rethinking Bonded Labour, "Women and Development" and the Sex Trade in India. *Resources for Feminist Research* 29 (3/4):39.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. 2005. *First Hand Knowledge—Voices across the Mekong: Community Action against Trafficking of Children and Women*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor International Labor Office.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2007. *The Mekong Challenge: 41 Brothels—Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanoukville, Cambodia.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Miller, Mark J. 2001. The Sanctioning of Unauthorized Migration and Alien Employment. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Minnesota Office of Justice Programs. 2006. *Human Trafficking in Minnesota: A Report to the Minnesota Legislature*. St. Paul, MN: Minnesota Office of Justice Programs.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18-18.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2010. Carceral Protectionism and Multi-Professional Anti-Trafficking Human Rights Work in the Netherlands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (3/4):381-400.
- Obokata, Tom. 2006. *Trafficking of Human Beings from a Human Rights Perspective: Towards a Holistic Approach*. Boston: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Olsen, Harald Haugom. 2008. The Snake from Fujian Province to Morecambe Bay: An Analysis of the Problem of Human Trafficking in Sweated Labour. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):1-37.
- Omolo, Jacob O. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons from a Labour Perspective:The Case of Kenya*. Nairobi, Kenya: Institute of Policy Analysis and Research.
- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2004. From Social Dislocation to Human Trafficking. *Problems of Post-Communism* 51 (6):14-22.
- Parliament of Victoria, Australia: Drugs and Crime Prevention Committee. 2010. *Inquiry into People Trafficking for Sex Work: Final Report*. Melbourne, Australia: Government Printer for State of Victoria.
- Pearce, Q. L. 2007. *Given Kachepa: Advocate for Human Trafficking Victims*. Detroit, MI: KidHaven Press.
- Pharoah, Robyn. 2006. *Getting to Grips with Trafficking: Reflections on Human Trafficking Research in South Africa*. Pretoria, South Africa: Institute for Security Studies.
- Pochagina, Olga. 2007. Trafficking in Women and Children in Present-Day China. *Far Eastern Affairs* 35 (1):82-101.
- Pope, James Gray. 2010. A Free Labor Approach to Human Trafficking. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1849-1875.
- Quirk, Joel. 2007. Trafficked into Slavery. Journal of Human Rights 6 (2):181-207.
- Regional Working Group on Child Labour in Asia (RWG-CL). 2002. Handbook for Action-Oriented Research on the Worst Forms of Child Labour including Trafficking in Children. Bangkok, Thailand: Regional Working Group on Child Labour in Asia (RWG-CL).

Richards, Kathy. 2004. The Trafficking of Migrant Workers: What are the Links Between Labour Trafficking and Corruption? *International Migration* 42 (5):147-168.

- Sandy, Larissa. 2009. "Behind Closed Doors": Debt-Bonded Sex Workers in Sihanoukville, Cambodia. *Asia Pacific Journal of Anthropology* 10 (3):216-230.
- Schweigert, Thomas E. 2004. Agricultural Wage Rates Under Forced and Free Labour: Pre-1944 and Post-1954 Guatemala. *Journal of Agrarian Change* 4 (4):532-552.
- Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches*. Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.
- Seelke, Clare Ribando, and Alison Siskin. 2008. *Trafficking in People*. New York: Novinka Books.
- Sen, Sankar, and Jayashree Ahuja. 2009. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Myths and Realities*. New Delhi, India: Concept.
- Sharma, Sarla. 2001. Issues in International Sexual Trafficking in Women. *Asian Women* 13:37-59.
- Siddiqui, Tasneem. 2001. Transcending Boundaries: Labour Migration of Women from Bangladesh. Dhaka, Bangladesh: University Press Limited.
- Situation of Human Rights in the Democratic People's Republic of Korea: Draft Resolution. 2006. New York: UN. http://daccess-

ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=A/C.3/61/L.37&Lang=A.

- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: A Shocking Exposé of Modern-Day Sex Slavery, Human Trafficking and Urban Child Markets. Edinburgh, UK: Mainstream.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2009. The Fight to End Global Slavery. *World Policy Journal* 26 (2):33-41.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. *International Review of Law, Computers & Technology* 20 (1/2):229-232.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. *Trafficking for Forced Labour UK Country Report*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labour Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Office.
- Stone, Marjorie. 2005. Twenty-First Century Global Sex Trafficking: Migration, Capitalism, Class, and Challenges for Feminism Now. *English Studies in Canada* 31 (2-3):31-38.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2008. *Trafficking of Men—A Trend Less Considered: The Case of Belarus and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Suwal, Bhim Raj, and Tulasa Lata Amatya. 2002. *Internal Trafficking among Children and Youth Engaged in Prostitution in Nepal*. Kathmandu, Nepal: International Labour Organization.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Testart, Alain. 2002. The Extent and Significance of Debt Slavery. *Revue Française de Sociologie* 43:173-204.
- Tyuryukanova, Elena. 2006. Forced Labour in the Russian Federation Today: Irregular Migration and Trafficking in Human Beings. Geneva: International Labour Office.

- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2006. Children in Yemen Still Suffer Labor and Trafficking. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Center. 2009. South Asia in Action: *Preventing and Responding to Child Trafficking: Analysis of Anti-Trafficking Initiatives in the Region*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF, Innocenti Research Center.
- United States Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division. 2004. *Anti-Trafficking News Bulletin*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division.
- United States Department of Justice, Federal Bureau of Investigation. 2008. *Help for Victims of Trafficking in Persons and Forced Labor: Help is Available for All Victims of Crime*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, FBI.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Combating Modern Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2005. Combating Human Trafficking: Achieving Zero Tolerance: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, First Session. March 9, 2005. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Modern Day Slavery: Spotlight on the 2006 "Trafficking in Persons Report," Forced Labor, and Sex Trafficking at the World Cup: Briefing and Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. June 14, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Combating Modern Slavery: Reauthorization of Anti-Trafficking Programs: Hearing before the Committee on the Judiciary, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 31, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. *International Trafficking in Persons Taking Action to Eliminate Modern Day Slavery: Hearing before the Committee on Foreign Affairs, House of Representatives.* One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 18, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Protecting the Human rights of Comfort Women: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Asia, the Pacific, and the Global Environment of the Committee on Foreign Affairs. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. February 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2004. *Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery: Hearing before the Subcommittee on the Constitution, Civil Rights, and Property Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary.* One Hundred Eighth Congress, Second Session. July 7, 2004. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Trafficking Report Shows Mixed Results. 2010. *Contemporary Sexuality* 44 (8): 6-7.
- University of California School of Law. 2005. Hidden Slaves Forced Labor in the United States. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 23 (1):47-109.

- van der Kleij, Aika. 2002. Provisions for Victims of Trafficking in Bonded Sexual Labour, i.e. Prostitution in 6 European Countries (Belgium, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, Spain and the United Kingdom). Amsterdam, Netherlands: Bonded Labour in Netherlands.
- Werner, Daniel, and Kathleen Kim. 2008. *Civil Litigation on Behalf of Victims of Human Trafficking*. Montgomery, AL: Immigrant Justice Project, a Project of the Southern Poverty Law Center.
- William, Antony Thomas. 2008. Child Trafficking: An Unconscious Phenomenon. New Delhi, India: Kanishka.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2008. Human Trafficking in the Heartland: Variation in Law Enforcement Awareness and Response. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):296-313.
- Winckelmann, Thom. 2009. Human Trafficking. Yankton, SD: Erickson.
- Yea, Sallie. 2010. Human Trafficking—A Geographical Perspective. Geodate 23 (3):2-6.
- Yildiz, Gaye Burcu. 2007. Foreign Workers in Turkey, Their Rights and Obligations Regulated in Turkish Labour Law. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (2):207-227.
- Zhang, Sheldon, and Chin Ko-lin. 2008. Chinese Transnational Criminal Activities. Paper read at the the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, St. Louis, MO, November 2008.

## Legal Issues

- Addo, Prosper Nii Nortey. 2008. Ghana's Foreign Policy and Transnational Security Challenges in West Africa. *Journal of Contemporary African Studies* 26 (2):197-211.
- Afary, Janet. 2004. The Human Rights of Middle Eastern & Muslim Women: A Project for the 21st Century. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (1):106-125.
- Agarwal, Indrani. 2008. Combating Child Trafficking. New Delhi, India: Adhyayan.
- Aggarwal, Nomita. 2007. Regional Study for the Harmonization of Anti-Trafficking Legal Framework in India, Bangladesh and Nepal with International Standards: Developing Rights Based Approach for Anti-Trafficking Actions in South Asia. Bhaktapur, Nepal: Kathmandu School of Law (KSL) in Cooperation with the TDH Consortium SALS Forum.
- Aghatise, Esohe. 2004. Trafficking for Prostitution in Italy: Possible Effects of Government Proposals for Legalization of Brothels. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1126-1155.
- Ali, Mohammad Imran. 2005. An Overview of Trafficking in Women and Children in India. *Women's Link* 11 (4):3-6.
- Allain, Jean. 2009. On the Curious Disappearance of Human Servitude from General International Law. *Journal of the History of International Law* 11 (2):303-332.
- Amirthalingam, Kumaralingam. 2005. Women's Rights, International Norms, and Domestic Violence: Asian Perspectives. *Human Rights Quarterly* 27 (2):683-708.
- Andrews, Sara K. 2004. U.S. Domestic Prosecution of the American International Sex Tourist: Efforts to Protect Children from Sexual Exploitation. *The Journal of Criminal Law and Criminology (1973-)* 94 (2):415-454.
- Ansah, Nancy. 2006. Structural Relations of the Sex Trade and Its Link to Trafficking: The Case of Ghana. *Agenda* (70):100-106.
- Arieff, Irwin. 2000. U.N. Insists No Police Ties to Bosnia Prostitution. Reuters, 5 March.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.
- Arsovska, Jana. 2006. Understanding a "Culture of Violence and Crime": The Kanun of Lek Dukagjini and the Rise of the Albanian Sexual-Slavery Rackets. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):161-184.
- Association of Southeast Asian Nations. 2006. ASEAN Responses to Trafficking in Persons: Ending Impunity for Traffickers and Securing Justice for Victims. Jakarta, Indonesia: ASEAN.
- Asian Sex Trafficking Called Largest Slave Trade in History. 2003. Women's International Network News 29 (2):55.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Legal Responses to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation in the *European Union*. Portland, OR: Hart.
- Avdeyeva, Olga. 2007. When Do States Comply with International Treaties? Policies on Violence against Women in Post-Communist Countries. *International Studies Quarterly* 51 (4):877-900.

Bacharach, Amy J. 2009. Never Again. Again. PsycCRITIQUES 54 (5).

Baker, Carrie. 2010. Jailing Girls for Men's Crimes. Ms. 20 (3):27-31.

Bales, Kevin, and Steven Lize. 2004. *Trafficking in Persons in the United States: A Report to the National Institute of Justice*. University, MS: Croft Institute for International Studies.

Bandyopadhyay, Nandinee. 2005. Want to Know about Trafficking?: Ask Any Sex Worker. Gender & Development in Brief (16).

Barnett, Laura E. 2007. *Bill C-57: An Act to Amend the Immigration and Refugee Protection Act.* Ottawa, Ontario: Parliamentary Information and Research Service.

- Benninger-Budel, Carin. 2008. Due Diligence and Its Application to Protect Women from Violence. Boston: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Berman, Jacqueline. 2010. Biopolitical Management, Economic Calculation and "Trafficked Women." *International Migration* 48 (4):84-113.

Berman, Jacqueline, and Cornelius Friesendorf. 2008. EU Foreign Policy and the Fight Against Human Trafficking: Coercive Governance as Crime Control. *European Foreign Affairs Review* 13 (2):189-209.

- Berrong, Stephanie. 2010. Forced Labor Threats. Security Management 54 (9):42-44.
- Bishop, Claire. 2003. The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000: Three Years Later. *International Migration* 41 (5):219-231.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Brandwein, Pamela. 2000. Slavery as an Interpretive Issue in the Reconstruction Congresses. Law & Society Review 34 (2):315-366.
- Brannon, Robert. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? Yes. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Bratspies, Rebecca M., and Russell A. Miller. 2006. *Transboundary Harm in International Law Lessons from the Trail Smelter Arbitration*. New York: Cambridge University Press.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Thoughts on Finding and Assisting Individuals in Forced Labor in the USA. *Sexualities* 13 (2):139-152.
- Brents, Barbara G., and Kathryn Hausbeck. 2001. State-Sanctioned Sex: Negotiating Formal and Informal Regulatory Practices in Nevada Brothels. *Sociological Perspectives* 44 (3):307-332.
- Bristol, Nellie. 2006. US Anti-Prostitution Pledge Decreed "Unconstitutional." *Lancet* 368 (9529):17-18.

Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.

- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2006. *The Price of Sex: Prostitution, Policy and Society*. Cullompton, UK: Willan.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2010. Bellwether Citizens: The Regulation of Male Clients of Sex Workers. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):145-170.
- Byrnes, Andrew. 2003. Changing Reality: All Roads Lead to Equality? *Proceedings of the Annual Meeting of the American Society of International Law* 97:60-65.
- Camastra, Emily. 2008. Hazardous Child Labor as a Crime against Humanity: An Investigation into the Potential Role of the International Criminal Court in Prosecuting Hazardous Child Labor as Slavery. *Georgetown Journal on Poverty Law & Policy* 15 (2):335-357.
- Campbell, Letitia. 2010. Selling Our Children. Sojourners Magazine 39 (8):22-26.
- Carline, Anna, and Zoe Pearson. 2007. Complexity and Queer Theory Approaches to International Law and Feminist Politics: Perspectives on Trafficking. *Canadian Journal* of Women & the Law 19 (1):73-118.

- Centre for Feminist Legal Research. 2004. A Handbook on Human Rights and Legislative Practices to Combat Trafficking in Persons. New Delhi, India: Centre for Feminist Legal Research.
- Chacón, Jennifer M. 2010. Tensions and Trade-offs: Protecting Trafficking Victims in the Era of Immigration Enforcement. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1609-1653.
- Chapkis, Wendy. 2003. Trafficking, Migration, and the Law: Protecting Innocents, Punishing Immigrants. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):923-937.
- Chatterjee, Patralekha. 2008. Anti-Human Trafficking Law Sparks Debate in India. *Lancet* 371 (9617):975-976.
- Child Labor Act. 2009. Toledo, OH: Great Neck Publishing.
- Chuang, Janie. 2006. Beyond a Snapshot: Preventing Human Trafficking in the Global Economy. *Indiana Journal of Global Legal Studies* 13 (1):137-163.
- Chuang, Janie A. 2010. Rescuing Trafficking from Ideological Capture: Prostitution Reform and Anti-Trafficking Law and Policy. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1655-1728.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2003. *Borderline Slavery: Child Trafficking in Togo*. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Cohen, Susan A. 2005. Ominous Convergence: Sex Trafficking, Prostitution and International Family Planning. *Guttmacher Report on Public Policy* 8 (1).
- Coker, Donna. 2001. Crime Control and Feminist Law Reform in Domestic Violence Law: A Critical Review. *Buffalo Criminal Law Review* 4 (2):801-860.
- Cole, Jeffrey. 2006. Reducing the Damage: Dilemmas of Anti-Trafficking Efforts among Nigerian Prostitutes in Palermo. *Anthropologica* 48 (2):217-228.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika. 2003. Report of the Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women, Its Causes and Consequences. Geneva: UN.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika, and Ambika Satkunanathan. 2006. Anti-Child Trafficking Legislation in Asia: A Six-Country Review (Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Thailand & Indonesia). Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Coppedge, Susan. 2006. *People Trafficking: An International Crisis Fought at the Local Level.* Wellington, N.Z.: Fulbright New Zealand.
- Cowan, Rosie. 2006. Jailing of Lithuanian Sex Trafficker. *International Herald Tribune*, 17 September, 10.
- Cullen, Holly. 2006. Siliadin v France: Positive Obligations under Article 4 of the European Convention on Human Rights. *Human Rights Law Review* 6 (3):585-592.
- Cutts, Kyle. 2007. A Modicum of Recovery: How Child Sex Tourism Constitutes Slavery under the Alien Tort Claims Act. *Case Western Reserve Law Review* 58 (1):277-310.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Daraji, Ibrahim. 2007. Counter-Trafficking Provisions in Syrian Laws and Legislations: A Study Presented at the Awareness-Raising Workshop on Counter-Trafficking Measures. Damascus, Syria: International Organization for Migration.
- Dauvergne, Catherine. 2004. Sovereignty, Migration and the Rule of Law in Global Times. *The Modern Law Review* 67 (4):588-615.
- Day, Sophie. 2009. Renewing the War on Prostitution: The Spectres of "Trafficking" and "Slavery." *Anthropology Today* 25 (3):1-3.

- Dean, Meryll. 2008. Sold in Japan: Human Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *Japanese Studies* 28 (2):165-178.
- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India—Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- Defense Institute of Security Assistance Management. 2009. 2008 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 31 (2):16-34.
- Demleitner, Nora V. 2001. The Law at a Crossroads: The Construction of Migrant Women Trafficked into Prostitution. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Dempsey, Michelle Madden. 2010. Sex Trafficking and Criminalization: In Defense of Feminist Abolitionism. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1729-1778.
- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- Dennis, Michael J. 2000. Newly Adopted Protocols to the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *The American Journal of International Law* 94 (4):789-796.
- DeStefano, Anthony M. 2007. *The War on Human Trafficking: U.S. Policy Assessed*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. A Critique of the Global Trafficking Discourse and U.S. Policy. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (4):57-79.
- Dewey, Susan. 2009. Intervention in Women's Bodies and Lives: Sex Trafficking and United States' Donor Aid in Armenia. In *(Re)Interpretations: The Shapes of Justice in Women's Experience*, edited by Lisa Dresdner and Laurel S. Peterson. Newcastle upon Tyne, UK: Cambridge Scholars.
- Dimitrova, Dessi and Andrew Rachlin, eds. 2007. *Marshaling Every Resource: State and Local Responses to Human Trafficking*. Princeton, NJ: Policy Research Institute for the Region, Princeton University.
- Dougherty, Keith L. and Jac C. Heckelman. 2008. Voting on Slavery at the Constitutional Convention. *Public Choice* 136 (3/4):293-313.
- Dougherty, Mary Ellen. 2006. Preying on the Margins. America 194 (3):18-20.
- Downes, Paul. 2008. Not One Victim More: Human Trafficking in the Baltic States. Tallinn, Estonia: Living for Tomorrow.
- du Plessis, Max. 2003. Historical Injustice and International Law: An Exploratory Discussion of Reparation for Slavery. *Human Rights Quarterly* 25 (3):624-659.
- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- Ekberg, Gunilla. 2004. The Swedish Law that Prohibits the Purchase of Sexual Services: Best Practices for Prevention of Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1187-1218.
- Elholm, Thomas. 2009. Does EU Criminal Cooperation Necessarily Mean Increased Repression? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (3):191-226.
- Fahy, Stephanie, Amy Farrell, and Jack McDevitt. 2006. Human Trafficking: Media Recognition of a Historic Problem. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.

- Farley, Melissa. 2007. *Prostitution and Trafficking in Nevada: Making the Connections*. San Francisco, CA: Prostitution Research & Education.
- Farley, Melissa. 2009. Theory versus Reality: Commentary on Four Articles about Trafficking for Prostitution. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):311-315.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Farrell, Amy, and Stephanie Fahy. 2009. The Problem of Human Trafficking in the U.S.: Public Frames and Policy Responses. *Journal of Criminal Justice* 37 (6):617-626.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2008. Understanding and Improving Law Enforcement Responses to Human Trafficking. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2010. Where Are All the Victims? *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):201-233.
- Fehresti, Zahra. 2010. Legislative Approaches towards Human Trafficking in Pre- versus Post-Islamic Revolution Iran. *Iran & the Caucasus* 14 (2):431-447.
- Feingold, David A. 2005. Human Trafficking. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Fellmeth, Aaron Xavier. 2000. Feminism and International Law: Theory, Methodology, and Substantive Reform. *Human Rights Quarterly* 22 (3):658-733.
- Feve, Sabrina, and Christina Finzel. 2001. Trafficking of People. *Harvard Journal on Legislation* 38 (1):279-290.
- Fighting Aids by Empowering Women and Girls. 2003. Foreign Affairs 82 (3):12.
- Finnegan, William. 2008. The Countertraffickers. New Yorker 84 (12):44-59.
- Fletcher, Ian Christopher. 2006. Opposition by Journalism? The Socialist and Suffragist Press and the Passage of the Criminal Law Amendment Act of 1912. *Parliamentary History* 25 (1):88-114.
- Forum for Women, Law, and Development. 2005. *Effectiveness of Existing Laws and Institutional Mechanism to Combat Trafficking in Women and Children in Nepal.* Kathmandu, Nepal: United Nations Development Fund for Women.
- Friesendorf, Cornelius. 2007. Pathologies of Security Governance: Efforts Against Human Trafficking in Europe. *Security Dialogue* 38 (3):379-402.
- Friman, H. Richard. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Metrics of Transformational Diplomacy. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, San Francisco, CA, March 2008.
- Frundt, Tina. 2008. Enslaved in America: Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Women's Funding Network*. http://www.womensfundingnetwork.org/resource/past-articles/enslaved-in-america-sex-trafficking-in-the-united-states
- Fuks, Igor. 2006. Sosa v. Alvarez-Machain and the Future of Atca Litigation: Examining Bonded Labor Claims and Corporate Liability. *Columbia Law Review* 106 (1):112-143.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2001. Human Rights and the New UN Protocols on Trafficking and Migrant Smuggling: A Preliminary Analysis. *Human Rights Quarterly* 23 (4):975-1004.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2002. Trafficking, Smuggling and Human Rights: Tricks and Treaties. *Forced Migration Review* 12:25-28.

- Gallagher, Anne. 2006. Recent Legal Developments in the Field of Human Trafficking: A Critical Review of the 2005 European Convention and Related Instruments. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 8 (2):163-189.
- Gallagher, Anne, and Elaine Pearson. 2010. The High Cost of Freedom: A Legal and Policy Analysis of Shelter Detention for Victims of Trafficking. *Human Rights Quarterly* 32 (1):73-114.
- Gallagher, Anne T. 2010. *The International Law of Human Trafficking*. New York: Cambridge University Press.
- Gallagher, Stephen. 2002. Towards a Common European Asylum System: Fortress Europe Redesigns the Ramparts. *International Journal* 57 (3):375-394.
- Garland, Libby. 2008. Not-Quite-Closed Gates: Jewish Alien Smuggling in the Post-Quota Years. *American Jewish History* 94 (3):197-224.
- Ghosh, Bimal. 2007. Managing Migration: Whither the Missing Regime? How Relevant is Trade Law to Such a Regime? *Proceedings of the Annual Meeting of the American Society of International Law* 101:303-306.
- Gillespie, Alisdair A., Christopher J. Newman, Nicola Wake, and Jill Molloy. 2010. Court of Appeal. *Journal of Criminal Law* 74 (1):10-26.
- Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women, ed. 2007. Collateral Damage: The Impact of Anti-Trafficking Measures on Human Rights around the World. Bangkok, Thailand: Amarin.
- Goenka, Sunanda. 2011. Immoral Trafficking of Women and Children: Transnational Crime and Legal Process. New Delhi, India: Deep & Deep.
- Goldhaber, Michael D. 2003. How the U.S. is Fighting Sex Trafficking Abroad. *American Lawyer* 25 (9):42.
- Goodey, Jo. 2004. Promoting "Good Practice" in Sex Trafficking Cases. *International Review of Victimology* 11 (1):89-110.
- Goodey, Jo. 2003. Migration, Crime and Victimhood. Punishment & Society 5 (4):415-431.
- Gożdziak, Elżbieta M. 2010. Identifying Child Victims of Trafficking. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):245-255.
- Greece to Prosecute Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.
- Grover, Sonja. 2007. Children as Chattel of the State: Deconstructing the Concept of Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Human Rights* 11 (3):293-306.
- Guild, Elspeth. 2006. Immigration and Criminal Law in the European Union: The Legal Measures and Social Consequences of Criminal Law in Member States on Trafficking and Smuggling in Human Beings. Leiden, Netherlands: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Guinn, David E. 2008. Defining the Problem of Trafficking: The Interplay of US Law, Donor, and NGO Engagement and the Local Context in Latin America. *Human Rights Quarterly* 30 (1):119-145.
- Guinn, David E., and Elissa Steglich. 2003. *In Modern Bondage: Sex Trafficking in the Americas*. Ardsley, NY: Transnational.
- Halvorsen, Kate. 2005. Alone and Far from Home: Are Separated Refugee Children Adequately Protected? *Human Rights Review* 7 (1):76-91.
- Harvard Law Review Association. 2005. Developments in the Law: Jobs and Borders. *Harvard Law Review* 118 (7):2171-2290.
- Harvard Law Review Association. 2006. Remedying the Injustices of Human Trafficking through Tort Law. *Harvard Law Review* 119 (8):2574-2595.

- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Havighurst, Clark C. 2009. Trafficking in Human Blood: Titmuss (1970) and Products Liability. Law & Contemporary Problems 72 (3):1-15.
- Hawkins, Darren. 2004. Explaining Costly International Institutions: Persuasion and Enforceable Human Rights Norms. *International Studies Quarterly* 48 (4):779-804.
- Haynes, Dina Francesca. 2004. Used, Abused, Arrested and Deported: Extending Immigration Benefits to Protect the Victims of Trafficking and to Secure the Prosecution of Traffickers. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (2):221-272.
- Hemingway, Sarah. 2004. The Impact of Tourism on the Human Rights of Women in South East Asia. *International Journal of Human Rights* 8 (3):275-304.
- Herzog, Sergio. 2008. The Lenient Social and Legal Response to Trafficking in Women: An Empirical Analysis of Public Perceptions in Israel. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):314-333.
- Hodge, David R. 2008. Sexual Trafficking in the United States: A Domestic Problem with Transnational Dimensions. *Social Work* 53 (2):143-152.
- Hogan, Kathleen K. 2008. Slavery in the 21st Century and in New York: What Has State's Legislature Done? *Albany Law Review*, 647-672.
- Holman, Melissa. 2008. The Modern-Day Slave Trade: How the United States Should Alter the Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act in Order to Combat International Sex Trafficking More Effectively. *Texas International Law Journal* 44 (1/2):99-121.
- Horowitz, Michael J. 2005. Right Abolitionism. American Spectator 38 (10):14-17.
- Hubbard, Phil, Roger Matthews, and Jane Scoular. 2008. Regulating Sex Work in the EU: Prostitute Women and the New Spaces of Exclusion. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 15 (2):137-152.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Hyland, Kelly E. 2001. Protecting Human Victims of Trafficking: An American Framework. Berkeley Women's Law Journal 16:29.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. A Global Alliance against Forced Labour. Global Report under the Follow-Up to the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work. Report of the Director-General, 2005. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- International Organization for Migration. 2005. *Guidelines for the Investigation and Prosecution* of Human Trafficking Cases and the Treatment of Victims during Law Enforcement Proceedings. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Indonesia.
- International Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children. 2001. *The American Journal of International Law* 95 (2):407-410.
- Jackson, Suzanne H. 2002. To Honor and Obey: Trafficking in "Mail-Order Brides." *George Washington Law Review* 70 (3):475-569.
- Jani, Nairruti. 2010. Analyzing Legal Paradoxes in Anti-Trafficking Policies. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 26 (1):27-42.
- Javidan, Pantea. 2010. The Social and Legal Construction of the Child Object and the Commercial-Sexual Exploitation of Children. Gothenburg, Sweden: International Sociological Association.

- JBHE Foundation. 2000. Six White Congressmen Endorse Reparations for Slavery. *The Journal* of Blacks in Higher Education (27):20-21.
- Jernow, Allison Liu. 2009. Forced Labour and Human Trafficking: Casebook of Court Decisions: A Training Manual for Judges, Prosecutors, and Legal Practitioners. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Johnstone, Rachael Lorna. 2006. Feminist Influences on the United Nations Human Rights Treaty Bodies. *Human Rights Quarterly* 28 (1):148-185.
- Jordan, Ann D. 2002. Human Rights or Wrongs? The Struggle for a Rights-Based Response to Trafficking in Human Beings. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):28-37.
- Jureidini, Ray. 2010. Trafficking and Contract Migrant Workers in the Middle East. International Migration 48 (4):142-163.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kapur, Ratna. 2002. The Tragedy of Victimization Rhetoric: Resurrecting the Native Subject in International/Postcolonial Feminist Legal Politics. *Harvard Law Review* 15:1-37.
- Kataria, R. P. 2007. Law Relating to Prevention of Immoral Traffic in India: Being an Exhaustive Commentary on the Immoral Traffic (Prevention) Act, 1956, along with State Rules, etc. New Delhi, India: Orient.
- Kaye, Mike. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in Paraguay*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kaye, Mike, and Bhavna Sharma. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in South America*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2007. The War on Human Trafficking in the Caribbean. *Race & Class* 49 (2):79-85.
- Kilvington, Judith, Sophie Day, and Helen Ward. 2001. Prostitution Policy in Europe: A Time of Change? *Feminist Review* (67):78-93.
- Kotiswaran, Prabha. 2008. Born Unto Brothels: Toward a Legal Ethnography of Sex Work in an Indian Red-Light Area. *Law & Social Inquiry* 33 (3):579-629.
- Krieg, Sarah H. 2009. Trafficking in Human Beings: The EU Approach between Border Control, Law Enforcement and Human Rights. *European Law Journal* 15 (6):775-790.
- Kuo, Michelle. 2000. Asia's Dirty Secret. Harvard International Review 22 (2):42-45.
- Kyle, David, and Christina Siracusa. 2005. Seeing the State Like a Migrant—Why So Many Non-Criminals Break Immigration Laws. In *Illicit Flows and Criminal Things—State, Borders, and the Other Side of Globalization*, edited by Willem van Schendel and Itty Abraham. Bloomington, IN: Indiana University Press.
- Langevin, Louise, and Marie-Claire Belleau. 2000. *Trafficking in Women in Canada: A Critical Analysis of the Legal Framework Governing Immigrant Live-In Caregivers and Mail-Order Brides.* http://publications.gc.ca/collections/Collection/SW21-83-2001E.pdf.
- Lederer, Laura J. 2010. Trafficked Women: Links to Migration and Other Forms of Transnational Movement. *Policy*, *Politics & Nursing Practice* 11 (2):147-150.
- Law against Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.
- Lee, Maggy. 2005. Human Trade and the Criminalization of Irregular Migration. *International Journal of the Sociology of Law* 33:1-15.
- Lee, Maggy. 2007. Human Trafficking. Oxfordshire, UK: Willan.
- Leidholdt, Dorchen A. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Women: An Intimate Relationship. Journal of Trauma Practice 2 (3/4):167-183.

- Leifsen, Esben. 2008. Child Trafficking and Formalisation: The Case of International Adoption from Ecuador. *Children & Society* 22 (3):212-222.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.
- Leuchtag, Alice. 2003. Human Rights, Sex Trafficking and Prostitution. Humanist 63 (1):10.
- Lindquist, Johan. 2008. Navigating Landscapes of Exception in Southeast Asia. *Singapore Journal of Tropical Geography* 29 (2):133-136.
- Linton, Suzannah. 2008. ASEAN States, Their Reservations to Human Rights Treaties and the Proposed ASEAN Commission on Women and Children. *Human Rights Quarterly* 30 (2):436-493.
- Liu, Min, and James Finckenauer. 2009. Prostitution and Human Trafficking in China: Making the Connections. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Philadelphia, PA, November 2009.
- Liu, Min, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. The Resurgence of Prostitution in China: Explanations and Implications. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 26 (1):89-102.
- Loewenberg, Samuel. 2006. Fears of World Cup Sex Trafficking Boom Unfounded. *Lancet* 368 (9530):105-106.
- Lutya, Thozama Mandisa. 2009. Epi-Criminological Responses to Human Trafficking of Young Women and Girls for Involuntary Prostitution in South Africa. *Journal of Scandinavian Studies in Criminology & Crime Prevention* 10:59-78.
- Lydon, Ghislaine. 2005. Slavery, Exchange and Islamic Law: A Glimpse from the Archives of Mali and Mauritania. *African Economic History* (33):117-148.
- Lyons-Barrett, Mary. 2004. Post-War Improvements for Children Working in Commercialized Agriculture. *Journal of Latino-Latin American Studies (JOLLAS)* 1 (2):1-24.
- Maceda, Catherine. 2001. Prevention, Protection, Prosecution and Rehabilitation: Advancing the Status of Women Trafficking Victims and Survivors—The Phillipine Experience. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- MacKinnon, Catharine A. 2006. Are Women Human?: And Other International Dialogues. Cambridge, MA: Belknap Press of Harvard University Press.
- Macklin, Audrey. 2003. Dancing across Borders: "Exotic Dancers," Trafficking, and Canadian Immigration Policy. *International Migration Review* 37 (2):464-500.
- Mansoor, Farkhandia Zia. 2006. Exploitation of Child Domestic Labourers: The Limits of the Current Law. *International Journal of Discrimination & the Law* 8 (3):169-189.
- Mark, David. 2000. House Passes Conference Report On Sex Trafficking, Compensation For Victims of Terrorism. *CQ Weekly* 58 (39):2348.
- Martin, Susan. 2007. An Overview of International Cooperation Over Migration. *Proceedings of the Annual Meeting of the American Society of International Law* 101:306-311.
- Mattar, Mohamed Y. 2003. Monitoring the Status of Severe Forms of Trafficking in Foreign Countries: Sanctions Mandated Under the U.S. Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):159.
- Maynard, William R. 2002. "Human Trafficking" under the Sentencing Guidelines. *Federal Sentencing Reporter* 14 (5):316.
- McCarthy, Lauren A. 2010. Beyond Corruption. Demokratizatsiya 18 (1):5-27.

- McCreight, Matilde Ventrella. 2006. Smuggling of Migrants, Trafficking in Human Beings and Irregular Migration on a Comparative Perspective. *European Law Journal* 12 (1):106-129.
- McDonald, William F. 2009. Immigration, Crime and Justice. Bingley, UK: JAI.
- Meier, Eileen. 2000. Legislative and Policy Update. Legislative Efforts to Combat Sexual Trafficking and Slavery of Women and Children. *Pediatric Nursing* 26 (2):216-217.
- Melossi, Dario. 2003. In a Peaceful Life: Migration and the Crime of Modernity in Europe/Italy *Punishment & Society* 5 (4):371-397.
- Melossi, Dario. 2005. Security, Social Control, Democracy and Migration within the "Constitution" of the EU. *European Law Journal* 11 (1):5-21.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2003. Constructing a Global Law—Violence against Women and the Human Rights System. *Law & Social Inquiry* 28 (4):941-977.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2003. Rights Talk and the Experience of Law: Implementing Women's Human Rights to Protection from Violence. *Human Rights Quarterly* 25 (2):343-381.
- Miller, Alice M. 2004. Sexuality, Violence against Women, and Human Rights: Women Make Demands and Ladies Get Protection. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):16-47.
- Minnesota Office of Justice Programs. 2006. *Human Trafficking in Minnesota: A Report to the Minnesota Legislature*. St. Paul, MN: Minnesota Office of Justice Programs.
- Mitchell, Kimberly J., David Finkelhor, and Janis Wolak. 2010. Conceptualizing Juvenile Prostitution as Child Maltreatment: Findings from the National Juvenile Prostitution Study. *Child Maltreatment* 15 (1):18-36.
- Mohammad, Susan. 2008. Prostitutes are Okay, but not Pimps. Maclean's 121 (48):29.
- Montgomery-Devlin, Jacqui. 2008. The Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in Northern Ireland: Overview from the Barnardo's Beyond the Shadows Service. *Child Care in Practice* 14 (4):381-400.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18-18.
- Morrison, John. 2001. "The Dark-Side of Globalisation": The Criminalisation of Refugees. Vol. 43. London, ROYAUME-UNI: Sage.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2008. Of Rights and Rhetoric: Discourses of Degradation and Exploitation in the Context of Sex Trafficking. *Journal of Law and Society* 35 (2):240-264.
- Naarden, Gregory L., and Jeffrey B. Locke. 2004. Peacekeeping and Prosecutorial Policy: Lessons from Kosovo. *The American Journal of International Law* 98 (4):727-743.
- Nam, Jennifer S. 2007. The Case of the Missing Case: Examining the Civil Right of Action for Human Trafficking Victims. *Columbia Law Review* 107 (7):1655-1703.
- Niemi, Johanna. 2010. What We Talk about When We Talk about Buying Sex. *Violence Against Women* 16 (2):159-172.
- Niesner, Elvira, and Christina Jones-Pauly. 2001. *Trafficking in Women in Europe: Prosecution and Victim Protection in a European Context*. Bielefeld, Germany: Kleine Verlag.
- Noguchi, Yoshie. 2002. ILO Convention No. 182 on the Worst Forms of Child Labour and the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 10 (4):355-369.
- Norway Outlaws the Buying of Sex. 2009. Contemporary Sexuality 43 (2):8.
- O'Beirne, Kate. 2002. Of Human Bondage. National Review 54 (4):20-22.

- Obokata, Tom. 2005. Trafficking of Human Beings as a Crime against Humanity: Some Implications for the International Legal System. *The International and Comparative Law Quarterly* 54 (2):445-457.
- Obotaka, Tom. 2005. Smuggling of Human Beings from a Human Rights Perspective: Obligations of Non-State and State Actors under International Human Rights Law. *International Journal of Refugee Law* 77:804-47.
- Olsen, Harald Haugom. 2008. The Snake from Fujian Province to Morecambe Bay: An Analysis of the Problem of Human Trafficking in Sweated Labour. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):1-37.
- Ontiveros, Maria, Leslie Wolfe, Laura Lederer, and Jo Zarembka. 2005. Panel One: Women and Children First? New Strategies in Anti-Trafficking Initiatives. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):193-212.
- Orloff, Leslye E., Kathryn C. Isom, and Edmundo Saballos. 2010. Mandatory U-Visa Certification Unnecessarily Undermines the Purpose of the Violence against Women Act's Immigration Protections and Its "Any Credible Evidence" Rules—A Call for Consistency. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 11 (2):619-647.
- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2004. From Social Dislocation to Human Trafficking. *Problems of Post-Communism* 51 (6):14-22.
- Ould, David. 2004. Trafficking and International Law. In *The Political Economy of New Slavery*, edited by Christina van den Anker. Basingstoke, UK: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Oxman-Martinez, Jacqueline, Jill Hanley, and Fanny Gomez. 2005. Canadian Policy on Human Trafficking: A Four-Year Analysis. *International Migration* 43 (4):7-27.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. House Passes Sanctions on Sex Trafficking. CQ Weekly 58 (20):1108.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. Senate Clears Crime Bill Reauthorizing Violence Against Women Act and Criminalizing Trafficking in Persons. *CQ Weekly* 58 (40):2410.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Paris, Catherine. 2007. Modern Day Slavery: Human Trafficking Revealed. Ocala, FL: Claddagh.
- Parliament of Victoria, Australia: Drugs and Crime Prevention Committee. 2010. *Inquiry into People Trafficking for Sex Work: Final Report*. Melbourne, Australia: Government Printer for State of Victoria.
- Parrot, Andrea, and Nina Cummings. 2008. Sexual Enslavement of Girls and Women Worldwide. Westport, CT: Praeger.
- Peçi, Idlir, and Evert Stamhuis. 2009. Judicial Interpretation and Substantive Legality in Criminal Law: A Comparative Study on Distribution of Power in Albania and the Netherlands. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):113-135.
- Perrin, Benjamin. 2010. Just Passing Through? International Legal Obligations and Policies of Transit Countries in Combating Trafficking in Persons. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):11-27.
- Pollock, Joycelyn M., and Valerie Hollier. 2010. T Visas: Prosecution Tool or Humanitarian Response? *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):127-146.
- Potter, Tylee Lynn. 2008. Sex Trafficking: Explanations and Suggested Solutions. Thesis. Clemson University.

http://etd.lib.clemson.edu/documents/1239896453/Potter\_clemson\_0050M\_10083.pdf

Pyshchulina, Olga. 2003. An Evaluation of Ukrainian Legislation to Counter and Criminalize Human Trafficking. *Demokratizatsiya* 11 (3):403-411.

- Quénivet, Noëlle. 2007. The Dissonance between the United Nations Zero-Tolerance Policy and the Criminalisation of Sexual Offences on the International Level. *International Criminal Law Review* 7 (4):657-676.
- Quirk, Joel. 2006. The Anti-Slavery Project: Linking the Historical and Contemporary. *Human Rights Quarterly* 28 (3):565-598.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Rajan, Rajeswari Sunder. 2000. *The Scandal of the State: Women, Law, Citizenship in Postcolonial India*. Durham, SC: Duke University Press.
- Ratansi, Yasmin. 2007. *Turning Outrage into Action to Address Trafficking for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in Canada*. Ottawa, Ontario: Standing Committee on the Status of Women.
- Raymond, Janice G. 2004. Prostitution on Demand: Legalizing the Buyers as Sexual Consumers. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1156-1186.
- Raymond, Janice G., and Donna M. Hughes. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Women in the United States: International and Domestic Trends. North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Reichel, Philip L. 2008. *Comparative Criminal Justice Systems: A Topical Approach*. New York: Pearson Prentice Hall.
- Reid, Joan A. 2010. Doors Wide Shut: Barriers to the Successful Delivery of Victim Services for Domestically Trafficked Minors in a Southern U.S. Metropolitan Area. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1/2):147-166.
- Resnik, Judith. 2006. Law's Migration: American Exceptionalism, Silent Dialogues, and Federalism's Multiple Ports of Entry. *The Yale Law Journal* 115 (7):1564-1670.
- Rieger, April. 2007. Missing the Mark: Why the Trafficking Victims Protection Act Fails to Protect Sex Trafficking Victims in the United States. *Harvard Journal of Law & Gender* 30 (1):231-256.
- Rijken, Conny. 2009. A Human Rights Based Approach to Trafficking in Human Beings. Security & Human Rights 20 (3):212-222.
- Rijken, Conny, and Linda van Krimpen. 2008. The Introduction of Quality Labels in the Prostitution Sector as a Means to Combat Trafficking in Human Beings. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):59-88.
- Ripperger, Sabine. 2008. Europe Reconsiders Prostitution as Sex Trafficking Booms: *Deutsche Well*.April 28. http://www.dw.de/dw/article/0,2144,3283530,00.html.
- Risley, Amy. 2010. Sex Trafficking: The "Other" Crisis in Mexico? *The Latin Americanist* 54 (1):99-117.
- Rittossa, Dalida. 2009. Trafficking of Minors in Croatia: Present Situation. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):137-164.
- Roby, Jini L., Jennifer Turley, and JoAnna Garrick Cloward. 2008. U.S. Response to Human Trafficking: Is it Enough? *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 6 (4):508-525.
- Roehr, Bob. 2005. Charity Challenges US "Anti-Prostitution" Restriction. *BMJ: British Medical Journal* 331 (7514):420.
- Ross, Becki L. 2010. Sex and (Evacuation from) the City: The Moral and Legal Regulation of Sex Workers in Vancouver's West End, 1975-1985. *Sexualities* 13 (2):197-218.
- Ryf, Kara C. 2002. The First Modern Anti-Slavery Law: The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34 (1):45.

Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2003. Confronting Globalization in Anti-Trafficking Strategies in Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):91.

Sanders, Teela. 2007. No Room for a Regulated Market? The Implications of the Co-ordinated Prostitution Strategy for the Indoor Sex Industries. *Community Safety Journal* 6 (1):34-44.

- Saunders, Penelope. 2004. Prohibiting Sex Work Projects, Restricting Women's Rights: The International Impact of the 2003 U.S. Global AIDS Act. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):179-192.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Scharie Tavcer, D. 2006. The Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation: The Situation from the Republic of Moldova to Western Europe. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):135-147.
- Schauer, Edward J., and Elizabeth M. Wheaton. 2006. Sex Trafficking into the United States: A Literature Review. *Criminal Justice Review (Sage Publications)* 31 (2):146-169.
- Schweigert, Thomas E. 2004. Agricultural Wage Rates Under Forced and Free Labour: Pre-1944 and Post-1954 Guatemala. *Journal of Agrarian Change* 4 (4):532-552.
- Seelhoff, Cheryl Lindsey. 2007. New York Governor Posed as Prostitution Foe. *Off Our Backs* 37 (4):9.
- Segrave, Marie, Sanja Milivojevic, and Sharon Pickering. 2009. Sex Trafficking: International Context and Response. Portland, OR: Willan.
- Sen, Sankar, and Jayashree Ahuja. 2009. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Myths and Realities*. New Delhi, India: Concept.
- Seshu, Meena, and Nandinee Bandhopadhyay. 2009. How the Development Industry Imagines Sex Work. *Development* 52:13-17.
- Sex Trafficking in Cambodia. 2004. Columbia Journal of Asian Law 17 (2):372-432.
- Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centered" and "Woman-Centered" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. 2004. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.
- Sharma, Sarla. 2001. Issues in International Sexual Trafficking in Women. *Asian Women* 13:37-59.
- Shimizu, Celine Parreñas. 2010. Screening Sexual Slavery? Southeast Asian Gonzo Porn and US Anti-Trafficking Law. *Sexualities* 13 (2):161-170.
- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. Trafficking: A Perspective from Asia. *International Migration* 38 (3):7-30.
- Skilbrei, May-Len. 2010. Taking Trafficking to Court. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1):40-56.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A World Enslaved. Foreign Policy (165):62-67.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. *International Review of Law, Computers & Technology* 20 (1/2):229-232.
- South African Law Reform Commission. 2008. Trafficking in Persons. Pretoria, South Africa: South African Law Reform Commission.
- Spear, Denise L. 2004. Health Care Advocate. Human Trafficking: A Health Care Perspective. *AWHONN Lifelines* 8 (4):314-321.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labor Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labour Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Office.

Staiger, Ines. 2005. Trafficking in Children for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 13 (4):603-624.

- Stefanova, Radoslava. 2004. Fighting Organized Crime in a UN Protectorate: Difficult, Possible, Necessary. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 4 (2):257-279.
- Stein, Lisa. 2003. Sex Trafficking. U.S. News & World Report 134 (22):10.
- Stolz, Barbara Ann. 2007. Interpreting the U.S. Human Trafficking Debate Through the Lens of Symbolic Politics. *Law & Policy* 29 (3):311-338.
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Sullivan, Barbara. 2003. Trafficking in Women. International Feminist Journal of Politics 5 (1):67.
- Sullivan, Mary, and Sheila Jeffreys. 2001. *Legalising Prostitution is Not the Answer: The Example of Victoria, Australia*. Melbourne, Australia: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Tavakoli, Nina. 2009. A Crime that Offends the Conscience of Humanity: A Proposal to Reclassify Trafficking in Women as an International Crime. *International Criminal Law Review* 9 (1):77-98.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Pacific Regional Project on Combating Child Trafficking for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. 2006. *The Demand Side of Human Trafficking in Asia: Empirical Findings*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia.
- The Traffic Police. 2009. Economist 392 (8635):46.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan W. 2006. Updating the Domestic and International Impact of the U.S. Victims of Trafficking Protection Act of 2000. Does Law Deter Crime? *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 38 (2):249-280.
- Tjurjukanova, Elena, Maja Rusakova, and Viktoria Sakina. 2003. Analysis of the Situation and Institutions in the Field of Commercial Sexual Exploitation of Children and Counter-CSEC Activities in Russia. St. Petersburg, Russia: The Centre for Social Research and Prevention.
- Todd, Linda Bales. 2009. The U.S. Takes on Trafficking. Christian Century 126 (16):25.
- Tougher Human Trafficking Measure Becomes Law. 2006. *Contemporary Sexuality* 40 (4):8. Trafficking in Persons Report. 2006. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (1):5-15.
- Trafficking in Persons Report. 2010. In U.S. Department of State Publication. Variation: Department of State Publication. Washington, D.C: Office of the Under Secretary for Democracy and Global Affairs.
- Trindade, Antônio Augusto Cançado. 2008. Uprootedness and the Protection of Migrants in the International Law of Human Rights. *Revista Brasileira de Politica Internacional* 51 (1):137-168.
- UNICEF. 2003. End Child Exploitation: Stop the Traffic! London: UNICEF.
- United Nations. 2004. *Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution*. New York: United Nations.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children, Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. New York: United Nations General Assembly.
- United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime. 2009. *Model Law against Trafficking in Persons*. Vienna, Austria: United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime.
- United States Congressional-Executive Commission on China. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China: Hearing before the Congressional- Executive Commission on China*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 6, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. International Trafficking in Persons Taking Action to Eliminate Modern Day Slavery: Hearing before the Committee on Foreign Affairs, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 18, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2009. Crossing the Border: Immigrants in Detention and Victims of Trafficking. Pt. I and II: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2007. Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and the Law of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 26, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- University of California School of Law. 2005. Hidden Slaves Forced Labor in the United States. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 23 (1):47-109.
- van der Kleij, Aika. 2002. Provisions for Victims of Trafficking in Bonded Sexual Labour, i.e. Prostitution in 6 European Countries (Belgium, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, Spain and the United Kingdom). Amsterdam, Netherlands: Bonded Labour in Netherlands.
- van der Wolf, Willem-Jan, Claudia Tofan, and the Global Law Association. 2010. *Trafficking in Human Beings, Global Human Rights Law Collection*. Holmes Beach, FL: Gaunt.
- van Walsum, Sarah, and Thomas Spijkerboer. 2007. Women and Immigration Law: New Variations on Classical Feminist Themes. New York: Routledge-Cavendish.
- Vejnovic, Dusko, and Velibor Lalic. 2005. Community Policing in a Changing World: A Case Study of Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Police Practice & Research* 6 (4):363-373.
- Vermeulen, Gert. 2007. Mutual Instrumentalization of Criminal and Migration Law from an EU Perspective. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (3):347-361.
- Villalba, "May-an" Maria Angela. 2000. Combating Racism against Migrant Workers. *Women in Action* 2000/1-2:22-31.
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2008. Sex Trafficking and the Re-creation of Europe: Human Security, Prerogative Power, and Gendered Identities. *Conference Papers—Western Political Science Association*:1-25.

- Walker, Lee Demetrius. 2008. Gender and Attitudes toward Justice System Bias in Central America. *Latin American Research Review* 43 (2):80-106.
- Walsh, Brian W., and Andrew M. Grossman. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? Yes. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2009. Legalizing Prostitution: Morality Politics in Western Australia. *British Journal of Criminology* 49 (1):88-105.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2010. The Movement to Criminalize Sex Work in the United States. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):61-84.
- Welch, Michael. 2003. Ironies of Social Control and the Criminalization of Immigrants. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 39:319-337.
- Werner, Daniel, and Kathleen Kim. 2008. *Civil Litigation on Behalf of Victims of Human Trafficking*. Montgomery, AL: Immigrant Justice Project, a Project of the Southern Poverty Law Center.
- Weyembergh, Anne, and Veronica Santamaria. 2009. The Evaluation of European Criminal Law: the Example of the Framework Decision on Combatting Trafficking in Human Beings. Brussels, Belgium: Editions del l'Université de Bruxelles, IEEE, Institut d'études Européenes
- Whitehead, John W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Real Immigration Problem. *World Observer* April 10, 2006.
- Wilhelm, Ian. 2005. AIDS Organization Sues Over U.S. Prostitution Policy. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 17 (22):34.
- Wilhelm, Ian. 2007. "Antiprostitution" Ruling is a Defeat for Aid Charity. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 19 (10):28.
- Williamson, Celia, and Michael Prior. 2009. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking: A Network of Underground Players in the Midwest. *Journal of Child & Adolescent Trauma* 2 (1):46-61.
- Willman, Mindy M. 2009. Human Trafficking in Asia: Increasing Individual and State Accountability through Expanded Victims Rights. *Columbia Journal of Asian Law* 22 (2):283-313.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2007. *Human Trafficking in Ohio: Markets, Responses and Consideration*. Santa Monica, CA: RAND.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2008. Human Trafficking in the Heartland: Variation in Law Enforcement Awareness and Response. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):296-313.
- Winterdyk, John, and Philip Reichel. 2010. Introduction to Special Issue: Human Trafficking. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):5-10.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.
- Wolff, Tobias Barrington. 2002. The Thirteenth Amendment and Slavery in the Global Economy. *Columbia Law Review* 102 (4):973-1050.
- Wonders, Nancy A., and Raymond Michalowski. 2001. Bodies, Borders, and Sex Tourism in a Globalized World: A Tale of Two Cities—Amsterdam and Havana. *Social Problems* 48 (4):545-571.
- Wong, Diana. 2005. The Rumor of Trafficking. In *Illicit Flows and Criminal Things—State, Borders, and the Other Side of Globalization*, edited by Willem van Schendel and Itty Abraham. Bloomington, IN: Indiana University Press.

Woodiwiss, Mike, Martin Elvins, James Sheptycki, Adam Edwards, and Peter Gill. 2003. *Transnational Organized Crime: Perspectives on Global Security*. New York: Routledge.

- Woolman, Stu, and Michael Bishop. 2006. State as Pimp: Sexual Slavery in South Africa. *Development Southern Africa* 23 (3):385-400.
- Wright, Jennifer. 2000. Worldwide Tragedy: U.S. Not Immune to Sexual Slavery. *National NOW Times* 32 (3):8.
- Yildiz, Gaye Burcu. 2007. Foreign Workers in Turkey, Their Rights and Obligations Regulated in Turkish Labour Law. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (2):207-227.
- Yogyakarta Principles on the Application of International Human Rights Law in Relation to Sexual Orientation and Gender Identity. 2008. *Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law* 9:86-113.
- Zagaris, Bruce. 2006. Developments in the Institutional Architecture and Framework of International Criminal and Enforcement Cooperation in the Western Hemisphere. *The University of Miami Inter-American Law Review* 37 (3):421-516.
- Zhu, Lijiang. 2008. Chinese Practice in Public International Law: 2006 (III). Chinese Journal of International Law 7 (1):197-225.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2005. Situating the Ninety-Nine: A Critique of the Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Journal of Religion & Abuse* 7 (3):37-56.

## **Human Rights**

- Abdela, Lesley. 2007. "Anyone Here Been Raped and Speaks English?": Workshops for Editors and Journalists on Gender-Based Violence and Sex-Trafficking. *Gender & Development* 15 (3):387-398.
- Abu-Lughod, Lila. 2009. Dialects of Women's Empowerment: The International Circuitry of the Arab Human Development Report 2005. *International Journal of Middle East Studies* 41 (01):83-103.
- Aggarwal, Nomita. 2007. Regional Study for the Harmonization of Anti-Trafficking Legal Framework in India, Bangladesh and Nepal with International Standards: Developing Rights Based Approach for Anti-Trafficking Actions in South Asia. Bhaktapur, Nepal: Kathmandu School of Law (KSL) in cooperation with the TDH Consortium SALS Forum.
- Aggarwal, Ujju, Donna Nevel, and Lori Falchi. 2009. ESOL Curriculum: Human Trafficking. *Adult Basic Education & Literacy Journal* 3 (2):125-126.
- Allain, Jean. 2009. On the Curious Disappearance of Human Servitude from General International Law. *Journal of the History of International Law* 11 (2):303-332.
- Amnesty International. 2004. So Does It Mean that We Have the Rights? Protecting the Human Rights of Women and Girls Trafficked for Forced Prostitution in Kosovo. London: Amnesty International.
- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Aradau, Claudia. 2004. The Perverse Politics of Four-Letter Words: Risk and Pity in the Securitisation of Human Trafficking. *Millennium-Journal of International Studies* 33 (2):251-277.
- Arceneaux, Craig L., and David Pion-Berlin. 2005. *Transforming Latin America: The International and Domestic Origins of Change*. Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Legal Responses to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation in the *European Union*. Portland, OR: Hart.
- Attoh, Franca. 2009. Trafficking in Women in Nigeria: Poverty of Values or Inequality? *Journal* of Social Sciences 19 (3):167-171.
- Avdeyeva, Olga. 2007. When Do States Comply with International Treaties? Policies on Violence against Women in Post-Communist Countries. *International Studies Quarterly* 51 (4):877-900.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Banzon, Marie Yvette L. 2005. Combating Trafficking in Persons Through Gender-Focused Strategy. UN Chronicle 42 (1):56-60.
- Benninger-Budel, Carin. 2008. Due Diligence and Its Application to Protect Women from Violence. Boston: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Heather C. Winkeller. 2010. Human Sex Trafficking: The Global Becomes Local. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):186-192.

- Bernstein, Elizabeth. 2007. The Sexual Politics of the "New Abolitionism." *Differences: A Journal of Feminist Cultural Studies* 18 (3):128-151.
- Berrong, Stephanie. 2010. Forced Labor Threats. Security Management 54 (9):42-44.
- Bertone, Andrea Marie. 2000. Sexual Trafficking in Women: International Political Economy and the Politics of Sex. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):4.
- Bertone, Andrea M. 2003. Transnational Activism to Combat Trafficking in Persons. *Brown* Journal of World Affairs 10 (2):9-22.
- Bessell, Sharon. 2004. The Trafficking of Children through a Human Rights Lens. http://www.crawford.anu.edu.au/degrees/pogo/discussion\_papers/PDP04-6.pdf
- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Bhabha, Jacqueline. 2005. Trafficking, Smuggling, and Human Rights. http://www.migrationinformation.org/feature/display.cfm?ID=294.
- Bovarnick, Silvie. 2007. Universal Human Rights and Non-Western Normative Systems: A Comparative Analysis of Violence against Women in Mexico and Pakistan. *Review of International Studies* 33 (1):59-74.
- Bratspies, Rebecca M., and Russell A. Miller. 2006. *Transboundary Harm in International Law Lessons from the Trail Smelter Arbitration*. New York: Cambridge University Press.
- Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2006. *The Price of Sex: Prostitution, Policy and Society*. Cullompton, UK: Willan.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2010. Bellwether Citizens: The Regulation of Male Clients of Sex Workers. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):145-170.
- Brown, Geneva. 2006. Little Girl Lost: Secondary Victimization of Teenaged Girls Treated Like Enemy Combatants: The Las Vegas Metro Police Vice Detail and the Use of Material Witness Holds. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Brown, William, Dina Iordanova, and Leshu Torchin. 2010. *Moving People, Moving Images: Cinema and Trafficking in the New Europe*. St Andrews, UK: St. Andrews Film Studies.
- Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs. 2001. *Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act 2000, Trafficking in Persons Report.* Washington, DC: US Department of State, Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs.
- Burkhalter, Holly. 2004. The Politics of AIDS. Foreign Affairs 83 (1):8-14.
- Bustamante, Jorge A. 2003. A Virtual Contradiction between International Migration and *Human Rights*. Santiago, Chile: Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean, United Nations.
- Butcher, Kate. 2003. Confusion between Prostitution and Sex Trafficking. *Lancet* 361 (9373):1983.
- Byrnes, Andrew. 2003. Changing Reality: All Roads Lead to Equality? *Proceedings of the Annual Meeting of the American Society of International Law* 97:60-65.
- Captive Daughters. 2005. Off Our Backs 35 (7/8):17-37.
- Centre for Feminist Legal Research. 2004. A Handbook on Human Rights and Legislative Practices to Combat Trafficking in Persons. New Delhi, India: Centre for Feminist Legal Research.

- Chacón, Jennifer M. 2010. Tensions and Trade-offs: Protecting Trafficking Victims in the Era of Immigration Enforcement. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1609-1653.
- Chuang, Janie A. 2010. Rescuing Trafficking from Ideological Capture: Prostitution Reform and Anti-Trafficking Law and Policy. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1655-1728.
- Chung, Rita Chi-Ying. 2009. Cultural Perspectives on Child Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice: A Model for Psychologists. *Counselling Psychology Quarterly* 22 (1):85-96.
- Cole, Helen. 2008. Human Trafficking: Implications for the Role of the Advanced Practice Forensic Nurse. *Journal of the American Psychiatric Nurses Association* 14 (6):462-470.
- Columbus, Frank H. 2001. *Politics and Economics of Latin America*. Huntington, NY: Nova Science.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika. 2003. Report of the Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women, Its Causes and Consequences. Geneva: UN.
- Coonan, Terry. 2004. Human Trafficking: Victims' Voices in Florida. *Journal of Social Work Research and Evaluation* 5 (2):207-216.
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. *Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development*. London: ZED.
- Corrin, Chris. 2005. Transitional Road for Traffic: Analysing Trafficking in Women from and through Central and Eastern Europe. *Europe-Asia Studies* 57 (4):543-560.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Dasi Hamkke Center. 2006. *Out of the Trap, Hope One Step: Case Studies of Prostitution and Sex Trafficking in Korea*. Seoul, South Korea: Dasi Hamkke Center.
- Dauvergne, Catherine. 2004. Sovereignty, Migration and the Rule of Law in Global Times. *The Modern Law Review* 67 (4):588-615.
- Defense Institute of Security Assistance Management. 2009. 2008 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 31 (2):16-34.
- Dennerstein, Lorraine, and Margret M. Baltes. 2000. *Women's Rights and Bioethics*. Paris: UNESCO.
- DeStefano, Anthony M. 2007. *The War on Human Trafficking: U.S. Policy Assessed*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Desyllas, Moshoula Capous. 2007. A Critique of the Global Trafficking Discourse and U.S. Policy. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (4):57-79.
- Digest. 2008. International Peacekeeping 15 (5):729-741.
- Doezema, Jo. 2000. Loose Women or Lost Women? The Re-emergence of the Myth of White Slavery in Contemporary Discourses of Trafficking in Women. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):23-50.
- Doezema, Jo. 2005. Now You See Her, Now You Don't: Sex Workers at the UN Trafficking Protocol Negotiations. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):61-89.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2004. *Kids as Commodities? Child Trafficking and What to Do About It.* Geneva: International Federation Terre des Hommes.
- Drew, Sandhya. 2009. *Human Trafficking-Human Rights: Law and Practice*. London: Legal Action Group.

- Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean. 2004. *Human Rights and Trafficking in Persons in the Americas: Summary and Highlights of the Hemispheric Conference on International Migration.* Santiago, Chile: United Nations.
- Elias, Juanita. 2010. Gendered Political Economy and the Politics of Migrant Worker Rights: The View from South-East Asia. *Australian Journal of International Affairs* 64 (1):70-85.
- Everts, Daan. 2003. Human Trafficking: The Ruthless Trade in Human Misery. *Brown Journal* of World Affairs 10 (1):149.
- Fahy, Stephanie, Amy Farrell, and Jack McDevitt. 2006. Human Trafficking: Media Recognition of a Historic Problem. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Flowers, R. Barri. 2001. The Sex Trade Industry's Worldwide Exploitation of Children. *Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science* 575:147-157.
- Forman, Michael. 2002. Progress as Human Rights: Condorcet and the Human Rights Discourse. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Political Science Association, Boston, MA, August 2002.
- Forum on Trafficking of Women and Children. 2004. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Report of the Human Rights Commission of Malaysia*. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Suhakam.
- Franklin, V. P. 2000. From Slavery to Freedom: The Journey from Our Known Past to Our Unknown Future. *The Journal of Negro History* 85 (1/2):6-12.
- Fuks, Igor. 2006. Sosa v. Alvarez-Machain and the Future of Atca Litigation: Examining Bonded Labor Claims and Corporate Liability. *Columbia Law Review* 106 (1):112-143.
- Gajic-Veljanoski, Olga, and Donna E. Stewart. 2007. Women Trafficked into Prostitution: Determinants, Human Rights and Health Needs. *Transcultural Psychiatry* 44 (3):338-358.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2002. Trafficking, Smuggling and Human Rights: Tricks and Treaties. *Forced Migration Review* 12:25-28.
- Geddes, Andrew. 2005. Chronicle of a Crisis Foretold: The Politics of Irregular Migration, Human Trafficking and People Smuggling in the UK. *British Journal of Politics & International Relations* 7 (3):324-339.
- Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women, ed. 2007. Collateral Damage: The Impact of Anti-Trafficking Measures on Human Rights around the World. Bangkok, Thailand: Amarin.
- Grover, Sonja. 2006. Denying the Right of Trafficked Minors to be Classed as Convention Refugees: The Canadian Case Example. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 14 (3):235-249.
- Guinn, David E., and Julie DiCaro. 2007. *Pornography: Driving the Demand in International Sex Trafficking*. Los Angeles: Captive Daughters Media.
- Guinn, David E., and Elissa Steglich. 2003. In Modern Bondage: Sex Trafficking in the Americas. Ardsley, NY: Transnational.
- Hawkins, Darren. 2004. Explaining Costly International Institutions: Persuasion and Enforceable Human Rights Norms. *International Studies Quarterly* 48 (4):779-804.
- Heath, Dwight B. 2002. Contemporary Cultures and Societies of Latin America: A Reader in the Social Anthropology of Middle and South America. Prospect Heights, IL: Waveland.
- Hodge, David R. 2008. Sexual Trafficking in the United States: A Domestic Problem with Transnational Dimensions. *Social Work* 53 (2):143-152.

- Hodge, David R., and Cynthia A. Lietz. 2007. The International Sexual Trafficking of Women and Children: A Review of the Literature. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):163-174.
- Hoffer, Kaethe Morris. 2010. A Response to Sex Trafficking Chicago Style: Follow the Sisters, Speak Out. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1831-1848.
- Hua, Julietta, and Kasturi Ray. 2010. The "Practice of Humanity." *Feminist Media Studies* 10 (3):253-267.
- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation, University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951
- Huck, James D. 2008. Mexico: A Global Studies Handbook. Santa Barbara, CA.: ABC-CLIO.
- Huda, Sigma. 2006. Sex Trafficking in South Asia. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 94 (3):374-381.
- Huda, Sigma. 2009. Prostitution: A Profitable Form of Trafficking and the Mechanisms to Counter It. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):235-254.
- Hynes, H. Patricia. 2007. Beyond War: Pre-Conditions and Prophets. *Women's Studies International Forum* 30 (4):279-289.
- Hynes, H. Patricia, Janice G. Raymond, Jael Silliman, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. Put in Harm's Way: The Neglected Health Consequences of Sex Trafficking in the United States. In *Policing the National Body: Sex, Race and Criminalization*, edited by Anannya Bhattacharjee and Jael Silliman. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. *Tools for Prevention, Participatory Monitoring: Guidelines for Practitioners in the Fight against Human Trafficking*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2004. *41 Brothels: Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanouk Ville, Cambodia*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Jahic, Galma, and James O. Finckenauer. 2005. Representations and Misrepresentations of Human Trafficking. *Trends in Organized Crime* 8 (3):24-40.
- Jana, Smarajit, Nandinee Bandyopadhyay, Mrinal Kanti Dutta, and Amitrajit Saha. 2002. A Tale of Two Cities: Shifting the Paradigm of Anti-Trafficking Programmes. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):69-79.
- Jibril, U. N. 2007. The Nurses Roles in the Prevention of Human Trafficking. *West African* Journal of Nursing 18 (2):170-172.
- Johansen, Pamela Stowers. 2006. Human Trafficking, Illegal Immigrants and HIV/AIDS: Personal Rights, Public Protection. *Californian Journal of Health Promotion* 4 (3):34-41.
- Jordan, Ann D. 2002. Human Rights or Wrongs? The Struggle for a Rights-Based Response to Trafficking in Human Beings. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):28-37.
- Kalmuss, Debra. 2004. Nonvolitional Sex and Sexual Health. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 33 (3):197-209.
- Kang, Susan. 2006. The New "Peculiar Institution": International Labor Standards, Human Rights, and Prison Labor in the Contemporary United States. *Conference Papers—International Studies Association*:1.
- Kangaspunta, Kristiina. 2003. Mapping the Inhuman Trade: Preliminary Findings of the Database on Trafficking in Human Beings. *Forum on Crime and Society* 3 (1-2):81-104.

- Kanics, Jyothi, Gabriele Reiter, and Bärbel Heide Uhl. 2005. Trafficking in Human Beings—A Threat under Control? Taking Stock Four Years after Major International Efforts Started. *Helsinki Monitor* 16 (1):53-67.
- Kapur, Ratna. 2002. The Tragedy of Victimization Rhetoric: Resurrecting the Native Subject in International/Postcolonial Feminist Legal Politics *Harvard Law Review* 15:1-37.

Kaye, Mike. 2003. The Migration-Trafficking Nexus: Combating Trafficking through the Protection of Migrants' Human Rights. London: Anti-Slavery International.

Kempadoo, Kamala, ed. 2005. *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.

Kilvington, Judith, Sophie Day, and Helen Ward. 2001. Prostitution Policy in Europe: A Time of Change? *Feminist Review* (67):78-93.

Kojima, Yu. 2007. Women in the Trafficking-Migration Continuum: From the Perspective of Human Rights and Social Justice. Maastricht, Netherlands: Shaker.

Konrad, Helga. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. *Refugee Survey Quarterly* 25 (4):51-55.

Krieg, Sarah H. 2009. Trafficking in Human Beings: The EU Approach between Border Control, Law Enforcement and Human Rights. *European Law Journal* 15 (6):775-790.

Laczko, Frank, and Marco A. Gramegna. 2003. Developing Better Indicators of Human Trafficking. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):179.

- Lederer, Laura J. 2010. Trafficked Women: Links to Migration and Other Forms of Transnational Movement. *Policy, Politics & Nursing Practice* 11 (2):147-150.
- Lee, June J. H. 2005. Human Trafficking in East Asia: Current Trends, Data Collection, and Knowledge Gaps. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):165-201.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.
- Leuchtag, Alice. 2003. Human Rights, Sex Trafficking and Prostitution. Humanist 63 (1):10.

*Like Machines in the Fields: Workers without Rights in American Agriculture* 2004. Boston, MA: Oxfam America. http://www.oxfamamerica.org/files/like-machines-in-the-fields.pdf.

Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.

Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2009. The Trouble with Trafficking: Conceptualizing Women's Sexual Labor and Economic Human Rights. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):261-269.

Lindstrom, Nicole. 2004. Regional Sex Trafficking in the Balkans Transnational Networks in an Enlarged Europe. *Problems of Post-Communism* 51 (3):45-52.

Locher, Birgit. 2007. Trafficking in Women in the European Union: Norms, Advocacy-Networks and Policy-Change. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.

- Logan, T. K., Robert Walker, and Gretchen Hunt. 2009. Understanding Human Trafficking in the United States. *Trauma, Violence & Abuse* 10 (1):3-30.
- MacKinnon, Catharine A. 2006. Are Women Human?: And Other International Dialogues. Cambridge, MA: Belknap Press of Harvard University Press.
- Macklin, Audrey. 2003. Dancing across Borders: "Exotic Dancers," Trafficking, and Canadian Immigration Policy. *International Migration Review* 37 (2):464-500.
- Mahmood, Nadia. 2007. Iraqi Women's Rights. Weekly Worker (658).

Maltzahn, Kathleen. 2008. Trafficked. Sydney, Australia: University of New South Wales Press.

- Mantini, Lee. 2008. Human Trafficking of Amerindian Women in Guyana: Challenges and Strategies. *International Nursing Review* 55 (3):341-348.
- Martin, Michael T. 2010. Documenting Modern-Day Slavery in the Dominican Republic: An Interview with Amy Serrano. *Camera Obscura* 24 (74):160-171.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.
- Mattar, Mohamed Y. 2003. Monitoring the Status of Severe Forms of Trafficking in Foreign Countries: Sanctions Mandated Under the U.S. Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):159.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2007. *The Mekong Challenge: 41 Brothels—Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanoukville, Cambodia.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2001. Rights, Religion, and Community: Approaches to Violence against Women in the Context of Globalization. *Law & Society Review* 35 (1):39-88.
- Merry, Sally Engle. 2003. Constructing a Global Law—Violence against Women and the Human Rights System. *Law & Social Inquiry* 28 (4):941-977.
- Miller, John R. 2008. Call It Slavery. The Wilson Quarterly (1976-) 32 (3):52-56.
- Montgomery-Devlin, Jacqui. 2008. The Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in Northern Ireland: Overview from the Barnardo's Beyond the Shadows Service. *Child Care in Practice* 14 (4):381-400.
- Morrison, John. 2001. "*The Dark-Side of Globalisation*": *The Criminalisation of Refugees*. Vol. 43. London, ROYAUME-UNI: Sage.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2008. Of Rights and Rhetoric: Discourses of Degradation and Exploitation in the Context of Sex Trafficking. *Journal of Law and Society* 35 (2):240-264.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2010. Carceral Protectionism and Multi-Professional Anti-Trafficking Human Rights Work in the Netherlands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (3/4):381-400.
- Nair, P. M., and Sankar Sen. 2005. *Trafficking in Women and Children in India*. New Delhi, India: Orient Longman.
- Obokata, Tom. 2006. *Trafficking of Human Beings from a Human Rights Perspective: Towards a Holistic Approach*. Boston: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Obotaka, Tom. 2005. Smuggling of Human Beings from a Human Rights Perspective: Obligations of Non-State and State Actors under International Human Rights Law. *International Journal of Refugee Law* 77:804-47.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32.
- Oxman-Martinez, Jacqueline, Jill Hanley, and Fanny Gomez. 2005. Canadian Policy on Human Trafficking: A Four-Year Analysis. *International Migration* 43 (4):7-27.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Parker, Richard, Diane di Mauro, Beth Filiano, Jonathan Garcia, Miguel Muñoz-Laboy, and Robert Sember. 2004. Global Transformations and Intimate Relations in the 21st Century: Social Science Research on Sexuality and the Emergence of Sexual Health and Sexual Rights Frameworks. *Annual Review of Sex Research* 15:370-406.

- Parliament of Victoria, Australia: Drugs and Crime Prevention Committee. 2010. *Inquiry into People Trafficking for Sex Work: Final Report*. Melbourne, Australia: Government Printer for State of Victoria.
- Pearson, Elaine. 2002. *Human Traffic, Human Rights: Redefining Victim Protection*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Perkins, Wenchi Yu. 2005. Vital Voices Advocacy and Service Work of NGOs In the Fight against Human Trafficking. UN Chronicle 42 (1):54-55.
- Petersen, Karen Lund. 2001. Trafficking in Women: The Danish Construction of Baltic Prostitution. *Cooperation & Conflict* 36 (2):213.
- Petit, Juan Miguel. 2002. *Report of the Special Rapporteur on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography*. Geneva: UN.
- Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.
- Poudel, Meena, and Ines Smyth. 2002. Reducing Poverty and Upholding Human Rights: A Pragmatic Approach. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):80-86.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Raymond, Janice. G., and Donna. M. Hughes. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Women in the United States: International and Domestic Trends. North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Resnik, Judith. 2006. Law's Migration: American Exceptionalism, Silent Dialogues, and Federalism's Multiple Ports of Entry. *The Yale Law Journal* 115 (7):1564-1670.
- Ribando, Clare. 2007. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Richards, Kathy. 2004. The Trafficking of Migrant Workers: What are the Links Between Labour Trafficking and Corruption? *International Migration* 42 (5):147-168.
- Rijken, Conny, and Linda van Krimpen. 2008. The Introduction of Quality Labels in the Prostitution Sector as a Means to Combat Trafficking in Human Beings. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):59-88.
- Risley, Amy. 2008. Putting People First: Globalization and Human Security. *International Studies Review* 10 (3):599-606.
- Risley, Amy. 2010. Sex Trafficking: The "Other" Crisis in Mexico? *The Latin Americanist* 54 (1):99-117.
- Roby, Jini L. 2005. Women and Children in the Global Sex Trade: Toward More Effective Policy. *International Social Work* 48 (2):136-147.
- Ryf, Kara C. 2002. The First Modern Anti-Slavery Law: The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34 (1):45.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2006. Child Trafficking: International Instruments to Protect the Most Vulnerable Victims. *Family Court Review* 44 (3):429-447.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Schauer, Edward J., and Elizabeth M. Wheaton. 2006. Sex Trafficking into the United States: A Literature Review. *Criminal Justice Review (Sage Publications)* 31 (2):146-169.
- Scheper-Hughes, Nancy. 2004. Parts Unknown: Undercover Ethnography of the Organs-Trafficking Underworld. *Ethnography* 5 (1):29-73.
- Schöpp-Schilling, Hanna-Beate, and Cees Flinterman, eds. 2007. *The Circle of Empowerment: Twenty-Five Years of the UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women.* New York: The Feminist Press at CUNY.

Seelke, Clare Ribando. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.

- Sex Trafficking in Cambodia. 2004. Columbia Journal of Asian Law 17 (2):372-432.
- Shapkina, Nadezda. 2008. Operation Help: Counteracting Sex Trafficking of Women from Russia and Ukraine. Dissertation. Georgia State University.
- Shifman, Pamela. 2003. Trafficking and Women's Human Rights in a Globalised World. *Gender* and Development 11 (1):125-132.
- Silliman, Jael, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. *Policing the National Body: Race, Gender and Criminalization*. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. HIV Prevalence and Predictors of Infection in Sex-Trafficked Nepalese Girls and Women. *JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association* 298 (5):536-542.
- Situation of Human Rights in the Democratic People's Republic of Korea: Draft Resolution. 2006. New York: UN.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=A/C.3/61/L.37&Lang=A.

- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. Trafficking: A Perspective from Asia. *International Migration* 38 (3):7-30.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A World Enslaved. Foreign Policy (165):62-67.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2009. The Fight to End Global Slavery. *World Policy Journal* 26 (2):33-41.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.
- Stavridis, James. 2010. Partnership for the Americas: Western Hemisphere Strategy and U.S. Southern Command. Washington, DC: National Defense University Press.
- Strickland, Suzanne. 2010. Citizenship and Human Rights. *Women's Studies Quarterly* 38 (1/2):350-356.
- Stop Traffick! 2007. New Internationalist (404):17-20.
- Sweetman, Caroline, and Joanna Kerr. 2003. *Women Reinventing Globalisation*. Oxford, UK: Oxfam.
- Tambiah, Yasmin. 2004. Sexuality and Women's Rights in Armed Conflict in Sri Lanka. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):78-87.
- Tavakoli, Nina. 2009. A Crime that Offends the Conscience of Humanity: A Proposal to Reclassify Trafficking in Women as an International Crime. *International Criminal Law Review* 9 (1):77-98.
- Thrupkaew, Noy. 2009. The Crusade against Sex Trafficking. The Nation 289 (10):11-20.
- Trindade, Antônio Augusto Cançado. 2008. Uprootedness and the Protection of Migrants in the International Law of Human Rights. *Revista Brasileira de Politica Internacional* 51 (1):137-168.
- Trodd, Zoe. 2007. Peace Profile: Kevin Bales. Peace Review 19 (1):129-135.
- United Nations. 2002. Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Draft Resolution. New York: UN.
- United Nations. 2004. *Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution*. New York: United Nations.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

- United Nations. 2004. The Situation in Afghanistan and Its Implications for International Peace and Security; Strengthening of the Coordination of Humanitarian and Disaster Relief Assistance of the United Nations, Including Special Economic Assistance: Emergency International Assistance for Peace, Normalcy and Reconstruction of War-Stricken Afghanistan: Draft Resolution. New York: UN.
  - http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=A/59/L.44&Lang=A.
- United Nations. 2004. Special Rapporteur on Trafficking in Persons, especially in Women and Children: Draft Decision. New York: UN.
- United Nations. 2005. Summary Record of the 38th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on Thursday, 7 April 2005 : Commission on Human Rights, 61st Session. Geneva: UN.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2002. *Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Resolution*. New York: UN General Assembly.
- United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights. 2002. *Recommended Principles and Guidelines on Human Rights and Human Trafficking*. New York: UNHCHR.
- United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime. 2009. *Combating Trafficking in Persons: a Handbook for Parliamentarians*. Vienna: United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime.
- United States Congressional-Executive Commission on China. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China: Hearing before the Congressional-Executive Commission on China.* One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 6, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2007. Human Trafficking: Monitoring and Evaluation of International Projects are Limited, but Experts Suggest Improvements: Report to Congressional Requesters. Washington, DC: US Government Accountability Office.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. Protecting the Human Rights of Comfort Women. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Protecting the Human rights of Comfort Women: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Asia, the Pacific, and the Global Environment of the Committee on Foreign Affairs. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. February 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2004. Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery: Hearing before the Subcommittee on the Constitution, Civil Rights, and Property Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, Second Session. July 7, 2004. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate, Committee on the Judiciary. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking: Sending a Meaningful Message of Deterrence: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Crime, Corrections, and Victims' Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. July 25, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- Vandenberg, Martina. 2002. Complicity, Corruption, and Human Rights: Trafficking in Human Beings. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34:323-333.
- Vijeyarasa, Ramona. 2010. The State, the Family and Language of "Social Evils": Re-Stigmatising Victims of Trafficking in Vietnam. *Culture, Health & Sexuality: An International Journal for Research, Intervention and Care* 12 (5 supp 1):89-102.

- Vinković, Mario. 2010. The "Unbroken Marriage"—Trafficking and Child Labour in Europe. Journal of Money Laundering Control 13 (2):87-102.
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. *Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis.* Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- von Struensee, Vanessa. 2000. Globalized, Wired, Sex Trafficking in Women and Children. *Electronic Law*, http://www.murdoch.edu.au/elaw/issues/v7n2/struensee72nf.html.
- Welch, Michael, and Liza Schuster. 2005. Detention of Asylum Seekers in the US, UK, France, Germany, and Italy. *Criminal Justice* 5 (4):331-355.
- Wennerholm, Carolina Johansson. 2002. Crossing Borders and Building Bridges: The Baltic Region Networking Project. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):10-19.
- Whisnant, Rebecca. 2007. Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights. *Hypatia* 22 (3):209-215.
- Williams, Suzanne, and Rachel Masika. 2002. Editorial. Gender and Development 10 (1):2-9.
- Willman, Mindy M. 2009. Human Trafficking in Asia: Increasing Individual and State Accountability through Expanded Victims Rights. *Columbia Journal of Asian Law* 22 (2):283-313.
- Woolman, Stu, and Michael Bishop. 2006. State as Pimp: Sexual Slavery in South Africa. *Development Southern Africa* 23 (3):385-400.
- Wright, Jennifer. 2000. Worldwide Tragedy: U.S. Not Immune to Sexual Slavery. *National NOW Times* 32 (3):8.
- Yick, Alice G., and Bettina Shapira. 2010. Social Construction of Human Trafficking on YouTube: An Exploratory Study. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (1):111-116.
- Zheng, Tiantian. 2010. Sex Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice. New York: Routledge.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2010. Religion and Politics Bush to Obama. *Journal of Feminist Studies in Religion (Indiana University Press)* 26 (1):79-99.

## Migration

- Abati, Reuben, Paul Ukpabio, and Josephine Ukpabio. 2004. *Trapped: A Compendium of Issues* on Illegal Migration and Human Trafficking. Lagos, Nigeria: Society for Enlightenment of Youths on Dangers Abroad.
- Adanu, Richard M. K., and Timothy R. B. Johnson. 2009. Migration and Women's Health. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 106 (2):179-181.
- Agadjanian, Victor. 2008. Research on International Migration within Sub-Saharan Africa: Foci, Approaches, and Challenges. *Sociological Quarterly* 49 (3):407-421.
- Agustín, Laura. 2006. The Disappearing of a Migration Category: Migrants Who Sell Sex. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 32 (1):29-47.
- Agustín, Laura María. 2002. Challenging "Place": Leaving Home for Sex. *Development* 45 (1):110-117.
- Agustín, Laura María. 2005. Migrants in the Mistress's House: Other Voices in the "Trafficking" Debate. *Social Politics: International Studies in Gender, State and Society* 12 (1):96-117.
- Ali, Masud. 2005. Treading along a Treacherous Trail: Research on Trafficking in Persons in South Asia. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):141-164.
- Anderson, Bridget. 2010. Mobilizing Migrants, Making Citizens: Migrant Domestic Workers as Political Agents. *Ethnic & Racial Studies* 33 (1):60-74.
- Andreas, Peter. 2000. *Border Games: Policing the U.S.-Mexico Divide*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Andreas, Peter, and Timothy Snyder. 2000. *The Wall Around the West: State Borders and Immigration Controls in North America and Europe*. Lanham, MD: Rowman & Littlefield.
- Andrees, Beate, and Mariska N. J. van der Linden. 2005. Designing Trafficking Research from a Labour Market Perspective: The ILO Experience. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):55-73.
- Andrijasevic, Rutvica. 2007. Beautiful Dead Bodies: Gender, Migration and Representation in Anti-Trafficking Campaigns. *Feminist Review* (86):24-44.
- Andrijasevic, Rutvica, and Bridget Anderson. 2009. Anti-Trafficking Campaigns: Decent? Honest? Truthful? *Feminist Review* (92):151-155.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Appleyard, Reginald, ed. 2000. *Perspectives on Trafficking of Migrants*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration and the UN.
- Aradau, Claudia. 2004. The Perverse Politics of Four-Letter Words: Risk and Pity in the Securitisation of Human Trafficking. *Millennium-Journal of International Studies* 33 (2):251-277.
- Arceneaux, Craig L. and David Pion-Berlin. 2005. *Transforming Latin America: The International and Domestic Origins of Change*. Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.

- Asian Development Bank. 2008. Technical Assistance Report: Integrating Human Trafficking and Safe Migration Concerns for Women and Children into Regional Cooperation. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asis, Maruja M. B. 2004. Borders, Globalization and Irregular Migration in Southeast Asia. In *International Migration in Southeast Asia*, edited by A. Ananta and E. N. Arifin. Singapore: Institute of Southeast Asian Studies.
- Asis, Maruja M. B., and Nicola Piper. 2008. Researching International Labor Migration in Asia. Sociological Quarterly 49 (3):423-444.
- Baldwin-Edwards, Martin. 2006. "Between a Rock and a Hard Place": North Africa as a Region of Emigration, Immigration and Transit Migration. *Review of African Political Economy* 33 (108):311-324.
- Barnett, Laura E. 2007. *Bill C-57: An Act to Amend the Immigration and Refugee Protection Act.* Ottawa, Ontario: Parliamentary Information and Research Service.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Beddoe, Christine. 2007. *Missing Out: A Study of Child Trafficking in the North-West, North-East and West Midlands*. London: EPCAT.
- Benhabib, Seyla. 2004. *The Rights of Others: Aliens, Residents and Citizens*. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.
- Bennetto, Jason. 2006. New Vice Squad to Tackle Airport Sex-Slave Auctions. *The Independent Online*. http://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/crime/new-vice-squad-to-tackle-airport-sexslave-auctions-481115.html.
- Berman, Jacqueline. 2003. (Un)Popular Strangers and Crises (Un) Bounded: Discourses of Sex-Trafficking, the European Political Community and the Panicked State of the Modern State. *European Journal of International Relations* 9 (1):37-86.
- Berman, Jacqueline. 2010. Biopolitical Management, Economic Calculation and "Trafficked Women." *International Migration* 48 (4):84-113.
- Blackwill, Robert D. 2003. Dealing With Trafficking in Persons: Another Dimension of United States and India Transformation. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 25 (4):58-63.
- Bokhari, Farrah. 2008. Falling Through the Gaps: Safeguarding Children Trafficked into the UK. *Children & Society* 22 (3):201-211.
- Boswell, Christina. 2003. The "External Dimension" of EU Immigration and Asylum Policy. *International Affairs* 79 (3):619-638.
- Bosworth, Mary. 2008. Border Control and the Limits of the Sovereign State. *Social & Legal Studies* 17 (2):199-215.
- Brennan, Denise. 2005. Methodological Challenges in Research with Trafficked Persons: Tales from the Field. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):35-54.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Thoughts on Finding and Assisting Individuals in Forced Labor in the USA. *Sexualities* 13 (2):139-152.
- Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.
- Buckland, Benjamin S. 2008. More Than Just Victims: The Truth about Human Trafficking. *Public Policy Research* 15 (1):42-47.

- Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs. 2001. *Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act 2000, Trafficking in Persons Report.* Washington, DC: US Department of State, Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs.
- Bustamante, Jorge A. 2003. A Virtual Contradiction between International Migration and *Human Rights*. Santiago, Chile: Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean, United Nations.
- Calandruccio, Giuseppe. 2005. A Review of Recent Research on Human Trafficking in the Middle East. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):267-299.
- Carling, Jorgen. 2006. Migration, Human Smuggling and Trafficking from Nigeria to Europe. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Castles, Stephen. 2003. Towards a Sociology of Forced Migration and Social Transformation. Sociology 37 (1):13-34.
- Chacón, Jennifer M. 2010. Tensions and Trade-offs: Protecting Trafficking Victims in the Era of Immigration Enforcement. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1609-1653.
- Chapkis, Wendy. 2003. Trafficking, Migration, and the Law: Protecting Innocents, Punishing Immigrants. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):923-937.
- Chuang, Janie. 2006. Beyond a Snapshot: Preventing Human Trafficking in the Global Economy. Indiana Journal of Global Legal Studies 13 (1):137-163.
- Clark, Michele A. 2003. Human Trafficking Casts Shadow on Globalization. Yale Global Online: http://yaleglobal.yale.edu/content/human-trafficking-casts-shadow-globalization.
- Clarke, Tom. 2009. *Management of the Australian Government's Action Plan to Eradicate Trafficking in Persons*. Canberra, Australia: Australian National Audit Office.
- Coffey, Pamela S. 2004. *Literature Review of Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Bethesda, MD: Development Alternatives.
- Coluccello, Salvatore, and Simon Massey. 2007. Out of Africa: The Human Trade between Libya and Lampedusa. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (4):77-90.
- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Dannecker, Petra. 2005. Transnational Migration and the Transformation of Gender Relations: The Case of Bangladeshi Labour Migrants. *Current Sociology* 53 (4):655-674.
- Dauvergne, Catherine. 2004. Sovereignty, Migration and the Rule of Law in Global Times. *The Modern Law Review* 67 (4):588-615.
- Davidson, Julia O'Connell. 2010. New Slavery, Old Binaries: Human Trafficking and the Borders of "Freedom." *Global Networks* 10 (2):244-261.
- Day, Sophie. 2009. Renewing the War on Prostitution: The Spectres of "Trafficking" and "Slavery." *Anthropology Today* 25 (3):1-3.
- de Lange, Albertina. 2006. *Going to Kompienga: A Study on Child Labour Migration and Trafficking in Burkina Faso's South-Eastern Cotton Sector*. Amsterdam, Netherlands: International Research on Working Children.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. Victims of Sex Trafficking in Turkey: Characteristics, Motivations, and Dynamics. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):57-88.
- Demleitner, Nora V. 2001. The Law at a Crossroads: The Construction of Migrant Women Trafficked into Prostitution. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.

- Derluyn, Ilse, Valesca Lippens, Tony Verachtert, Willy Bruggeman, and Eric Broekaert. 2010. Minors Travelling Alone: A Risk Group for Human Trafficking? *International Migration* 48 (4):164-185.
- DeStefano, Anthony M. 2007. *The War on Human Trafficking: U.S. Policy Assessed*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Dinopoulos, Elias, and Laixun Zhao. 2007. Child Labor and Globalization. *Journal of Labor Economics* 25 (3):553-579.
- Don, Flynn, and Eleonore Kofman. 2004. Women, Trade, and Migration. *Gender and Development* 12 (2):66-72.
- Drbohlav, Dusan, and Eva Janska. 2009. Illegal Economic and Transit Migration in the Czech Republic: A Study of Individual Migrants' Behaviour. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (1):141-156.
- Dudley, Jill, Mike Roughton, James Fidler, and Simon Woollacott. 2005. *National Statistics. Control of Immigration: Statistics United Kingdom, 2004.* London: Home Office.
- Dula, Giora, Nava Kahana, and Tikva Lecker. 2006. How to Partly Bounce Back the Struggle against Illegal Immigration to the Source Countries. *Journal of Population Economics* 19 (2):315-325.
- Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean. 2004. *Human Rights and Trafficking in Persons in the Americas: Summary and Highlights of the Hemispheric Conference on International Migration.* Santiago, Chile: United Nations.
- Elias, Juanita. 2010. Gendered Political Economy and the Politics of Migrant Worker Rights: The View from South-East Asia. *Australian Journal of International Affairs* 64 (1):70-85.
- Erokhina, Liudmila D., and Maria Lu Buriak. 2007. The Problem of Trafficking in Women in Social Risk Groups. *Sociological Research* 46 (1):6-19.
- Farrell, Graham, Friedrich Schneider, William Reno, et al. 2000. Shadow Economies: Promoting Prosperity or Undermining Stability? *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):387-695.
- Feingold, David A. 2005. Human Trafficking. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Feli, Marcus. 2009. As Long as the Horror Continues. Foam 18:28-34.
- Flynn, Don. 2005. New Borders, New Management: The Dilemmas of Modern Immigration Policies. *Ethnic and Racial Studies* 28 (3):463-490.
- Friebel, Guido, and Sergei Guriev. 2006. Smuggling Humans: A Theory of Debt-Financed Migration. *Journal of the European Economic Association* 4 (6):1085-1111.
- Gallagher, Stephen. 2002. Towards a Common European Asylum System: Fortress Europe Redesigns the Ramparts. *International Journal* 57 (3):375-394.
- Gallant, Sigrid Nicole. 2001. Perspectives on the Motives for the Migration of African-Americans to and from Ontario, Canada: From the Abolition of Slavery in Canada to the Abolition of Slavery in the United States. *The Journal of Negro History* 86 (3):391-408.
- Garland, Libby. 2008. Not-Quite-Closed Gates: Jewish Alien Smuggling in the Post-Quota Years. *American Jewish History* 94 (3):197-224.
- Geddes, Andrew. 2005. Chronicle of a Crisis Foretold: The Politics of Irregular Migration, Human Trafficking and People Smuggling in the UK. *British Journal of Politics & International Relations* 7 (3):324-339.
- Ghosh, Bimal. 2007. Managing Migration: Whither the Missing Regime? How Relevant is Trade Law to Such a Regime? *Proceedings of the Annual Meeting of the American Society of International Law* 101:303-306.

- Goldschmidt, Elie. 2006. Storming the Fences: Morocco and Europe's Anti-Migration Policy. *Middle East Report* (239):36-48.
- Goodey, Jo. 2003. Migration, Crime and Victimhood. Punishment & Society 5 (4):415-431.
- Gożdziak, Elżbieta M. 2010. Identifying Child Victims of Trafficking. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):245-255.
- Gożdziak, Elżbieta M., and Elizabeth A. Collett. 2005. Research on Human Trafficking in North America: A Review of Literature. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):99-128.
- Green, Penny, and Mike Grewcock. 2002. The War against Illegal Immigration: State Crime and the Construction of a European Identity. *Current Issues in Criminal Justice* 14:87-101.
- Grewcock, Mike. 2003. Irregular Migration, Identity and the State-The Challenge for Criminology. *Current Issues in Criminal Justice* 15 (2):114-35.
- Guild, Elspeth. 2006. Immigration and Criminal Law in the European Union: The Legal Measures and Social Consequences of Criminal Law in Member States on Trafficking and Smuggling in Human Beings. Leiden, Netherlands: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Harf, James E., and Mark Owen Lombardi. 2009. *Taking Sides: Clashing Views on Global Issues*. Boston: McGraw-Hill.
- Haynes, Dina Francesca. 2004. Used, Abused, Arrested and Deported: Extending Immigration Benefits to Protect the Victims of Trafficking and to Secure the Prosecution of Traffickers. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (2):221-272.
- Heckmann, Friedrich. 2004. Illegal Migration: What Can We Know and What Can We Explain? The Case of Germany. *International Migration Review* 38 (3):1103-1125.
- Hepburn, Stephanie, and Rita Simon. 2010. Hidden in Plain Sight: Human Trafficking in the United States. *Gender Issues* 27 (1/2):1-26.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Hynes, Patricia. 2010. Global Points of "Vulnerability": Understanding Processes of the Trafficking of Children and Young People into, within and out of the UK. *International Journal of Human Rights* 14 (6):952-970.
- Jackson, Suzanne H. 2002. To Honor and Obey: Trafficking in "Mail-Order Brides." *George Washington Law Review* 70 (3):475-569.
- Jayagupta, Ratchada. 2009. The Thai Government's Repatriation and Reintegration Programmes: Responding to Trafficked Female Commercial Sex Workers from the Greater Mekong Subregion. *International Migration* 47 (2):227-253.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2007. Child Sex Tours. Christianity Today 51 (1):32-33.
- Johansen, Pamela Stowers. 2006. Human Trafficking, Illegal Immigrants and HIV/AIDS: Personal Rights, Public Protection. *Californian Journal of Health Promotion* 4 (3):34-41.
- Jones, Loring, David W. Engstrom, Tricia Hilliard, and Mariel Diaz. 2007. Globalization and Human Trafficking. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (2):107-122.
- Jupp, James. 2002. From White Australia to Woomera: The Story of Australian Immigration. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.
- Kaizen, Julie, and Walter Nonneman. 2007. Irregular Migration in Belgium and Organized Crime: An Overview. *International Migration* 45 (2):121-146.
- Kapur, Devesh, and John McHale. 2003. Migration's New Payoff. Foreign Policy (139):49-57.
- Kaye, Mike. 2003. The Migration-Trafficking Nexus: Combating Trafficking through the Protection of Migrants' Human Rights. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kaye, Mike, and Bhavna Sharma. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in South America*. London: Anti-Slavery International.

- Keefe, Patrick Radden. 2009. *The Snakehead: An Epic Tale of the Chinatown Underworld and the American Dream*. New York: Doubleday.
- Kemp, Adriana. 2004. Labour Migration and Racialisation: Labour Market Mechanisms and Labour Migration Control Policies in Israel. *Social Identities* 10 (2):267-292.
- Kempadoo, Kamala, ed. 2005. *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Kielland, Anne, and Ibrahim Sanogo. 2002. *Burkina Faso: Child Labour Migration from Rural Areas.* Geneva: Terre des Hommes.
- Kimm, Susanne, and Birgit Sauer. 2010. Discourses on Forced Prostitution, Trafficking in Women, and Football: A Comparison of Anti-Trafficking Campaigns during the World Cup 2006 and the European Championship 2008. *Soccer & Society* 11 (6):815-828.
- Koff, Harlan. 2005. Security, Markets and Power: The Relationship Between EU Enlargement and Immigration. *Journal of European Integration* 27 (4):397-415.
- Koser, Khalid. 2001. The Return and Reintegration of Rejected Asylum Seekers and Irregular Migrants: An Analysis of Government Assisted Return Rrogrammes in Selected European Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Krieg, Sarah H. 2009. Trafficking in Human Beings: The EU Approach between Border Control, Law Enforcement and Human Rights. *European Law Journal* 15 (6):775-790.
- Kyle, David, and Zai Liang. 2005. *Migration Merchants: Organised Migrant Trafficking from China and Ecuador*. San Diego, CA: The Center for Comparative Immigration Studies, University of California, San Diego.
- Kyle, David, and Christina Siracusa. 2005. Seeing the State Like a Migrant—Why So Many Non-Criminals Break Immigration Laws. In *Illicit Flows and Criminal Things- State, Borders, and the Other Side of Globalization*, edited by Willem van Schendel and Itty Abraham. Bloomington, IN: Indiana University Press.
- Laczko, Frank. 2005. Data and Research on Human Trafficking: A Global Survey. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):5-16.
- Laczko, Frank, and Marco A. Gramegna. 2003. Developing Better Indicators of Human Trafficking. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):179.
- Laczko, Frank, and David Thompson. 2000. *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe: A Review of the Evidence with Case Studies from Hungary, Poland and Ukraine.* Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Laczko, Frank, et al. 2002. *New Challenges for Migration Policy in Central and Eastern Europe*. The Hague: Asser.
- Langberg, Laura. 2005. A Review of Recent OAS Research on Human Trafficking in the Latin American and Caribbean Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):129-139.
- Lazaroiu, Sebastian, and Monica Alexandru. 2003. *Who is the Next Victim?: Vulnerability of Young Romanian Women to Trafficking in Human Beings*. Bucharest, Romania: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Romania.
- Lederer, Laura J. 2010. Trafficked Women: Links to Migration and Other Forms of Transnational Movement. *Policy, Politics & Nursing Practice* 11 (2):147-150.
- Lee, June J. H. 2005. Human Trafficking in East Asia: Current Trends, Data Collection, and Knowledge Gaps. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):165-201.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.

- Leiter, Karen, Ingrid Tamm, Chris Beyrer, Moh Wit, Vincent Iacopino, Holly Burkhalter, and Chen Reis. 2004. No Status–Migration, Trafficking and Exploitation of Women in Thailand: Health and HIV/AIDS Risks for Burmese and Hill Tribe Women and Girls. Boston: Physicians for Human Rights.
- Liang, Zai. 2001. Demography of Illicit Emigration from China: A Sending Country's Perspective. *Sociological Forum* 16 (4):677-701.
- Logan, T. K., Robert Walker, and Gretchen Hunt. 2009. Understanding Human Trafficking in the United States. *Trauma, Violence & Abuse* 10 (1):3-30.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2004. Anthropological Perspectives on the Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 42 (1):5-31.
- Lui, Mary Ting Yi. 2009. Saving Young Girls from Chinatown: White Slavery and Woman Suffrage, 1910-1920. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):393-417.
- Macklin, Audrey. 2003. Dancing across Borders: "Exotic Dancers," Trafficking, and Canadian Immigration Policy. *International Migration Review* 37 (2):464-500.
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, UAE. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.
- Malloch, Margaret S., and Elizabeth Stanley. 2005. The Detention of Asylum Seekers in the UK. *Punishment & Society* 7 (1):53-71.
- Martin, Susan. 2007. An Overview of International Cooperation Over Migration. *Proceedings of the Annual Meeting of the American Society of International Law* 101:306-311.
- McCreight, Matilde Ventrella. 2006. Smuggling of Migrants, Trafficking in Human Beings and Irregular Migration on a Comparative Perspective. *European Law Journal* 12 (1):106-129.
- McDonald, Lynn, Brooke Moore, and Natalya Timoshkina. 2000. *Migrant Sex Workers from Eastern Europe and the Former Soviet Union: The Canadian Case*. Ottawa, Ontario: Status of Women Canada.
- McDonald, William F. 2009. Immigration, Crime and Justice. Bingley, UK: JAI.
- McSherry, Bernadette, and Susan Kneebone. 2008. Trafficking in Women and Forced Migration: Moving Victims Across the Border of Crime into the Domain of Human Rights. *International Journal of Human Rights* 12 (1):67-87.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. 2005. *First Hand Knowledge—Voices across the Mekong: Community Action against Trafficking of Children and Women*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor International Labor Office.
- Miller, Elizabeth, Michele R. Decker, Jay G. Silverman, and Anita Raj. 2007. Migration, Sexual Exploitation, and Women's Health. *Violence Against Women* 13 (5):486-497.
- Miller, Mark J. 2001. The Sanctioning of Unauthorized Migration and Alien Employment. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Molland, Sverre. 2010. The Value of Bodies: Deception, Helping and Profiteering in Human Trafficking Along the Thai-Lao Border. *Asian Studies Review* 34 (2):211-229.
- Moore, Marketa, and Czeslaw Tubilewicz. 2001. Chinese Migrants in the Czech Republic: Perfect Strangers. *Asian Survey* 41 (4):611-628.
- Morokvasic, Mirjana. 2004. "Settled in Mobility": Engendering Post-Wall Migration in Europe. *Feminist Review* (77):7-25.

- Morrison, John. 2001. "*The Dark-Side of Globalisation*": *The Criminalisation of Refugees*. Vol. 43. London, ROYAUME-UNI: Sage.
- Munck, Ronaldo. 2008. Globalisation, Governance and Migration: An Introduction. *Third World Quarterly* 29 (7):1227-1246.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.
- Nair, Yasmin. 2006. American Home: Trafficking and the Return of Domesticity. *Clamor* (37):50-54.
- Nawyn, Stephanie J. 2010. Gender and Migration: Integrating Feminist Theory into Migration Studies. *Sociology Compass* 4 (9):749-765.
- Nencel, Lorraine. 2010. Sex at the Margins: Migration, Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry by Laura María Agustín. *American Ethnologist* 37 (3):601-602.
- Neske, Matthias. 2006. Human Smuggling to and through Germany. *International Migration* 44 (4):121-163.
- Nieuwenhuys, Céline, and Antoine Pécoud. 2007. Human Trafficking, Information Campaigns, and Strategies of Migration Control. *American Behavioral Scientist* 50 (12):1674-1695.
- O'Neill, Tom. 2001. "Selling Girls in Kuwait": Domestic Labour Migration and Trafficking Discourse in Nepal. *Anthropologica* 43 (2):153-164.
- Orloff, Leslye E., Kathryn C. Isom, and Edmundo Saballos. 2010. Mandatory U-Visa Certification Unnecessarily Undermines the Purpose of the Violence against Women Act's Immigration Protections and Its "Any Credible Evidence" Rules—A Call for Consistency. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 11 (2):619-647.
- Overbeek, Henk. 2002. Neoliberalism and the Regulation of Global Labor Mobility. Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science 581:74-90.
- Oxman-Martinez, Jacqueline, Jill Hanley, and Fanny Gomez. 2005. Canadian Policy on Human Trafficking: A Four-Year Analysis. *International Migration* 43 (4):7-27.
- Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.
- Perrin, Benjamin. 2010. Just Passing Through? International Legal Obligations and Policies of Transit Countries in Combating Trafficking in Persons. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):11-27.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, and Nicholas Gafuik. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.
- Pessar, Patricia R., and Sarah J. Mahler. 2003. Transnational Migration: Bringing Gender In. International Migration Review 37 (3):812-846.
- Piper, Nicola. 2005. A Problem by a Different Name? A Review of Research on Trafficking in South-East Asia and Oceania. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):203-233.
- Piscitelli, Adriana. 2008. Looking for New Worlds: Brazilian Women as International Migrants. Signs: Journal of Women in Culture & Society 33 (4):784-793.
- Pollock, Joycelyn M., and Valerie Hollier. 2010. T Visas: Prosecution Tool or Humanitarian Response? *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):127-146.
- Pope, James Gray. 2010. A Free Labor Approach to Human Trafficking. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1849-1875.
- Population Council. 2003. The United Nations on Levels and Trends of International Migration and Related Policies. *Population and Development Review* 29 (2):335-340.

- Potocky, Miriam. 2010. Effectiveness of Services for Victims of International Human Trafficking: An Exploratory Evaluation. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (4):359-385.
- Radnitz, Scott. 2006. Weighing the Political and Economic Motivations for Migration in Post-Soviet Space: The Case of Uzbekistan. *Europe-Asia Studies* 58 (5):653-677.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Resnik, Judith. 2006. Law's Migration: American Exceptionalism, Silent Dialogues, and Federalism's Multiple Ports of Entry. *The Yale Law Journal* 115 (7):1564-1670.
- Robinson, Lillian S. 2006. Sex in the City: Prostitution in the Age of Global Migrations. *Labour, Capital & Society* 39 (2):48-77.
- Salt, John. 2000. Trafficking and Human Smuggling: A European Perspective. *International Migration* 38 (3):31-56.
- Salt, John, and Jennifer Hogarth. 2000. *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe. A Review of the Evidence*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Savona, Ernesto U., Andrea Di Nicola, and Silvia Decarli, eds. 2002. MON-EU-TRAF. A Pilot Study on Three European Union Key Immigration Points for Monitoring the Trafficking of Human Beings for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation across the European Union. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Savona, Ernesto U., Roberta Belli, Federica Curtol, Silvia Decarli, and Andrea Di Nicola. 2003. *Trafficking and Smuggling of Migrants into Italy*. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Scheman, L. Ronald. 2003. *Greater America: A New Partnership in the Americas in the Twenty-First Century.* New York: New York University Press.
- Schuster, Liza, and John Solomos. 2004. Race, Immigration and Asylum: New Labour's Agenda and Its Consequences. *Ethnicities* 4:267-300.
- Schwenken, Helen. 2008. Beautiful Victims and Sacrificing Heroines: Exploring the Role of Gender Knowledge in Migration Policies. *Signs* 33 (4):770-776.
- Shah, Svati P. 2007. Distinguishing Poverty and Trafficking: Lessons from Field Research in Mumbai. *Georgetown Journal on Poverty Law & Policy* 14 (3):441-454.
- Shelley, Louise I. 2000. Post-Communist Transitions and the Illegal Movement of People: Chinese Smuggling and Russian Trafficking in Women. Annals of Scholarship 14 (2):71-85.
- Siby, Tharakan. 2002. Protecting Migrant Workers. *Economic and Political Weekly* 37 (51):5080-5081.
- Situation of Human Rights in the Democratic People's Republic of Korea: Draft Resolution. 2006. New York: UN.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=A/C.3/61/L.37&Lang=A.

- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. Trafficking: A Perspective from Asia. *International Migration* 38 (3):7-30.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labor Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Sreeharsha, Kavitha. 2010. Victims' Rights Unraveling: The Impact of Local Immigration Enforcement Policies on the Violence against Women Act. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 11 (2):649-680.
- Stalker, Peter. 2001. Workers without Frontiers. Geneva: International Labour Organization.

- Strickland, Suzanne. 2010. Citizenship and Human Rights. *Women's Studies Quarterly* 38 (1/2):350-356.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Tyldum, Guri, and Anette Brunovskis. 2005. Describing the Unobserved: Methodological Challenges in Empirical Studies on Human Trafficking. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):17-34.
- Uehling, Greta Lynn. 2008. The International Smuggling of Children: Coyotes, Snakeheads, and the Politics of Compassion. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (4):833-871.
- Ugarte, Marisa B., Laura Zarate, and Melissa Farley. 2004. Prostitution and Trafficking of Women and Children from Mexico to the United States. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):147-165.
- United Nations. 2004. *Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution*. New York: United Nations.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

- United States Government Printing Office. 2009. *Crossing the Border*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2009. Crossing the Border Immigrants in Detention and Victims of Trafficking. Pt. I and II: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2010. *Human Trafficking Recent Trends: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security*. One Hundred Eleventh Congress, First Session. March 19, 2009. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate, Committee on the Judiciary. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking: Sending a Meaningful Message of Deterrence: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Crime, Corrections, and Victims' Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. July 25, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- van Liempt, Ilse, and Jeroen Doomernik. 2006. Migrant's Agency in the Smuggling Process: The Perspectives of Smuggled Migrants in the Netherlands. *International Migration* 44 (4):165-190.
- van Walsum, Sarah, and Thomas Spijkerboer. 2007. Women and Immigration Law: New Variations on Classical Feminist Themes. New York: Routledge-Cavendish.
- Vermeulen, Gert. 2007. Mutual Instrumentalization of Criminal and Migration Law from an EU Perspective. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (3):347-361.
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2007. Making Europe by Making Victims: The Constitutive Effects of the Ongoing Sex Trafficking Debate. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, Chicago, IL, March 2007.
- Welch, Michael. 2003. Ironies of Social Control and the Criminalization of Immigrants. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 39:319-337.
- Welch, Michael, and Liza Schuster. 2005. Detention of Asylum Seekers in the US, UK, France, Germany, and Italy. *Criminal Justice* 5 (4):331-355.

- Whitehead, John W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Real Immigration Problem. *World Observer* April 10, 2006.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2007. *Human Trafficking in Ohio: Markets, Responses and Consideration*. Santa Monica, CA: RAND.
- Wonders, Nancy A., and Raymond Michalowski. 2001. Bodies, Borders, and Sex Tourism in a Globalized World: A Tale of Two Cities—Amsterdam and Havana. *Social Problems* 48 (4):545-571.
- Wong, Diana. 2005. The Rumor of Trafficking. In *Illicit Flows and Criminal Things- State, Borders, and the Other Side of Globalization*, edited by Willem van Schendel and Itty Abraham. Bloomington, IN: Indiana University Press.
- World Bank. 2005. *Global Economic Prospects: Economic Implications of Remittances and Migration*. Washington, DC: World Bank.
- Yamanaka, Keiko, and Nicola Piper. 2005. *Feminized Migration in East and Southeast Asia: Policies, Actions and Empowerment*. Geneva: United Nations Research Institute for Social Development.
- Yildiz, Gaye Burcu. 2007. Foreign Workers in Turkey, Their Rights and Obligations Regulated in Turkish Labour Law. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (2):207-227.
- Zimmerman, Cathy, Mazeda Hossain, Katherine Yun, Vasil Gajdadziev, Natalia Guzun, Maria Tchomarova, Rosa Angela Ciarrocchi, Anna Johansson, Anna Kefurtova, Stefania Scodanibbio, Maria Nenette Motus, Brenda Roche, Linda Morison, and Charlotte Watts. 2008. The Health of Trafficked Women: A Survey of Women Entering Posttrafficking Services in Europe. *American Journal of Public Health* 98 (1):55-59.

## **Prevention/Protection**

- Abdela, Lesley. 2007. "Anyone Here Been Raped and Speaks English?": Workshops for Editors and Journalists on Gender-Based Violence and Sex-Trafficking. *Gender & Development* 15 (3):387-398.
- Addo, Prosper Nii Nortey. 2008. Ghana's Foreign Policy and Transnational Security Challenges in West Africa. *Journal of Contemporary African Studies* 26 (2):197-211.
- Agarwal, Indrani. 2008. Combating Child Trafficking. New Delhi, India: Adhyayan.
- Agathangelou, Anna M., and L. H. M. Ling. 2003. Desire Industries: Sex Trafficking, UN Peacekeeping, and the Neo-Liberal World Order. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):133.
- Aggarwal, Nomita. 2007. Regional Study for the Harmonization of Anti-Trafficking Legal Framework in India, Bangladesh and Nepal with International Standards: Developing Rights Based Approach for Anti-Trafficking Actions in South Asia. Bhaktapur, Nepal: Kathmandu School of Law (KSL) in cooperation with the TDH Consortium SALS Forum.
- Aghatise, Esoha. 2004. Trafficking for Prostitution in Italy: Possible Effects of Government Proposals for Legalization of Brothels. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1126-1155.
- Ali, Mohammad Imran. 2005. An Overview of Trafficking in Women and Children in India. *Women's Link* 11 (4):3-6.
- Allain, Jean. 2009. On the Curious Disappearance of Human Servitude from General International Law. *Journal of the History of International Law* 11 (2):303-332.
- Allred, Keith J. 2006. Peacekeepers and Prostitutes. Armed Forces & Society 33 (1):5-23.
- Amar, Paul. 2009. Operation Princess in Rio de Janeiro: Policing "Sex Trafficking," Strengthening Worker Citizenship, and the Urban Geopolitics of Security in Brazil. Security Dialogue 40 (4-5):513-541.
- Amnesty International. 2004. So Does It Mean that We Have the Rights? Protecting the Human Rights of Women and Girls Trafficked for Forced Prostitution in Kosovo. London: Amnesty International.
- Andrijasevic, Rutvica. 2007. Beautiful Dead Bodies: Gender, Migration and Representation in Anti-Trafficking Campaigns. *Feminist Review* (86):24-44.
- Ansah, Nancy. 2006. Structural Relations of the Sex Trade and Its Link to Trafficking: The Case of Ghana. *Agenda* (70):100-106.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2001. Smuggling and Trafficking in Human Beings: The Phenomenon, the Markets that Drive It and the Organisations that Promote It. *European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research* 9 (2):163-195.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2009. Human Trafficking, Human Misery: The Global Trade in Human Beings, Global Crime and Justice. Westport, CT: Praeger.

- Association of Southeast Asian Nations. 2006. ASEAN Responses to Trafficking in Persons: Ending Impunity for Traffickers and Securing Justice for Victims. Jakarta, Indonesia: ASEAN.
- Asian Development Bank. 2004. Technical Assistance (Financed by the Poverty Reduction Cooperation Fund) for Preventing the Trafficking of Women and Children and Promoting Safe Migration in the Greater Mekong Subregion. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asian Development Bank. 2008. Technical Assistance Report: Integrating Human Trafficking and Safe Migration Concerns for Women and Children into Regional Cooperation. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Legal Responses to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union. Portland, OR: Hart.
- Atauz, Sevil, Emrah Akbas, and Reyhan Atasu-Topcuglu. 2009. Human Trafficking in Turkey: Findings from Northeastern Anatolia. *Asian and Pacific Migration Journal* 18 (3):419-440.
- Australian Institute of Criminology. 2009. *Trafficking in Persons Monitoring Report July 2007-December 2008.* Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- Avdeyeva, Olga. 2007. When Do States Comply with International Treaties? Policies on Violence against Women in Post-Communist Countries. *International Studies Quarterly* 51 (4):877-900.
- Bacharach, Amy J. 2009. Never Again. Again. PsycCRITIQUES 54 (5).
- Baker, Carrie. 2010. Jailing Girls for Men's Crimes. Ms. 20 (3):27-31.
- Bales, Kevin. 2007. *Ending Slavery: How We Free Today's Slaves*. Berkeley: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. Winning the Fight. Harvard International Review 31 (1):14-17.
- Bales, Kevin, and Rebecca Cornell. 2008. *Slavery Today (Groundwork Guides)*. Toronto, Ontario: Groundwork Books.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Bandyopadhyay, Nandinee. 2005. Want to Know about Trafficking?: Ask Any Sex Worker. *Gender & Development in Brief* (16).
- Banzon, Marie Yvette L. 2005. Combating Trafficking in Persons Through Gender-Focused Strategy. UN Chronicle 42 (1):56-60.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Batstone, David B. 2009. *Not for Sale: The Return of the Global Slave Trade and How We Can Fight It*. New York: HarperCollins.
- Batsyukova, Svitlana. 2007. Prostitution and Human Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *Gender Issues* 24 (2):46-50.
- Bennetto, Jason. 2006. New Vice Squad to Tackle Airport Sex-Slave Auctions. *The Independent Online*. http://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/crime/new-vice-squad-to-tackle-airport-sexslave-auctions-481115.html.
- Berenskoetter, Felix. 2008. Under Construction: ESDP and the "Fight Against Organized Crime." *Journal of Intervention and Statebuilding* 2 (2):175-200.

- Berman, Jacqueline, and Cornelius Friesendorf. 2008. EU Foreign Policy and the Fight Against Human Trafficking: Coercive Governance as Crime Control. *European Foreign Affairs Review* 13 (2):189-209.
- Bernat, Frances P. 2010. Editorial: Human Sex Trafficking. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):1.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Heather C. Winkeller. 2010. Human Sex Trafficking: The Global Becomes Local. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):186-192.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Tatyana Zhilina. 2010. Human Trafficking: The Local Becomes Global. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):2-9.
- Bernstein, Elizabeth. 2007. The Sexual Politics of the "New Abolitionism." *Differences: A Journal of Feminist Cultural Studies* 18 (3):128-151.
- Berrong, Stephanie. 2010. Forced Labor Threats. Security Management 54 (9):42-44.
- Bertone, Andrea M. 2003. Transnational Activism to Combat Trafficking in Persons. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (2):9-22.
- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Bhagni Nivedita Manchya, ed. 2006. Information on Children and Women Trafficking in South West Region of Bangladesh. Keshabpur, Bangladesh: Bhagni Nivedita Manchya.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2004. *Combating the Trafficking and Prostitution of Children*. 3rd ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Bishop, Claire. 2003. The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000: Three Years Later. *International Migration* 41 (5):219-231.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Blum, Liliana. 2009. Sex Trafficking and Political Discourse: A Case Study of the Perceptions and Definition of the Problem and Its Victims in Moldova. Dissertation. University of Arkansas.
- Bowser, Benjamin P., Lisa Ryan, Carla Dillard Smith, and Gloria Lockett. 2008. Outreach-Based Drug Treatment for Sex Trading Women: The Cal-Pep Risk-Reduction Demonstration Project. *International Journal of Drug Policy* 19 (6):492-495.
- Boxill, Nancy A., and Deborah J. Richardson. 2007. Ending Sex Trafficking of Children in Atlanta. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):138-149.
- Brannon, Robert. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? Yes. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Brennan, Denise. 2005. Methodological Challenges in Research with Trafficked Persons: Tales from the Field. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):35-54.
- Brennan, Denise. 2008. Competing Claims of Victimhood? Foreign and Domestic Victims of Trafficking in the United States. *Sexuality Research and Social Policy* 5 (4):45-61.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Thoughts on Finding and Assisting Individuals in Forced Labor in the USA. *Sexualities* 13 (2):139-152.
- Bristol, Nellie. 2006. US Anti-Prostitution Pledge Decreed "Unconstitutional." *Lancet* 368 (9529):17-18.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2010. Bellwether Citizens: The Regulation of Male Clients of Sex Workers. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):145-170.

- Buckley, Mary. 2009. Public Opinion in Russia on the Politics of Human Trafficking. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (2):213-248.
- Bullard, Alice. 2002. Mauritanian Activists' Struggle against Slavery. *Middle East Report* (223):14-17.
- Burkhalter, Holly. 2004. The Politics of AIDS. Foreign Affairs 83 (1):8-14.
- Bush, George W. 2007. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. *Weekly Compilation of Presidential Documents* 43 (42):1372-1374.
- Busza, Joanna. 2004. Sex Work and Migration: The Dangers of Oversimplification: A Case Study of Vietnamese Women in Cambodia. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):231-249.
- Butcher, Kate. 2003. Confusion between Prostitution and Sex Trafficking. *Lancet* 361 (9373):1983.
- Calandruccio, Giusseppe. 2005. A Review of Recent Research on Human Trafficking in the Middle East. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):267-299.
- California Attorney General's Office. 2007. Human Trafficking in California: Final Report of the California Alliance to Combat Trafficking and Slavery Task Force. Sacramento, CA: California Attorney General's Office.
- Cameron, Sally. 2008. *Trafficking in Humans: Social, Cultural and Political Dimensions*. New York: United Nations University Press.
- Carline, Anna, and Zoe Pearson. 2007. Complexity and Queer Theory Approaches to International Law and Feminist Politics: Perspectives on Trafficking. *Canadian Journal* of Women & the Law 19 (1):73-118.
- Center for Health and Gender Equity. 2005. *Implications of U.S. Policy Restrictions for Programs Aimed at Commercial Sex Workers and Victims of Trafficking Worldwide*. Washington, DC: Center for Health and Gender Equity.
- Center for the Advancement of Human Rights, Florida State University. 2003. *Florida Responds to Human Trafficking*. Tallahassee, FL: Center for the Advancement of Human Rights, Florida State University.
- Centre for Feminist Legal Research. 2004. A Handbook on Human Rights and Legislative Practices to Combat Trafficking in Persons. New Delhi, India: Centre for Feminist Legal Research.
- Chacón, Jennifer M. 2010. Tensions and Trade-Offs: Protecting Trafficking Victims in the Era of Immigration Enforcement. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1609-1653.
- Chalke, Steve. 2008. Stop the Traffik: The Crime that Shames Us All. Oxford, UK: Lion Hudson.
- Chatterjee, Patralekha. 2008. Anti-Human-Trafficking Law Sparks Debate in India. *Lancet* 371 (9617):975-976.
- Chaudhary, Simmi. 2002. Trafficking of Children for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. *Kar va Tawsi'ah* 8 (1-2):90-113.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2010. On the Move for Love: Migrant Entertainers and the U.S. Military in South Korea. Baltimore, MD: University of Pennsylvania Press.
- Chuang, Janie. 2006. Beyond a Snapshot: Preventing Human Trafficking in the Global Economy. *Indiana Journal of Global Legal Studies* 13 (1):137-163.
- Chuang, Janie A. 2010. Rescuing Trafficking from Ideological Capture: Prostitution Reform and Anti-Trafficking Law and Policy. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1655-1728.

- Chudakov, Bella, Keren Ilan, R. H. Belmaker, and Julie Cwikel. 2002. The Motivation and Mental Health of Sex Workers. *Journal of Sex & Marital Therapy* 28:305-315.
- Clark, Michele Anne. 2003. Trafficking in Persons: An Issue of Human Security. *Journal of Human Development* 4 (2):247.
- Clarke, Tom. 2009. *Management of the Australian Government's Action Plan to Eradicate Trafficking in Persons*. Canberra, Australia: Australian National Audit Office.
- Clarren, Rebecca. 2007. The Invisible Ones: The Shadow World of Sex and Labor Trafficking in the United States...and the Startling Inadequacy of the Federal Response. *Ms.* 17 (3):40-45.
- Cohen, Aaron, and Christine Buckley. 2009. *Slave Hunter: One Man's Global Quest to Free Victims of Human Trafficking*. New York: Simon Spotlight Entertainment.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2003. *Borderline Slavery: Child Trafficking in Togo*. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Cohen, Susan A. 2005. Ominous Convergence: Sex Trafficking, Prostitution and International Family Planning. *Guttmacher Report on Public Policy* 8 (1).
- Commission on Security and Cooperation in Europe. 2007. *Exploiting Americans on American Soil: Domestic Trafficking Exposed: Hearing before the Commission on Security and Cooperation in Europe*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, First Session. June 7, 2005. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- Connecticut Permanent Commission on the Status of Women. 2007. *Interagency Task Force on Trafficking in Persons: Final Report.* Hartford, CT: State of Connecticut, General Assembly.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika, and Ambika Satkunanathan. 2006. Anti-Child Trafficking Legislation in Asia: A Six-Country Review (Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Thailand & Indonesia). Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Cordero, Tatiana, and Alda Facio. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for the Sex Industry: Women's Participation in this Crime. A Contextual Approach. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Corrin, Chris. 2005. Transitional Road for Traffic: Analysing Trafficking in Women from and through Central and Eastern Europe. *Europe-Asia Studies* 57 (4):543-560.
- Council of Europe. 2006. Convention on Action against Trafficking in Human Beings. International Legal Materials 45 (1):12-76.
- Council of Europe. 2005. Council of Europe Convention on Action against Trafficking in Human Beings and its Explanatory Report. Council of Europe Treaty Series—No. 197. Warsaw, Poland: Council of Europe.
- Cowan, Rosie. 2006. Jailing of Lithuanian Sex Trafficker. *International Herald Tribune*, 17 September, 10.
- Cree, Viviene E. 2008. Confronting Sex Trafficking: Lessons from History. *International Social Work*. 51 (6):763-776.
- Cullen, Holly. 2006. Siliadin v France: Positive Obligations under Article 4 of the European Convention on Human Rights. *Human Rights Law Review* 6 (3):585-592.
- Cutts, Kyle. 2007. A Modicum of Recovery: How Child Sex Tourism Constitutes Slavery under the Alien Tort Claims Act. *Case Western Reserve Law Review* 58 (1):277-310.

- Cwikel, Julie, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2005. Contentious Issues in Research on Trafficked Women Working in the Sex Industry: Study Design, Ethics, and Methodology. *Journal of Sex Research* 42 (4):306-316.
- Dagin, Sylvester. 2005. Bring Back the Lost Daughters: A Fight against Trafficking of Nigerian Women and Girls for the International Sex Market. Jos, Nigeria: Fab Educational Books.
- Danailova-Trainor, Gergana, and Frank Laczko. 2010. Trafficking in Persons and Development: Towards Greater Policy Coherence. *International Migration* 48 (4):38-83.
- Daraji, Ibrahim. 2007. Counter-Trafficking Provisions in Syrian Laws and Legislations: A Study Presented at the Awareness-Raising Workshop on Counter-Trafficking Measures. Damascus, Syria: International Organization for Migration.
- Dasi Hamkke Center. 2006. Out of the Trap, Hope One Step: Case Studies of Prostitution and Sex Trafficking in Korea. Seoul, South Korea: Dasi Hamkke Center.
- David, Fiona. 2010. Building the Infrastructure of Anti-Trafficking: Information, Funding, Responses. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):235-243.
- Dawson, Andrew. 2008. Post-War Settlements and the Production of New Illegalities: The Case of Dayton and People Trafficking and Prostitution in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Dialectical Anthropology* 32 (1/2):123-137.
- Day, Sophie. 2009. Renewing the War on Prostitution: The Spectres of "Trafficking" and "Slavery." *Anthropology Today* 25 (3):1-3.
- Day, Sophie. 2010. The Re-Emergence of "Trafficking": Sex Work between Slavery and Freedom. *Journal of the Royal Anthropological Institute* 16 (4):816-834.
- De Ruyer, Brice, and Kristof Van Impe. 2001. Trafficking in Women through Poland: Analysis of the Phenomenon, Causes of Trans-Migration and Proposals to Tackle the Problem. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Dean, Meryll. 2008. Sold in Japan: Human Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation. *Japanese Studies* 28 (2):165-178.
- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India—Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- Dearnley, Ruth, and Steve Chalke. 2010. Human Trafficking. UN Chronicle 47 (1):52-55.
- Defending Poor Women against "Sex Trafficking." 2007. UN Chronicle 44 (1):38-39.
- Dekic, Slobodanka. 2003. Sex, Slavery and Politics: Representations of Trafficked Women in the Serbian Media. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):192-196.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. Victims of Sex Trafficking in Turkey: Characteristics, Motivations, and Dynamics. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):57-88.
- Dempsey, Michelle Madden. 2010. Sex Trafficking and Criminalization: In Defense of Feminist Abolitionism. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1729-1778.
- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- DeRiviere, Linda. 2005. An Examination of the Fiscal Impact from Youth Involvement in the Sex Trade: The Case for Evaluating Priorities in Prevention. *Canadian Public Policy / Analyse de Politiques* 31 (2):181-206.
- Derks, Annuska. 2000. Combating Trafficking in South-East Asia: A Review of Policy and Programme Responses. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.

- Derluyn, Ilse, Valesca Lippens, Tony Verachtert, Willy Bruggeman, and Eric Broekaert. 2010. Minors Travelling Alone: A Risk Group for Human Trafficking? *International Migration* 48 (4):164-185.
- DeStefano, Anthony M. 2007. *The War on Human Trafficking: U.S. Policy Assessed*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Dewey, Susan. 2008. Hollow Bodies: Institutional Responses to Sex Trafficking in Armenia, Bosnia, and India. Sterling, VA: Kumarian.
- Di Nicola, Andrea, Isabella Orfano, Andrea Cauduro, and Nicoletta Conci. 2005. *Study on National Legislations on Prostitution and the Trafficking in Women and Children.* Brussels, Belgium: European Parliament.
- Dimitrova, Dessi and Andrew Rachlin, eds. 2007. *Marshaling Every Resource: State and Local Responses to Human Trafficking*. Princeton, NJ: Policy Research Institute for the Region, Princeton University.
- Dinan, Kinsey Alden. 2002. Trafficking in Women from Thailand to Japan: The Role of Organized Crime and Governmental Response. *Harvard Asia Quarterly* 6 (3):4-13.
- Disch, Estelle. 2000. *Reconstructing Gender: A Multicultural Anthology*. Mountain View, CA: Mayfield.
- Ditmore, Melissa. 2007. "I Never Want to be Rescued Again." New Internationalist (404):15-16.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2002. Trafficking in Children in West and Central Africa. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):38-42.
- Dougherty, Mary Ellen. 2006. Preying on the Margins. America 194 (3):18-20.
- Downes, Paul. 2008. Not One Victim More: Human Trafficking in the Baltic States. Tallinn, Estonia: Living for Tomorrow.
- Drew, Sandhya. 2009. *Human Trafficking-Human Rights: Law and Practice*. London: Legal Action Group.
- Dula, Giora, Nava Kahana, and Tikva Lecker. 2006. How to Partly Bounce Back the Struggle against Illegal Immigration to the Source Countries. *Journal of Population Economics* 19 (2):315-325.
- Duong, Le Bach. 2002. Viet Nam—Children in Prostitution in Hanoi, Hai Phong, Ho Chi Minh City and Can Tho: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific.
- Dyrud, Peter, Naveed Malik, and Tai Sunnanon. 2007. Addressing the Human Trafficking Crisis through Social Entrepreneurship. *Kennedy School Review* 7:21-31.
- Ebbe, Obi. 2006. Domestic and International Trafficking in Human Beings: Sex and Body Part Trades. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology at Toronto, Ontario.
- Ebbe, Obi N.I. and Dilip K. Das, eds. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 2]: Strategies and Responses. Community Safety Journal 5 (2):14-16.
- Ekberg, Gunilla. 2004. The Swedish Law that Prohibits the Purchase of Sexual Services: Best Practices for Prevention of Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1187-1218.

Elholm, Thomas. 2009. Does EU Criminal Cooperation Necessarily Mean Increased Repression? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (3):191-226.

Eliminating Human Trafficking: A New Arm of HIV Prevention. 2007. Lancet 370 (9590):802.

- Emerton, Robyn, Karen Joe Laidler, and Carole J. Petersen. 2007. Trafficking of Mainland Chinese Women into Hong Kong's Sex Industry: Problems of Identification and Response. *Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law* 8 (2):35-84.
- Emmers, Ralf, Beth Greener-Barcham, and Nicholas Thomas. 2006. Institutional Arrangements to Counter Human Trafficking in the Asia Pacific. *Contemporary Southeast Asia: A Journal of International & Strategic Affairs* 28 (3):490-511.
- European Commission. 2001. Preventing and Combating Trafficking in Women: A Comprehensive European Strategy. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission.
- European Commission. 2003. Research Based on Case Studies of Victims of Trafficking in Human Beings in 3 EU Member States, i.e., Belgium, Italy and the Netherland. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission.
- Everts, Daan. 2003. Human Trafficking: The Ruthless Trade in Human Misery. *Brown Journal* of World Affairs 10 (1):149.
- Fahy, Stephanie, Amy Farrell, and Jack McDevitt. 2006. Human Trafficking: Media Recognition of a Historic Problem. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Farley, Melissa. 2007. *Prostitution and Trafficking in Nevada: Making the Connections*. San Francisco, CA: Prostitution Research & Education.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2008. Understanding and Improving Law Enforcement Responses to Human Trafficking. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2010. Where Are All the Victims? *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):201-233.
- Fehresti, Zahra. 2010. Legislative Approaches towards Human Trafficking in Pre- versus Post-Islamic Revolution Iran. *Iran & the Caucasus* 14 (2):431-447.
- Fighting AIDS by Empowering Women and Girls. 2003. Foreign Affairs 82 (3):12.
- Finckenauer, James. 2006. A Preliminary Assessment of Transnational Trafficking in Chinese Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Finnegan, William. 2008. The Countertraffickers. New Yorker 84 (12):44-59.
- Foerster, Amy. 2009. Contested Bodies: Sex Trafficking NGOs and Transnational Politics. International Feminist Journal of Politics 11 (2):151-173.
- Forum for Women, Law, and Development. 2005. *Effectiveness of Existing Laws and Institutional Mechanism to Combat Trafficking in Women and Children in Nepal.* Kathmandu, Nepal: United Nations Development Fund for Women.
- Fredrick, John. 2005. The Myth of Nepal-to-India Sex Trafficking: Its Creation, Its Maintenance, and Its Influence on Anti-Trafficking Interventions. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Friesendorf, Cornelius. 2007. Pathologies of Security Governance: Efforts Against Human Trafficking in Europe. *Security Dialogue* 38 (3):379-402.

- Friman, H. Richard. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Metrics of Transformational Diplomacy. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, San Franscisco, CA, March 2008.
- Friman, H. Richard, and Simon Reich, eds. 2007. *Human Trafficking, Human Security, and the Balkans*. Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press.
- Frundt, Tina. 2008. Enslaved in America: Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Women's Funding Network*. http://www.womensfundingnetwork.org/resource/past-articles/enslaved-in-america-sex-trafficking-in-the-united-states.
- Gabhan, Síle Nic. 2006. Human Trafficking: A Twenty-First Century Slavery. *The Furrow* 57 (10):528-537.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2001. Human Rights and the New UN Protocols on Trafficking and Migrant Smuggling: A Preliminary Analysis. *Human Rights Quarterly* 23 (4):975-1004.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2002. Trafficking, Smuggling and Human Rights: Tricks and Treaties. *Forced Migration Review* 12:25-28.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2004. Strengthening National Responses to the Crime of Trafficking Obstacles, Responsibilities and Opportunities. *Development Bulletin* 66.
- Gallagher, Anne T. 2010. *The International Law of Human Trafficking*. New York: Cambridge University Press.
- Gayen, Swapna. 2006. Innovative Approaches to Combat Trafficking of Women in the Sex Trade. *Inter-Asia Cultural Studies* 7 (2):331-337.
- Germany, U.S. Receive Most Sex-Trafficked Women. 2003. Off Our Backs 33 (7/8):4.
- Getu, Makonen. 2006. Human Trafficking and Development: The Role of Microfinance. *Transformation* 23 (3):142-156.
- Global Alliance Against Traffic in Women, ed. 2007. Collateral Damage: The Impact of Anti-Trafficking Measures on Human Rights around the World. Bangkok, Thailand: Amarin.
- Global Programme Against Trafficking in Human Beings. 2008. Toolkit to Combat Trafficking in Persons. Vienna, Austria: United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime.
- Go, Vivian F., C. Johnson Sethulakshmi, Margaret E. Bentley, Sudha Sivaram, A. K. Srikrishnan, Suniti Solomon, and David D. Celentano. 2003. When HIV-Prevention Messages and Gender Norms Clash: The Impact of Domestic Violence on Women's HIV Risk in Slums of Chennai, India. AIDS and Behavior 7 (3):263-272.
- Goldhaber, Michael D. 2003. How the U.S. Is Fighting Sex Trafficking Abroad. *American Lawyer* 25 (9):42.
- Goodey, Jo. 2003. Migration, Crime and Victimhood. Punishment & Society 5 (4):415-431.
- Government of Thailand. 2003. Memorandum of Understanding on Common Operational Guidelines for Government Agencies Engaged in Addressing Trafficking in Women and Children. Bangkok, Thailand: Government of Thailand.
- Grant, David, and Beth Grant. 2007. *Beyond the Soiled Curtain: Project Rescue's Fight for the Victims of the Sex-Slave Industry*. Springfield, MO: Onward Books.
- Greece to Prosecute Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.
- Green, Penny, and Michael Grewcock. 2002. The War against Illegal Immigration: State Crime and the Construction of a European Identity. *Current Issues in Criminal Justice* 14:87-101.
- Guild, Elspeth. 2006. Immigration and Criminal Law in the European Union: The Legal Measures and Social Consequences of Criminal Law in Member States on Trafficking and Smuggling in Human Beings. Leiden, Netherlands: Martinus Nijhoff.

- Guinn, David E. 2008. Defining the Problem of Trafficking: The Interplay of US Law, Donor, and NGO Engagement and the Local Context in Latin America. *Human Rights Quarterly* 30 (1):119-145.
- Guinn, David E., and Elissa Steglich. 2003. In Modern Bondage: Sex Trafficking in the Americas. Ardsley, NY: Transnational.
- Gupta, Jhumka, Anita Raj, Michele R. Decker, Elizabeth Reed, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. HIV Vulnerabilities of Sex-Trafficked Indian Women and Girls. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (1):30-34.
- Gupta, Rahila. 2009. Unsafe Havens. New Humanist 124 (1):10-12.
- Guth, Andrew P. 2010. Human Trafficking in the Philippines: The Need for an Effective Anti-Corruption Program. *Trends in Organized Crime* 13 (2/3):147-166.
- Harder, Louise. 2009. "Prostitutes" Included— On the Possibilities of a Community Psychological Intervention Addressed to Prostitution in Cambodia. *Psyke & Logos* 30 (1):300-329.
- Harrington, Carol. 2005. The Politics of Rescue: Peacekeeping and Anti-Trafficking Programmes in Bosnia-Herzegovina and Kosovo. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 7 (2):175-206.
- Hart, Joyce. 2009. Human Trafficking. New York: Rosen.
- Harvard Law Review Association. 2005. Developments in the Law: Jobs and Borders. *Harvard Law Review* 118 (7):2171-2290.
- Harvard Law Review Association. 2006. Remedying the Injustices of Human Trafficking through Tort Law. *Harvard Law Review* 119 (8):2574-2595.
- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Hawkins, Darren. 2004. Explaining Costly International Institutions: Persuasion and Enforceable Human Rights Norms. *International Studies Quarterly* 48 (4):779-804.
- Haynes, Dina Francesca. 2004. Used, Abused, Arrested and Deported: Extending Immigration Benefits to Protect the Victims of Trafficking and to Secure the Prosecution of Traffickers. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (2):221-272.
- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.
- Hepburn, Stephanie, and Rita Simon. 2010. Hidden in Plain Sight: Human Trafficking in the United States. *Gender Issues* 27 (1/2):1-26.
- Herro, Alana. 2006. Small Victories in the Battle Against Human Trafficking. *World Watch* 19 (4):9.
- Herzog, Shawna. 2008. Historical Consequences: The Legacy of Sexism and Gender Discrimination and Their Link to Contemporary Sex Trafficking in Russia. Thesis. California State University.
- Herzog, Sergio. 2008. The Lenient Social and Legal Response to Trafficking in Women: An Empirical Analysis of Public Perceptions in Israel. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):314-333.
- Ho, Satomi. 2008. Japan's Human Security Policy: A Critical Review of its Limits and Failures. Japanese Studies 28 (1):101-112.

- Hogan, Kathleen K. 2008. Slavery in the 21st Century and in New York: What Has State's Legislature Done? *Albany Law Review*, 647-672.
- Holman, Melissa. 2008. The Modern-Day Slave Trade: How the United States Should Alter the Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act in Order to Combat International Sex Trafficking More Effectively. *Texas International Law Journal* 44 (1/2):99-121.
- Horowitz, Michael J. 2005. Right Abolitionism. American Spectator 38 (10):14-17.
- Hosch, Philipp. 2008. Sex and Drugs and Firearms: Transnational Crime in the Pacific. Dissertation. Victoria University of Wellington.
- Hua, Julietta, and Kasturi Ray. 2010. The "Practice of Humanity." *Feminist Media Studies* 10 (3):253-267.
- Hubbard, Phil, Roger Matthews, and Jane Scoular. 2008. Regulating Sex Work in the EU: Prostitute Women and the New Spaces of Exclusion. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 15 (2):137-152.
- Huda, Sigma. 2006. Sex Trafficking in South Asia. International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics 94 (3):374-381.
- Hughes, Donna M. 2005. The Demand for Victims of Sex Trafficking. Kingston, RI: Women's Studies Program, University of Rhode Island.

http://www.uri.edu/artsci/wms/hughes/demand\_for\_victims.pdf.

- Human Rights Watch. 2007. Violence against Child Domestic Workers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Human Trafficking: Better Data, Strategy and Reporting Needed to Enhance U.S. Anti-Trafficking Efforts Abroad. 2006. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (1):16-38.
- Hyland, Kelly E. 2001. Protecting Human Victims of Trafficking: An American Framework. *Berkeley Women's Law Journal* 16:29.
- Hynes, Patricia. 2010. Global Points of "Vulnerability": Understanding Processes of the Trafficking of Children and Young People into, within and out of the UK. *International Journal of Human Rights* 14 (6):952-970.
- Indonesia President (2001-2004: Soekarnoputri). 2002. Presidential Decree of the President of the Republic of Indonesia Number 88 of Year 2002 Concerning National Plan of Action for the Elimination of Trafficking in Women and Children. Jakarta, Indonesia: Ministry for Women's Empowerment, Republic of Indonesia.
- Iñiguez de Heredia, Marta. 2008. People Trafficking: Conceptual Issues with the United Nations Trafficking Protocol 2000. *Human Rights Review* 9 (3):299-316.
- International Labour Organization. 2001. *Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa*. Geneva: ILO.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. A Global Alliance against Forced Labour. Global Report under the Follow-Up to the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work. Report of the Director-General, 2005. Geneva: ILO.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. Tools for Prevention, Participatory Monitoring: Guidelines for Practitioners in the Fight against Human Trafficking. Geneva: ILO.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Trafficking in Unaccompanied Minors for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union*. Geneva: IOM.
- International Organization for Migration. 2005. *Guidelines for the Investigation and Prosecution* of Human Trafficking Cases and the Treatment of Victims during Law Enforcement Proceedings. Jakarta, Indonesia: IOM, Mission in Indonesia.

- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2006. *The Mekong Challenge: Cambodia's Hotel and Guesthouse Workers: Their Recruitment, Working Conditions, and Vulnerabilities.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Jackson, Suzanne H. 2002. To Honor and Obey: Trafficking in "Mail-Order Brides." *George Washington Law Review* 70 (3):475-569.
- Jana, Smarajit, Nandinee Bandyopadhyay, Mrinal Kanti Dutta, and Amitrajit Saha. 2002. A Tale of Two Cities: Shifting the Paradigm of Anti-Trafficking Programmes. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):69-79.
- Jani, Nairruti. 2010. Analyzing Legal Paradoxes in Anti-Trafficking Policies. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 26 (1):27-42.
- Javidan, Pantea. 2010. The Social and Legal Construction of the Child Object and the Commercial-Sexual Exploitation of Children. Gothenburg, Sweden: International Sociological Association.
- Jayagupta, Ratchada. 2009. The Thai Government's Repatriation and Reintegration Programmes: Responding to Trafficked Female Commercial Sex Workers from the Greater Mekong Subregion. *International Migration* 47 (2):227-253.
- Jayasree, A. K. 2004. Searching for Justice for Body and Self in a Coercive Environment: Sex Work in Kerala, India. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):58-67.
- Jaye, Thomas. 2008. The Security Culture of the ECOWAS: Origins, Development and the Challenge of Child Trafficking. *Journal of Contemporary African Studies* 26 (2):151-168.
- Jernow, Allison Liu. 2009. Forced Labour and Human Trafficking: Casebook of Court Decisions: A Training Manual for Judges, Prosecutors, and Legal Practitioners. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Jibril, U. N. 2007. The Nurses Roles in the Prevention of Human Trafficking. *West African Journal of Nursing* 18 (2):170-172.
- Jones, Loring, David W. Engstrom, Tricia Hilliard, and Mariel Diaz. 2007. Globalization and Human Trafficking. *Journal of Sociology & Social Welfare* 34 (2):107-122.
- Jonsson, Anna. 2009. Human Trafficking and Human Security. New York: Routledge.
- Jordan, Ann D. 2002. Human Rights or Wrongs? The Struggle for a Rights-Based Response to Trafficking in Human Beings. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):28-37.
- Jyrkinen, Marjut, and Leena Karjalainen. 2001. *Minors in the Sex Trade*. Hamina, Finland: Programme for the Prevention of Prostitution and Violence against Women.
- Kalmuss, Debra. 2004. Nonvolitional Sex and Sexual Health. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 33 (3):197-209.
- Kanics, Jyothi, Gabriele Reiter, and Bärbel Heide Uhl. 2005. Trafficking in Human Beings—A Threat under Control? Taking Stock Four Years after Major International Efforts Started. *Helsinki Monitor* 16 (1):53-67.
- Kapstein, Ethan B. 2006. The New Global Slave Trade. Foreign Affairs 85 (6):103-115.
- Kara, Siddharth. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. New York: Columbia University Press.
- Kartusch, Angelika, and Mara Radavanovic. 2001. Combat of Trafficking for the Purpose of Forced Prostitution—Bosnia and Herzegovina Country Report. Vienna, Austria: Ludwig Boltzmann Institute of Human Rights.
- Kataria, R. P., and Manzar Saeed. 2007. *Law Relating to Prevention of Immoral Traffic in India:* Being an Exhaustive Commentary on the Immoral Traffic (Prevention) Act, 1956, Alongwith State Rules, etc. New Delhi, India: Orient.

- Kaye, Mike. 2003. The Migration-Trafficking Nexus: Combating Trafficking through the Protection of Migrants' Human Rights. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kelly, Elizabeth. 2002. Journeys of Jeopardy: A Review of Research on Trafficking in Women and Children in Europe. In Migration Research Series. Geneva: International Organizaton for Migration.
- Kemp, Karoline. 2007. Cambodian Centre Steers Trafficked Women from Sex Trade. *Herizons* 20 (3):8-9.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2007. The War on Human Trafficking in the Caribbean. *Race & Class* 49 (2):79-85.
- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.
- Kim, Eunyoung, Minwoo Yun, Mirang Park, and Hue Williams. 2009. Cross Border North Korean Women Trafficking and Victimization between North Korea and China: An Ethnographic Case Study. *International Journal of Law, Crime and Justice* 37 (4):154-169.
- Kimm, Susanne, and Birgit Sauer. 2010. Discourses on Forced Prostitution, Trafficking in Women, and Football: A Comparison of Anti-Trafficking Campaigns during the World Cup 2006 and the European Championship 2008. Soccer & Society 11 (6):815-828.
- Kinney, Edi C. M. 2006. Appropriations for the Abolitionists: Undermining Effects of the U.S. Mandatory Anti-Prostitution Pledge in the Fight Against Human Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Berkeley Journal of Gender, Law & Justice* 21:158-194.
- Klein, Martin A. 2005. Review: A Comparative Approach to the End of Slavery in West Africa. *The Journal of African History* 46 (2):351-352.
- Kligman, Gail, and Stephanie Limoncelli. 2005. Trafficking Women after Socialism: To, through, and from Eastern Europe. *Social Politics: International Studies in Gender, State & Society* 12 (1):118-140.
- Kloer, Amanda. 2010. Sex Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities* 37 (2):8-25.
- Koff, Harlan. 2005. Security, Markets and Power: The Relationship Between EU Enlargement and Immigration. *Journal of European Integration* 27 (4):397-415.
- Konrad, Helga. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings—The Ugly Face of Europe. *Helsinki Monitor* 13 (3):260-271.
- Konrad, Helga. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. *Refugee Survey Quarterly* 25 (4):51-55.
- Kotnik, Erica, Melina Czymoniewicz-Klippel, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2007. Human Trafficking in Australia: The Challenge of Responding to Suspicious Activities. *Australian Journal of Social Issues* 42 (3):369-386.
- Kotrla, Kimberly. 2010. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Social Work* 55 (2):181-187.
- Krieg, Sarah H. 2009. Trafficking in Human Beings: The EU Approach between Border Control, Law Enforcement and Human Rights. *European Law Journal* 15 (6):775-790.
- Kumar, Bal, Govind Subedi, Yogendra Bahadur Gurung, and Keshab Prasad Adhikari. 2001. *Trafficking in Girls with Special Reference to Prostitution: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Lagon, Mark P. 2009. The Anti-Slavery Crusade. Harvard International Review Oct. 26, 2009.

- Law, Robin. 2008. Review: The Slow Suppression of the Slave Trade in Southeastern Nigeria. *The Journal of African History* 49 (1):144-146.
- Law against Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.
- Lee, Maggy. 2010. Trafficking and Global Crime Control. London: SAGE.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.
- Leppänen, Katarina. 2007. Movement of Women: Trafficking in the Interwar Era. *Women's Studies International Forum* 30 (6):523-533.
- Lethi, Martti. 2003. Trafficking in Women and Children in Europe, HEUNI Paper No. 18. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute for Crime Prevention and Control.
- Leuchtag, Alice. 2003. Human Rights, Sex Trafficking and Prostitution. Humanist 63 (1):10.
- Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.
- Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2010. *The Politics of Trafficking: The First International Movement to Combat the Sexual Exploitation of Women*. Stanford, CA: Stanford University Press.
- Lindquist, Johan. 2008. Navigating Landscapes of Exception in Southeast Asia. *Singapore Journal of Tropical Geography* 29 (2):133-136.
- Liu, Min, and James Finckenauer. 2009. Prostitution and Human Trafficking in China: Making the Connections. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Philadelphia, PA, November 2009.
- Lobasz, Jennifer K. 2009. Beyond Border Security: Feminist Approaches to Human Trafficking. Security Studies 18 (2):319-344.
- Locher, Birgit. 2007. Trafficking in Women in the European Union: Norms, Advocacy-Networks and Policy-Change. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.
- Loewenberg, Samuel. 2006. Fears of World Cup Sex Trafficking Boom Unfounded. *Lancet* 368 (9530):105-106.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2002. Trafficking in Women and Children as a Security Challenge in Southeast Europe. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 2 (2):53.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2004. Anthropological Perspectives on the Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 42 (1):5-31.
- Lusk, Mark, and Faith Lucas. 2009. The Challenge of Human Trafficking and Contemporary Slavery. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 23 (1):49-57.
- Lutya, Thozama Mandisa. 2009. Epi-Criminological Responses to Human Trafficking of Young Women and Girls for Involuntary Prostitution in South Africa. *Journal of Scandinavian Studies in Criminology & Crime Prevention* 10:59-78.
- Lydersen, Kari. 2002. Women and Children First: The Economics of Sex Trafficking. *Clamor* (17).
- Lyons, Lenore, and Michele Ford. 2010. "Where Are Your Victims?"—How Sexual Health Advocacy Came to be Counter-Trafficking in Indonesia's Riau Islands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):255 - 264.

- Maceda, Catherine. 2001. Prevention, Protection, Prosecution and Rehabilitation: Advancing the Status of Women Trafficking Victims and Survivors—The Phillipine Experience. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Maier, Katrin. 2006. Inquiry. Journal of Children & Poverty 12 (2):175-185.
- Mallick, Binoy Krishna. 2005. *Getting Together is a Beginning to Combat Human Trafficking*. Jessore, Bangladesh: Rights Jessore.
- Maltzahn, Kathleen. 2008. Trafficked. Sydney, Australia: University of New South Wales Press.
- Mantini, Lee. 2008. Human Trafficking of Amerindian Women in Guyana: Challenges and Strategies. *International Nursing Review* 55 (3):341-348.
- Mark, David. 2000. House Passes Conference Report On Sex Trafficking, Compensation For Victims of Terrorism. *CQ Weekly* 58 (39):2348.
- Martin, Philip, and Mark Miller. 2000. Smuggling and Trafficking: A Conference Report. *International Migration Review* 34 (3):969-975.
- Martin, Susan Forbes, and John Tirman, eds. 2009. *Women, Migration, and Conflict: Breaking a Deadly Cycle*. New York: Springer.
- Martynov, Sergei. 2008. Human Trafficking: Beyond the Protocol. *Forced Migration Review* (31):68-69.
- Massachusetts Protects Teen Prostitutes. 2008. Contemporary Sexuality 42 (8):9.
- Mattar, Mohamed Y. 2003. Monitoring the Status of Severe Forms of Trafficking in Foreign Countries: Sanctions Mandated Under the U.S. Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):159.
- McCabe, Kimberly A. 2008. *The Trafficking of Persons: National and International Responses*. New York: Peter Lang.
- McCarthy, Lauren A. 2010. Beyond Corruption. Demokratizatsiya 18 (1):5-27.
- McCreight, Matilde Ventrella. 2006. Smuggling of Migrants, Trafficking in Human Beings and Irregular Migration on a Comparative Perspective. *European Law Journal* 12 (1):106-129.
- Meier, Eileen. 2000. Legislative and Policy Update. Legislative Efforts to Combat Sexual Trafficking and Slavery of Women and Children. *Pediatric Nursing* 26 (2):216-217.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. 2005. First Hand Knowledge –Voices across the Mekong: Community Action against Trafficking of Children and Women. Bangkok, Thailand: International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor International Labor Office.
- Melossi, Dario. 2003. In a Peaceful Life: Migration and the Crime of Modernity in Europe/Italy *Punishment & Society* 5 (4):371-397.
- Melrose, Margaret, and David Barrett. 2006. The Flesh Trade in Europe: Trafficking in Women and Children for the Purpose of Commercial Sexual Exploitation. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):111-123.
- Miers, Suzanne. 2000. Contemporary Forms of Slavery. *Canadian Journal of African Studies* 34 (3):714-747.
- Miers, Suzanne. 2003. *Slavery in the Twentieth Century: The Evolution of a Global Problem*. Walnut Creek, CA: Alta Mira.
- Miller, John R. 2008. Call it Slavery. The Wilson Quarterly (1976-) 32 (3):52-56.

Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare. 2005. *National Plan of Action against Trafficking in Children and Women for Sexual and Labour Exploitation*. Kathmandu, Nepal: Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare.

Miriam, Kathy. 2005. Stopping the Traffic in Women: Power, Agency and Abolition in Feminist Debates over Sex-Trafficking. *Journal of Social Philosophy* 36 (1):1-17.

Mohammad, Susan. 2008. Prostitutes are Okay, but Not Pimps. Maclean's 121 (48):29.

Molland, Sverre. 2010. The Value of Bodies: Deception, Helping and Profiteering in Human Trafficking Along the Thai-Lao Border. *Asian Studies Review* 34 (2):211-229.

- Montlake, Simon. 2003. In Thailand: A Struggle to Halt Human Trafficking. *Christian Science Monitor*, Aug 29, 2003.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18.

Morehouse, Christal. 2009. Combating Human Trafficking Policy Gaps and Hidden Political Agendas in the USA and Germany. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.

Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.

Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2010. Carceral Protectionism and Multi-Professional Anti-Trafficking Human Rights Work in the Netherlands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (3/4):381-400.

- Nair, P. M. 2010. *Human Trafficking: Dimensions, Challenges and Responses*. New Delhi, India: Konark.
- Nair, P. M., and Sankar Sen. 2005. *Trafficking in Women and Children in India*. New Delhi, India: Orient Longman.
- Nam, Jennifer S. 2007. The Case of the Missing Case: Examining the Civil Right of Action for Human Trafficking Victims. *Columbia Law Review* 107 (7):1655-1703.
- New Zealand Department of Labour. 2009. *Plan of Action to Prevent People Trafficking*. Wellington, NZ: Department of Labour.
- New Zealand Department of Labour. 2008. Consultation on a Plan of Action to Prevent People Trafficking: Discussion Document. Wellington, NZ: Department of Labour.
- Niemi, Johanna. 2010. What We Talk about When We Talk about Buying Sex. *Violence Against Women* 16 (2):159-172.
- Nieuwenhuys, Céline, and Antoine Pécoud. 2007. Human Trafficking, Information Campaigns, and Strategies of Migration Control. *American Behavioral Scientist* 50 (12):1674-1695.
- Noguchi, Yoshie. 2002. ILO Convention No. 182 on the Worst Forms of Child Labour and the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 10 (4):355-369.
- Nordic Baltic Campaign Against Trafficking in Women: Final Report 2002. 2004. Copenhagen, Denmark: Nordic Council of Ministers.
- Norway Outlaws the Buying of Sex. 2009. Contemporary Sexuality 43 (2):8.
- Obama, Barack H. 2010. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. *Daily Compilation of Presidential Documents*:1-2.
- O'Beirne, Kate. 2002. Of Human Bondage. National Review 54 (4):20-22.
- Obokata, Tom. 2005. Trafficking of Human Beings as a Crime against Humanity: Some Implications for the International Legal System. *The International and Comparative Law Quarterly* 54 (2):445-457.

- Obokata, Tom. 2006. *Trafficking of Human Beings from a Human Rights Perspective: Towards a Holistic Approach*. Boston: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Ogonor, Bridget O., and Austin U. Osunde. 2007. The Universal Basic Education Programme and Female Trafficking in South-South, Nigeria. *International Journal of Lifelong Education* 26 (6):607-620.
- Okonofua, Friday E., S. M. Ogbomwan, Azuka Ngozi Alutu, Okop Kufre, and Aghahowa Eghosa. 2004. Knowledge, Attitudes and Experiences of Sex Trafficking by Young Women in Benin City, South-South Nigeria. *Social Science & Medicine* 59 (6):1315-1327.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32.
- Ollus, Natalia, and Sami Nevala, eds. 2001. *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute for Crime Prevention and Control.
- Olsen, Harald Haugom. 2008. The Snake from Fujian Province to Morecambe Bay: An Analysis of the Problem of Human Trafficking in Sweated Labour. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):1-37.
- Omorodion, Francisca Isi. 2009. Vulnerability of Nigerian Secondary School to Human Sex Trafficking in Nigeria. *African Journal of Reproductive Health* 13 (2):33-48.
- Ontiveros, Maria, Leslie Wolfe, Laura Lederer, and Jo Zarembka. 2005. Panel One: Women and Children First? New Strategies in Anti-Trafficking Initiatives. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):193-212.
- Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe. 2002. Country Reports submitted to the Informal Group on Gender Inequality and Anti-Trafficking in Human Beings. In *Human Dimension Implementation Meeting*. Warsaw, Poland: OSCE.
- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2004. From Social Dislocation to Human Trafficking. *Problems of Post-Communism* 51 (6):14-22.
- Oxman-Martinez, Jacqueline, Jill Hanley, and Fanny Gomez. 2005. Canadian Policy on Human Trafficking: A Four-Year Analysis. *International Migration* 43 (4):7-27.
- PACO (Programmes Against Corruption and Organized Crime in South-Eastern Europe). 2002. *Trafficking in Human Beings and Corruption. Report on the Regional Seminar*. Portoroz, Slovenia: Council of Europe.
- Pajnik, Mojca. 2010. Media Framing of Trafficking. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (1):45-64.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. House Passes Sanctions on Sex Trafficking. CQ Weekly 58 (20):1108.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. Senate Clears Crime Bill Reauthorizing Violence Against Women Act and Criminalizing Trafficking in Persons. *CQ Weekly* 58 (40):2410.
- Papanicolaou, Georgios. 2008. The Sex Industry, Human Trafficking and the Global Prohibition Regime: A Cautionary Tale from Greece. *Trends in Organized Crime* 11 (4):379-409.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Paris, Catherine. 2007. Modern Day Slavery: Human Trafficking Revealed. Ocala, FL: Claddagh.
- Parker, Michael. 2006. Human Trafficking and the Spread of HIV. UN Chronicle 43 (2):14-16.
- Parliament of Victoria, Australia: Drugs and Crime Prevention Committee. 2010. *Inquiry into People Trafficking for Sex Work: Final Report*. Melbourne, Australia: Government Printer for State of Victoria.
- Parrot, Andrea, and Nina Cummings. 2008. Sexual Enslavement of Girls and Women Worldwide. Westport, CT: Praeger.

- Patten, Wendy. 2004. U.S.: Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery. Human Rights Watch Testimony before the U.S. Senate Judiciary Committee. Human Rights Watch. http://www.hrw.org/news/2004/07/06/us-efforts-combat-human-trafficking-and-slavery.
- Perkins, Wenchi Yu. 2005. Vital Voices Advocacy and Service Work of NGOs In the Fight against Human Trafficking. *UN Chronicle* 42 (1):54-55.
- Perrin, Benjamin. 2010. Just Passing Through? International Legal Obligations and Policies of Transit Countries in Combating Trafficking in Persons. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):11-27.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, and Nicholas Gafuik. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.
- Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.
- Pollock, Joycelyn M., and Valerie Hollier. 2010. T Visas: Prosecution Tool or Humanitarian Response? *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):127-146.
- Pope, James Gray. 2010. A Free Labor Approach to Human Trafficking. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1849-1875.
- Posner, Judd C., P. Kayastha, Dineh M. Davis, J. Limoges, Carolyn O'Donnell, and Kang Yue. 2009. Development of Leadership Self-Efficacy and Collective Efficacy: Adolescent Girls across Castes as Peer Educators in Nepal. *Global Public Health: An International Journal for Research, Policy and Practice* 4 (3):284-302.
- Potter, Tylee Lynn. 2008. Sex Trafficking: Explanations and Suggested Solutions. Thesis. Clemson University.
  - http://etd.lib.clemson.edu/documents/1239896453/Potter\_clemson\_0050M\_10083.pdf.
- Poulin, Richard. 2009. Abolitionists and Regulationists: The Battle around the Protocol on Trafficking in Persons Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. *Revue Tiers Monde* 50 (199):663-678.
- Presidential Determination with Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. 2010. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 31 (4):35-36.
- Pyshchulina, Olga. 2003. An Evaluation of Ukrainian Legislation to Counter and Criminalize Human Trafficking. *Demokratizatsiya* 11 (3):403-411.
- Quénivet, Noëlle. 2007. The Dissonance between the United Nations Zero-Tolerance Policy and the Criminalisation of Sexual Offences on the International Level. *International Criminal Law Review* 7 (4):657-676.
- Quirk, Joel. 2006. The Anti-Slavery Project: Linking the Historical and Contemporary. *Human Rights Quarterly* 28 (3):565-598.
- Quirk, Joel. 2007. Trafficked into Slavery. Journal of Human Rights 6 (2):181-207.
- Quirk, Joel. 2009. Review: New Approaches to Combating Modern Slavery. *Human Rights Quarterly* 31 (1):257-267.
- Raaflaub, Tim Riordan. 2007. *Human Trafficking*. Ottawa, Ontario: Parliamentary Information and Research Service.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Ratansi, Yasmin. 2007. Turning Outrage into Action to Address Trafficking for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in Canada. Ottawa, Ontario: Standing Committee on the Status of Women.

- Raymond, Janice G. 2002. The New UN Trafficking Protocol. *Women's Studies International Forum* 25 (5):491-502.
- Raymond, Janice G., Jean D'Cunha, and Siti Ruhaini Dzuhayatin. 2002. Comparative Study of Women Trafficked in the Migration Process: Patterns, Profiles and Health Consequences of Sexual Exploitation in Five Countries (Indonesia, the Philippines, Thailand, Venezuela & the United States). North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women
- Raymond, Janice G., and Donna. M. Hughes. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Women in the United States: International and Domestic Trends. North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Reid, Joan A. 2010. Doors Wide Shut: Barriers to the Successful Delivery of Victim Services for Domestically Trafficked Minors in a Southern U.S. Metropolitan Area. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1/2):147-166.
- Rekart, Michael L. 2005. Sex-Work Harm Reduction. Lancet 366 (9503):2123-2134.
- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, November, 2005.
- Report on Sex Trafficking Calls for Improved Legal Protections. 2001. Herizons 14 (4):9.
- Ribando, Clare. 2007. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Rice, Marnie E., Grant T. Harris, Carol Lang, and Catherine Cormier. 2006. Violent Sex Offenses: How Are They Best Measured from Official Records? *Law and Human Behavior* 30 (4):525-541.
- Richards, Kathy. 2004. The Trafficking of Migrant Workers: What are the Links Between Labour Trafficking and Corruption? *International Migration* 42 (5):147-168.
- Rieger, April. 2007. Missing the Mark: Why the Trafficking Victims Protection Act Fails to Protect Sex Trafficking Victims in the United States. *Harvard Journal of Law & Gender* 30 (1):231-256.
- Rijken, Conny. 2009. A Human Rights Based Approach to Trafficking in Human Beings. Security & Human Rights 20 (3):212-222.
- Rijken, Conny, and Linda van Krimpen. 2008. The Introduction of Quality Labels in the Prostitution Sector as a Means to Combat Trafficking in Human Beings. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):59-88.
- Ripperger, Sabine. 2008. Europe Reconsiders Prostitution as Sex Trafficking Booms: *Deutsche Well*. April 28. http://www.dw.de/dw/article/0,2144,3283530,00.html.
- Rittossa, Dalida. 2009. Trafficking of Minors in Croatia: Present Situation. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):137-164.
- Roberts, Richard. 2000. Review: Slaves in Colonial Africa. *The Journal of African History* 41 (2):306-308.
- Roces, Mina. 2009. Prostitution, Women's Movements and the Victim Narrative in the Philippines. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):270-280.
- Roehr, Bob. 2005. Charity Challenges US "Anti-Prostitution" Restriction. *BMJ: British Medical Journal* 331 (7514):420.
- Romesburg, Don. 2009. "Wouldn't a Boy Do?" Placing Early-Twentieth-Century Male Youth Sex Work into Histories of Sexuality. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):367-392.
- Rose, Loretta. 2001. Every Girl Counts: Development Justice and Gender. Monrovia, CA: World Vision.

- Ryf, Kara C. 2002. The First Modern Anti-Slavery Law: The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34 (1):45.
- Saat, Gusni. 2009. Human Trafficking from the Philippines to Malaysia. *South Asian Survey* 16 (1):137-148.
- Salt, John. 2000. Trafficking and Human Smuggling: A European Perspective. *International Migration* 38 (3):31-56.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2003. Confronting Globalization in Anti-Trafficking Strategies in Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):91.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali, and Barbara Burton. 2007. Strategising Prevention: A Critical Review of Local Initiatives to Prevent Female Sex Trafficking. *Development in Practice* 17 (1):51-64.
- Sariola, Salla. 2010. *Gender and Sexuality in India: Selling Sex in Chennai*. New York: Routledge.
- Saunders, Penelope. 2005. Traffic Violations: Determining the Meaning of Violence in Sexual Trafficking versus Sex Work. *Journal of Interpersonal Violence* 20 (3):343-360.
- Savona, Ernesto U., Andrea Di Nicola, and Silvia Decarli, eds. 2002. MON-EU-TRAF. A Pilot Study on Three European Union Key Immigration Points for Monitoring the Trafficking of Human Beings for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation across the European Union. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Schaeffer-Grabiel, Felicity. 2010. Sex Trafficking as the "New Slave Trade"? *Sexualities* 13 (2):153-160.
- Scharie Tavcer, D. 2006. The Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation: The Situation from the Republic of Moldova to Western Europe. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):135-147.
- Schatz, Joseph J. 2007. Elizabeth Mataka: UN Special Envoy for HIV/AIDS in Africa. *Lancet* 370 (9602):1821.
- Schöpp-Schilling, Hanna-Beate, and Cees Flinterman, eds. 2007. *The Circle of Empowerment: Twenty-Five Years of the UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women.* New York: The Feminist Press at CUNY.
- Schuckman, Emily E. 2006. Antitrafficking Policies in Asia and the Russian Far East: A Comparative Perspective. *Demokratizatsiya* 14 (1):85-102.
- Scott, Sara, and Zoe Harper. 2006. Meeting the Needs of Sexually Exploited Young People: The Challenge of Conducting Policy-Relevant Research. *Child Abuse Review* 15 (5):313-325.
- Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches*. Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.
- Seelhoff, Cheryl Lindsey. 2007. New York Governor Posed as Prostitution Foe. *Off Our Backs* 37 (4):9.
- Seelke, Clare Ribando. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Segrave, Marie. 2009. Order at the Border: The Repatriation of Victims of Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):251-260.
- Segrave, Marie, Sanja Milivojevic, and Sharon Pickering. 2009. Sex Trafficking: International Context and Response. Portland, OR: Willan.
- Seol, Dong-Hoon. 2004. International Sex Trafficking in Women in Korea: Its Causes, Consequences and Countermeasures. Asian Journal of Women's Studies (AJWS) 10 (2):7-47.

- Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centered" and "Woman-Centered" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. 2004. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.
- Shapkina, Nadezda. 2008. Operation Help: Counteracting Sex Trafficking of Women from Russia and Ukraine. Dissertation. Georgia State University.
- Sharma, Sarla. 2001. Issues in International Sexual Trafficking in Women. Asian Women 13:37-59.
- Shija, William F. 2010. The Abhorrence of Human Trafficking. Parliamentarian 91 (1):10-13.
- Shimizu, Celine Parreñas. 2010. Screening Sexual Slavery? Southeast Asian Gonzo Porn and US Anti-Trafficking Law. *Sexualities* 13 (2):161-170.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ashwin Dharmadhikari, George R. Seage Iii, and Anita Raj. 2008. Syphilis and Hepatitis B Co-Infection among HIV-Infected, Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls, Nepal. *Emerging Infectious Diseases* 14 (6):932-934.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, and Anita Raj. 2006. HIV Prevalence and Predictors Among Rescued Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls in Mumbai, India. JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes 43 (5):588-593.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michael R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. Experiences of Sex Trafficking Victims in Mumbai, India. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 97 (3):221-226.
- Simeunovic-Patic, Biljana, and Sanja Copic. 2010. Protection and Assistance to Victims of Human Trafficking in Serbia: Recent Developments. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):45-60.
- Simkhada, Padam. 2008. Life Histories and Survival Strategies Amongst Sexually Trafficked Girls in Nepal. *Children & Society* 22 (3):235-248.
- Sivaram, Sudda, C. S. Lakshmi, Vivian Go, A. K. Sri Krishnan, David D. Celentano, Suniti Solomon, and M. E. Bentley. 2004. Telling Stories: Narrative Scenarios to Assess Sexual Norms for an HIV Prevention Study in Chennai, India. In *Sexuality in the Time of AIDS: Contemporary Perspectives from Communities in India*, edited by Ravi K. Verma, Pertti J. Pelto, Stephen L. Schensun, and Archana Joshi. Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.
- Skilbrei, May-Len. 2010. Taking Trafficking to Court. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1):40-56.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A World Enslaved. Foreign Policy (165):62-67.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. International Review of Law, Computers & Technology 20 (1/2):229-232.
- Smolin, David M. 2000. Strategic Choices in the International Campaign against Child Labor. *Human Rights Quarterly* 22 (4):942-987.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.
- South African Law Reform Commission. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons*. Pretoria, South Africa: South African Law Reform Commission.
- Spadanuta, Laura. 2008. Cracking Down on Sex Trafficking. Security Management 52 (8):24-25.
- Spear, Denise L. 2004. Health Care Advocate. Human Trafficking: A Health Care Perspective. *AWHONN Lifelines* 8 (4):314-321.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labor Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.

- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labour Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Office.
- Stein, Lisa. 2003. Sex Trafficking. U.S. News & World Report 134 (22):10.
- Stephenson, Joan. 2010. The World in Medicine. *Journal of the American Medical Association* 304 (5):513.
- Stolz, Barbara Ann. 2007. Interpreting the U.S. Human Trafficking Debate Through the Lens of Symbolic Politics. *Law & Policy* 29 (3):311-338.
- Stop Traffick! 2007. New Internationalist (404):17-20.
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Sullivan, Barbara. 2003. Trafficking in Women. International Feminist Journal of Politics 5 (1):67.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. *Child Trafficking in Sierra Leone*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. Other Forms of Trafficking in Minors: Articulating Victim Profiles and Conceptualizing Interventions. Vienna, Austria: NEXUS Institute to Combat Human Trafficking.
- Tambe, Ashwini. 2005. The Elusive Ingénue: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of European Prostitution in Colonial Bombay. *Gender and Society* 19 (2):160-179.
- Tenaganita. 2008. *The Revolving Door: Modern Day Slavery Refugees: Stop Trafficking in Persons*. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Tenaganita.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Teti, Michelle, Mariana Chilton, Linda Lloyd, and Susan Rubinstein. 2006. Identifying the Links between Violence against Women and HIV/AIDS: Ecosocial and Human Rights Frameworks Offer Insight into US Prevention Policies. *Health and Human Rights* 9 (2):40-61.
- Pacific Regional Project on Combating Child Trafficking for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. 2006. *The Demand Side of Human Trafficking in Asia: Empirical Findings*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia.
- Thiemklin, Nicharee. 2007. Participatory Action Research among Thai Women and Girls Involved in Prostitution. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Doctoral Dissertations for UMass Amherst.

http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3275818.

- Thilagaraj, R. 2007. Strategies for the Prevention of Women and Child Trafficking in India. *Indian Journal of Criminology* 35/36 (1/2):18-35.
- Thompson, Lisa L. 2004. Soylent Green is People: Cannibalism of the World's Women and Children through Sexual Trafficking and Prostitution. *Social Work & Christianity* 31 (2):206-219.
- Thrupkaew, Noy. 2009. The Crusade against Sex Trafficking. The Nation 289 (10):11-20.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan W. 2006. Updating the Domestic and International Impact of the U.S. Victims of Trafficking Protection Act of 2000. Does Law Deter Crime? *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 38 (2):249-280.

- Tiyapan, Sirisak. 2000. Thailand's Experiences in Dealing with Human Trafficking. Paper read at the Annual Conference of the International Association of Prosecutors, London, England, September 2000.
- Tjurjukanova, Elena, Maja Rusakova, and Viktoria Sakina. 2003. Analysis of the Situation and Institutions in the Field of Commercial Sexual Exploitation of Children and Counter-CSEC Activities in Russia. St. Petersburg, Russia: The Centre for Social Research and Prevention.
- Todd, Linda Bales. 2009. The U.S. Takes on Trafficking. Christian Century 126 (16):25.
- Tougher Human Trafficking Measure Becomes Law. 2006. Contemporary Sexuality 40 (4):8.
- Thailand: Trafficking in Women and Children. 2003. *Women's International Network News* 29 (4):53-54.
- The Traffic Police. 2009. Economist 392 (8635):46.
- Trafficking in Persons Report Released by the Office to Monitor and Combat Trafficking in Persons June 3, 2005. 2005. *Trends in Organized Crime* 9 (1):55-100.
- Trafficking in Persons Report. 2006. Trends in Organized Crime 10 (1):5-15.
- Trafficking of Women is a Health Issue. 2006. Lancet, 1954.
- Tran, Jonathan. 2007. Sold into Slavery. Christian Century 124 (24):22-26.
- Trávnícková, Ivana. 2004. *Trafficking in Women: The Czech Republic Perspective*. Prague, Czech Republic: Institute of Criminology and Social Prevention.
- Trodd, Zoe. 2007. Peace Profile: Kevin Bales. Peace Review 19 (1):129-135.
- Truong, Thanh-Dam. 2003. Gender, Exploitative Migration, and the Sex Industry: A European Perspective. *Gender, Technology & Development* 7 (1):31-52.
- Twohey, Megan. 2000. Faith and Feminism Fight Sexual Slavery. National Journal 32 (21):1626.
- Tzvetkova, Marina. 2002. NGO Responses to Trafficking in Women. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):60-68.
- Uhl, Bärbel Heide. 2010. Lost in Implementation? Human Rights Rhetoric and Violations—A Critical Review of Current European Anti-Trafficking Policies. *Security & Human Rights* 21 (2):119-126.
- UNICEF. 2003. End Child Exploitation: Stop the Traffic! London: UNICEF.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Center. 2009. South Asia in Action: *Preventing and Responding to Child Trafficking: Analysis of Anti-Trafficking Initiatives in the Region*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF, Innocenti Research Center.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2007. *Child Trafficking in Europe: A Broad Vision to Put Children First: Summary Report.* Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- United Kingdom Home Office and Scottish Executive. 2006. *UK Action Plan on Tackling Human Trafficking*. London: Home Office and Scottish Executive.
- United Nations. 2004. Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution. New York: United Nations.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

- United Nations. 2007. Agreed Conclusions on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination and Violence against the Girl Child. New York: United Nations.
- United Nations Centre for International Crime Prevention. 2000. Assessing Transnational Organized Crime: Results of a Pilot Survey of 40 Selected Organized Criminal Groups in 16 countries. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (2):44.
- United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. 2000. *Trends in Organized Crime* 5 (4):11.

- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children, Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. New York: United Nations General Assembly.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Convention against Transnational Organized Crime; Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children; and Protocol against the Smuggling of Migrants by Land, Sea and Air. *International Legal Materials* 40 (2):335-394.
- United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights. 2002. *Recommended Principles and Guidelines on Human Rights and Human Trafficking*. New York: UNHCHR.
- United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime. 2009. *Combating Trafficking in Persons: A Handbook for Parliamentarians*. Vienna: United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime.
- United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime. 2009. *Model Law against Trafficking in Persons*. Vienna: United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime.
- United Nations Regional Crime and Justice Research Institute. 2002. *Trafficking, Slavery and Peacekeeping: The Need for a Comprehensive Training Program: A Conference Report.* United Nations Regional Crime and Justice Research Institute.
- United States Congressional-Executive Commission on China. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China: Hearing before the Congressional- Executive Commission on China*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 6, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division. 2004. *Anti-Trafficking News Bulletin*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division.
- United States Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division. 2006. *Report on Activities to Combat Human Trafficking Fiscal Years 2001-2005*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division.
- United States Department of Justice, Federal Bureau of Investigation. 2008. *Help for Victims of Trafficking in Persons and Forced Labor: Help is Available for All Victims of Crime*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, FBI.
- United States Department of State. 2010. *Trafficking in Persons Report*. 10<sup>th</sup> Edition. Washington, DC: United States Department of State.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2006. Human Trafficking: Better Data, Strategy, and Reporting Needed to Enhance U.S. Antitrafficking Efforts Abroad. Report to the Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary, and the Chairman, Committee on International Relations, House of Representatives. Washington, DC: US Government Accountability Office.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2008. *Human Trafficking Crimes*. New York: Novinka Books.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2007. Human Trafficking: Monitoring and Evaluation of International Projects are Limited, but Experts Suggest Improvements: Report to Congressional Requesters. Washington, DC: US Government Accountability Office.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking, Variation: United States. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.

- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2005. Combating Human Trafficking. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. Calling on the Government of Germany to Take Immediate Action to Combat Sex Trafficking in Connection with the 2006 FIFA World Cup; Assistance for Small and Medium Enterprises in Sub-Saharan African Countries Act of 2005; Global Online Freedom Act of 2006; Central Asia Democracy and Human Rights Promotion Act of 2006. Markup Before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights and International Operations. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China*. Washington. DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. Enhancing the Global Fight to End Human Trafficking. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. Modern Day Slavery. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Combating Modern Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- UnitedStates Government Printing Office. 2007. International Trafficking in Persons. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking*. Washington, DE: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. Protecting the Human Rights of Comfort Women. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2000. Victims of Trafficking and Violence Prevention Act. *Congressional Record* 146 (143). Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking: An Overview: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and Wellness of the Committee on Government Reform*. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. October 29, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2005. Combating Human Trafficking: Achieving Zero Tolerance: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, First Session. March 9, 2005. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. *Enhancing the Global Fight to End Human Trafficking: Briefing and Hearing before the Committee on International Relations*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. September 26, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Modern Day Slavery: Spotlight on the 2006 "Trafficking in Persons Report," Forced Labor, and Sex Trafficking at the World Cup: Briefing and Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. June 14, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.

- United States House of Representatives. 2007. *The 9/11 Reform Act Examining the Implementation of the Human Smuggling and Trafficking Center: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Management, Integration, and Oversight of the Committee on Homeland Security.* One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 8, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Combating Modern Slavery: Reauthorization of Anti-Trafficking Programs: Hearing before the Committee on the Judiciary, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 31, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. International Trafficking in Persons Taking Action to Eliminate Modern Day Slavery: Hearing before the Committee on Foreign Affairs, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 18, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2009. Crossing the Border Immigrants in Detention and Victims of Trafficking. Pt. I and II: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2010. *Human Trafficking Recent Trends: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security*. One Hundred Eleventh Congress, First Session. March 19, 2009. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate, Committee on the Judiciary. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking: Sending a Meaningful Message of Deterrence: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Crime, Corrections, and Victims' Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. July 25, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2004. Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery: Hearing before the Subcommittee on the Constitution, Civil Rights, and Property Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, Second Session. July 7, 2004. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2007. Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and the Law of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 26, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- Vaddiparti, Krishna, Jane Bogetto, Catina Callahan, Arbi B. Abdallah, Edward Spitznagel, and Linda Cottler. 2006. The Effects of Childhood Trauma on Sex Trading in Substance Using Women. *Archives of Sexual Behavior* 35 (4):451-459.
- van der Kleij, Aika. 2002. Provisions for Victims of Trafficking in Bonded Sexual Labour, i.e. Prostitution in 6 European Countries (Belgium, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, Spain and the United Kingdom). Amsterdam, Netherlands: Bonded Labour in Netherlands.
- van der Wolf, Willem-Jan, Claudia Tofan, the Global Law Association. 2010. *Trafficking in Human Beings, Global Human Rights Law Collection*. Holmes Beach, FL: Gaunt.
- van Hook, Mary P., Eglantina Gjermeni, and Edlira Haxhiymeri. 2006. Sexual Trafficking of Women: Tragic Proportions and Attempted Solutions in Albania. *International Social Work* 49 (1):29-40.

- Vejnovic, Dusko, and Velibor Lalic. 2005. Community Policing in a Changing World: A Case Study of Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Police Practice & Research* 6 (4):363-373.
- Verbeet, Dionne, and Asha D'Souza. 2001. Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa: Synthesis Report: Based on Studies of Benin, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Côte d'Ivoire, Gabon, Ghana, Mali, Nigeria and Togo. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC), International Labour Office (ILO).
- Vijeyarasa, Ramona. 2010. The State, the Family and Language of "Social Evils": Re-Stigmatising Victims of Trafficking in Vietnam. *Culture, Health & Sexuality: An International Journal for Research, Intervention and Care* 12 (5 supp 1):89-102.
- Villalba, "May-an" Maria Angela. 2000. Combating Racism against Migrant Workers. Women in Action 2000/1-2:22-31.
- Viuhko, Minna Jokinen Anniina. 2009. *Human Trafficking and Organised Crime: Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation and Organised Procuring in Finland*. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute for Crime Prevention and Control, affiliated with the United Nations (HEUNI).
- von Struensee, Vanessa. 2000. Globalized, Wired, Sex Trafficking in Women and Children. *Electronic Law*, http://www.murdoch.edu.au/elaw/issues/v7n2/struensee72nf.html.
- von Struensee, Vanessa. 2000. Sex Trafficking: A Plea for Action. European Law Journal 6 (4).
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2008. Sex Trafficking and the Re-Creation of Europe: Human Security, Prerogative Power, and Gendered Identities. *Conference Papers-Western Political Science Association*:1-25.
- Walsh, Brian W., and Andrew M. Grossman. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? No. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2006. Moral Crusade against Prostitution. Society 43 (3):33-38.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2007. The Social Construction of Sex Trafficking: Ideology and Institutionalization of a Moral Crusade. *Politics & Society* 35 (3):447-475.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2010. The Movement to Criminalize Sex Work in the United States. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):61-84.
- Welch, Claude E. Jr. 2009. Defining Contemporary Forms of Slavery: Updating a Venerable NGO. *Human Rights Quarterly* 31 (1):70-128.
- Wennerholm, Carolina Johansson. 2002. Crossing Borders and Building Bridges: The Baltic Region Networking Project. *Gender and Development* 10 (1):10-19.
- Werner, Daniel, and Kathleen Kim. 2008. *Civil Litigation on Behalf of Victims of Human Trafficking*. Montgomery, AL: Immigrant Justice Project, a Project of the Southern Poverty Law Center.
- Weyembergh, Anne, and Veronica Santamaria. 2009. The Evaluation of European Criminal Law: the Example of the Framework Decision on Combatting Trafficking in Human Beings. Brussels, Belgium: Editions del l'Université de Bruxelles, IEEE, Institut d'études EuropéenesWheaton, Elizabeth M., Edward J. Schauer, and Thomas V. Galli. 2010. Economics of Human Trafficking. International Migration 48 (4):114-141.
- Whitehead, John W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Real Immigration Problem. *World Observer* April 10, 2006.
- Wijers, Marjan, and Marieke van Doorninck. 2002. Only Rights Can Stop Wrongs: A Critical Assessment of Anti-Trafficking Strategies. Paper presented at EU/IOM STOP European Conference on Preventing and Combating Trafficking in Human Beings–Global Challenge for the 21st Century, Brussels, Belgium, September 2002.

- Wilhelm, Ian. 2005. AIDS Organization Sues Over U.S. Prostitution Policy. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 17 (22):34.
- Williams, Suzanne, and Rachel Masika. 2002. Editorial. Gender and Development 10 (1):2-9.
- Williamson, Celia, and Lynda M. Baker. 2008. Helping Victims of Prostitution and Trafficking: It Takes a Community. *Groupwork* 18 (3): 10-29.
- Wilson, Deborah G., William F. Walsh, and Sherilyn Kleuber. 2006. Trafficking in Human Beings: Training and Services among US Law Enforcement Agencies. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):149-160.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2007. *Human Trafficking in Ohio: Markets, Responses and Consideration*. Santa Monica, CA: RAND.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2008. Human Trafficking in the Heartland: Variation in Law Enforcement Awareness and Response. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):296-313.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.
- Wolff, Tobias Barrington, 2002. The Thirteenth Amendment and Slavery in the Global Economy. *Columbia Law Review* 102 (4):973-1050.
- Woodiwiss, Mike, Martin Elvins, James Sheptycki, Adam Edwards, and Peter Gill. 2003. *Transnational Organized Crime: Perspectives on Global Security*. New York: Routledge.
- Woodward, Susan. 2004. Enhancing Cooperation against Transborder Crime in Southeast Europe: Is there an Emerging Epistemic Community? *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 4 (2):223-240.
- Woolman, Stu, and Michael Bishop. 2006. State as Pimp: Sexual Slavery in South Africa. *Development Southern Africa* 23 (3):385-400.
- Worswick, Dawn E. 2010. Free at Last. Self-published.
- Wright, Jennifer. 2000. Worldwide Tragedy: U.S. Not Immune to Sexual Slavery. *National NOW Times* 32 (3):8.
- Wylie, Gillian, and Penny McRedmond. 2010. *Human Trafficking in Europe: Character, Causes and Consequences*. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Xiao, Yan, Sibylle Kristensen, Jiangping Sun, Lin Lu, and Sten H. Vermund. 2007. Expansion of HIV/AIDS in China: Lessons from Yunnan Province. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (3):665-675.
- Yakushko, Oksana. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Review for Mental Health Professionals. International Journal for the Advancement of Counselling 31 (3):158-167.
- Yen, Iris. 2008. Of Vice and Men: A New Approach to Eradication Sex Trafficking by Reducing Male Demand through Educational Programs and Abolitionist Legislation. *Journal of Criminal Law & Criminology* 98 (2):653-686.
- Yi Lui, Mary Ting. 2009. Saving Young Girls from Chinatown: White Slavery and Woman Suffrage, 1910-1920. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):393-417.
- Yujiang, Jia, Sun Jiangping, Fan Lu, Song Duan, Tian Shuming, Yang Yuecheng, Jia Manhong, Lu Lin, Sun Xinhua, Zhang Sanguo, Kulczycki Andrzej, and H. Vermund Sten. 2008.
   Estimates of HIV Prevalence in a Highly Endemic Area of China: Dehong Prefecture, Yunnan Province. *International Journal of Epidemiology* 37 (6):1287.
- Yuwono, Sutedjo. 2004. *Elimination of Trafficking in Persons in Indonesia, Year 2003-2004.* Jakarta, Indonesia: Coordinating Ministry for People's Welfare.
- Zheng, Tiantian. 2010. Sex Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice. New York: Routledge.

- Zhu, Lijiang. 2008. Chinese Practice in Public International Law: 2006 (III). *Chinese Journal of International Law* 7 (1):197-225.
- Zimmerman, Cathy, Siân Oram, Rosilyne Borland, and Charlotte Watts. 2009. Meeting the Health Needs of Trafficked Persons. *BMJ: British Medical Journal*, 642-643.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2005. Situating the Ninety-Nine: A Critique of the Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Journal of Religion & Abuse* 7 (3):37-56.

#### **Reintegration/Rehabilitation/Rescue**

- Allman, Dan. 2009. Review of Sex at the Margins: Migration, Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. Sexualities 12 (5):662-663.
- Amar, Paul. 2009. Operation Princess in Rio de Janeiro: Policing "Sex Trafficking," Strengthening Worker Citizenship, and the Urban Geopolitics of Security in Brazil. Security Dialogue 40 (4-5):513-541.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Bales, Kevin. 2007. *Ending Slavery: How We Free Today's Slaves*. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Key Issues in the Resettlement of Formerly Trafficked Persons in the United States. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1581-1608.
- Campbell, Letitia. 2010. Selling Our Children. Sojourners Magazine 39 (8):22-26.
- Chaudhary, Simmi. 2002. Trafficking of Children for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. *Kar va Tawsi'ah* 8 (1-2):90-113.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2003. *Borderline Slavery: Child Trafficking in Togo*. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Cole, Jeffrey. 2006. Reducing the Damage: Dilemmas of Anti-Trafficking Efforts among Nigerian Prostitutes in Palermo. *Anthropologica* 48 (2):217-228.
- Crawford, Mary, and Michelle R. Kaufman. 2008. Sex Trafficking in Nepal: Survivor Characteristics and Long-Term Outcomes. *Violence Against Women* 14 (8):905-916.
- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- Dharmadhikari, Ashwin S., Jhumka Gupta, Michele R. Decker, Anita Raj, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Tuberculosis and HIV: A Global Menace Exacerbated via Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Infectious Diseases* 13 (5):543-546.
- Ditmore, Melissa. 2007. "I Never Want to be Rescued Again." New Internationalist (404):15-16.
- Farley, Melissa. 2007. *Prostitution and Trafficking in Nevada: Making the Connections*. San Francisco, CA: Prostitution Research & Education.
- Flores, Theresa L., and PeggySue Wells. 2010. *The Slave across the Street: The True Story of How an American Teen Survived the World of Human Trafficking*. Boise, ID: Ampelon.
- Gallagher, Anne, and Elaine Pearson. 2010. The High Cost of Freedom: A Legal and Policy Analysis of Shelter Detention for Victims of Trafficking. *Human Rights Quarterly* 32 (1):73-114.
- Grant, David, and Beth Grant. 2007. *Beyond the Soiled Curtain: Project Rescue's Fight for the Victims of the Sex-Slave Industry*. Springfield, MO: Onward Books.
- Harrington, Carol. 2005. The Politics of Rescue: Peacekeeping and Anti-Trafficking Programmes in Bosnia-Herzegovina and Kosovo. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 7 (2):175-206.

- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Jayagupta, Ratchada. 2009. The Thai Government's Repatriation and Reintegration Programmes: Responding to Trafficked Female Commercial Sex Workers from the Greater Mekong Subregion. *International Migration* 47 (2):227-253.
- Jayasree, A. K. 2004. Searching for Justice for Body and Self in a Coercive Environment: Sex Work in Kerala, India. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):58-67.
- Koser, Khalid. 2001. The Return and Reintegration of Rejected Asylum Seekers and Irregular Migrants: An Analysis of Government Assisted Return Rrogrammes in Selected European Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Lepiten, Magdalena, Flora Generalao, and Phoebe Zoe Sanchez. 2002. *Children's Involvement in the Production, Sale and Trafficking of Drugs in Cebu City: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labor Organization. International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor.
- Maceda, Catherine. 2001. Prevention, Protection, Prosecution and Rehabilitation: Advancing the Status of Women Trafficking Victims and Survivors—The Phillipine Experience. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Mam, Somaly, and Ruth Marshall. 2008. *The Road of Lost Innocence*. New York: Spiegel & Grau.
- McDonald, William F. 2009. Immigration, Crime and Justice. Bingley, UK: JAI Press.
- Misra, Geetanjali, Ajay Mahal, and Rima Shah. 2000. Protecting the Rights of Sex Workers: The Indian Experience. *Health and Human Rights* 5 (1):88-115.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2010. Carceral Protectionism and Multi-Professional Anti-Trafficking Human Rights Work in the Netherlands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (3/4):381-400.
- Nencel, Lorraine. 2010. Sex at the Margins: Migration, Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry by Laura María Agustín. *American Ethnologist* 37 (3):601-602.
- Nikolic-Ristanovic, Vesna. 2010. Supporting Victims of Trafficking: Towards Reconciling the Security of Victims and States. *Security & Human Rights* 21 (3):189-202.
- Norma, Caroline 2009. Review of Children in the Global Sex Trade and Sex at the Margins: Migration Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):321-323.
- Norway Outlaws the Buying of Sex. 2009. Contemporary Sexuality 43 (2):8.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32.
- Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings. 2007. Research Study on Trafficking in Human Beings. Baltimore, MD: Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings.
- Pearce, Q. L. 2007. *Given Kachepa: Advocate for Human Trafficking Victims*. Detroit, MI: KidHaven Press.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, and Nicholas Gafuik. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.

- Po, Yim. 2000. CCPCR Addressing the Sexual Exploitation of Girls in Combodia. *Child Workers in Asia* 16 (2).
- Richardson, Diane, Meena Poudel, and Nina Laurie. 2009. Sexual Trafficking in Nepal: Constructing Citizenship and Livelihoods. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 16 (3):259-278.

Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches*. Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.

- Segrave, Marie, Sanja Milivojevic, and Sharon Pickering. 2009. Sex Trafficking: International Context and Response. Portland, OR: Willan.
- Seshu, Meena, and Nandinee Bandhopadhyay. 2009. How the Development Industry Imagines Sex Work. *Development* 52:13-17.
- Shigekane, Rachel. 2007. Rehabilitation and Community Integration of Trafficking Survivors in the United States. *Human Rights Quarterly* 29 (1):112-136.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, and Anita Raj. 2006. HIV Prevalence and Predictors Among Rescued Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls in Mumbai, India. JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes 43 (5):588-593.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michael R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. Experiences of Sex Trafficking Victims in Mumbai, India. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 97 (3):221-226.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.
- Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour. 2005. *Human Trafficking and Forced Labor Exploitation: Guidance for Legislation and Law Enforcement*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Stotts, Edward L. Jr., and Luellen Ramey. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Call for Counselor Awareness and Action. *Journal of Humanistic Counseling, Education & Development* 48 (1):36-47.
- Tsutsumi, Atsuro, Takashi Izutsu, Amod K. Poudyal, Seika Kato, and Eiji Marui. 2008. Mental Health of Female Survivors of Human Trafficking in Nepal. *Social Science & Medicine* 66 (8):1841-1847.
- Ugarte, Marisa B., Laura Zarate, and Melissa Farley. 2004. Prostitution and Trafficking of Women and Children from Mexico to the United States. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):147-165.
- United Nations. 2004. Elimination of Violence against Women: Draft Resolution. New York: United Nations.

http://daccess-ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=E/CN.4/2004/L.63&Lang=A.

van der Kleij, Aika. 2002. Provisions for Victims of Trafficking in Bonded Sexual Labour, i.e. Prostitution in 6 European Countries (Belgium, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, Spain and the United Kingdom). Amsterdam, Netherlands: Bonded Labour in Netherlands.

- Vijeyarasa, Ramona. 2010. The State, the Family and Language of "Social Evils": Restigmatising Victims of Trafficking in Vietnam. *Culture, Health & Sexuality: An International Journal for Research, Intervention and Care* 12 (5 supp 1):89-102.
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).

Wadley, Jonathan D. 2007. Making Europe by Making Victims: The Constitutive Effects of the Ongoing Sex Trafficking Debate. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, Chicago, IL, March 2007.

Worswick, Dawn E. 2010. Free at Last. Self-published.

Yi Lui, Mary Ting. 2009. Saving Young Girls from Chinatown: White Slavery and Woman Suffrage, 1910-1920. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):393-417.

## **Modern Slavery**

- Abadeer, Adel S. 2008. The Entrapment of the Poor into Involuntary Labor: Understanding the Worldwide Practice of Modern-Day Slavery. Lewiston, NY: Edwin Mellen.
- Abati, Reuben, Paul Ukpabio, and Josephine Ukpabio. 2004. *Trapped: A Compendium of Issues* on Illegal Migration and Human Trafficking. Lagos, Nigeria: Society for Enlightenment of Youths on Dangers Abroad.
- Allain, Jean. 2009. On the Curious Disappearance of Human Servitude from General International Law. *Journal of the History of International Law* 11 (2):303-332.
- Allen, Richard B. 2002. Review: Enslavement and Ethnic Identity. *The Journal of African History* 43 (2):326-327.
- Argibay, Carmen M. 2003. Sexual Slavery and the "Comfort Women" of World War II. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 21 (2):375.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.
- Arroyo, Jennifer. 2010. Entangling Representations. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):246-254.
- Arsovska, Jana. 2006. Understanding a "Culture of Violence and Crime": The Kanun of Lek Dukagjini and the Rise of the Albanian Sexual-Slavery Rackets. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):161-184.
- Austen, Ralph A. 2007. Review: Broad Perspectives on Slavery and the Slave Trade. *The Journal of African History* 48 (1):149-150.
- Bacharach, Amy J. 2009. Never Again. Again. PsycCRITIQUES 54 (5).
- Baepler, Paul. 2003. White Slaves, African Masters. Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science 588:90-111.
- Bales, Kevin. 2000. Expendable People: Slavery in the Age of Globalization. *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):461-485.
- Bales, Kevin. 2004. *Disposable People: New Slavery in the Global Economy* Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2005. Understanding Global Slavery. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2007. *Ending Slavery: How We Free Today's Slaves*. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. *The Slave Next Door: Human Trafficking and Slavery in America Today*. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. Winning the Fight. Harvard International Review 31 (1):14-17.
- Bales, Kevin, and Rebecca Cornell. 2008. *Slavery Today (Groundwork Guides)*. Toronto, Ontario: Groundwork Books.
- Bales, Kevin, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. *To Plead Our Own Cause: Personal Stories by Today's Slaves*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Barrows, Jeffrey, and Reginald Finger. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Healthcare Professional. *Southern Medical Journal* 101 (5):521-524.
- Batstone, David B. 2009. *Not for Sale: The Return of the Global Slave Trade and How We Can Fight It*. New York: HarperCollins.

Bernat, Frances P. 2010. Editorial: Human Sex Trafficking. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):1.

Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.

Bickerstaff, Linda. 2010. Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Rosen.

- Blagbrough, Jonathan. 2008. Child Domestic Labour: A Modern Form of Slavery. *Children & Society* 22 (3):179-190.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Bokhari, Farrah. 2008. Falling Through the Gaps: Safeguarding Children Trafficked into the UK. *Children & Society* 22 (3):201-211.
- Brandwein, Pamela. 2000. Slavery as an Interpretive Issue in the Reconstruction Congresses. *Law & Society Review* 34 (2):315-366.
- Brannon, Robert. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? Yes. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Brydon, Lynne. 2001. Slavery and Labour in West Africa. *Review of African Political Economy* 28 (87):137-140.
- Bullard, Alice. 2002. Mauritanian Activists' Struggle against Slavery. *Middle East Report* (223):14-17.
- Bush, M. L. 2000. Servitude in Modern Times. Cambridge: Polity Press.
- California Alliance to Combat Trafficking and Slavery Task Force. 2007. *Human Trafficking in California: Final Report*. Sacramento, CA: California Attorney General's Office, Crime and Violence Prevention Center.
- Camastra, Emily. 2008. Hazardous Child Labor as a Crime against Humanity: An Investigation into the Potential Role of the International Criminal Court in Prosecuting Hazardous Child Labor as Slavery. *Georgetown Journal on Poverty Law & Policy* 15 (2):335-357.
- Chapkis, Wendy. 2003. Trafficking, Migration, and the Law: Protecting Innocents, Punishing Immigrants. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):923-937.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2008. Muckraking and Stories Untold: Ethnography Meets Journalism on Trafficked Women and the U.S. Military. *Sexuality Research & Social Policy: Journal of NSRC* 5 (4):6-18.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. *Journal of World History* 21 (2):363-368.
- Chinkin, Christine M. 2001. Women's International Tribunal on Japanese Military Sexual Slavery. *The American Journal of International Law* 95 (2):335-341.
- Chuang, Janie A. 2010. Rescuing Trafficking from Ideological Capture: Prostitution Reform and Anti-Trafficking Law and Policy. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1655-1728.
- Clarren, Rebecca. 2007. The Invisible Ones: The Shadow World of Sex and Labor Trafficking in the United States...and the Startling Inadequacy of the Federal Response. *Ms*. 17 (3):40-45.
- Cohen, Aaron, and Christine Buckley. 2009. *Slave Hunter: One Man's Global Quest to Free Victims of Human Trafficking*. New York: Simon Spotlight Entertainment.

- Cohen, Jonathan. 2003. *Borderline Slavery: Child Trafficking in Togo*. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika, and Ambika Satkunanathan. 2006. Anti-Child Trafficking Legislation in Asia: A Six-Country Review (Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Thailand & Indonesia). Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Cordell, Dennis D. 2007. Review: The Slave Trade across the Sahara. *The Journal of African History* 48 (3):490-491.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.
- Cutts, Kyle. 2007. A Modicum of Recovery: How Child Sex Tourism Constitutes Slavery under the Alien Tort Claims Act. *Case Western Reserve Law Review* 58 (1):277-310.
- Davidson, Julia O'Connell. 2010. New Slavery, Old Binaries: Human Trafficking and the Borders of "Freedom." *Global Networks* 10 (2):244-261.
- Day, Sophie. 2009. Renewing the War on Prostitution: The Spectres of "Trafficking" and "Slavery." *Anthropology Today* 25 (3):1-3.
- Day, Sophie. 2010. The Re-Emergence of "Trafficking": Sex Work between Slavery and Freedom. *Journal of the Royal Anthropological Institute* 16 (4):816-834.
- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India-Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- Dekic, Slobodanka. 2003. Sex, Slavery and Politics: Representations of Trafficked Women in the Serbian Media. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):192-196.
- Dimitrova, Dessi and Andrew Rachlin, eds. 2007. *Marshaling Every Resource: State and Local Responses to Human Trafficking*. Princeton, NJ: Policy Research Institute for the Region, Princeton University.
- Ditmore, Melissa Hope. 2009. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. *Women's Review of Books* 26 (5):23-24.
- Doezema, Jo. 2000. Loose Women or Lost Women? The Re-Emergence of the Myth of White Slavery in Contemporary Discourses of Trafficking in Women. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):23-50.
- Doezema, Jo. 2002. Who Gets to Choose? Coercion, Consent, and the UN Trafficking Protocol. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):20-27.
- Doezema, Jo. 2010. Sex Slaves and Discourse Masters: The Construction of Trafficking. London: Zed Books.
- Dougherty, Keith L. and Jac C. Heckelman. 2008. Voting on Slavery at the Constitutional Convention. *Public Choice* 136 (3/4):293-313.
- Drew, Sandhya. 2002. Human Trafficking: A Modern Form of Slavery? *European Human Rights Law Review* 4:481-492.
- du Plessis, Max. 2003. Historical Injustice and International Law: An Exploratory Discussion of Reparation for Slavery. *Human Rights Quarterly* 25 (3):624-659.
- Ebbe, Obi. 2006. Domestic and International Trafficking in Human Beings: Sex and Body Part Trades. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Eltis, David. 2000. *The Rise of African Slavery in the Americas*. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.
- Evans, Martin. 2007. Contemporary Slavery in the UK: Overview and Key Issues. *Probation Journal* 54 (3):279-280.

- Fahy, Stephanie, Amy Farrell, and Jack McDevitt. 2006. Human Trafficking: Media Recognition of a Historic Problem. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Farrell, Graham, Friedrich Schneider, William Reno, et al. 2000. Shadow Economies: Promoting Prosperity or Undermining Stability? *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):387-695.
- Fletcher, Ian Christopher. 2006. Opposition by Journalism? The Socialist and Suffragist Press and the Passage of the Criminal Law Amendment Act of 1912. *Parliamentary History* 25 (1):88-114.
- Flowers, R. Barri. 2001. The Sex Trade Industry's Worldwide Exploitation of Children. *Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science* 575:147-157.
- Franklin, V. P. 2000. From Slavery to Freedom: The Journey from Our Known Past to Our Unknown Future. *The Journal of Negro History* 85 (1/2):6-12.
- Frías, Maria. 2002. Review: The Erotics of Slavery. Callaloo 25 (2):679-685.
- Gabhan, Síle Nic. 2006. Human Trafficking: A Twenty-First Century Slavery. *The Furrow* 57 (10):528-537.
- Gallant, Sigrid Nicole. 2001. Perspectives on the Motives for the Migration of African-Americans to and from Ontario, Canada: From the Abolition of Slavery in Canada to the Abolition of Slavery in the United States. *The Journal of Negro History* 86 (3):391-408.
- Gaon, Igor Davor, and Nancy Forbord. 2005. For Sale: Women and Children: Trafficking and Forced Prostitution in Southeast Europe. Victoria, British Columbia: Trafford.
- Garland, Libby. 2008. Not-Quite-Closed Gates: Jewish Alien Smuggling in the Post-Quota Years. *American Jewish History* 94 (3):197-224.
- Garza, Vanessa. 2007. Modern-Day Slavery: Human Trafficking. On the Edge 13 (2):4.
- Getz, Trevor. 2005. Review: Slavery in Ghana. The Journal of African History 46 (3):519-520.
- Goldhaber, Michael D. 2003. How the U.S. Is Fighting Sex Trafficking Abroad. *American Lawyer* 25 (9):42.
- Goodman, Lenn E. 2010. Some Moral Minima. Good Society Journal 19 (1):87-94.
- Grant, David, and Beth Grant. 2007. *Beyond the Soiled Curtain: Project Rescue's Fight for the Victims of the Sex-Slave Industry*. Springfield, MO: Onward Books.
- Gresens, Marilu E. 2010. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern Day Slavery. *Human Rights Quarterly* 32 (2):457-464.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Gupta, Rahila. 2009. Unsafe Havens. New Humanist 124 (1):10-12.
- Guterl, Matthew Pratt. 2003. After Slavery: Asian Labor, the American South, and the Age of Emancipation. *Journal of World History* 14 (2):209-241.
- Harries, Patrick. 2006. Review: Switzerland and the Slave Trade. *The Journal of African History* 47 (3):499-501.
- Harvard Law Review Association. 2005. Developments in the Law: Jobs and Borders. *Harvard Law Review* 118 (7):2171-2290.
- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.

- Hepburn, Stephanie, and Rita Simon. 2010. Hidden in Plain Sight: Human Trafficking in the United States. *Gender Issues* 27 (1/2):1-26.
- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.
- Herzog, Sergio. 2008. The Lenient Social and Legal Response to Trafficking in Women: An Empirical Analysis of Public Perceptions in Israel. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):314-333.
- Hogan, Kathleen K. 2008. Slavery in the 21st Century and in New York: What Has State's Legislature Done? *Albany Law Review*, 647-672.
- Hopkins, Benjamin D. 2008. Race, Sex and Slavery: "Forced Labour" in Central Asia and Afghanistan in the Early 19th Century. *Modern Asian Studies* 42 (4):629-671.
- Hoque, Sajjadul N.M. 2010. Female Child Trafficking from Bangladesh: A New Form of Slavery. *Canadian Social Science* 6 (1):45-58.
- Horowitz, Michael J. 2005. Right Abolitionism. American Spectator 38 (10):14-17.
- Hughes, Donna M. 2005. The Demand for Victims of Sex Trafficking. Kingston, RI: Women's Studies Program, University of Rhode Island.

http://www.uri.edu/artsci/wms/hughes/demand\_for\_victims.pdf.

- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- Hyland, Kelly E. 2001. Protecting Human Victims of Trafficking: An American Framework. Berkeley Women's Law Journal 16:29.
- International Labour Organization. 2001. Forced Labor, Human Trafficking, Slavery Haunt Us Still. *World of Work* 39: 4-6.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2002. *Women Trafficking and Prostitution in Pakistan and Afghanistan*. Lahore, Pakistan: Dua.
- JBHE Foundation. 2000. Six White Congressmen Endorse Reparations for Slavery. *The Journal* of Blacks in Higher Education (27):20-21.
- Johansen, Pamela Stowers. 2006. Human Trafficking, Illegal Immigrants and HIV/AIDS: Personal Rights, Public Protection. *Californian Journal of Health Promotion* 4 (3):34-41.
- Kapstein, Ethan B. 2006. The New Global Slave Trade. Foreign Affairs 85 (6):103-115.
- Kara, Siddharth. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. New York: Columbia University Press.
- Keire, Mara L. 2001. The Vice Trust: A Reinterpretation of the White Slavery Scare in the United States, 1907-1917. *Journal of Social History* 35 (1):5-41.
- Klein, Martin A. 2001. The Slave Trade and Decentralized Societies. *The Journal of African History* 42 (1):49-65.
- Klein, Martin A. 2003. Review: The Study of Slavery in the History of Muslim Africa. *The Journal of African History* 44 (2):346-347.
- Klein, Martin A. 2005. Review: A Comparative Approach to the End of Slavery in West Africa. *The Journal of African History* 46 (2):351-352.
- Klein, Martin A. 2008. Review: Transformations in Slavery in the Great Lakes Region. *The Journal of African History* 49 (1):146-147.
- Kohn, Margaret, and Daniel I. O'Neill. 2006. A Tale of Two Indias: Burke and Mill on Empire and Slavery in the West Indies and America. *Political Theory* 34 (2):192-228.
- Konrad, Helga. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings—The Ugly Face of Europe. *Helsinki* Monitor 13 (3):260-271.

- Kotrla, Kimberly. 2010. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Social Work* 55 (2):181-187.
- Kraay, Hendrik. 2004. Review: Transatlantic Ties: Recent Works on the Slave Trade, Slavery, and Abolition. *Latin American Research Review* 39 (2):178-195.
- Lagon, Mark P. 2008. Trafficking and Human Dignity. Policy Review (152):51-61.

Lagon, Mark P. 2009. The Anti-Slavery Crusade. Harvard International Review Oct. 26, 2009.

Lankford, Ronald D. 2010. Slavery Today. Detroit: Greenhaven.

- Law, Robin. 2008. Review: The Slow Suppression of the Slave Trade in Southeastern Nigeria. *The Journal of African History* 49 (1):144-146.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.
- Leppänen, Katarina. 2007. Movement of Women: Trafficking in the Interwar Era. *Women's Studies International Forum* 30 (6):523-533.
- Leuchtag, Alice. 2003. Human Rights, Sex Trafficking and Prostitution. *Humanist* 63 (1):10.
- Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2010. The Slave Next Door: Human Trafficking and Slavery in America Today. *Contemporary Sociology: A Journal of Reviews* 39 (3):277-279.
- Lobasz, Jennifer K. 2009. Beyond Border Security: Feminist Approaches to Human Trafficking. Security Studies 18 (2):319-344.
- Logan, T. K., Robert Walker, and Gretchen Hunt. 2009. Understanding Human Trafficking in the United States. *Trauma, Violence & Abuse* 10 (1):3-30.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2002. Trafficking in Women and Children as a Security Challenge in Southeast Europe. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 2 (2):53.
- Lusk, M., and F. Lucas. 2009. The Challenge of Human Trafficking and Contemporary Slavery. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 23 (1):49-57.
- Lydon, Ghislaine. 2005. Slavery, Exchange and Islamic Law: A Glimpse from the Archives of Mali and Mauritania. *African Economic History* (33):117-148.
- Maier, Katrin. 2006. Inquiry. Journal of Children & Poverty 12 (2):175-185.
- Manzo, Kate. 2005. Modern Slavery, Global Capitalism and Deproletarianisation in West Africa. *Review of African Political Economy* 32 (106):521-534.
- Mark, David. 2000. House Passes Conference Report On Sex Trafficking, Compensation For Victims of Terrorism. *CQ Weekly* 58 (39):2348.
- Martin, Michael T. 2010. Documenting Modern-Day Slavery in the Dominican Republic: An Interview with Amy Serrano. *Camera Obscura* 24 (74):160-171.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.

Meier, Eileen. 2000. Legislative and Policy Update. Legislative Efforts to Combat Sexual Trafficking and Slavery of Women and Children. *Pediatric Nursing* 26 (2):216-217.

Miers, Suzanne. 2000. Contemporary Forms of Slavery. *Canadian Journal of African Studies / Revue Canadienne des Études Africaines* 34 (3):714-747.

- Miers, Suzanne. 2003. *Slavery in the Twentieth Century: The Evolution of a Global Problem.* Walnut Creek, CA: Alta Mira.
- Miller, John R. 2008. Call It Slavery. The Wilson Quarterly (1976-) 32 (3):52-56.
- Min, Pyong Gap. 2003. Korean "Comfort Women": The Intersection of Colonial Power, Gender, and Class. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):938-957.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18.

- Munro, Vanessa E. 2008. Of Rights and Rhetoric: Discourses of Degradation and Exploitation in the Context of Sex Trafficking. *Journal of Law and Society* 35 (2):240-264.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2009. What's in a Name?: Conflations and Contradictions in Contemporary U.S. Discourses of Human Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):281-287.
- New Film to Portray Sex Trafficking Issue. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (3):16.
- Noguchi, Yoshie. 2002. ILO Convention No. 182 on the Worst Forms of Child Labour and the Convention on the Rights of the Child. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 10 (4):355-369.
- O'Brien, Colleen C. 2003. Race-ing Toward Civilization: Sexual Slavery and Nativism in the Novels of Pauline Elizabeth Hopkins and Alice Wellington Rollins. *Legacy* 20 (1/2):118-133.
- O'Hear, Ann. 2002. Review: Models and Outcomes of the Decline of Slavery. *The Journal of African History* 43 (1):166-167.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Paris, Catherine. 2007. Modern Day Slavery: Human Trafficking Revealed. Ocala, FL: Claddagh.
- Parrot, Andrea, and Nina Cummings. 2008. Sexual Enslavement of Girls and Women Worldwide. Westport, CT: Praeger.
- Patten, Wendy. 2004. U.S.: Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery. Human Rights Watch Testimony before the U.S. Senate Judiciary Committee. Human Rights Watch. http://www.hrw.org/news/2004/07/06/us-efforts-combat-human-trafficking-and-slavery.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, and Nicholas Gafuik. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.
- Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.
- Pope, James Gray. 2010. A Free Labor Approach to Human Trafficking. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1849-1875.
- Pratt, Timothy. 2001. Sex Slavery Racket a Growing Concern in Latin America. *The Christian Science Monitor*, 11 January 2001.
- Profits in Misery and Exploitation. 2004. *Africa Research Bulletin. Political, Social & Cultural Series* 41 (4):15739.
- Pyshchulina, Olga. 2003. An Evaluation of Ukrainian Legislation to Counter and Criminalize Human Trafficking. *Demokratizatsiya* 11 (3):403-411.
- Quénivet, Noëlle. 2007. The Dissonance between the United Nations Zero-Tolerance Policy and the Criminalisation of Sexual Offences on the International Level. *International Criminal Law Review* 7 (4):657-676.
- Quirk, Joel. 2006. The Anti-Slavery Project: Linking the Historical and Contemporary. *Human Rights Quarterly* 28 (3):565-598.
- Quirk, Joel. 2007. Trafficked into Slavery. Journal of Human Rights 6 (2):181-207.
- Quirk, Joel. 2009. Review: New Approaches to Combating Modern Slavery. *Human Rights Quarterly* 31 (1):257-267.
- Ralston, Meredith. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. *H-Net Reviews in the Humanities & Social Sciences*:1-2.

- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, November 2005.
- Resnik, Judith. 2006. Law's Migration: American Exceptionalism, Silent Dialogues, and Federalism's Multiple Ports of Entry. *The Yale Law Journal* 115 (7):1564-1670.
- Richard, Amy O'Neill. 2000. International Trafficking in Women to the United States: A Contemporary Manifestation of Slavery and Organized Crime. Washington, DC: Center for the Study of Intelligence, DCI Exceptional Intelligence Analyst Program.
- Roberts, Richard. 2000. Review: Slaves in Colonial Africa. *The Journal of African History* 41 (2):306-308.
- Ryf, Kara C. 2002. The First Modern Anti-Slavery Law: The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34 (1):45.
- Saunders, Penelope. 2005. Traffic Violations: Determining the Meaning of Violence in Sexual Trafficking versus Sex Work. *Journal of Interpersonal Violence* 20 (3):343-360.
- Sayeed, Almas. 2006. Making Political Hay of Sex and Slavery: Kansas Conservatism, Feminism and the Global Regulation of Sexual Moralities. *Feminist Review* (83):119-131.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2006. Child Trafficking: International Instruments to Protect the Most Vulnerable Victims. *Family Court Review* 44 (3):429-447.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Schaeffer-Grabiel, Felicity. 2010. Sex Trafficking as the "New Slave Trade"? *Sexualities* 13 (2):153-160.
- Segal, Ronald. 2001. Review: Black Slavery in the Twenty-First Century. *The Journal of Blacks in Higher Education* (31):138.
- Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centered" and "Woman-Centered" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. 2004. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.
- Sharma, Sarla. 2001. Issues in International Sexual Trafficking in Women. *Asian Women* 13:37-59.
- Sharp, Lesley A. 2000. The Commodification of the Body and Its Parts. *Annual Review of Anthropology* 29: 287-328.
- Shija, William F. 2010. The Abhorrence of Human Trafficking. Parliamentarian 91 (1):10-13.
- Shimizu, Celine Parreñas. 2010. Screening Sexual Slavery? Southeast Asian Gonzo Porn and US Anti-Trafficking Law. *Sexualities* 13 (2):161-170.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: A Shocking Exposé of Modern-Day Sex Slavery, Human Trafficking and Urban Child Markets. Edinburgh, UK: Mainstream.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A World Enslaved. Foreign Policy (165):62-67.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2009. The Fight to End Global Slavery. *World Policy Journal* 26 (2):33-41.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. *International Review of Law, Computers & Technology* 20 (1/2):229-232.
- Smith, Danny. 2007. Slavery Now-and Then. Eastbourne, UK: Kingsway.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.

- South African Law Reform Commission. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons*. Pretoria, South Africa: South African Law Reform Commission.
- Stauter-Halsted, Keely. 2009. Moral Panic and the Prostitute in Partitioned Poland: Middle-Class Respectability in Defense of the Modern Nation. *Slavic Review: Interdisciplinary Quarterly of Russian, Eurasian, & East European Studies* 68 (3):557-581.
- Stein, Lisa. 2003. Sex Trafficking. U.S. News & World Report 134 (22):10.
- Stotts, Edward L. Jr., and Luellen Ramey. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Call for Counselor Awareness and Action. *Journal of Humanistic Counseling, Education & Development* 48 (1):36-47.
- Sunseri, Thaddeus. 2007. Review: Slow Death for Slavery in German East Africa. *The Journal* of African History 48 (2):342-343.
- Tavakoli, Nina. 2009. A Crime that Offends the Conscience of Humanity: A Proposal to Reclassify Trafficking in Women as an International Crime. *International Criminal Law Review* 9 (1):77-98.
- Tenaganita. 2008. *The Revolving Door: Modern Day Slavery Refugees: Stop Trafficking in Persons*. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Tenaganita.
- Testart, Alain. 2002. The Extent and Significance of Debt Slavery. *Revue Française de Sociologie* 43:173-204.
- Thilagaraj, R. 2007. Strategies for the Prevention of Women and Child Trafficking in India. *Indian Journal of Criminology* 35/36 (1/2):18-35.
- Thornton, John K. 2009. Review: The Cultural Context of Slavery in the Atlantic World. *The Journal of African History* 50 (1):135-137.
- Thurston, Thomas. 2006. Slavery: Annual Bibliographical Supplement (2005). *Slavery & Abolition* 27 (3):415-512.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan W. 2006. Updating the Domestic and International Impact of the U.S. Victims of Trafficking Protection Act of 2000. Does Law Deter Crime? *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 38 (2):249-280.
- Todd, Linda Bales. 2009. The U.S. Takes on Trafficking. Christian Century 126 (16):25.
- Toledano, Ehud R. 2007. Review: Enslavement and Abolition in Muslim Societies. *The Journal* of African History 48 (3):481-485.
- Trafficking in Persons Report Released by the Office to Monitor and Combat Trafficking in Persons June 3, 2005. *Trends in Organized Crime* 9 (1):55-100.
- Trafficking in Persons Report. 2010. In U.S. Department of State Publication. Variation: Department of State Publication. Washington, DC: Office of the Under Secretary for Democracy and Global Affairs.
- Tran, Jonathan. 2007. Sold into Slavery. Christian Century 124 (24):22-26.
- Trodd, Zoe. 2007. Peace Profile: Kevin Bales. Peace Review 19 (1):129-135.
- Trujillo, Amparo. 2004. Slavery in the 21st Century. Americas 56 (2):60-61.
- Twohey, Megan. 2000. Faith and Feminism Fight Sexual Slavery. National Journal 32 (21):1626.
- UNICEF. 2003. End Child Exploitation: Stop the Traffic! London: UNICEF.
- United Nations Regional Crime and Justice Research Institute. 2002. *Trafficking, Slavery and Peacekeeping: The Need for a Comprehensive Training Program: A Conference Report.* Turin, Italy: United Nations Regional Crime and Justice Research Institute.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.

- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. *Modern Day Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Combating Modern Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking: An Overview: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and Wellness of the Committee on Government Reform.* One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. October 29, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Modern Day Slavery: Spotlight on the 2006 "Trafficking in Persons Report," Forced Labor, and Sex Trafficking at the World Cup: Briefing and Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. June 14, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Combating Modern Slavery: Reauthorization of Anti-Trafficking Programs: Hearing before the Committee on the Judiciary, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 31, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. International Trafficking in Persons Taking Action to Eliminate Modern Day Slavery: Hearing before the Committee on Foreign Affairs, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 18, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2004. Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery: Hearing before the Subcommittee on the Constitution, Civil Rights, and Property Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, Second Session. July 7, 2004. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- US Trafficking Report Shows Mixed Results. 2010. Contemporary Sexuality 44 (8):6-7.
- van de Glind, Hans, and Joost Kooijmans. 2008. Modern-Day Child Slavery. *Children & Society* 22 (3):150-166.
- van den Anker, Christien. 2004. *The Political Economy of New Slavery*. Basingstoke, UK: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- von Struensee, Vanessa. 2000. Globalized, Wired, Sex Trafficking in Women and Children. *Electronic Law*, http://www.murdoch.edu.au/elaw/issues/v7n2/struensee72nf.html.
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2007. Making Europe by Making Victims: The Constitutive Effects of the Ongoing Sex Trafficking Debate. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, Chicago, IL, March 2007.
- Welch, Claude E. Jr. 2009. Defining Contemporary Forms of Slavery: Updating a Venerable NGO. *Human Rights Quarterly* 31 (1):70-128.

- Wheaton, Elizabeth M., Edward J. Schauer, and Thomas V. Galli. 2010. Economics of Human Trafficking. *International Migration* 48 (4):114-141.
- Winckelmann, Thom. 2009. Human Trafficking. Yankton, SD.: Erickson.
- Windsor, Jennifer, and Zoe Trodd. 2008. 21st-Century Slavery. *The Wilson Quarterly* 32 (4):9-10.
- Wolff, Tobias Barrington, 2002. The Thirteenth Amendment and Slavery in the Global Economy. *Columbia Law Review* 102 (4):973-1050.
- Woolman, Stu, and Michael Bishop. 2006. State as Pimp: Sexual Slavery in South Africa. *Development Southern Africa* 23 (3):385-400.
- Worden, Nigel. 2006. Review: Living Slavery, Creating a Creole Society. *The Journal of African History* 47 (2):332-333.
- Wright, Jennifer. 2000. Worldwide Tragedy: U.S. Not Immune to Sexual Slavery. *National NOW Times* 32 (3):8.
- Yi Lui, Mary Ting. 2009. Saving Young Girls from Chinatown: White Slavery and Woman Suffrage, 1910-1920. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):393-417.
- Yik-Yi Chu, Cindy. 2011. Human Trafficking and Smuggling in China. *Journal of Contemporary China* 20 (68):39-52.
- Young, Hershini Bhana. 2005. Inheriting the Criminalized Black Body: Race, Gender, and Slavery in "Eva's Man." *African American Review* 39 (3):377-393.

# Smuggling

- Abati, Reuben, Paul Ukpabio, and Josephine Ukpabio. 2004. *Trapped: A Compendium of Issues* on Illegal Migration and Human Trafficking. Lagos, Nigeria: Society for Enlightenment of Youths on Dangers Abroad.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2006. International Migration and Trafficking of Mexican Women to the United States. In *Trafficking and the Global Sex Industry*, edited by Karen D. Beeks, Delila Amir, Arun Kumar Acharya, and Carolina S. Ruiz-Austria. Oxford, UK: Lexington Books.
- Ahmad, Ali Nobil. 2008. The Labour Market Consequences of Human Smuggling: "Illegal" Employment in London's Migrant Economy. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 34 (6):853-874.
- Alldridge, Peter. 2002. Smuggling, Confiscation and Forfeiture. *The Modern Law Review* 65 (5):781-791.
- Andreas, Peter. 2000. *Border Games: Policing the U.S.-Mexico Divide*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2001. Smuggling and Trafficking in Human Beings: The Phenomenon, The Markets that Drive It and the Organisations that Promote It. *European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research* 9 (2):163-195.
- Aronowitz, Alexis A. 2002. The United Nations Global Programme against Trafficking in Human Beings: Research and Lessons Learned. *International Journal of Comparative & Applied Criminal Justice* 26 (2):257-275.
- Australian Institute of Criminology. 2009. Trafficking in Persons Monitoring Report July 2007-December 2008. Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- Banzon, Marie Yvette L. 2005. Combating Trafficking in Persons Through Gender-Focused Strategy. UN Chronicle 42 (1):56-60.
- Barkindo, Bawuro M., and Abiola A. Lipede. 2007. *Human Trafficking and Economic Crimes* across Nigeria's International Borders. Ibadan, Nigeria: Spectrum Books.
- Barnett, Laura E. 2007. *Bill C-57: An Act to Amend the Immigration and Refugee Protection Act.* Ottawa, Ontario: Parliamentary Information and Research Service.
- Barnett, Richard Clay. 2003. Smuggling, Non-Fundamental Uncertainty, and Parallel Market Exchange Rate Volatility. *The Canadian Journal of Economics /Revue Canadienne d'Economique* 36 (3):701-727.
- Beddoe, Christine. 2007. Missing Out: A Study of Child Trafficking in the North-West, North-East and West Midlands. London: EPCAT
- Bernat, Frances P., and Heather C. Winkeller. 2010. Human Sex Trafficking: The Global Becomes Local. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):186-192.
- Bhabha, Jacqueline. 2005. Trafficking, Smuggling and Human Rights. http://www.migrationinformation.org/feature/display.cfm?ID=294.
- Brown, Donald L. 2002. Crooked Straits: Maritime Smuggling of Humans from Cuba to the United States. *The University of Miami Inter-American Law Review* 33 (2/3):273-293.
- Bruinsma, G., and W. Bernasco. 2004. Criminal Groups and Transnational Illegal Markets. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 41:79-94.

- Campbell, Howard. 2008. Female Drug Smugglers on the U.S.-Mexico Border: Gender, Crime, and Empowerment. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (1):233-267.
- Carling, Jorgen. 2006. Migration, Human Smuggling and Trafficking from Nigeria to Europe. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Chase, Elaine, and June Statham. 2005. Commercial and Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in the UK—A Review. *Child Abuse Review* 14 (1):4-25.
- Chestnut, Sheena. 2007. Illicit Activity and Proliferation: North Korean Smuggling Networks. International Security 32 (1):80-111.
- Chin, Ko-Lin. 2001. The Social Organization of Chinese Human Smuggling. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives* edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: The Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Choo, Kyungseok, Joon Oh Jang, and Kyungshick Choi. 2010. Methodological and Ethical Challenges to Conducting Human Trafficking Studies: A Case Study of Korean Trafficking and Smuggling for Sexual Exploitation to the United States. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):167-185.
- Coluccello, Salvatore, and Simon Massey. 2007. Out of Africa: The Human Trade between Libya and Lampedusa. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (4):77-90.
- Connecticut Permanent Commission on the Status of Women. 2007. *Interagency Task Force on Trafficking in Persons: Final Report*. Hartford, CT: State of Connecticut, General Assembly.
- Courau, Henri. 2003. "Tomorrow Inch Allah, Chance!" People Smuggler Networks in Sangatte. *Immigrants & Minorities* 22 (2):374-387.
- Daly, Gavin. 2007. English Smugglers, the Channel, and the Napoleonic Wars, 1800-1814. *The Journal of British Studies* 46 (1):30-46.
- Dawson, Andrew. 2008. Post-War Settlements and the Production of New Illegalities: The Case of Dayton and People Trafficking and Prostitution in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Dialectical Anthropology* 32 (1/2):123-137.
- Demleitner, Nora V. 2001. The Law at a Crossroads: The Construction of Migrant Women Trafficked into Prostitution. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Derluyn, Ilse, and Eric Broekaert. 2005. On the Way to a Better Future: Belgium as Transit Country for Trafficking and Smuggling of Unaccompanied Minors. *International Migration* 43 (4):28-53.
- Dougherty, Mary Ellen. 2006. Preying on the Margins. America 194 (3):18-20.
- Drbohlav, Dusan, and Eva Janska. 2009. Illegal Economic and Transit Migration in the Czech Republic: A Study of Individual Migrants' Behaviour. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (1):141-156.
- European Commission. 2003. Research Based on Case Studies of Victims of Trafficking in Human Beings in 3 EU Member States, i.e., Belgium, Italy and the Netherland. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission
- Finckenauer, James. 2006. A Preliminary Assessment of Transnational Trafficking in Chinese Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.

- Finckenauer, James, and Ko-lin Chin. 2006. Asian Transnational Organized Crime and Its Impact on the United States: Developing a Transnational Crime Research Agenda. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (2):18-107.
- Finckenauer, James O. 2001. Russian Transnational Organized Crime and Human Trafficking. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Friebel, Guido, and Sergei Guriev. 2006. Smuggling Humans: A Theory of Debt-Financed Migration. *Journal of the European Economic Association* 4 (6):1085-1111.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2001. Human Rights and the New UN Protocols on Trafficking and Migrant Smuggling: A Preliminary Analysis. *Human Rights Quarterly* 23 (4):975-1004.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2002. Trafficking, Smuggling and Human Rights: Tricks and Treaties. *Forced Migration Review* 12:25-28.
- Garland, Libby. 2008. Not-Quite-Closed Gates: Jewish Alien Smuggling in the Post-Quota Years. *American Jewish History* 94 (3):197-224.
- Geddes, Andrew. 2005. Chronicle of a Crisis Foretold: The Politics of Irregular Migration, Human Trafficking and People Smuggling in the UK. *British Journal of Politics & International Relations* 7 (3):324-339.
- Green, Penny, and Michael Grewcock. 2002. The War against Illegal Immigration: State Crime and the Construction of a European Identity. *Current Issues in Criminal Justice* 14:87-101.
- Guild, Elspeth. 2006. Immigration and Criminal Law in the European Union: The Legal Measures and Social Consequences of Criminal Law in Member States on Trafficking and Smuggling in Human Beings. Leiden, Netherlands: Martinus Nijhoff.
- Heckmann, Friedrich. 2004. Illegal Migration: What Can We Know and What Can We Explain? The Case of Germany. *International Migration Review* 38 (3):1103-1125.
- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- Içduygu, Ahmet, and Sule Toktas. 2002. How Do Smuggling and Trafficking Operate via Irregular Border Crossings in the Middle East? Evidence from Fieldwork in Turkey. *International Migration* 40 (6):25-54.
- Jandl, Michael. 2004. Research Note. The Relationship between Human Smuggling and the Asylum System in Austria. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 30 (4):799-806.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2008. Escaping the Devil's Bedroom: Sex Trafficking, Global Prostitution and the Gospel's Transforming Power. Grand Rapids, MI: Monarch Books.
- Jonsson, Anna. 2009. Human Trafficking and Human Security. New York: Routledge.
- Kaizen, Julie, and Walter Nonneman. 2007. Irregular Migration in Belgium and Organized Crime: An Overview. *International Migration* 45 (2):121-146.
- Kaye, Mike. 2003. The Migration-Trafficking Nexus: Combating Trafficking through the Protection of Migrants' Human Rights. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Keefe, Patrick Radden. 2009. *The Snakehead: An Epic Tale of the Chinatown Underworld and the American Dream*. New York: Doubleday.
- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.

- Klinczenko, T. 2000. Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Ukraine. In *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe: A Review of the Evidence with Case Studies from Hungary, Poland and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Koff, Harlan. 2005. Security, Markets and Power: The Relationship Between EU Enlargement and Immigration. *Journal of European Integration* 27 (4):397-415.
- Koser, Khalid. 2008. Why Migrant Smuggling Pays. International Migration 46 (2):3-26.
- Kung, Cleo J. 2000. Supporting the Snakeheads: Human Smuggling from China and the 1996 Amendment to the U.S. Statutory Definition of "Refugee." *The Journal of Criminal Law and Criminology (1973-)* 90 (4):1271-1316.
- Kyle, David, and Rey Koslowski. 2001. *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Laczko, Frank, and David Thompson. 2000. *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe: A Review of the Evidence with Case Studies from Hungary, Poland and Ukraine.* Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Langberg, Laura. 2005. A Review of Recent OAS Research on Human Trafficking in the Latin American and Caribbean Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):129-139.
- Lazaroiu, Sebastian, and Monica Alexandru. 2003. *Who is the Next Victim?: Vulnerability of Young Romanian Women to Trafficking in Human Beings*. Bucharest, Romania: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Romania.
- Lee, Maggy. 2007. Human Trafficking. Oxfordshire, UK: Willan.
- Leman, Johan, and Stef Janssens. 2007. The Various "Safe"-House Profiles in East European Human Smuggling and Trafficking. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 33 (8):1377-1388.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2002. Trafficking in Women and Children as a Security Challenge in Southeast Europe. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 2 (2):53.
- Maltzahn, Kathleen. 2008. Trafficked. Sydney, Australia: University of New South Wales Press.
- Martin, Philip, and Mark Miller. 2000. Smuggling and Trafficking: A Conference Report. International Migration Review 34 (3):969-975.
- McCreight, Matilde Ventrella. 2006. Smuggling of Migrants, Trafficking in Human Beings and Irregular Migration on a Comparative Perspective. *European Law Journal* 12 (1):106-129.
- McDonald, William F. 2009. Immigration, Crime and Justice. Bingley, UK: JAI.
- McSherry, Bernadette, and Susan Kneebone. 2008. Trafficking in Women and Forced Migration: Moving Victims Across the Border of Crime into the Domain of Human Rights. *International Journal of Human Rights* 12 (1):67-87.
- Miller, Mark J. 2001. The Sanctioning of Unauthorized Migration and Alien Employment. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Morrison, John. 2001. "*The Dark-Side of Globalisation*": *The Criminalisation of Refugees*. Vol. 43. London, ROYAUME-UNI: Sage.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2005. A Tale of Two Servitudes: Defining and Implementing a Domestic Response to Trafficking of Women for Prostitution in the UK and Australia. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):91-114.

- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2009. What's in a Name?: Conflations and Contradictions in Contemporary U.S. Discourses of Human Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):281-287.
- Neske, Matthias. 2006. Human Smuggling to and through Germany. *International Migration* 44 (4):121-163.
- Niger-Thomas, Margaret. 2001. Women and the Arts of Smuggling. *African Studies Review* 44 (2):43-70.
- Obotaka, Tom. 2005. Smuggling of Human Beings from a Human Rights Perspective: Obligations of Non-State and State Actors under International Human Rights Law. *International Journal of Refugee Law* 77:804-47.
- Okubo, Shiro, and Louise I. Shelley. 2008. *Human Security, Transnational Crime and Human Trafficking: Asian and Western Perspectives*. London: Routledge.
- Olsen, Harald Haugom. 2008. The Snake from Fujian Province to Morecambe Bay: An Analysis of the Problem of Human Trafficking in Sweated Labour. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):1-37.
- Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.
- Perkins, Wenchi Yu. 2005. Vital Voices Advocacy and Service Work of NGOs In the Fight against Human Trafficking. *UN Chronicle* 42 (1):54-55.
- Perrin, Benjamin. 2010. Just Passing Through? International Legal Obligations and Policies of Transit Countries in Combating Trafficking in Persons. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):11-27.
- Pochagina, Olga. 2007. Trafficking in Women and Children in Present-Day China. Far Eastern Affairs 35 (1):82-101.
- Quirk, Joel. 2007. Trafficked into Slavery. Journal of Human Rights 6 (2):181-207.
- Recent Publications on Organized Crime. 2007. Trends in Organized Crime 10 (3):135-139.
- Salt, John. 2000. Trafficking and Human Smuggling: A European Perspective. *International Migration* 38 (3):31-56.
- Salt, John, and Jennifer Hogarth. 2000. *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe*. A *Review of the Evidence*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Savona, Ernesto U., Roberta Belli, Federica Curtol, Silvia Decarli, and Andrea Di Nicola. 2003. *Trafficking and Smuggling of Migrants into Italy*. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Savona, Ernesto Ugo, and Sonia Stefanizzi. 2007. Measuring Human Trafficking Complexities and Pitfalls. New York: Springer.
- Scully, Eileen. 2001. Pre-Cold War Traffic in Sexual Labour and its Foes: Some Contemporary Lessons. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: The Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Shelley, Louise. 2003. The Trade in People in and from the Former Soviet Union. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 40:231-249.
- Shelley, Louise I. 2000. Post-Communist Transitions and the Illegal Movement of People: Chinese Smuggling and Russian Trafficking in Women. Annals of Scholarship 14 (2):71-85.
- Soudijn, Melvin, and Edward Kleemans. 2009. Chinese Organized Crime and Situational Context: Comparing Human Smuggling and Synthetic Drugs Trafficking. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 52 (5):457-474.

Staiger, Ines. 2005. Trafficking in Children for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 13 (4):603-624.

- Stearman, Kaye. 2008. Human Trafficking. London: Wayland.
- Stoecker, Sally W., and Louise I. Shelley, eds. 2005. *Human Traffic and Transnational Crime: Eurasian and American Perspectives*. Lanham, MD: Rowman & Littlefield.
- Stotts, Edward L. Jr., and Luellen Ramey. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Call for Counselor Awareness and Action. *Journal of Humanistic Counseling, Education & Development* 48 (1):36-47.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Thachuk, Kimberley L. 2007. Transnational Threats: Smuggling and Trafficking in Arms, Drugs, and Human Life. Westport, CT: Praeger Security International.
- Trafficking in Persons Report Released by the Office to Monitor and Combat Trafficking in Persons June 3, 2005. *Trends in Organized Crime* 9 (1):55-100.
- Uehling, Greta Lynn. 2008. The International Smuggling of Children: Coyotes, Snakeheads, and the Politics of Compassion. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (4):833-871.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2001. Convention against Transnational Organized Crime; Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, especially Women and Children; and Protocol against the Smuggling of Migrants by Land, Sea and Air. *International Legal Materials* 40 (2):335-394.
- United States Congressional-Executive Commission on China. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China: Hearing before the Congressional- Executive Commission on China*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 6, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division. 2006. *Report on Activities to Combat Human Trafficking Fiscal Years 2001-2005.* Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking, Variation: United States. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. *The 9/11 Reform Act Examining the Implementation of the Human Smuggling and Trafficking Center: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Management, Integration, and Oversight of the Committee on Homeland Security.* One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 8, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Combating Modern Slavery: Reauthorization of Anti-Trafficking Programs: Hearing before the Committee on the Judiciary, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 31, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate, Committee on the Judiciary. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking: Sending a Meaningful Message of Deterrence: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Crime, Corrections, and Victims' Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. July 25, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.

- United States Senate. 2007. Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and the Law of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 26, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- van Liempt, Ilse, and Jeroen Doomernik. 2006. Migrant's Agency in the Smuggling Process: The Perspectives of Smuggled Migrants in the Netherlands. *International Migration* 44 (4):165-190.
- Weyembergh, Anne, and Veronica Santamaria. 2009. The Evaluation of European Criminal Law: the Example of the Framework Decision on Combatting Trafficking in Human Beings.
   Brussels, Belgium: Editions del l'Université de Bruxelles, IEEE, Institut d'études Européenes.
- Whitehouse, Ginny. 2010. Captured in North Korea. Journal of Mass Media Ethics 25 (1):69-72.
- Wylie, Gillian, and Penny McRedmond. 2010. *Human Trafficking in Europe: Character, Causes and Consequences*. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Yik-Yi Chu, Cindy. 2011. Human Trafficking and Smuggling in China. *Journal of Contemporary China* 20 (68):39-52.
- Zhang, Sheldon. 2007. *Smuggling and Trafficking in Human Beings: All Roads Lead to America*. Westport, CT: Praeger.
- Zhang, Sheldon, and Ko-lin Chin. 2002. Enter the Dragon: Inside Chinese Human Smuggling Organizations. *Criminology* 40 (4):737-68.
- Zhang, Sheldon, and Chin Ko-lin. 2008. Chinese Transnational Criminal Activities. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, St. Louis, MO, November 2008.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2005. Situating the Ninety-Nine: A Critique of the Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Journal of Religion & Abuse* 7 (3):37-56.

## **Part II: Regions**

## Africa

- Adepoju, Aderanti. 2005. Review of Research and Data on Human Trafficking in Sub-Saharan Africa. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):75-98.
- Afary, Janet. 2004. The Human Rights of Middle Eastern & Muslim Women: A Project for the 21st Century. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (1):106-125.
- Agadjanian, Victor. 2008. Research on International Migration within Sub-Saharan Africa: Foci, Approaches, and Challenges. *Sociological Quarterly* 49 (3):407-421.
- Ampofo, Akosua Adomako, Josephine Beoku-Betts, Wairimu Ngaruiya Njambi, and Mary Osirim. 2004. Women's and Gender Studies in English-Speaking Sub-Saharan Africa: A Review of Research in the Social Sciences. *Gender and Society* 18 (6):685-714.
- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Ansah, Nancy. 2006. Structural Relations of the Sex Trade and Its Link to Trafficking: The Case of Ghana. *Agenda* (70):100-106.
- Attoh, Franca. 2009. Trafficking in Women in Nigeria: Poverty of Values or Inequality? *Journal* of Social Sciences 19 (3):167-171.
- Baepler, Paul. 2003. White Slaves, African Masters. Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science 588:90-111.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. Winning the Fight. Harvard International Review 31 (1):14-17.
- Barkindo, Bawuro M., and Abiola A. Lipede. 2007. *Human Trafficking and Economic Crimes* across Nigeria's International Borders. Ibadan, Nigeria: Spectrum Books.
- Baseline Assessment of Human Trafficking in Namibia: A Nationally Representative Qualitative Assessment. 2010. *Trends in Organized Crime* 13 (2/3):184-191.
- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Carling, Jorgen. 2006. Migration, Human Smuggling and Trafficking from Nigeria to Europe. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2003. *Borderline Slavery: Child Trafficking in Togo*. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2004. Asia and Africa: On Different Trajectories? *Science* 304 (5679):1932-1938.
- Cole, Jeffrey. 2006. Reducing the Damage: Dilemmas of Anti-Trafficking Efforts among Nigerian Prostitutes in Palermo. *Anthropologica* 48 (2):217-228.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika. 2003. Report of the Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women, Its Causes and Consequences. Geneva: United Nations.
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. *Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development*. London: ZED.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.

- Curtis, Glenn E., Seth L. Elan, Rexford A. Hudson, and Nina A. Kollars. 2002. A Report Prepared under an Interagency Agreement by the Federal Research Division, Library of Congress. *Trends in Organized Crime* 7 (3):19-57.
- Dagin, Sylvester. 2005. Bring Back the Lost Daughters: A Fight against Trafficking of Nigerian Women and Girls for the International Sex Market. Jos, Nigeria: Fab Educational Books.
- de Lange, Albertine. 2006. *Going to Kompienga: A Study on Child Labour Migration and Trafficking in Burkina Faso's South-Eastern Cotton Sector*. Amsterdam, Netherlands: International Research on Working Children.
- de Lange, Albertine. 2007. Child Labour Migration and Trafficking in Rural Burkina Faso. International Migration 45 (2):147-167.
- Derluyn, Ilse, Valesca Lippens, Tony Verachtert, Willy Bruggeman, and Eric Broekaert. 2010. Minors Travelling Alone: A Risk Group for Human Trafficking? *International Migration* 48 (4):164-185.
- Digest. 2008. International Peacekeeping 15 (5):729-741.
- Dottridge, Mike. 2002. Trafficking in Children in West and Central Africa. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):38-42.
- du Plessis, Max. 2003. Historical Injustice and International Law: An Exploratory Discussion of Reparation for Slavery. *Human Rights Quarterly* 25 (3):624-659.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Eltis, David. 2000. *The Rise of African Slavery in the Americas*. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Farrell, Graham, Friedrich Schneider, William Reno, et al. 2000. Shadow Economies: Promoting Prosperity or Undermining Stability? *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):387-695.
- Fox, Carron. 2008. *Investigating Forced Labour and Trafficking: Do They Exist in Zambia?* Geneva: International Labour Office, Special Action Programme to Combat Forced Labour.
- Francis, Jacqueline. 2009. The Brooks Slave Ship Icon: A "Universal Symbol"? *Slavery & Abolition* 30:327-338.
- Franklin, V. P. 2000. From Slavery to Freedom: The Journey from Our Known Past to Our Unknown Future. *The Journal of Negro History* 85 (1/2):6-12.
- Gallant, Sigrid Nicole. 2001. Perspectives on the Motives for the Migration of African-Americans to and from Ontario, Canada: From the Abolition of Slavery in Canada to the Abolition of Slavery in the United States. *The Journal of Negro History* 86 (3):391-408.
- Goldschmidt, Elie. 2006. Storming the Fences: Morocco and Europe's Anti-Migration Policy. *Middle East Report* (239):36-48.
- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.
- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.

- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation, University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951.
- Human Rights Watch. 2003. West Africa: Stop Trafficking in Child Labor: Child Labor on Cocoa Farms "Tip of the Iceberg." New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Rights Watch. 2007. Violence against Child Domestic Workers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- International Labour Organization. 2001. Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa. Geneva: ILO.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2007. Child Sex Tours. Christianity Today 51 (1):32-33.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.
- Kohn, Margaret, and Daniel I. O'Neill. 2006. A Tale of Two Indias: Burke and Mill on Empire and Slavery in the West Indies and America. *Political Theory* 34 (2):192-228.
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, UAE. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.
- Maier, Katrin. 2006. Inquiry. Journal of Children & Poverty 12 (2):175-185.
- Malawi Law Commission. 2005. Human Trafficking in Malawi: Research Paper. Lilongwe, Malawi: Malawi Law Commission.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.
- Moyo, O. N. 2005. The Child Labor Movement: The Case of Zimbabwe. *Social Development Issues* 27 (2):38-56.
- Omolo, Jacob O. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons from a Labour Perspective:The Case of Kenya*. Nairobi, Kenya: Institute of Policy Analysis and Research.
- Oosterveld, Valerie. 2009. The Special Court for Sierra Leone's Consideration of Gender-Based Violence: Contributing to Transitional Justice? *Human Rights Review* 10 (1):73-98.
- Pearce, Q. L. 2007. *Given Kachepa: Advocate for Human Trafficking Victims*. Detroit, MI: KidHaven Press.
- Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.
- Petit, Juan Miguel. 2002. *Report of the Special Rapporteur on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography*. Geneva: United Nations.
- Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.
- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, November 2005.
- Savina, Ammassari, and Richard Black. 2001. *Harnessing the Potential of Migration and Return to Promote Development: Applying Concepts to West Africa*. Geneva: International Organzation for Migration.
- Segal, Ronald. 2001. Review: Black Slavery in the Twenty-First Century. *The Journal of Blacks in Higher Education* (31):138.

- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 Years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2005. *Child Trafficking in Sierra Leone*. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- Thurston, Thomas. 2008. Slavery: Annual Bibliographical Supplement (2007). *Slavery & Abolition* 29 (4):543-713.
- Trafficking in Persons. 2009. *The World Fact Book*. Washington, DC: Central Intelligence Agency. https://www.cia.gov/library/publications/the-world-factbook/index.html.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2003. *Trafficking in Human Beings, Especially Women and Children, in Africa*. Florence: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.
- United Nations. 2005. Summary Record of the 38th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on Thursday, 7 April 2005 : Commission on Human Rights, 61st Session. Geneva: UN.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2002. *Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Resolution*. New York: UN General Assembly.
- van der Erf, Rob, and Liesbeth Heering. 2002. *Moroccan Migration Dynamics: Prospects for the Future*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- van Liempt, Ilse, and Jeroen Doomernik. 2006. Migrant's Agency in the Smuggling Process: The Perspectives of Smuggled Migrants in the Netherlands. *International Migration* 44 (4):165-190.
- Verbeet, Dionne, and Asha D'Souza. 2001. Combating Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation in West and Central Africa: Synthesis Report: Based on Studies of Benin, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Côte d'Ivoire, Gabon, Ghana, Mali, Nigeria and Togo. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC), International Labour Office (ILO).
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.
- Women of Color Network. 2006. *Sexual Violence in Communities of Color*. Harrisburg, PA: Women of Color Network.
- Women and Violence. 2001. Women's International Network News 27 (3):33.

- Abadeer, Adel S. 2008. The Entrapment of the Poor into Involuntary Labor: Understanding the Worldwide Practice of Modern-Day Slavery. Lewiston, NY: Edwin Mellen.
- Afary, Janet. 2004. The Human Rights of Middle Eastern & Muslim Women: A Project for the 21st Century. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (1):106-125.
- Aggarwal, Nomita. 2007. Regional Study for the Harmonization of Anti-Trafficking Legal Framework in India, Bangladesh and Nepal with International Standards: Developing Rights Based Approach for Anti-Trafficking Actions in South Asia. Bhaktapur, Nepal: Kathmandu School of Law (KSL) in cooperation with the TDH Consortium SALS Forum.
- Ahmad, Ali Nobil. 2008. The Labour Market Consequences of Human Smuggling: "Illegal" Employment in London's Migrant Economy. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 34 (6):853-874.
- Ahmad, Natasha. 2005. Trafficked Persons or Economic Migrants? Bangladeshis in India. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Ali, Masud. 2005. Treading along a Treacherous Trail: Research on Trafficking in Persons in South Asia. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):141-164.
- Ali, Mohammad Imran. 2005. An Overview of Trafficking in Women and Children in India. *Women's Link* 11 (4):3-6.
- Amirthalingam, Kumaralingam. 2005. Women's Rights, International Norms, and Domestic Violence: Asian Perspectives. *Human Rights Quarterly* 27 (2):683-708.
- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Argibay, Carmen M. 2003. Sexual Slavery and the "Comfort Women" of World War II. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 21 (2):375.
- Arnold, Christina, and Andrea M. Bertone. 2002. Addressing the Sex Trade in Thailand: Some Lessons Learned from NGOs. Part I. *Gender Issues* 20 (1):26.
- Association of Southeast Asian Nations. 2006. ASEAN Responses to Trafficking in Persons: Ending Impunity for Traffickers and Securing Justice for Victims. Jakarta, Indonesia: ASEAN.
- Asian Development Bank. 2003. Combating Trafficking of Women and Children in South Asia: Regional Synthesis Paper for Bangladesh, India and Nepal. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asian Development Bank. 2004. Technical Assistance (Financed by the Poverty Reduction Cooperation Fund) for Preventing the Trafficking of Women and Children and Promoting Safe Migration in the Greater Mekong Subregion. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asian Development Bank. 2008. Technical Assistance Report: Integrating Human Trafficking and Safe Migration Concerns for Women and Children into Regional Cooperation. Manila, Philippines: Asian Development Bank.
- Asian Sex Trafficking Called Largest Slave Trade in History. 2003. Women's International Network News 29 (2):55.

- Asis, Maruja M. B. 2004. Borders, Globalization and Irregular Migration in Southeast Asia. In *International Migration in Southeast Asia*, edited by Aris Ananta and Evi Nurvidya Arifin. Singapore: Institute of Southeast Asian Studies.
- Asis, Maruja M. B. 2005. Recent Trends in International Migration in Asia and the Pacific. *Asia Pacific Population Journal* 20 (3):15-38.
- Asis, Maruja M.B., and Nicola Piper. 2008. Researching International Labor Migration in Asia. Sociological Quarterly 49 (3):423-444.
- Atauz, Sevil, Emrah Akbas, and Reyhan Atasu-Topcuglu. 2009. Human Trafficking in Turkey: Findings from Northeastern Anatolia. *Asian and Pacific Migration Journal* 18 (3):419-440.
- Avdeyeva, Olga. 2007. When Do States Comply with International Treaties? Policies on Violence against Women in Post-Communist Countries. *International Studies Quarterly* 51 (4):877-900.
- Babcock, William A. 2010. Bad Ethics. Journal of Mass Media Ethics 25 (1):85-86.
- Bertone, Andrea Marie. 2000. Sexual Trafficking in Women: International Political Economy and the Politics of Sex. *Gender Issues* 18 (1):4.
- Beyrer, Chris, and Julie Stachowiak. 2003. Health Consequences of Trafficking of Women and Girls in Southeast Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):105.
- Bhagni Nivedita Manchya, ed. 2006. Information on Children and Women Trafficking in South West Region of Bangladesh. Keshabpur, Bangladesh: Bhagni Nivedita Manchya.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2002. *The Issue of Child Labour*. 5th ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Binh, Vu Ngoc. 2004. *Combating the Trafficking and Prostitution of Children*. 3rd ed. Hanoi, Vietnam: National Political Publishing House.
- Blackburn, Ashley G., Robert W. Taylor, and Jennifer Elaine Davis. 2010. Understanding the Complexities of Human Trafficking and Child Sexual Exploitation: The Case of Southeast Asia. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):105-126.
- Blackwill, Robert D. 2003. Dealing with Trafficking in Persons: Another Dimension of United States and India Transformation. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 25 (4):58-63.
- Boontinand, Jan. 2005. Feminist Participatory Action Research in the Mekong Region. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Bovarnick, Silvie. 2007. Universal Human Rights and Non-Western Normative Systems: A Comparative Analysis of Violence against Women in Mexico and Pakistan. *Review of International Studies* 33 (1):59-74.
- Brinkley, Joel. 2000. Vast Trade in Forced Labor Portrayed in C.I.A. Report. *New York Times*:2 April 2000. http://www.nytimes.com/2000/04/02/us/vast-trade-in-forced-labor-portrayedin-cia-report.html?pagewanted=all&src=pm.
- Brown, Dorothy Louise. 2000. Sex Slaves: The Trafficking of Women in Asia. London: Virago.
- Brown, Eleanor. 2007. Out of Sight, Out of Mind? Child Domestic Workers and Patterns of Trafficking in Cambodia. Geneva: International Organization for Migration
- Bush, George W. 2007. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. Weekly Compilation of Presidential Documents 43 (42):1372-1374.

- Butcher, Kate. 2003. Confusion between Prostitution and Sex Trafficking. *Lancet* 361 (9373):1983.
- Cao, Liqun, and Steven Stack. 2010. Exploring Terra Incognita: Family Values and Prostitution Acceptance in China. *Journal of Criminal Justice* 38 (4):531-537.
- Chestnut, Sheena. 2007. Illicit Activity and Proliferation: North Korean Smuggling Networks. International Security 32 (1):80-111.
- Chinkin, Christine M. 2001. Women's International Tribunal on Japanese Military Sexual Slavery. *The American Journal of International Law* 95 (2):335-341.
- Chow, Esther Ngan-Ling, Naihua Zhang, and Jinling Wang. 2004. Promising and Contested Fields: Women's Studies and Sociology of Women/Gender in Contemporary China. *Gender and Society* 18 (2):161-188.
- Chung, Rita Chi-Ying. 2009. Cultural Perspectives on Child Trafficking, Human Rights and Social Justice: A Model for Psychologists. *Counselling Psychology Quarterly* 22 (1):85-96.
- Chutikul, Saisurii, and Phil Marshall. 2004. *Summary on Thailand Country Report on Combating Trafficking in Persons*. Bangkok, Thailand: Office of the Permanent Secretary, Office of the Prime Minister, Ministry of Social Development and Human Security.
- Cohen, Aaron, and Christine Buckley. 2009. *Slave Hunter: One Man's Global Quest to Free Victims of Human Trafficking*. New York: Simon Spotlight Entertainment.
- Cohen, Jonathan. 2004. Asia and Africa: On Different Trajectories? *Science* 304 (5679):1932-1938.
- Commission on Human Rights. 2002. Summary Record of the 45th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva. Geneva: United Nations.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika. 2003. Report of the Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women, Its Causes and Consequences. Geneva: United Nations.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika, and Ambika Satkunanathan. 2006. Anti-Child Trafficking Legislation in Asia: A Six-Country Review (Bangladesh, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Thailand & Indonesia). Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development. London: ZED.
- Crawford, Mary. 2009. Sex Trafficking in South Asia: A Critical Feminist Analysis. London: Routledge.
- Crawford, Mary. 2010. Sex Trafficking in South Asia: Telling Maya's Story. New York: Routledge.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.
- Curtis, Glen E. 2003. *Transnational Activities of Chinese Crime Organizations*. Washington, DC: Library of Congress, Federal Research Division.
- Curtis, Glenn E., Seth L. Elan, Rexford A. Hudson, and Nina A. Kollars. 2002. A Report Prepared under an Interagency Agreement by the Federal Research Division, Library of Congress. *Trends in Organized Crime* 7 (3):19-57.
- Dang, Nguyen Anh, Suphang Chanthawanit, and Vien Xã Hoi Hoc. 2004. Uprooting People for Their Own Good?: Human Displacement, Resettlement and Trafficking in the Greater Mekong Sub-Region. Hanoi, Vietnam: Social Sciences Publishing House.
- Dannecker, Petra. 2005. Transnational Migration and the Transformation of Gender Relations: The Case of Bangladeshi Labour Migrants. *Current Sociology* 53 (4):655-674.

- Dasgupta, Abhijit. 2006. *When They Were Sold: Trafficking of Women and Girls in 15 Provinces of Indonesia*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Catholic Migration Commission Indonesia American Center for International Labor Solidarity.
- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India-Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- Decker, Michele R., Elizabeth Miller, Anita Raj, Niranjan Saggurti, Balaiah Donta, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Indian Men's Use of Commercial Sex Workers: Prevalence, Condom Use, and Related Gender Attitudes. *JAIDS: Journal of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndromes* 53 (2):240-246.
- Declaration of Istanbul on Organ Trafficking and Transplant Tourism. 2008. *Nephrology Dialysis Transplantation* 23: 3375-3380.
- Derks, Annuska. 2000. Combating Trafficking in South-East Asia: A Review of Policy and Programme Responses. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Derluyn, Ilse, and Eric Broekaert. 2005. On the Way to a Better Future: Belgium as Transit Country for Trafficking and Smuggling of Unaccompanied Minors. *International Migration* 43 (4):28-53.
- Dewey, Susan. 2009. Intervention in Women's Bodies and Lives: Sex Trafficking and United States' Donor Aid in Armenia. In *(Re)Interpretations: The Shapes of Justice in Women's Experience*, edited by Lisa Dresdner and Laurel S. Peterson. Newcastle upon Tyne, UK: Cambridge Scholars.
- Dharmadhikari, Ashwin S., Jhumka Gupta, Michele R. Decker, Anita Raj, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. Tuberculosis and HIV: A Global Menace Exacerbated via Sex Trafficking. *International Journal of Infectious Diseases* 13 (5):543-546.
- Dinan, Kinsey A. 2002. Trafficking in Women from Thailand to Japan, the Role of Organized Crime and Governmental Response. *Harvard Asia Quarterly* 6 (3):4-13.
- Duong, Le Bach. 2002. Viet Nam—Children in Prostitution in Hanoi, Hai Phong, Ho Chi Minh City and Can Tho: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific.
- Elias, Juanita. 2010. Gendered Political Economy and the Politics of Migrant Worker Rights: The View from South-East Asia. *Australian Journal of International Affairs* 64 (1):70-85.
- Eliminating Human Trafficking: A New Arm of HIV Prevention. 2007. Lancet 370 (9590):802.
- Emerton, Robyn, Karen Joe Laidler, and Carole J. Petersen. 2007. Trafficking of Mainland Chinese Women into Hong Kong's Sex Industry: Problems of Identification and Response. *Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law* 8 (2):35-84.
- Emmers, Ralf, Beth Greener-Barcham, and Nicholas Thomas. 2006. Institutional Arrangements to Counter Human Trafficking in the Asia Pacific. *Contemporary Southeast Asia: A Journal of International & Strategic Affairs* 28 (3):490-511.
- Engvall, Johan. 2006. The State under Siege: The Drug Trade and Organised Crime in Tajikistan. *Europe-Asia Studies* 58 (6):827-854.
- Farr, Kathryn. 2009. Armed Conflict, War Rape, and the Commercial Trade in Women and Children's Labour. *Pakistan Journal of Women's Studies: Alam-e-Niswan* 16 (1-2):1-31.
- Feingold, David A. 2005. Human Trafficking. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Finckenauer, James. 2006. A Preliminary Assessment of Transnational Trafficking in Chinese Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.

- Finckenauer, James, and Ko-lin Chin. 2006. Asian Transnational Organized Crime and Its Impact on the United States: Developing a Transnational Crime Research Agenda. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (2):18-107.
- Forum for Women, Law, and Development. 2005. *Effectiveness of Existing Laws and Institutional Mechanism to Combat Trafficking in Women and Children in Nepal.* Kathmandu, Nepal: United Nations Development Fund for Women.
- Forum on Trafficking of Women and Children. 2004. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Report of the Human Rights Commission of Malaysia*. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Suhakam.
- Francis, Jacqueline. 2009. The Brooks Slave Ship Icon: A "Universal Symbol"? *Slavery & Abolition* 30:327-338.
- Fredrick, John. 2005. The Myth of Nepal-to-India Sex Trafficking: Its Creation, Its Maintenance, and Its Influence on Anti-Trafficking Interventions. In *Trafficking and Prostitution Reconsidered: New Perspectives on Migration, Sex Work, and Human Rights*, edited by Kamala Kempadoo, Jyoti Sanghera, and Bandana Pattanaik. Boulder, CO: Paradigm.
- Fuhrmann, Malte. 2010. "Western Perversions" at the Threshold of Felicity: The European Prostitutes of Galata-Pera (1870-1915). *History & Anthropology* 21 (2):159-172.
- Gallagher, Anne, and Kate Fitzgerald. 2002. *Consideration of the Issue of Trafficking: Background Paper*. New Delhi, India: Advisory Council of Jurists-The Asia-Pacific Forum.
- Go, Vivian F., C. Johnson Sethulakshmi, Margaret E. Bentley, Sudha Sivaram, A. K. Srikrishnan, Suniti Solomon, and David D. Celentano. 2003. When HIV-Prevention Messages and Gender Norms Clash: The Impact of Domestic Violence on Women's HIV Risk in Slums of Chennai, India. *AIDS and Behavior* 7 (3):263-272.
- Goenka, Sunanda. 2011. Immoral Trafficking of Women and Children: Transnational Crime and Legal Process. New Delhi, India: Deep & Deep.
- Grant, David, and Beth Grant. 2007. Beyond the Soiled Curtain: Project Rescue's Fight for the Victims of the Sex-Slave Industry. Springfield, MO: Onward Books.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Gupta, Jhumka, Anita Raj, Michele R. Decker, Elizabeth Reed, and Jay G. Silverman. 2009. HIV Vulnerabilities of Sex-Trafficked Indian Women and Girls. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 107 (1):30-34.
- Guterl, Matthew Pratt. 2003. After Slavery: Asian Labor, the American South, and the Age of Emancipation. *Journal of World History* 14 (2):209-241.
- Guth, Andrew P. 2010. Human Trafficking in the Philippines: The Need for an Effective Anti-Corruption Program. *Trends in Organized Crime* 13 (2/3):147-166.
- Harder, Louise. 2009. "Prostitutes" Included: On the Possibilities of a Community Psychological Intervention Addressed to Prostitution in Cambodia. *Psyke & Logos* 30 (1):300-329.
- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.
- Hausner, Sondra L. 2005. *The Movement of Women: Migration, Trafficking, and Prostitution in the Context of Nepal's Armed Conflict.* Kathmandu, Nepal: Save the Children.
- Hemingway, Sarah. 2004. The Impact of Tourism on the Human Rights of Women in South East Asia. *International Journal of Human Rights* 8 (3):275-304.

- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.
- Herro, Alana. 2006. Small Victories in the Battle Against Human Trafficking. *World Watch* 19 (4):9.
- Ho, Satomi. 2008. Japan's Human Security Policy: A Critical Review of its Limits and Failures. Japanese Studies 28 (1):101-112.
- Hopkins, B. D. 2008. Race, Sex and Slavery: "Forced Labour" in Central Asia and Afghanistan in the Early 19th Century. *Modern Asian Studies* 42 (4):629-671.
- Hoque, Sajjadul N.M. 2010. Female Child Trafficking from Bangladesh: A New Form of Slavery. *Canadian Social Science* 6 (1):45-58.
- Hrzenjak, Majda. 2009. Female Sex Trafficking in Asia. The Resilience of Patriarchy in a Changing World. *Development in Practice* 19 (6):818-819.
- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation, University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951.
- Huda, S. 2006. Sex Trafficking in South Asia. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 94 (3):374-381.
- Hughes, Donna M., Katherine Y. Chon, and Derek P. Ellerman. 2007. Modern-Day Comfort Women. *Violence Against Women* 13 (9):901-922.
- Huijsmans, Roy. 2006. *Children, Childhood and Migration*. The Hague: Institute of Social Studies.
- Human Rights Watch. 2007. Violence against Child Domestic Workers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Trafficking. 2004. CQ Researcher 14 (12):287-290.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Human Trafficking. 2009. Canada & the World Backgrounder 74 (6):28-31.
- Equality Now. 2008. India: The Demand for Sex Trafficking: Holding Commercial Sex Buyers Accountable. http://www.equalitynow.org/node/520.
- Indonesia President (2001-2004: Soekarnoputri). 2002. Presidential Decree of the President of the Republic of Indonesia Number 88 of Year 2002 Concerning National Plan of Action for the Elimination of Trafficking in Women and Children. Jakarta: Ministry for Women's Empowerment, Republic of Indonesia.
- International Labour Organization. 2005. Tools for Prevention, Participatory Monitoring: Guidelines for Practitioners in the Fight against Human Trafficking. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- International Organization for Migration. 2000. *Trafficking in Women and Children from the Kyrgyz Republic*. Bishkek, Kyrgyz Republic: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Deceived Migrants from Tajikstan: A Study of Trafficking in Women and Children*. Dushanbe, Republic of Tajikistan: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2002. *Shattered Dreams: Report on Trafficking in Persons in Azerbaijan*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.

- International Organization for Migration. 2005. *Guidelines for the Investigation and Prosecution of Human Trafficking Cases and the Treatment of Victims during Law Enforcement Proceedings*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Indonesia.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2002. Yunnan Province, China Situation of Trafficking in Children and Women: A Rapid Assessment. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2004. *41 Brothels: Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanouk Ville, Cambodia.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization.
- International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2006. *The Mekong Challenge: Cambodia's Hotel and Guesthouse Workers: Their Recruitment, Working Conditions, and Vulnerabilities.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Islam, Sheikh. 2009. National Security Bangladesh, 2008. Dhaka, Bangladesh: University Press.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2002. *Women Trafficking and Prostitution in Pakistan and Afghanistan*. Lahore, Pakistan: Dua.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2003. Children Trafficking in Pakistan. Karachi: Royal Book.
- Jayagupta, Ratchada. 2009. The Thai Government's Repatriation and Reintegration Programmes: Responding to Trafficked Female Commercial Sex Workers from the Greater Mekong Subregion. *International Migration* 47 (2):227-253.
- Jayathilake, Ramanie. 2008. *Women Migrant Workers and Trafficking in Sri Lanka*. Colombo, Sri Lanka: Women's Education & Research Centre.
- Jeffreys, Sheila. 2009. The Industrial Vagina: The Political Economy of the Global Sex Trade (RIPE Series in Global Political Economy). New York: Routledge.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2007. Child Sex Tours. Christianity Today 51 (1):32-33.
- Joon, K. Kim, and May Fu. 2008. International Women in South Korea's Sex Industry: A New Commodity Frontier. *Asian Survey* 48 (3):492-513.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kaizen, Julie, and Walter Nonneman. 2007. Irregular Migration in Belgium and Organized Crime: An Overview. *International Migration* 45 (2):121-146.
- Kataria, R. P. 2007. Law Relating to Prevention of Immoral Traffic in India: Being an Exhaustive Commentary on the Immoral Traffic (Prevention) Act, 1956, along with State Rules, etc. New Delhi, India: Orient.
- Keefe, Patrick Radden. 2009. *The Snakehead: An Epic Tale of the Chinatown Underworld and the American Dream*. New York: Doubleday.
- Kelly, Liz. 2005. *Fertile Fields: Trafficking in Persons in Central Asia*. Vienna, Austria: International Organizaton for Migration.
- Kemp, Karoline. 2007. Cambodian Centre Steers Trafficked Women from Sex Trade. *Herizons* 20 (3):8-9.
- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.
- Koser, Khalid. 2008. Why Migrant Smuggling Pays. International Migration 46 (2):3-26.

- Kumar, Bal, Govind Subedi, Yogendra Bahadur Gurung, and Keshab Prasad Adhikari. 2001. *Trafficking in Girls with Special Reference to Prostitution: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Kuo, Michelle. 2000. Asia's Dirty Secret. Harvard International Review 22 (2):42-45.
- Lee, June H. 2002. A Review of Data on Trafficking in the Republic of Korea. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Lee, June H. 2005. Human Trafficking in East Asia: Current Trends, Data Collection, and Knowledge Gaps. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):165-201.
- Leiter, Karen, Ingrid Tamm, Chris Beyrer, Moh Wit, and Vincent Iacopino. 2004. No Status– Migration, Trafficking and Exploitation of Women in Thailand: Health and HIV/AIDS Risks for Burmese and Hill Tribe Women and Girls. Boston: Physicians for Human Rights.
- Leiter, Karen, Voravit Suwanvanichkij, Ingrid Tamm, Vincent Iacopino, and Chris Beyrer. 2006. Human Rights Abuses and Vulnerability to HIV/AIDS: The Experiences of Burmese Women in Thailand. *Health and Human Rights* 9 (2):88-111.
- Lepiten, Magdalena. 2002. *Philippines Children's Involvement in the Production, Sale and Trafficking of Drugs in Cebu City: A Rapid Assessment*. Geneva: International Labor Organization. International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor.
- Liang, Zai. 2001. Demography of Illicit Emigration from China: A Sending Country's Perspective. *Sociological Forum* 16 (4):677-701.
- Lindquist, Johan. 2008. Navigating Landscapes of Exception in Southeast Asia. *Singapore Journal of Tropical Geography* 29 (2):133-136.
- Lindquist, Johan. 2010. Images and Evidence: Human Trafficking, Auditing, and the Production of Illicit Markets in Southeast Asia and Beyond. *Public Culture* 22 (2):223-236.
- Ling, Laura, and Euna Lee. 2010. Ling and Lee's Open Letter. *Journal of Mass Media Ethics* 25 (1):72-76.
- Lyons, Lenore, and Michele Ford. 2010. "Where Are Your Victims?"—How Sexual Health Advocacy Came to be Counter-Trafficking in Indonesia's Riau Islands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):255 - 264.
- Maceda, Catherine. 2001. Prevention, Protection, Prosecution and Rehabilitation: Advancing the Status of Women Trafficking Victims and Survivors—The Phillipine Experience. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Hollow Bodies: Institutional Responses to Sex Trafficking in Armenia, Bosnia and India by Susan Dewey. *American Ethnologist* 37 (4):833-834.
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, UAE. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.
- Maier, Katrin. 2006. Inquiry. Journal of Children & Poverty 12 (2):175-185.
- Mallick, Binoy Krishna. 2005. *Getting Together is a Beginning to Combat Human Trafficking*. Jessore, Bangladesh: Rights Jessore.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.
- McMahon, Maria. 2005. Migratory Sex Workers: Observations on Anti-Trafficking Measures and Public Health Outcomes on the Trans-National Superhighway. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):17-19.

- McCall, Sophie. 2002. Mahasweta Devi's Documentary/Fiction As a Critical Antidote: Rethinking Bonded Labour, "Women and Development" and the Sex Trade in India. *Resources for Feminist Research* 29 (3/4):39.
- McCauley, Heather L., Michele R. Decker, and Jay G. Silverman. 2010. Trafficking Experiences and Violence Victimization of Sex-Trafficked Young Women in Cambodia. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 110 (3):266-267.
- McSherry, Bernadette, and Susan Kneebone. 2008. Trafficking in Women and Forced Migration: Moving Victims Across the Border of Crime into the Domain of Human Rights. *International Journal of Human Rights* 12 (1):67-87.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. 2005. *First Hand Knowledge-Voices across the Mekong: Community Action against Trafficking of Children and Women*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Program on the Elimination of Child Labor International Labor Office.
- Mekong Sub-Regional Project to Combat Trafficking in Children and Women. International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour. 2007. *The Mekong Challenge: 41 Brothels—Prostitution, Trafficking and Human Rights in Sihanoukville, Cambodia.* Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Office.
- Meyer, Silke. 2006. Trafficking in Human Organs in Europe: A Myth or an Actual Threat? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):208-229.
- Min, Pyong Gap. 2003. Korean "Comfort Women": The Intersection of Colonial Power, Gender, and Class. *Gender and Society* 17 (6):938-957.
- Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare. 2005. National Plan of Action against Trafficking in Children and Women for Sexual and Labour Exploitation. Kathmandu, Nepal: Ministry of Women, Children, and Social Welfare.
- Mishra, Nalini. 2008. Human Trafficking, Biggest Social Crime. New Delhi, India: Pearl Books.
- Misra, Geetanjali, Ajay Mahal, and Rima Shah. 2000. Protecting the Rights of Sex Workers: The Indian Experience. *Health and Human Rights* 5 (1):88-115.
- Molina, Fanny Polania. 2000. Japan, the Mecca for Trafficking in Colombian Women. http://www.libertadlatina.org/paper30ColombiaJapan.pdf.
- Molland, Sverre. 2010. The Value of Bodies: Deception, Helping and Profiteering in Human Trafficking Along the Thai-Lao Border. *Asian Studies Review* 34 (2):211-229.
- Montlake, S. 2003. In Thailand: A Struggle to Halt Human Trafficking. *Christian Science Monitor*, Aug 29, 2003.
- Moore, Marketa, and Czeslaw Tubilewicz. 2001. Chinese Migrants in the Czech Republic: Perfect Strangers. *Asian Survey* 41 (4):611-628.
- Nair, P. M. 2010. Human Trafficking: Dimensions, Challenges and Responses. New Delhi, India: Konark.
- Nair, P. M., and Sankar Sen. 2005. *Trafficking in Women and Children in India*. New Delhi, India: Orient Longman.
- Okubo, Shiro, and Louise I. Shelley. 2008. *Human Security, Transnational Crime and Human Trafficking: Asian and Western Perspectives*. London: Routledge.
- Olivera, Roxana. 2010. Somaly Mam. New Internationalist (430):32.
- Olsen, Harald Haugom. 2008. The Snake from Fujian Province to Morecambe Bay: An Analysis of the Problem of Human Trafficking in Sweated Labour. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):1-37.

- Orlova, Alexandra V. 2005. Trafficking of Women and Children for Exploitation in the Commercial Sex Trade: The Case of the Russian Federation. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):157-178.
- Othman, Z. 2004. Trafficking of Women and Children in Southeast Asia: Focus on Malaysia. *Journal of Population* 10 (1):31.
- Pacific Regional Project on Combating Child Trafficking for Labour and Sexual Exploitation. 2006. *The Demand Side of Human Trafficking in Asia: Empirical Findings*. Bangkok, Thailand: International Labour Organization Regional Office for Asia.
- Parker, Michael. 2006. Human Trafficking and the Spread of HIV. UN Chronicle 43 (2):14-16.
- Perrin, Benjamin, Shuvaloy Majumdar, and Nicholas Gafuik. 2001. *Future of Southeast Asia: Challenges of Child Sex Slavery and Trafficking in Cambodia*. Phnom Pehn, Cambodia: The Future Group.
- Pieke, Frank N. 2002. *Recent Trends in Chinese Migration to Europe: Fujianese Migration in Perspective*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Piper, Nicola. 2005. A Problem by a Different Name? A Review of Research on Trafficking in South-East Asia and Oceania. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):203-233.
- Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.
- Po, Yim. 2000. CCPCR Addressing the Sexual Exploitation of Girls in Combodia. *Child Workers in Asia* 16 (2).
- Pochagina, Olga. 2007. Trafficking in Women and Children in Present-Day China. Far Eastern Affairs 35 (1):82-101.
- Pokharel, Shyam Kumar, and Anand Tamang. 2007. A Study on Male Trafficker Prisoners: With Special Reference to Human Trafficking in Kathmandu Valley. Kathmandu, Nepal: Daywalka Foundation-Nepal.
- Posner, Judd C., P. Kayastha, Dineh M. Davis, J. Limoges, Carolyn O'Donnell, and Kang Yue. 2009. Development of Leadership Self-Efficacy and Collective Efficacy: Adolescent Girls across Castes as Peer Educators in Nepal. *Global Public Health: An International Journal for Research, Policy and Practice* 4 (3):284-302.
- Purkayastha, Bandana, and Shweta Majumbar. 2009. *Globalization and the Sexual Commodification of Women: Sex Trafficking Migration in South Asia*. Burlington, VT: Ashgate.
- Racioppi, Linda, and Katherine O'Sullivan See. 2009. *Gender Politics in Post-Communist Eurasia*. East Lansing, MI: Michigan State University Press.
- Radnitz, Scott. 2006. Weighing the Political and Economic Motivations for Migration in Post-Soviet Space: The Case of Uzbekistan. *Europe-Asia Studies* 58 (5):653-677.
- Rafferty, Yvonne. 2007. Children for Sale: Child Trafficking in Southeast Asia. *Child Abuse Review* 16 (6):401-422.
- Rajan, Rajeswari Sunder. 2000. *The Scandal of the State: Women, Law, Citizenship in Postcolonial India*. Durham, NC: Duke University Press.
- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, November 2005.
- Richardson, Diane, Meena Poudel, and Nina Laurie. 2009. Sexual Trafficking in Nepal: Constructing Citizenship and Livelihoods. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 16 (3):259-278.

- Robinson, Lillian S. 2006. Sex in the City: Prostitution in the Age of Global Migrations. *Labour, Capital & Society* 39 (2):48-77.
- Roces, Mina. 2009. Prostitution, Women's Movements and the Victim Narrative in the Philippines. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):270-280.
- Rosenberg, Ruth. 2003. *Trafficking of Women and Children in Indonesia*. Jakarta, Indonesia: International Catholic Migration Commission and American Center for International Labour Solidarity.
- Roy, Norman Jean. 2008. Traffik. Brooklyn, NY: PowerHouse Books.
- Rubin, Barnett R., and Andrea Armstrong. 2003. Regional Issues in the Reconstruction of Afghanistan. *World Policy Journal* 20 (1):31-40.
- Saat, Gusni. 2009. Human Trafficking from the Philippines to Malaysia. *South Asian Survey* 16 (1):137-148.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2003. Confronting Globalization in Anti-Trafficking Strategies in Asia. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):91.
- Samarasinghe, Vidyamali. 2008. *Female Sex Trafficking in Asia: The Resilience of Patriarchy in a Changing World*. New York: Routledge.
- Sandy, Larissa. 2009. "Behind Closed Doors": Debt-Bonded Sex Workers in Sihanoukville, Cambodia. *Asia Pacific Journal of Anthropology* 10 (3):216-230.
- Schuckman, Emily E. 2006. Antitrafficking Policies in Asia and the Russian Far East: A Comparative Perspective. *Demokratizatsiya* 14 (1):85-102.
- Segrave, Marie. 2009. Order at the Border: The Repatriation of Victims of Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):251-260.
- Selected Human Rights Documents. 2005. Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law 6 (1/2):89-193.
- Sen, Sankar, and Jayashree Ahuja. 2009. *Trafficking in Women and Children: Myths and Realities*. New Delhi, India: Concept.
- Shelley, Louise I. 2000. Post-Communist Transitions and the Illegal Movement of People: Chinese Smuggling and Russian Trafficking in Women. Annals of Scholarship 14 (2):71-85.
- Shimizu, Celine Parreñas. 2010. Screening Sexual Slavery? Southeast Asian Gonzo Porn and US Anti-Trafficking Law. *Sexualities* 13 (2):161-170.
- Siddiqui, Tasneem. 2001. Transcending Boundaries: Labour Migration of Women from Bangladesh. Dhaka, Bangladesh: University Press Limited.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ashwin Dharmadhikari, George R. Seage Iii, and Anita Raj. 2008. Syphilis and Hepatitis B Co-Infection among HIV-Infected, Sex-Trafficked Women and Girls, Nepal. *Emerging Infectious Diseases* 14 (6):932-934.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michael R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Vipul Patel, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. Experiences of Sex Trafficking Victims in Mumbai, India. *International Journal of Gynecology & Obstetrics* 97 (3):221-226.
- Silverman, Jay G., Michele R. Decker, Jhumka Gupta, Ayonija Maheshwari, Brian M. Willis, and Anita Raj. 2007. HIV Prevalence and Predictors of Infection in Sex-Trafficked Nepalese Girls and Women. *JAMA: Journal of the American Medical Association* 298 (5):536-542.
- Simkhada, Padam. 2008. Life Histories and Survival Strategies Amongst Sexually Trafficked Girls in Nepal. *Children & Society* 22 (3):235-248.

- Singh, Ram Shankar. 2009. *Encyclopaedia on Women and Children Trafficking*. New Delhi, India: Anmol.
- Situation of Human Rights in the Democratic People's Republic of Korea: Draft Resolution. 2006. New York: UN. http://daccess-

ods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=A/C.3/61/L.37&Lang=A.

- Sivaram, Sudda, C. S. Lakshmi, Vivian Go, A. K. Sri Krishnan, David D. Celentano, Suniti Solomon, and M. E. Bentley. 2004. Telling Stories: Narrative Scenarios to Assess Sexual Norms for an HIV Prevention Study in Chennai, India. In *Sexuality in the Time of AIDS: Contemporary Perspectives from Communities in India*, edited by Ravi K. Verma, Pertti J. Pelto, Stephen L. Schensun, and Archana Joshi. Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.
- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. *Myths and Realities of Chinese Irregular Migration*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Skeldon, Ronald. 2000. Trafficking: A Perspective from Asia. *International Migration* 38 (3):7-30.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A World Enslaved. Foreign Policy (165):62-67.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2009. The Fight to End Global Slavery. *World Policy Journal* 26 (2):33-41.
- Sleightholme, Carolyn, and Indrani Sinha. 1997. *Guilty without Trial: Women in the Sex Trade in Calcutta*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Soudijn, Melvin, and Edward Kleemans. 2009. Chinese Organized Crime and Situational Context: Comparing Human Smuggling and Synthetic Drugs Trafficking. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 52 (5):457-474.
- Stoecker, Sally W., and Louise I. Shelley, eds. 2005. *Human Traffic and Transnational Crime: Eurasian and American Perspectives*. Lanham, MD: Rowman & Littlefield.
- Subedi, Bishnu. 2003. Prestige that Was Sold. Kathmandu, Nepal: Maiti Nepal.
- Subedi, Govind. 2002. *Trafficking and Sexual Abuse among Street Children in Kathmandu*. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- Suwal, Bhim Raj, and Tulasa Lata Amatya. 2002. *Internal Trafficking among Children and Youth Engaged in Prostitution in Nepal*. Kathmandu, Nepal: International Labour Organization.
- Tambe, Ashwini. 2005. The Elusive Ingénue: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of European Prostitution in Colonial Bombay. *Gender and Society* 19 (2):160-179.
- Tambiah, Yasmin. 2004. Sexuality and Women's Rights in Armed Conflict in Sri Lanka. *Reproductive Health Matters* 12 (23):78-87.
- Taylor, Lisa Rende. 2005. Dangerous Trade-Offs: The Behavioral Ecology of Child Labor and Prostitution in Rural Northern Thailand. *Current Anthropology* 46 (3):411-431.
- Tenaganita. 2008. The Revolving Door: Modern Day Slavery Refugees: Stop Trafficking in Persons. Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia: Tenaganita.
- Terre des Hommes. 2001. *Child Trafficking in India*. New Delhi, India: HAQ Centre for Child Rights.
- Thailand, Government of. 2003. *Memorandum of Understanding on Common Operational Guidelines for Government Agencies Engaged in Addressing Trafficking in Women and Children.* Bangkok, Thailand: Government of Thailand.

- Thailand, Government of. 2003. *Memorandum of Understanding on Operations between State Agencies and Non-Governmental Organizations Engaged in Addressing Trafficking in Women and Children*. Bangkok, Thailand: Government of Thailand.
- The Traffic Police. 2009. Economist 392 (8635):46.
- Thilagaraj, R. 2007. Strategies for the Prevention of Women and Child Trafficking in India. *Indian Journal of Criminology* 35/36 (1/2):18-35.
- Tiyapan, Sirisak. 2000. Thailand's Experiences in Dealing with Human Trafficking. Paper read at the Annual Conference of the International Association of Prosecutors, London, September 2000.
- Trafficking in Persons. 2009. *The World Fact Book*. Washington, DC: Central Intelligence Agency. https://www.cia.gov/library/publications/the-world-factbook/index.html.
- Tumlin, Karen C. 2000. *Trafficking in Children in Asia: A Regional Overview*. Bangkok, Thailand: Institute for Asian Studies, Chulalongkorn University.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Center. 2009. South Asia in Action: Preventing and Responding to Child Trafficking: Analysis of Anti-Trafficking Initiatives in the Region. Florence, Italy: UNICEF, Innocenti Research Center.
- United Nations. 2002. Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Draft Resolution. New York: UN.
- United Nations. 2004. The Situation in Afghanistan and Its Implications for International Peace and Security; Strengthening of the Coordination of Humanitarian and Disaster Relief Assistance of the United Nations, Including Special Economic Assistance: Emergency International Assistance for Peace, Normalcy and Reconstruction of War-Stricken Afghanistan: Draft Resolution. New York: UN. http://daccessods.un.org/access.nsf/Get?Open&DS=A/59/L.44&Lang=A.
- United Nations. 2005. Summary Record of the 38th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on Thursday, 7 April 2005 : Commission on Human Rights, 61st Session. Geneva: UN.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2002. *Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Resolution*. New York: UN General Assembly.
- United States Congressional-Executive Commission on China. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China: Hearing before the Congressional- Executive Commission on China*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 6, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. Protecting the Human Rights of Comfort Women. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2009. *Trafficking and Extortion of Burmese Migrants in Malaysia and Southern Thailand*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Protecting the Human rights of Comfort Women: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Asia, the Pacific, and the Global Environment of the Committee on Foreign Affairs. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. February 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- Venkataramana, C. B. S., and P. V. Sarada. 2001. Extent and Speed of Spread of HIV Infection in India through the Commercial Sex Networks: A Perspective. *Tropical Medicine & International Health* 6 (12):1040-1061.

Villalba, "May-an" Maria Angela. 2000. Combating Racism against Migrant Workers. *Women in Action* 2000/1-2:22-31.

Whitehouse, Ginny. 2010. Captured in North Korea. Journal of Mass Media Ethics 25 (1):69-72.

- Whitehouse, Ginny. 2010. Good Intentions Don't Equal Good Choices. *Journal of Mass Media Ethics* 25 (1):83-85.
- Wille, Christina. 2001. Thailand-Lao People's Democratic Republic and Thailand-Myanmar Border Areas: Trafficking of Children into the Worst Forms of Child Labour: A Rapid Assessment. Geneva: International Labour Organization.
- William, Antony Thomas. 2008. Child Trafficking: An Unconscious Phenomenon. New Delhi, India: Kanishka.
- Willman, Mindy M. 2009. Human Trafficking in Asia: Increasing Individual and State Accountability through Expanded Victims Rights. *Columbia Journal of Asian Law* 22 (2):283-313.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.
- Women of Color Network. 2006. Sexual Violence in Communities of Color. Harrisburg, PA: Women of Color Network.
- Xiao, Yan, Sibylle Kristensen, Jiangping Sun, Lin Lu, and Sten H. Vermund. 2007. Expansion of HIV/AIDS in China: Lessons from Yunnan Province. *Social Science & Medicine* 64 (3):665-675.
- Yamanaka, Keiko, and Nicola Piper. 2005. *Feminized Migration in East and Southeast Asia: Policies, Actions and Empowerment*. Geneva: United Nations Research Institute for Social Development.
- Yea, Sallie. 2006. Foreign Women Trafficked to United States Military Areas in South Korea: Trafficking Processes and Victim Profiles in a Different Context. *Asian & Pacific Migration Journal* 15 (4):495-523.
- Yea, Sallie. 2006. *Sex Trafficking in Asia and Australia*. Quezon City, Philippines: Scalabrini Migration Center.
- Yea, Sallie. 2008. Female Sex Trafficking in Asia The Resilience of Patriarchy in a Changing World – By Vidyamali Samarasinghe. Singapore Journal of Tropical Geography 29 (3):382-384.
- Yea, Sallie. 2008. Married to the Military: Filipinas Negotiating Transnational Families. International Migration 46 (4):111-144.
- Yea, Sallie. 2010. Human Trafficking—A Geographical Perspective. Geodate 23 (3):2-6.
- Yik-Yi Chu, Cindy. 2011. Human Trafficking and Smuggling in China. *Journal of Contemporary China* 20 (68):39-52.
- Yogyakarta Principles on the Application of International Human Rights Law in Relation to Sexual Orientation and Gender Identity. 2008. *Asia-Pacific Journal on Human Rights & the Law* 9:86-113.
- Yuwono, Sutedjo. 2004. *Elimination of Trafficking in Persons in Indonesia, Year 2003-2004.* Jakarta, Indonesia: Coordinating Ministry for People's Welfare.
- Zhang, Sheldon, and Chin Ko-lin. 2002. Enter the Dragon: Inside Chinese Human Smuggling Organizations. *Criminology* 40 (4):737-68.
- Zhang, Sheldon, and Chin Ko-lin. 2008. Chinese Transnational Criminal Activities. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, St. Louis, MO, November 2008.

Zhu, Lijiang. 2008. Chinese Practice in Public International Law: 2006 (III). *Chinese Journal of International Law* 7 (1):197-225.

## Australia and New Zealand

- Australian Institute of Criminology. 2009. Trafficking in Persons Monitoring Report July 2007-December 2008. Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- Carrington, Kerry, and Jean Hearn. 2003. *Trafficking and the Sex Industry: From Impunity to Protection, Current Issues Brief, 2002-2003*. Canberra, Australia: Parliament of Australia, Department of the Parliamentary Library.
- Clarke, Tom. 2009. Management of the Australian Government's Action Plan to Eradicate Trafficking in Persons. Canberra, Australia: Australian National Audit Office.
- Commission on Human Rights. 2002. Summary Record of the 45th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva. Geneva: United Nations.
- Coppedge, Susan. 2006. *People Trafficking: An International Crisis Fought at the Local Level*. Wellington, NZ: Fulbright New Zealand.
- Curtis, Glenn E., Seth L. Elan, Rexford A. Hudson, and Nina A. Kollars. 2002. A Report Prepared under an Interagency Agreement by the Federal Research Division, Library of Congress. *Trends in Organized Crime* 7 (3):19-57.
- Dauvergne, Catherine. 2004. Sovereignty, Migration and the Rule of Law in Global Times. *The Modern Law Review* 67 (4):588-615.
- David, Fiona. 2008. *Trafficking of Women for Sexual Purposes*. Canberra, Australia: Australian Institute of Criminology.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Fergus, Lara. 2005. *Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation*. Vol. 5, *Briefing*. Melbourne: Australian Centre for the Study of Sexual Assault.
- Gallagher, Anne. 2005. Human Rights and Human Trafficking: A Preliminary Review of Australia's Response. In *Human Rights 2004: The Year in Review*, edited by Marius Smith. Melbourne, Australia: The Castan Centre for Human Rights Law, Monash University.
- Hosch, Philipp. 2008. Sex and Drugs and Firearms: Transnational Crime in the Pacific. Dissertation, Victoria University of Wellington.
- Jupp, James. 2002. From White Australia to Woomera: The Story of Australian Immigration. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.
- Kotnik, Erica, Melina Czymoniewicz-Klippel, and Elizabeth Hoban. 2007. Human Trafficking in Australia: The Challenge of Responding to Suspicious Activities. *Australian Journal of Social Issues* 42 (3):369-386.
- Leishman, Marianna. 2007. Human Trafficking and Sexual Slavery: Australia's Response. Australian Feminist Law Journal 27:193-205.
- Maltzahn, Kathleen. 2008. Trafficked. Sydney, Australia: University of New South Wales Press.
- McMahon, Maria. 2005. Migratory Sex Workers: Observations on Anti-Trafficking Measures and Public Health Outcomes on the Trans-National Superhighway. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):17-19.
- McSherry, Bernadette, and Susan Kneebone. 2008. Trafficking in Women and Forced Migration: Moving Victims Across the Border of Crime into the Domain of Human Rights. *International Journal of Human Rights* 12 (1):67-87.

- Munro, Vanessa E. 2005. A Tale of Two Servitudes: Defining and Implementing a Domestic Response to Trafficking of Women for Prostitution in the UK and Australia. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):91-114.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.
- New Zealand Department of Labour. 2009. *Plan of Action to Prevent People Trafficking*. Wellington, NZ: Department of Labour.
- New Zealand Department of Labour. 2008. Consultation on a Plan of Action to Prevent People Trafficking: Discussion Document. Wellington, NZ: Department of Labour.
- Parliament of Victoria, Australia: Drugs and Crime Prevention Committee. 2010. *Inquiry into People Trafficking for Sex Work: Final Report*. Melbourne, Australia: Government Printer for State of Victoria.
- Phillips, J. 2004. *People Trafficking: Australia's Response*. Vol. 20, *Research Note, 2004-2005*. Canberra, Australia: Department of Parliamentary Services.
- Piper, Nicola. 2005. A Problem by a Different Name? A Review of Research on Trafficking in South-East Asia and Oceania. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):203-233.
- Segrave, Marie. 2009. Order at the Border: The Repatriation of Victims of Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):251-260.
- Sullivan, Mary, and Sheila Jeffreys. 2001. *Legalising Prostitution is Not the Answer: The Example of Victoria, Australia*. Melbourne, Australia: CATW.
- Waite, David Andrew. 2005. Human Trafficking: Global Commodity Chains and Conceptualisations of Social Action and Power. Unpublished manuscript. Development Studies. University of Auckland.
- Webby, Elizabeth, and Marilla North. 2005. Australian and International Feminisms, 1975-2005: Where We've Been and Where We're Going. *Social Alternatives* 24 (2):3-4.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2009. Legalizing Prostitution: Morality Politics in Western Australia. *British* Journal of Criminology 49 (1):88-105.
- Yea, Sallie. 2006. *Sex Trafficking in Asia and Australia*. Quezon City, Philippines: Scalabrini Migration Center.

## European Union, Switzerland, Norway, and Iceland

- Abunimah, Ali, and Sarah Blower. 2010. The Circumstances and Needs of Separated Children Seeking Asylum in Ireland. *Child Care in Practice* 16 (2):129-146.
- Aghatise, Esohe. 2004. Trafficking for Prostitution in Italy: Possible Effects of Government Proposals for Legalization of Brothels. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1126-1155.
- Ahmad, Ali Nobil. 2008. The Labour Market Consequences of Human Smuggling: "Illegal" Employment in London's Migrant Economy. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 34 (6):853-874.
- Alberti, Gabriella. 2010. Across the Borders of Lesvos: The Gendering of Migrants' Detention in the Aegean. *Feminist Review* (94):138-147.
- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Apap, Joanna, and Felicita Medved. 2003. Protection Schemes for Victims of Trafficking in Selected EU Member Countries, Candidate and Third Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Aradau, Claudia. 2008. Rethinking Trafficking in Women. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Legal Responses to Trafficking in Women for Sexual Exploitation in the *European Union*. Portland, OR: Hart.
- Askola, Heli. 2007. Violence against Women, Trafficking, and Migration in the European Union. *European Law Journal* 13 (2):204-217.
- Batstone, David B. 2009. *Not for Sale: The Return of the Global Slave Trade and How We Can Fight It*. New York: HarperCollins.
- Berenskoetter, Felix. 2008. Under Construction: ESDP and the "Fight Against Organized Crime." *Journal of Intervention and Statebuilding* 2 (2):175- 200.
- Berman, Jacqueline. 2010. Biopolitical Management, Economic Calculation and "Trafficked Women." *International Migration* 48 (4):84-113.
- Berman, Jacqueline, and Cornelius Friesendorf. 2008. EU Foreign Policy and the Fight Against Human Trafficking: Coercive Governance as Crime Control. *European Foreign Affairs Review* 13 (2):189-209.
- Biemann, Ursula. 2005. Remotely Sensed: A Topography of the Global Sex Trade. *Feminist Review* (80):180-193.
- Bokhari, Farrah. 2008. Falling Through the Gaps: Safeguarding Children Trafficked into the UK. *Children & Society* 22 (3):201-211.
- Boswell, Christina. 2003. The "External Dimension" of EU Immigration and Asylum Policy. *International Affairs* 79 (3):619-638.
- Bosworth, Mary. 2008. Border Control and the Limits of the Sovereign State. *Social & Legal Studies* 17 (2):199-215.
- Breuil, Brenda Carina Oude. 2008. "Precious Children in a Heartless World"? The Complexities of Child Trafficking in Marseille. *Children & Society* 22 (3):223-234.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2006. *The Price of Sex: Prostitution, Policy and Society*. Cullompton, UK: Willan.
- Brooks-Gordon, Belinda. 2010. Bellwether Citizens: The Regulation of Male Clients of Sex Workers. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):145-170.
- Campbell, Rosie, and Maggie O'Neill. 2006. Sex Work No. Cullompton, UK: Willan.

- Chase, Elaine, and June Statham. 2005. Commercial and Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in the UK—A Review. *Child Abuse Review* 14 (1):4-25.
- Cole, Jeffrey. 2006. Reducing the Damage: Dilemmas of Anti-Trafficking Efforts among Nigerian Prostitutes in Palermo. *Anthropologica* 48 (2):217-228.
- Coluccello, Salvatore, and Simon Massey. 2007. Out of Africa: The Human Trade between Libya and Lampedusa. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (4):77-90.
- Commission on Human Rights. 2002. Summary Record of the 45th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva. Geneva: United Nations.
- Courau, Henri. 2003. "Tomorrow Inch Allah, Chance!" People Smuggler Networks in Sangatte. *Immigrants & Minorities* 22 (2):374-387.
- Cowan, Rosie. 2006. Jailing of Lithuanian Sex Trafficker. *International Herald Tribune*, 17 September, 10.
- Cullen, Holly. 2006. Siliadin v France: Positive Obligations under Article 4 of the European Convention on Human Rights. *Human Rights Law Review* 6 (3):585-592.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.
- Cusick, Linda, Hilary Kinnell, Belinda Brooks-Gordon, and Rosie Campbell. 2009. Wild Guesses and Conflated Meanings? Estimating the Size of the Sex Worker Population in Britain. *Critical Social Policy* 29 (4):703-719.
- Davidson, Julia O'Connell. 2006. Will the Real Sex Slave Please Stand Up? *Feminist Review* (83):4-22.
- Day, Sophie. 2009. Renewing the War on Prostitution: The Spectres of "Trafficking" and "Slavery." *Anthropology Today* 25 (3):1-3.
- Day, Sophie. 2010. The Re-Emergence of "Trafficking": Sex Work between Slavery and Freedom. *Journal of the Royal Anthropological Institute* 16 (4):816-834.
- De Ruyer, Brice, and Kristof Van Impe. 2001. Trafficking in Women through Poland: Analysis of the Phenomenon, Causes of Trans-Migration and Proposals to Tackle the Problem. In *Women in the Criminal Justice System: International Examples and National Responses*, edited by Natalia Ollus and Sami Nevala. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute of Crime Prevention and Crime Control (HEUNI).
- Derluyn, Ilse, and Eric Broekaert. 2005. On the Way to a Better Future: Belgium as Transit Country for Trafficking and Smuggling of Unaccompanied Minors. *International Migration* 43 (4):28-53.
- Derluyn, Ilse, Valesca Lippens, Tony Verachtert, Willy Bruggeman, and Eric Broekaert. 2010. Minors Travelling Alone: A Risk Group for Human Trafficking? *International Migration* 48 (4):164-185.
- Di Nicola, A., ed. 2004. MON-EU-TRAF II. A Study for Monitoring the International Trafficking of Human Beings for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU Member States. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Doezema, Jo. 2005. Now You See Her, Now You Don't: Sex Workers at the UN Trafficking Protocol Negotiations. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):61-89.
- Downes, Paul. 2008. Not One Victim More: Human Trafficking in the Baltic States. Tallinn, Estonia: Living for Tomorrow.
- Drbohlav, Dusan, and Eva Janska. 2009. Illegal Economic and Transit Migration in the Czech Republic: A Study of Individual Migrants' Behaviour. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (1):141-156.

Dudley, Jill, Mike Roughton, James Fidler, and Simon Woollacott. 2005. *National Statistics. Control of Immigration: Statistics United Kingdom*, 2004. London: Home Office.

- Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs. 2004. *Dutch Policy on Prostitution*. The Hague: Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs.
- Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs. 2005. *Trafficking in Human Beings: Fourth Report of the Dutch National Rapporteur*. The Hague: Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- Egan, Rachel. 2006. Trafficking in Women and Children [part 2]: Strategies and Responses. *Community Safety Journal* 5 (2):14-16.
- Ekberg, Gunilla. 2004. The Swedish Law that Prohibits the Purchase of Sexual Services: Best Practices for Prevention of Prostitution and Trafficking in Human Beings. *Violence Against Women* 10 (10):1187-1218.
- El-Cherkeh, Tanja, Elena Stirbu, Sebastian Lazaroiu, and Dragos Radu. 2004. *EU-Enlargement, Migration and Trafficking in Women: The Case of South Eastern Europe*. Hamburg, Germany: Hamburg Institute of International Economics.
- Elholm, Thomas. 2009. Does EU Criminal Cooperation Necessarily Mean Increased Repression? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (3):191-226.
- European Commission. 2003. Research Based on Case Studies of Victims of Trafficking in Human Beings in 3 EU Member States, i.e., Belgium, Italy and the Netherland. Brussels, Belgium: European Commission.
- Evans, Martin. 2007. Contemporary Slavery in the UK: Overview and Key Issues. *Probation Journal* 54 (3):279-280.
- Everts, Daan. 2003. Human Trafficking: The Ruthless Trade in Human Misery. *Brown Journal* of World Affairs 10 (1):149.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Fuhrmann, Malte. 2010. "Western Perversions" at the Threshold of Felicity: The European Prostitutes of Galata-Pera (1870-1915). *History & Anthropology* 21 (2):159-172.
- Geddes, Andrew. 2005. Chronicle of a Crisis Foretold: The Politics of Irregular Migration, Human Trafficking and People Smuggling in the UK. *British Journal of Politics & International Relations* 7 (3):324-339.
- Germany, U.S. Receive Most Sex-Trafficked Women. 2003. Off Our Backs 33 (7/8):4.
- Gillespie, Alisdair A., Christopher J. Newman, Nicola Wake, and Jill Molloy. 2010. Court of Appeal. *Journal of Criminal Law* 74 (1):10-26.
- Goodey, Jo. 2004. Promoting "Good Practice" in Sex Trafficking Cases. International Review of Victimology 11 (1):89-110.
- Goodey, Jo. 2004. Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centred" and "Woman-Centred" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.

Goodey, Jo. 2005. Sex Trafficking in the European Union. In *Transnational and Comparative Criminology*, edited by James Sheptycki and Ali Wardak. London: Glasshouse.

- Goodey, Jo. 2003. Migration, Crime and Victimhood. Punishment & Society 5 (4):415-431.
- Great Britain Home Office. 2004. Solutions and Strategies: Drug Problems and Street Sex Markets: Guidance for Partnerships and Providers. London, UK: Great Britain Home Office.
- Greece to Prosecute Sex Trafficking. 2002. Off Our Backs 32 (7/8):5.

Guild, Elspeth. 2006. Immigration and Criminal Law in the European Union: The Legal Measures and Social Consequences of Criminal Law in Member States on Trafficking and Smuggling in Human Beings. Leiden, Netherlands: Martinus Nijhoff.

- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Gupta, Rahila. 2009. Unsafe Havens. New Humanist 124 (1):10-12.
- Harries, Patrick. 2006. Review: Switzerland and the Slave Trade. *The Journal of African History* 47 (3):499-501.
- Heckmann, Friedrich. 2004. Illegal Migration: What Can We Know and What Can We Explain? The Case of Germany. *International Migration Review* 38 (3):1103-1125.
- Home Office and Scottish Executive. 2006. Tackling Human Trafficking—Consultation on Proposals for a UK Action Plan. London: Home Office and Scottish Executive.
- Hromek, Jitka. 2002. Child Trafficking and Child Prostitution. TED Case Studies 12 (1).
- Hubbard, Phil, Roger Matthews, and Jane Scoular. 2008. Regulating Sex Work in the EU: Prostitute Women and the New Spaces of Exclusion. *Gender, Place & Culture: A Journal of Feminist Geography* 15 (2):137-152.
- Hynes, Patricia. 2010. Global Points of "Vulnerability": Understanding Processes of the Trafficking of Children and Young People into, within and out of the UK. *International Journal of Human Rights* 14 (6):952-970.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Trafficking in Unaccompanied Minors for Sexual Exploitation in the European Union*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Jandl, Michael. 2004. Research Note. The Relationship between Human Smuggling and the Asylum System in Austria. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 30 (4):799-806.
- Javidan, Pantea. 2010. The Social and Legal Construction of the Child Object and the Commercial-Sexual Exploitation of Children. Gothenburg, Sweden: International Sociological Association.
- Jonsson, Anna. 2009. Human Trafficking and Human Security. New York: Routledge.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kaizen, Julie, and Walter Nonneman. 2007. Irregular Migration in Belgium and Organized Crime: An Overview. *International Migration* 45 (2):121-146.
- Kalemi, Oxana. 2009. *Mummy, Come Home: The True Story of a Mother Kidnapped and Torn from Her Children*. London: HarperTrue.
- Kane, June. 2005. *Child Trafficking—The People Involved: A Synthesis of Findings from Albania, Moldova, Romania and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC) of the International Labour Office (ILO).
- Kelly, Liz, and Linda Regan. 2000. Stopping Traffic: Exploring the Extent of, and Responses to, Trafficking in Sexual Exploitation in the UK. London: Home Office.

- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.
- Kilvington, Judith, Sophie Day, and Helen Ward. 2001. Prostitution Policy in Europe: A Time of Change? *Feminist Review* (67):78-93.
- Kimm, Susanne, and Birgit Sauer. 2010. Discourses on Forced Prostitution, Trafficking in Women, and Football: A Comparison of Anti-Trafficking Campaigns during the World Cup 2006 and the European Championship 2008. *Soccer & Society* 11 (6):815-828.
- Koff, Harlan. 2005. Security, Markets and Power: The Relationship Between EU Enlargement and Immigration. *Journal of European Integration* 27 (4):397-415.
- Koser, Khalid. 2000. Asylum Policies, Trafficking and Vulnerability. *International Migration* 38 (3):91-111.
- Koser, Khalid. 2008. Why Migrant Smuggling Pays. International Migration 46 (2):3-26.
- Kozhouharova, Nadya, and Milena Stateva. 2004. Trafficking in Women in Bulgaria: A New Stage. *Feminist Review* (76):110-116.
- Krieg, Sarah H. 2009. Trafficking in Human Beings: The EU Approach between Border Control, Law Enforcement and Human Rights. *European Law Journal* 15 (6):775-790.
- Laczko, Frank, and David Thompson. 2000. *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe: A Review of the Evidence with Case Studies from Hungary, Poland and Ukraine.* Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Lazaridis, Gabriella. 2001. Trafficking and Prostitution. *European Journal of Women's Studies* 8 (1):67-102.
- Lazaroiu, Sebastian, and Monica Alexandru. 2003. *Who is the Next Victim?: Vulnerability of Young Romanian Women to Trafficking in Human Beings*. Bucharest, Romania: International Organization for Migration, Mission in Romania.
- Leman, Johan, and Stef Janssens. 2007. The Various "Safe"-House Profiles in East European Human Smuggling and Trafficking. *Journal of Ethnic & Migration Studies* 33 (8):1377-1388.
- Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.
- Locher, Birgit. 2007. Trafficking in Women in the European Union: Norms, Advocacy-Networks and Policy-Change. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.
- Loewenberg, Samuel. 2006. Fears of World Cup Sex Trafficking Boom Unfounded. *Lancet* 368 (9530):105-106.
- Mahmood, Nadia. 2007. Iraqi Women's Rights. Weekly Worker (658).
- Malloch, Margaret S., and Elizabeth Stanley. 2005. The Detention of Asylum Seekers in the UK. *Punishment & Society* 7 (1):53-71.
- Månsson, Sven-Axel. 2001. Men's Practices in Prostitution: The Case of Sweden. In *A Man's World?: Changing Men's Practices in a Globalized World*, edited by Bob Pease and Keith Pringle. London: Zed.
- McCreight, Matilde Ventrella. 2006. Smuggling of Migrants, Trafficking in Human Beings and Irregular Migration on a Comparative Perspective. *European Law Journal* 12 (1):106-129.

- Melossi, Dario. 2003. In a Peaceful Life: Migration and the Crime of Modernity in Europe/Italy *Punishment & Society* 5 (4):371-397.
- Melossi, Dario. 2005. Security, Social Control, Democracy and Migration within the "Constitution" of the EU. *European Law Journal* 11 (1):5-21.
- Melrose, Margaret, and David Barrett. 2006. The Flesh Trade in Europe: Trafficking in Women and Children for the Purpose of Commercial Sexual Exploitation. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):111-123.
- Meyer, Silke. 2006. Trafficking in Human Organs in Europe: A Myth or an Actual Threat? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):208-229.
- Mohammad, Susan. 2008. Prostitutes are Okay, but Not Pimps. Maclean's 121 (48):29.
- Montgomery-Devlin, Jacqui. 2008. The Sexual Exploitation of Children and Young People in Northern Ireland: Overview from the Barnardo's Beyond the Shadows Service. *Child Care in Practice* 14 (4):381-400.
- Monzini, Paola. 2004. Trafficking in Women and Girls and the Involvement of Organised Crime in Western and Central Europe. *International Review of Victimology* 11 (1):73-88.
- Moore, Alison, and Bill Doult. 2007. Slavery: Here and Now. Nursing Standard 21 (33):18.
- Moore, Marketa, and Czeslaw Tubilewicz. 2001. Chinese Migrants in the Czech Republic: Perfect Strangers. *Asian Survey* 41 (4):611-628.
- Morawska, Ewa. 2003. Transnational Migration in the Enlarged European Union: A Perspective from East Central Europe. In *Europe Unbound: Enlarging and Reshaping the Boundaries of the European Union*, edited by Jan Zielonka. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Morehouse, Christal. 2009. Combating Human Trafficking Policy Gaps and Hidden Political Agendas in the USA and Germany. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.
- Morrison, John. 2001. "*The Dark-Side of Globalisation*": *The Criminalisation of Refugees*. Vol. 43. London, ROYAUME-UNI: Sage.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2005. A Tale of Two Servitudes: Defining and Implementing a Domestic Response to Trafficking of Women for Prostitution in the UK and Australia. *Social & Legal Studies* 14 (1):91-114.
- Munro, Vanessa E. 2006. Stopping Traffic? A Comparative Study of Responses to the Trafficking in Women for Prostitution. *British Journal of Criminology* 46 (2):318-333.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2010. Carceral Protectionism and Multi-Professional Anti-Trafficking Human Rights Work in the Netherlands. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (3/4):381-400.
- Myhill, Andy, and Jonathan Allen. 2002. Rape and Sexual Assault of Women: The Extent and Nature of the Problem. Findings from the British Crime Survey. London: Home Office.
- Neske, Matthias. 2006. Human Smuggling to and through Germany. *International Migration* 44 (4):121-163.
- Niemi, Johanna. 2010. What We Talk about When We Talk about Buying Sex. *Violence Against Women* 16 (2):159-172.
- Nordic Baltic Campaign Against Trafficking in Women: Final Report 2002. 2004. Copenhagen, Denmark: Nordic Council of Ministers.
- Norma, Caroline 2009. Review of Children in the Global Sex Trade and Sex at the Margins: Migration Labour Markets and the Rescue Industry. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):321-323.
- Norway Outlaws the Buying of Sex. 2009. Contemporary Sexuality 43 (2):8.

- Novotny, Thomas E., Olusoji Adeyi, and Dominic Haazen. 2003. *HIV/AIDS in Southeastern Europe: Case Studies from Bulgaria, Croatia, and Romania*. Washington, DC: World Bank.
- Okonofua, F. E., S. M. Ogbomwan, A. N. Alutu, Okop Kufre, and Aghahowa Eghosa. 2004. Knowledge, Attitudes and Experiences of Sex Trafficking by Young Women in Benin City, South-South Nigeria. *Social Science & Medicine* 59 (6):1315-1327.
- Olsen, Harald Haugom. 2008. The Snake from Fujian Province to Morecambe Bay: An Analysis of the Problem of Human Trafficking in Sweated Labour. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):1-37.
- Pajnik, Mojca. 2010. Media Framing of Trafficking. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (1):45-64.
- Papanicolaou, Georgios. 2008. The Sex Industry, Human Trafficking and the Global Prohibition Regime: A Cautionary Tale from Greece. *Trends in Organized Crime* 11 (4):379-409.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Peçi, Idlir, and Evert Stamhuis. 2009. Judicial Interpretation and Substantive Legality in Criminal Law: A Comparative Study on Distribution of Power in Albania and the Netherlands. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):113-135.
- Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.
- Penttinen, Elina. 2008. Globalization, Prostitution and Sex-Trafficking: Corporeal Politics. International Studies Review 10 (3):599-606.
- Petersen, Karen Lund. 2001. Trafficking in Women: The Danish Construction of Baltic Prostitution. *Cooperation & Conflict* 36 (2):213.
- Petit, Juan Miguel. 2002. *Report of the Special Rapporteur on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography*. Geneva: UN.
- Recent Publications on Organized Crime. 2007. Trends in Organized Crime 10 (3):135-139.
- Rijken, Conny, and Linda van Krimpen. 2008. The Introduction of Quality Labels in the Prostitution Sector as a Means to Combat Trafficking in Human Beings. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 16 (1):59-88.
- Ripperger, Sabine. 2008. Europe Reconsiders Prostitution as Sex Trafficking Booms: *Deutsche Well*.April 28. http://www.dw.de/dw/article/0,2144,3283530,00.html.
- Saar, Jüri. 2010. Evil Invariables and Moral Panic: Case Estonia. *TRAMES: A Journal of the Humanities & Social Sciences* 14 (1):71-89.

Sanders, Teela. 2007. No Room for a Regulated Market? The Implications of the Co-ordinated Prostitution Strategy for the Indoor Sex Industries. *Community Safety Journal* 6 (1):34-44.

- Savona, Ernesto U., Andrea Di Nicola, and Silvia Decarli, eds. 2002. MON-EU-TRAF. A Pilot Study on Three European Union Key Immigration Points for Monitoring the Trafficking of Human Beings for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation across the European Union. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Savona, Ernesto U., Roberta Belli, Federica Curtol, Silvia Decarli, and Andrea Di Nicola. 2003. *Trafficking and Smuggling of Migrants into Italy*. Trento, Italy: Transcrime.
- Scarpa, Silvia. 2008. Trafficking in Human Beings. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press.
- Scott, Sara, and Zoe Harper. 2006. Meeting the Needs of Sexually Exploited Young People: The Challenge of Conducting Policy-Relevant Research. *Child Abuse Review* 15 (5):313-325.

Sector Project against Trafficking in Women. 2005. *Challenging Trafficking in Persons: Theoretical Debate and Practical Approaches*. Baden-Baden, Germany: Nomos.

Sex Trafficking in Women from Central and East European Countries: Promoting a "Victim-Centered" and "Woman-Centered" Approach to Criminal Justice Intervention. 2004. *Feminist Review* (76):26-45.

Skilbrei, May-Len. 2010. Taking Trafficking to Court. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1):40-56.

- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. Combating Trafficking in Human Beings. *International Review of Law, Computers & Technology* 20 (1/2):229-232.
- Skrivankova, Klara. 2006. *Trafficking for Forced Labour UK Country Report*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Somerset, Carron. 2001. What the Professionals Know: The Trafficking of Children into, and through, the UK for Sexual Purposes. London: ECPAT UK.
- Soudijn, Melvin, and Edward Kleemans. 2009. Chinese Organized Crime and Situational Context: Comparing Human Smuggling and Synthetic Drugs Trafficking. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 52 (5):457-474.
- Sparrman, Anna. 2006. Film as a Political and Educational Device: Talk about Men, Male Sexuality and Gender among Swedish Youth. *Visual Studies* 21 (2):167-182.
- Staiger, Ines. 2005. Trafficking in Children for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in the EU. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 13 (4):603-624.
- Stauter-Halsted, Keely. 2009. Moral Panic and the Prostitute in Partitioned Poland: Middle-Class Respectability in Defense of the Modern Nation. *Slavic Review: Interdisciplinary Quarterly of Russian, Eurasian, & East European Studies* 68 (3):557-581.
- Stop Traffick! 2007. New Internationalist (404):17-20.
- Strøm, Agnete. 2009. A Glimpse into 30 years of Struggle against Prostitution by the Women's Liberation Movement in Norway. *Reproductive Health Matters* 17 (34):29-37.
- Thompson, Lisa L. 2004. Soylent Green is People: Cannibalism of the World's Women and Children through Sexual Trafficking and Prostitution. *Social Work & Christianity* 31 (2):206-219.
- Trafficking of Women Is a Health Issue. 2006. Lancet, 1954.
- Trávnícková, Ivana. 2004. *Trafficking in Women: The Czech Republic Perspective*. Prague, Czech Republic: Institute of Criminology and Social Prevention.
- Truong, Thanh-Dam. 2003. Gender, Exploitative Migration, and the Sex Industry: A European Perspective. *Gender, Technology & Development* 7 (1):31-52.
- Turcescu, Lucian, and Lavinia Stan. 2005. Religion, Politics and Sexuality in Romania. *Europe-Asia Studies* 57 (2):291-310.
- UNICEF. 2006. Evaluation of Anti-Trafficking Policies in Romania. Bucharest: UNICEF.
- United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. 2000. *Trends in Organized Crime* 5 (4):11.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. Calling on the Government of Germany to Take Immediate Action to Combat Sex Trafficking in Connection with the 2006 FIFA World Cup; Assistance for Small and Medium Enterprises in Sub-Saharan African Countries Act of 2005; Global Online Freedom Act of 2006; Central Asia Democracy and Human Rights Promotion Act of 2006. Markup Before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights and International Operations. Washington, DC: US GPO.

- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Modern Day Slavery: Spotlight on the 2006 "Trafficking in Persons Report," Forced Labor, and Sex Trafficking at the World Cup: Briefing and Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. June 14, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- van der Kleij, Aika. 2002. Provisions for Victims of Trafficking in Bonded Sexual Labour, i.e. Prostitution in 6 European Countries (Belgium, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, Spain and the United Kingdom). Amsterdam, Netherlands: Bonded Labour in Netherlands.
- van Hook, Mary P., Eglantina Gjermeni, and Edlira Haxhiymeri. 2006. Sexual Trafficking of Women: Tragic Proportions and Attempted Solutions in Albania. *International Social Work* 49 (1):29-40.
- van Liempt, Ilse, and Jeroen Doomernik. 2006. Migrant's Agency in the Smuggling Process: The Perspectives of Smuggled Migrants in the Netherlands. *International Migration* 44 (4):165-190.
- Vermeulen, Gert, Annelies Balcaen, Andrea Di Nicola, and Andrea Cauduro. 2006. The Siamsect Files: Standardised Templates and Blueprint for EU-Wide Collection of Statistical Information and Analysis on Missing and Sexually Exploited Children and Trafficking in Human Beings. Antwerp, Belgium: Maklu.
- Vermeulen, Gert. 2007. Mutual Instrumentalization of Criminal and Migration Law from an EU Perspective. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (3):347-361.
- Vinković, Mario. 2010. The "Unbroken Marriage"—Trafficking and Child Labour in Europe. Journal of Money Laundering Control 13 (2):87-102.
- Viuhko, Minna Jokinen Anniina. 2009. *Human Trafficking and Organised Crime: Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation and Organised Procuring in Finland*. Helsinki, Finland: European Institute for Crime Prevention and Control, affiliated with the United Nations (HEUNI).
- Wadley, Jonathan D. 2008. Sex Trafficking and the Re-creation of Europe: Human Security, Prerogative Power, and Gendered Identities. *Conference Papers - Western Political Science Association*:1-25.
- Welch, Michael, and Liza Schuster. 2005. Detention of Asylum Seekers in the US, UK, France, Germany, and Italy. *Criminal Justice* 5 (4):331-355.
- Wennerholm, Carolina Johansson. 2002. Crossing Borders and Building Bridges: the Baltic Region Networking Project. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):10-19.
- Weyembergh, Anne, and Veronica Santamaria. 2009. The Evaluation of European Criminal Law: the Example of the Framework Decision on Combatting Trafficking in Human Beings.
   Brussels, Belgium: Editions del l'Université de Bruxelles, IEEE, Institut d'études Européenes.
- Wonders, Nancy A., and Raymond Michalowski. 2001. Bodies, Borders, and Sex Tourism in a Globalized World: A Tale of Two Cities—Amsterdam and Havana. *Social Problems* 48 (4):545-571.
- Woodiwiss, Mike, Martin Elvins, James Sheptycki, Adam Edwards, and Peter Gill. 2003. *Transnational Organized Crime: Perspectives on Global Security*. New York: Routledge.
- Yujiang, Jia, Sun Jiangping, Fan Lu, Song Duan, Tian Shuming, Yang Yuecheng, Jia Manhong, Lu Lin, Sun Xinhua, Zhang Sanguo, Kulczycki Andrzej, and H. Vermund Sten. 2008.
  Estimates of HIV Prevalence in a Highly Endemic Area of China: Dehong Prefecture, Yunnan Province. *International Journal of Epidemiology* 37 (6):1287-1287.

Zimmerman, Cathy, Siân Oram, Rosilyne Borland, and Charlotte Watts. 2009. Meeting the Health Needs of Trafficked Persons. *BMJ: British Medical Journal*, 642-643.

## Mexico, Central and South America

- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2004. Agrarian Conflict, Internal Displacement and Trafficking of Mexican Women: The Case of Chiapas State. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the Population Association of America, Boston, MA, April 2004.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2006. International Migration and Trafficking of Mexican Women to the United States. In *Trafficking and the Global Sex Industry*, edited by Karen D. Beeks, Delila Amir, Arun Kumar Acharya, and Carolina S. Ruiz-Austria. Oxford, UK: Lexington Books.
- Acharya, Arun Kumar, and Jennifer Bryson Clark. 2010. The Health Consequences of Trafficking in Women in Mexico: Findings from Monterrey City. *International Review of Sociology* 20 (3):415-426.
- Amar, Paul. 2009. Operation Princess in Rio de Janeiro: Policing "Sex Trafficking," Strengthening Worker Citizenship, and the Urban Geopolitics of Security in Brazil. Security Dialogue 40 (4-5):513-541.
- American Exploitation and Trafficking of Children in Central America. 2001. *ECPAT* International News Letter (36).
- Andreas, Peter. 2000. *Border Games: Policing the U.S.-Mexico Divide*. Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press.
- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Arceneaux, Craig L., and David Pion-Berlin. 2005. *Transforming Latin America: The International and Domestic Origins of Change*. Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press.
- Asencio, Marysol, ed. 2010. Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2005. Child Trafficking or Teenage Migration? Bolivian Migrants in Argentina. *International Migration* 43 (4):58-89.
- Bastia, Tanja. 2006. Stolen Lives or Lack of Rights? Gender, Migration and Trafficking. *Labour, Capital and Society* 39 (2):20-47.
- Bovarnick, Silvie. 2007. Universal Human Rights and Non-Western Normative Systems: A Comparative Analysis of Violence against Women in Mexico and Pakistan. *Review of International Studies* 33 (1):59-74.
- Brinkley, Joel. 2000. Vast Trade in Forced Labor Portrayed in C.I.A. Report. *New York Times*:2 April 2000. http://www.nytimes.com/2000/04/02/us/vast-trade-in-forced-labor-portrayedin-cia-report.html?pagewanted=all&src=pm.
- Brown, Donald L. 2002. Crooked Straits: Maritime Smuggling of Humans from Cuba to the United States. *The University of Miami Inter-American Law Review* 33 (2/3):273-293.
- Bush, George W. 2007. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. Weekly Compilation of Presidential Documents 43 (42):1372-1374.
- Bustamante, Jorge A. 2003. A Virtual Contradiction between International Migration and *Human Rights*. Santiago, Chile: Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean, United Nations.

- Cabezas, Amalia L. 2004. Between Love and Money: Sex, Tourism, and Citizenship in Cuba and the Dominican Republic. *Signs* 29 (4):987-1015.
- Campbell, Howard. 2008. Female Drug Smugglers on the U.S.-Mexico Border: Gender, Crime, and Empowerment. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (1):233-267.
- Coffey, Pamela S. 2004. *Literature Review of Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Bethesda, MD: Development Alternatives.
- Cohen, Aaron, and Christine Buckley. 2009. *Slave Hunter: One Man's Global Quest to Free Victims of Human Trafficking*. New York: Simon Spotlight Entertainment.
- Columbus, Frank H. 2001. *Politics and Economics of Latin America*. Huntington, NY: Nova Science.
- Coomaraswamy, Radhika. 2003. Report of the Special Rapporteur on Violence against Women, Its Causes and Consequences. Geneva: UN.
- Cornwall, Andrea, Sonia Correa, and Susie Jolly. 2008. Development with a Body: Sexuality, Human Rights and Development. London: ZED.
- Curtis, Glenn E., Seth L. Elan, Rexford A. Hudson, and Nina A. Kollars. 2002. A Report Prepared under an Interagency Agreement by the Federal Research Division, Library of Congress. *Trends in Organized Crime* 7 (3):19-57.
- Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean. 2004. *Human Rights and Trafficking in Persons in the Americas: Summary and Highlights of the Hemispheric Conference on International Migration.* Santiago, Chile: United Nations.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Farrell, Graham, Friedrich Schneider, William Reno, et al. 2000. Shadow Economies: Promoting Prosperity or Undermining Stability? *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):387-695.
- Feli, Marcus. 2009. As Long as the Horror Continues. Foam 18:28-34.
- Fuhrmann, Malte. 2010. "Western Perversions" at the Threshold of Felicity: The European Prostitutes of Galata-Pera (1870-1915). *History & Anthropology* 21 (2):159-172.
- Garcia, Alyssa. 2010. Continuous Moral Economies: The State Regulation of Bodies and Sex Work in Cuba. *Sexualities* 13 (2):171-196.
- Garland, Libby. 2008. Not-Quite-Closed Gates: Jewish Alien Smuggling in the Post-Quota Years. *American Jewish History* 94 (3):197-224.
- Gootenberg, Paul. 2007. The "Pre-Colombian" Era of Drug Trafficking in the Americas: Cocaine, 1945-1965. *The Americas* 64 (2):133-176.
- Guinn, David E. 2008. Defining the Problem of Trafficking: The Interplay of US Law, Donor, and NGO Engagement and the Local Context in Latin America. *Human Rights Quarterly* 30 (1):119-145.
- Guinn, David E., and Elissa Steglich. 2003. *In Modern Bondage: Sex Trafficking in the Americas*. Ardsley, NY: Transnational.
- Guizado, Alvaro Camacho, and Andrés López Restrepo. 2000. Perspectives on Narcotics Trafficking in Colombia. *International Journal of Politics, Culture, and Society* 14 (1):151-182.
- Haugen, Gary A., and Gregg Hunter. 2005. *Terrify No More: Young Girls Held Captive and the Daring Undercover Operation to Win Their Freedom*. Nashville, TN: W Publishing Group.

Heath, Dwight B. 2002. Contemporary Cultures and Societies of Latin America: A Reader in the Social Anthropology of Middle and South America. Prospect Heights, IL: Waveland Press.

- Henne, Kurt, and David Moseley. 2005. Combating the Worst Forms of Child Labor in Bolivia. Human Rights: Journal of the Section of Individual Rights & Responsibilities 32 (1):12-15.
- Heyman, Josiah McC., and Howard Campbell. 2004. Review: Recent Research on the U.S.-Mexico Border. *Latin American Research Review* 39 (3):205-220.
- Hua, Julietta Y. 2006. The Object of "Rights": Third World Women and the Production of Global Human Rights Discourse. Dissertation, University of California at San Diego. http://escholarship.org/uc/item/4788v951.
- Huck, James D. 2008. Mexico: A Global Studies Handbook. Santa Barbara, CA: ABC-CLIO.
- Human Rights Watch. 2007. Violence against Child Domestic Workers. New York: Human Rights Watch.
- Human Trafficking. 2009. Canada & the World Backgrounder 74 (6):28-31.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2007. Child Sex Tours. Christianity Today 51 (1):32-33.
- Kahurananga, Ruth, and Marina Mafani. 2005. *Empowering Women and Girls: Challenges and Strategies in Gender Equality*. New York: World Vision.
- Kaye, Mike. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in Paraguay*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Kaye, Mike, and Bhavna Sharma. 2006. *Contemporary Forms of Slavery in South America*. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Langberg, Laura. 2005. A Review of Recent OAS Research on Human Trafficking in the Latin American and Caribbean Region. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):129-139.
- Leal, Gustavo. 2002. Investigation on the Trafficking, Sex Tourism, Pornography and Prostitution of Children in Central America and México: Regional Synthesis. San José, Costa Rica: Casa Alianza Internacional.
- Loza, Oralia, Thomas L. Patterson, Melanie Rusch, Gustavo A. Martínez, Remedios Lozada, Hugo Staines-Orozco, Carlos Magis-Rodríguez, and Steffanie A. Strathdee. 2010. Drug-Related Behaviors Independently Associated with Syphilis Infection among Female Sex Workers in Two Mexico-US Border Cities. *Addiction* 105 (8):1448-1456.
- Martin, Michael T. 2010. Documenting Modern-Day Slavery in the Dominican Republic: An Interview with Amy Serrano. *Camera Obscura* 24 (74):160-171.
- Martin, Philip, Elizabeth Midgley, and Michael S. Teitelbaum. 2002. Migration and Development: Whither the Dominican Republic and Haiti? *International Migration Review* 36 (2):570-592.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.
- Molina, Fanny Polania. 2000. Japan, the Mecca for Trafficking in Colombian Women. http://www.libertadlatina.org/paper30ColombiaJapan.pdf.
- New Film to Portray Sex Trafficking Issue. 2007. Contemporary Sexuality 41 (3):16.
- Peixoto, João. 2009. New Migrations in Portugal: Labour Markets, Smuggling and Gender Segmentation. *International Migration* 47 (3):185-210.
- Petit, Juan Miguel. 2002. *Report of the Special Rapporteur on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography*. Geneva: United Nations.
- Pinzón-Rondón Angela M., Sandra Hofferth, and Leonardo Briceño. 2008. Children Working in the Streets of Colombian Cities: Different Pathways to the Street Lead to Different Populations. *Children and Youth Services Review* 30 (12):1417-1424.

- Pratt, Timothy. 2001. Sex Slavery Racket a Growing Concern in Latin America. *The Christian Science Monitor*, 11 January 2001.
- Ren, Xin. 2005. A Trade in Misery: Trafficking in Children in China and Asia. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, November 2005.
- Ribando, Clare. 2007. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Risley, Amy. 2010. Sex Trafficking: The "Other" Crisis in Mexico? *The Latin Americanist* 54 (1):99-117.
- Scheman, L. Ronald. 2003. *Greater America: A New Partnership in the Americas in the Twenty-First Century.* New York: New York University Press.
- Schweigert, Thomas E. 2004. Agricultural Wage Rates Under Forced and Free Labour: Pre-1944 and Post-1954 Guatemala. *Journal of Agrarian Change* 4 (4):532-552.
- Seelke, Clare Ribando. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A World Enslaved. Foreign Policy (165):62-67.
- Stavridis, James. 2010. Partnership for the Americas: Western Hemisphere Strategy and U.S. Southern Command. Washington, DC: National Defense University Press.
- Thompson, Lisa L. 2004. Soylent Green is People: Cannibalism of the World's Women and Children through Sexual Trafficking and Prostitution. *Social Work & Christianity* 31 (2):206-219.
- Uehling, Greta Lynn. 2008. The International Smuggling of Children: Coyotes, Snakeheads, and the Politics of Compassion. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (4):833-871.
- Ugarte, Marisa B., Laura Zarate, and Melissa Farley. 2004. Prostitution and Trafficking of Women and Children from Mexico to the United States. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):147-165.
- United Nations. 2002. Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Draft Resolution. New York: UN.
- United Nations. 2005. Summary Record of the 38th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on Thursday, 7 April 2005 : Commission on Human Rights, 61st Session. Geneva: UN.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2002. *Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Resolution.* New York: UN General Assembly.
- Walker, Lee Demetrius. 2008. Gender and Attitudes toward Justice System Bias in Central America. *Latin American Research Review* 43 (2):80-106.
- Whitehead, John W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Real Immigration Problem. *World Observer* April 10, 2006.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.

## Middle East

- Abu-Lughod, Lila. 2009. Dialects of Women's Empowerment: The International Circuitry of the Arab Human Development Report 2005. *International Journal of Middle East Studies* 41 (01):83-103.
- Afary, Janet. 2004. The Human Rights of Middle Eastern & Muslim Women: A Project for the 21st Century. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (1):106-125.
- Al-Ali, Nadje, and Nicola Pratt. 2006. Women in Iraq: Beyond the Rhetoric. *Middle East Report* (239):18-23.
- Anti-Slavery International. 2002. The Trafficking of Child Camel Jockeys to the United Arab Emirates. Report to the UN Working Group on Contemporary Forms of Slavery. London: Anti-Slavery International.
- Atauz, Sevil, Emrah Akbas, and Reyhan Atasu-Topcuglu. 2009. Human Trafficking in Turkey: Findings from Northeastern Anatolia. *Asian and Pacific Migration Journal* 18 (3):419-440.
- Bennett, Brian. 2006. Stolen Away. Time,

http://www.time.com/time/magazine/article/0,9171,1186558,00.html.

- Beydoun, Khaled Ali. 2006. The Trafficking of Ethiopian Domestic Workers into Lebanon: Navigating through a Novel Passage of the International Maid Trade. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 24 (3):1009-1045.
- Bosch, Olivia. 2006. Iran and the Traffickers. The World Today 62 (5):6-8.
- Bullard, Alice. 2002. Mauritanian Activists' Struggle against Slavery. *Middle East Report* (223):14-17.
- Bush, George W. 2007. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. Weekly Compilation of Presidential Documents 43 (42):1372-1374.
- Calandruccio, Giuseppe. 2005. A Review of Recent Research on Human Trafficking in the Middle East. *International Migration* 43 (1-2):267-299.
- Caplin, Jessica. 2009. Mirage in the Desert Oasis. Harvard International Review 30 (4):28-32.
- Cohen, Aaron, and Christine Buckley. 2009. *Slave Hunter: One Man's Global Quest to Free Victims of Human Trafficking*. New York: Simon Spotlight Entertainment.
- Commission on Human Rights. 2002. Summary Record of the 45th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva. Geneva: United Nations.
- Courau, Henri. 2003. "Tomorrow Inch Allah, Chance!" People Smuggler Networks in Sangatte. Immigrants & Minorities 22 (2):374-387.
- Cwikel, Julie, Bella Chudakov, M. Paikin, K. Agmon, and R. H. Belmaker. 2004. Trafficked Female Sex Workers Awaiting Deportation: Comparison with Brothel Workers. *Archives* of Women's Mental Health 7 (4):243-249.
- Dalla, Rochelle L. 2010. *Global Perspectives on Prostitution and Sex Trafficking*. Lanham, MD: Lexington Books.
- Daraji, Ibrahim. 2007. Counter-Trafficking Provisions in Syrian Laws and Legislations: A Study Presented at the Awareness-Raising Workshop on Counter-Trafficking Measures. Damascus, Syria: International Organization for Migration.

- Deane, Tameshnie. 2010. Cross-Border Trafficking in Nepal and India—Violating Women's Rights. *Human Rights Review* 11 (4):491-513.
- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- Fehresti, Zahra. 2010. Legislative Approaches towards Human Trafficking in Pre- versus Post-Islamic Revolution Iran. *Iran & the Caucasus* 14 (2):431-447.
- Goldschmidt, Elie. 2006. Storming the Fences: Morocco and Europe's Anti-Migration Policy. *Middle East Report* (239):36-48.
- Hoque, Sajjadul N.M. 2010. Female Child Trafficking from Bangladesh: A New Form of Slavery. *Canadian Social Science* 6 (1):45-58.
- Içduygu, Ahmet, and Sule Toktas. 2002. How do Smuggling and Trafficking Operate via Irregular Border Crossings in the Middle East? Evidence from Fieldwork in Turkey. *International Migration* 40 (6):25-54.
- Jalalzai, Musá Khan. 2005. Human Trafficking in Pakistan and Afghanistan: Children Trafficking, Women Trafficking, Organs, and Sex Trade. Lahore, Pakistan: Greens Publishers.
- Jureidini, Ray. 2010. Trafficking and Contract Migrant Workers in the Middle East. International Migration 48 (4):142-163.
- Kemp, Adriana. 2004. Labour Migration and Racialisation: Labour Market Mechanisms and Labour Migration Control Policies in Israel. *Social Identities* 10 (2):267-292.
- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.
- Khalili, Mohammed I. 2007. Organ Trading in Jordan: Bad News, Good News. *Politics and the Life Sciences* 26 (1):12-14.
- Leghari, Faryal. 2007. *Narcotics and Human Trafficking to the GCC States*. Dubai, United Arab Emerates: Gulf Research Center.
- Lemish, Dafna. 2000. The Whore and the Other: Israeli Images of Female Immigrants from the Former USSR. *Gender and Society* 14 (2):333-349.
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Race, Space, Place: Notes on the Racialisation and Spatialisation of Commercial Sex Work in Dubai, UAE. *Culture, Health & Sexuality* 12 (8):943-954.
- Mahmood, Nadia. 2007. Iraqi Women's Rights. Weekly Worker (658).
- Meyer, Silke. 2006. Trafficking in Human Organs in Europe: A Myth or an Actual Threat? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):208-229.
- Scheman, L. Ronald. 2003. *Greater America: A New Partnership in the Americas in the Twenty-First Century.* New York: New York University Press.
- Segal, Ronald. 2001. Review: Black Slavery in the Twenty-First Century. *The Journal of Blacks in Higher Education* (31):138.
- Skinner, E. Benjamin. 2008. A Crime So Monstrous: Face-to-Face with Modern-Day Slavery. New York: Free Press.
- Toledano, Ehud R. 2007. Review: Enslavement and Abolition in Muslim Societies. *The Journal* of African History 48 (3):481-485.
- UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre. 2006. Children in Yemen Still Suffer Labor and Trafficking. Florence, Italy: UNICEF Innocenti Research Centre.

 van Liempt, Ilse, and Jeroen Doomernik. 2006. Migrant's Agency in the Smuggling Process: The Perspectives of Smuggled Migrants in the Netherlands. *International Migration* 44 (4):165-190.

Yea, Sallie. 2010. Human Trafficking—A Geographical Perspective. Geodate 23 (3):2-6.

## Non-EU Balkan Countries and Turkey

- Abdela, Lesley. 2007. "Anyone Here Been Raped and Speaks English?": Workshops for Editors and Journalists on Gender-Based Violence and Sex-Trafficking. *Gender & Development* 15 (3):387-398.
- Alberti, Gabriella. 2010. Across the Borders of Lesvos: The Gendering of Migrants' Detention in the Aegean. *Feminist Review* (94):138-147.
- Amnesty International. 2004. So Does It Mean that We Have the Rights? Protecting the Human Rights of Women and Girls Trafficked for Forced Prostitution in Kosovo. London: Amnesty International.
- Arieff, Irwin. 2000. U.N. Insists No Police Ties to Bosnia Prostitution. Reuters, 5 March.
- Arsovska, Jana. 2006. Understanding a "Culture of Violence and Crime": The Kanun of Lek Dukagjini and the Rise of the Albanian Sexual-Slavery Rackets. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):161-184.
- Atauz, Sevil, Emrah Akbas, and Reyhan Atasu-Topcuglu. 2009. Human Trafficking in Turkey: Findings from Northeastern Anatolia. *Asian and Pacific Migration Journal* 18 (3):419-440.
- Berenskoetter, Felix. 2008. Under Construction: ESDP and the "Fight Against Organized Crime." *Journal of Intervention and Statebuilding* 2 (2):175- 200.
- Dawson, Andrew. 2008. Post-War Settlements and the Production of New Illegalities: The Case of Dayton and People Trafficking and Prostitution in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Dialectical Anthropology* 32 (1/2):123-137.
- Declaration of Istanbul on Organ Trafficking and Transplant Tourism. 2008. *Nephrology Dialysis Transplantation* 23: 3375-3380.
- Dekic, Slobodanka. 2003. Sex, Slavery and Politics: Representations of Trafficked Women in the Serbian Media. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):192-196.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer. 2010. Methods of Sex Trafficking: Findings of a Case Study in Turkey. *Global Crime* 11 (3):314-335.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer, and James O. Finckenauer. 2010. Victims of Sex Trafficking in Turkey: Characteristics, Motivations, and Dynamics. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):57-88.
- Dewey, Susan. 2008. Hollow Bodies: Institutional Responses to Sex Trafficking in Armenia, Bosnia, and India. Sterling, VA: Kumarian.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Engle, Karen. 2005. Feminism and Its (Dis)contents: Criminalizing Wartime Rape in Bosnia and Herzegovina. *The American Journal of International Law* 99 (4):778-816.
- Erder, Sema, and Selmin Kaska. 2003. *Irregular Migration and Trafficking in Women: The Case of Turkey*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Fuhrmann, Malte. 2010. "Western Perversions" at the Threshold of Felicity: The European Prostitutes of Galata-Pera (1870-1915). *History & Anthropology* 21 (2):159-172.

- Harrington, Carol. 2005. The Politics of Rescue: Peacekeeping and Anti-Trafficking Programmes in Bosnia-Herzegovina and Kosovo. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 7 (2):175-206.
- Haynes, Dina Francesca. 2010. Lessons from Bosnia's Arizona Market: Harm to Women in a Neoliberalized Postconflict Reconstruction Process. University of Pennsylvania Law Review 158 (6):1779-1829.
- Herzfeld, Beth. 2002. Slavery and Gender: Women's Double Exploitation. Gender & Development 10 (1):50-55.
- Içduygu, Ahmet, and Sule Toktas. 2002. How do Smuggling and Trafficking Operate via Irregular Border Crossings in the Middle East? Evidence from Fieldwork in Turkey. *International Migration* 40 (6):25-54.
- Kaizen, Julie, and Walter Nonneman. 2007. Irregular Migration in Belgium and Organized Crime: An Overview. *International Migration* 45 (2):121-146.
- Kane, June. 2005. *Child Trafficking—The People Involved: A Synthesis of Findings from Albania, Moldova, Romania and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC) of the International Labour Office (ILO).
- Kartusch, Angelika, and Mara Radavanovic. 2001. Combat of Trafficking for the Purpose of Forced Prostitution—Bosnia and Herzegovina Country Report. Vienna, Austria: Ludwig Boltzmann Institute of Human Rights.
- Keser, Nurdan, and Ali Ozel. 2008. Geo-Political Position and Importance of Turkey in the Crime Trafficking between the Continents Asia, Europe and Africa. *International Journal of Environmental and Science* 3 (2):75-81.
- Koser, Khalid. 2001. The Return and Reintegration of Rejected Asylum Seekers and Irregular Migrants: An Analysis of Government Assisted Return Rrogrammes in Selected European Countries. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.
- Long, Lynellyn D. 2004. Anthropological Perspectives on the Trafficking of Women for Sexual Exploitation. *International Migration* 42 (1):5-31.
- Mahdavi, Pardis. 2010. Hollow Bodies: Institutional Responses to Sex Trafficking in Armenia, Bosnia and India by Susan Dewey. *American Ethnologist* 37 (4):833-834.
- Meyer, Silke. 2006. Trafficking in Human Organs in Europe: A Myth or an Actual Threat? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):208-229.
- Naarden, Gregory L., and Jeffrey B. Locke. 2004. Peacekeeping and Prosecutorial Policy: Lessons from Kosovo. *The American Journal of International Law* 98 (4):727-743.
- Novotny, Thomas E., Olusoji Adeyi, and Dominic Haazen. 2003. *HIV/AIDS in Southeastern Europe: Case Studies from Bulgaria, Croatia, and Romania*. Washington, DC: World Bank.
- Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings. 2007. Research Study on Trafficking in Human Beings. Baltimore, MD: Partnership Against Trafficking in Human Beings.
- Peçi, Idlir, and Evert Stamhuis. 2009. Judicial Interpretation and Substantive Legality in Criminal Law: A Comparative Study on Distribution of Power in Albania and the Netherlands. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):113-135.

Renton, Daniel. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Children in Albania. Tirana, Albania: Save the Children.

- Rittossa, Dalida. 2009. Trafficking of Minors in Croatia: Present Situation. *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 17 (2):137-164.
- Simeunovic-Patic, Biljana, and Sanja Copic. 2010. Protection and Assistance to Victims of Human Trafficking in Serbia: Recent Developments. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):45-60.
- Stefanova, Radoslava. 2004. Fighting Organized Crime in a UN Protectorate: Difficult, Possible, Necessary. *Journal of Southeast European & Black Sea Studies* 4 (2):257-279.
- Stulhofer, Aleksandar, and Zora Raboteg-Saric. 2002. Sex Trafficking in Croatia: An Assessment Study. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- United Nations. 2005. Summary Record of the 38th Meeting, Held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on Thursday, 7 April 2005 : Commission on Human Rights, 61st Session. Geneva: UN.
- van Hook, Mary P., Eglantina Gjermeni, and Edlira Haxhiymeri. 2006. Sexual Trafficking of Women: Tragic Proportions and Attempted Solutions in Albania. *International Social Work* 49 (1):29-40.
- Vejnovic, Dusko, and Velibor Lalic. 2005. Community Policing in a Changing World: A Case Study of Bosnia and Herzegovina. *Police Practice & Research* 6 (4):363-373.
- Wolthuis, Annemieke, and Mirjam Blaak. 2001. *Trafficking in Children for Sexual Purposes* from Eastern Europe to Western Europe. Amsterdam, Netherlands: ECPAT International.
- Yildiz, Gaye Burcu. 2007. Foreign Workers in Turkey, Their Rights and Obligations Regulated in Turkish Labour Law. *European Journal of Migration & Law* 9 (2):207-227.

## **Russia and the Former Soviet Union**

- Andrees, Beate, and Patrick Belser. 2009. *Forced Labor: Coercion and Exploitation in the Private Economy*. Boulder, CO: Lynne Rienner.
- Blum, Liliana. 2009. Sex Trafficking and Political Discourse: A Case Study of the Perceptions and Definition of the Problem and Its Victims in Moldova. Dissertation. University of Arkansas.
- Brintlinger, Angela, and Natasha Kolchevska. 2008. Beyond Little Vera: Women's Bodies, Women's Welfare in Russia and Central/Eastern Europe. Columbus, OH: The Ohio State University, Department of Slavic and East European Languages and Literatures - The Center for Slavic and East European Studies.
- Buckley, Mary. 2009. Public Opinion in Russia on the Politics of Human Trafficking. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (2):213-248.
- Corrin, Chris. 2005. Transitional Road for Traffic: Analysing Trafficking in Women from and through Central and Eastern Europe. *Europe-Asia Studies* 57 (4):543-560.
- Curtis, Glen E. 2003. *Transnational Activities of Chinese Crime Organizations*. Washington, DC: Library of Congress, Federal Research Division.
- Curtis, Glenn E., Seth L. Elan, Rexford A. Hudson, and Nina A. Kollars. 2002. A Report Prepared under an Interagency Agreement by the Federal Research Division, Library of Congress. *Trends in Organized Crime* 7 (3):19-57.
- Demir, Oguzhan Omer. 2010. Methods of Sex Trafficking: Findings of a Case Study in Turkey. *Global Crime* 11 (3):314-335.
- Denisova, Tatyana A. 2001. Trafficking in Women and Children for Purposes of Sexual Exploitation: The Criminological Aspect. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):30.
- Drbohlav, Dusan, and Eva Janska. 2009. Illegal Economic and Transit Migration in the Czech Republic: A Study of Individual Migrants' Behaviour. *Europe-Asia Studies* 61 (1):141-156.
- Ebbe, Obi N. Ignatius, and Dilip K. Das. 2008. *Global Trafficking in Women and Children*. Boca Raton, FL: CRC.
- Engvall, Johan. 2006. The State under Siege: The Drug Trade and Organised Crime in Tajikistan. *Europe-Asia Studies* 58 (6):827-854.
- Erokhina, Liudmila. 2005. Trafficking in Women in the Russian Far East: A Real or Imaginary Phenomenon. In *Human Traffic and Transnational Crime: Russian and American Perspectives*, edited by Sally Stoecker and Louise Shelley. Lanham, MD: Rowman and Littlefield.
- Finckenauer, James O. 2001. Russian Transnational Organized Crime and Human Trafficking. In *Global Human Smuggling: Comparative Perspectives*, edited by David Kyle and Rey Koslowski. Baltimore, MD: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- Glickstein, Barbara. 2008. The Tragedy of Human Trafficking. *American Journal of Nursing* 108 (11):11.
- Haynes, Dina Francesca. 2004. Used, Abused, Arrested and Deported: Extending Immigration Benefits to Protect the Victims of Trafficking and to Secure the Prosecution of Traffickers. *Human Rights Quarterly* 26 (2):221-272.

Herzog, Shawna. 2008. Historical Consequences: The Legacy of Sexism and Gender Discrimination and Their Link to Contemporary Sex Trafficking in Russia. Thesis. California State University.

Hughes, Donna M. 2002. *Trafficking for Sexual Exploitation: The Case of the Russian Federation*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.

Hughes, Donna M., and Tatyana A. Denisova. 2001. The Transnational Political Criminal Nexus of Trafficking in Women from Ukraine. *Trends in Organized Crime* 6 (3/4):43.

- Human Trafficking. 2009. Canada & the World Backgrounder 74 (6):28-31.
- International Organization for Migration. 2000. *Trafficking in Women and Children from the Kyrgyz Republic*. Bishkek, Kyrgyz Republic: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2001. *Deceived Migrants from Tajikstan: A Study of Trafficking in Women and Children*. Dushanbe, Republic of Tajikistan: International Organization for Migration.
- International Organization for Migration. 2002. *Shattered Dreams: Report on Trafficking in Persons in Azerbaijan*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Jonsson, Anna. 2009. Human Trafficking and Human Security. New York: Routledge.
- Joon, K. Kim, and May Fu. 2008. International Women in South Korea's Sex Industry: A New Commodity Frontier. *Asian Survey* 48 (3):492-513.
- Kalemi, Oxana. 2009. *Mummy, Come Home: The True Story of a Mother Kidnapped and Torn* from Her Children. London: HarperTrue.
- Kane, June. 2005. *Child Trafficking—The People Involved: A Synthesis of Findings from Albania, Moldova, Romania and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Programme on the Elimination of Child Labour (IPEC) of the International Labour Office (ILO).
- Kara, Siddharth. 2010. Sex Trafficking: Inside the Business of Modern Slavery. New York: Columbia University Press.
- Klinczenko, T. 2000. Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Ukraine. In *Migrant Trafficking and Human Smuggling in Europe: A Review of the Evidence with Case Studies from Hungary, Poland and Ukraine.* Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Lemish, Dafna. 2000. The Whore and the Other: Israeli Images of Female Immigrants from the Former USSR. *Gender and Society* 14 (2):333-349.
- Limanowska, Barbara. 2002. Trafficking in Human Beings in Southeastern Europe: Current Situation and Responses to Trafficking in Human Beings in Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Moldova. Belgrade, Yugoslavia: UNICEF.
- McDonald, Lynn, Brooke Moore, and Natalya Timoshkina. 2000. *Migrant Sex Workers from Eastern Europe and the Former Soviet Union: The Canadian Case*. Ottawa, Ontario: Status of Women Canada.
- Meyer, Silke. 2006. Trafficking in Human Organs in Europe: A Myth or an Actual Threat? *European Journal of Crime, Criminal Law & Criminal Justice* 14 (2):208-229.
- Nordic Baltic Campaign Against Trafficking in Women: Final Report 2002. 2004. Copenhagen, Denmark: Nordic Council of Ministers.
- Patico, Jennifer. 2009. For Love, Money, or Normalcy: Meanings of Strategy and Sentiment in the Russian-American Matchmaking Industry. *Ethnos: Journal of Anthropology* 74 (3):307-330.

- Petersen, Karen Lund. 2001. Trafficking in Women: The Danish Construction of Baltic Prostitution. *Cooperation & Conflict* 36 (2):213.
- Pyshchulina, Olga. 2003. An Evaluation of Ukrainian Legislation to Counter and Criminalize Human Trafficking. *Demokratizatsiya* 11 (3):403-411.
- Radnitz, Scott. 2006. Weighing the Political and Economic Motivations for Migration in Post-Soviet Space: The Case of Uzbekistan. *Europe-Asia Studies* 58 (5):653-677.
- Shapkina, Nadezda. 2008. Operation Help: Counteracting Sex Trafficking of Women from Russia and Ukraine. Dissertation. Georgia State University.
- Shelley, Louise. 2003. The Trade in People in and from the Former Soviet Union. *Crime, Law and Social Change* 40:231-249.
- Shelley, Louise I. 2000. Post-Communist Transitions and the Illegal Movement of People: Chinese Smuggling and Russian Trafficking in Women. Annals of Scholarship 14 (2):71-85.
- Sokolov, Vsevolod. 2004. From Guns to Briefcases: The Evolution of Russian Organized Crime. *World Policy Journal* 21 (1):68-74.
- Stauter-Halsted, Keely. 2009. Moral Panic and the Prostitute in Partitioned Poland: Middle-Class Respectability in Defense of the Modern Nation. *Slavic Review: Interdisciplinary Quarterly of Russian, Eurasian, & East European Studies* 68 (3):557-581.
- Stoecker, Sally W., and Louise I. Shelley, eds. 2005. *Human Traffic and Transnational Crime: Eurasian and American Perspectives*. Lanham, MD: Rowman & Littlefield.
- Stulhofer, Aleksandar, and Theo Sandfort. 2005. Sexuality and Gender in Postcommunist Eastern Europe and Russia New York: Haworth.
- Surtees, Rebecca. 2008. *Trafficking of Men—A Trend Less Considered: The Case of Belarus and Ukraine*. Geneva: International Organization for Migration.
- Tyuryukanova, Elena. 2006. Forced Labour in the Russian Federation Today: Irregular Migration and Trafficking in Human Beings. Geneva: International Labour Office.
- United Nations General Assembly. 2002. *Regional Arrangements for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights: Resolution*. New York: UN General Assembly.
- van Liempt, Ilse, and Jeroen Doomernik. 2006. Migrant's Agency in the Smuggling Process: The Perspectives of Smuggled Migrants in the Netherlands. *International Migration* 44 (4):165-190.
- Vlachová, Marie. 2005. Women in an Insecure World: Violence against Women: Facts, Figures and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed Forces (DCAF).
- von Lampe, Klaus. 2009. Recent Publications on Organized Crime. *Trends in Organized Crime* 12 (1):88-92.
- Wennerholm, Carolina Johansson. 2002. Crossing Borders and Building Bridges: The Baltic Region Networking Project. *Gender & Development* 10 (1):10-19.
- Women and Violence. 2001. Women's International Network News 27 (3):33.
- Woodiwiss, Mike, Martin Elvins, James Sheptycki, Adam Edwards, and Peter Gill. 2003. *Transnational Organized Crime: Perspectives on Global Security*. New York: Routledge.

## **United States and Canada**

- Acharya, Arun Kumar. 2006. International Migration and Trafficking of Mexican Women to the United States. In *Trafficking and the Global Sex Industry*, edited by Karen D. Beeks, Delila Amir, Arun Kumar Acharya, and Carolina S. Ruiz-Austria. Oxford, UK: Lexington Books.
- Allred, Keith J. 2006. Peacekeepers and Prostitutes. Armed Forces & Society 33 (1):5-23.
- Andrews, Sara K. 2004. U.S. Domestic Prosecution of the American International Sex Tourist: Efforts to Protect Children from Sexual Exploitation. *The Journal of Criminal Law and Criminology (1973-)* 94 (2):415-454.
- Arnold, Christina, and Andrea M. Bertone. 2002. Addressing the Sex Trade in Thailand: Some Lessons Learned from NGOs. Part I. *Gender Issues* 20 (1):26.
- Arroyo, Jennifer. 2010. Entangling Representations. *International Feminist Journal of Politics* 12 (2):246 -254.
- Asencio, Marysol, ed. 2010. Latina/o Sexualities: Probing Powers, Passions, Practices, and Policies. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Bales, Kevin. 2009. *The Slave Next Door: Human Trafficking and Slavery in America Today*. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press.
- Bales, Kevin, and Steven Lize. 2004. *Trafficking in Persons in the United States: A Report to the National Institute of Justice*. University, MS: Croft Institute for International Studies.
- Barnett, Laura E. 2007. *Bill C-57: An Act to Amend the Immigration and Refugee Protection Act.* Ottawa, Ontario: Parliamentary Information and Research Service.
- Bernat, Frances P., and Tatyana Zhilina. 2010. Human Trafficking: The Local Becomes Global. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):2-9.
- Bernstein, Elizabeth. 2007. The Sexual Politics of the "New Abolitionism." *Differences: A Journal of Feminist Cultural Studies* 18 (3):128-151.
- Berrong, Stephanie. 2010. Forced Labor Threats. Security Management 54 (9):42-44.
- Bishop, Claire. 2003. The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000: Three Years Later. *International Migration* 41 (5):219-231.
- Blackwill, Robert D. 2003. Dealing With Trafficking in Persons: Another Dimension of United States and India Transformation. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 25 (4):58-63.
- Block, Jennifer. 2004. Sex Trafficking: Why the Faith Trade is Interested in the Sex Trade. *Conscience* 25 (2):32-35.
- Bowser, Benjamin P., Lisa Ryan, Carla Dillard Smith, and Gloria Lockett. 2008. Outreach-Based Drug Treatment for Sex Trading Women: The Cal-Pep Risk-Reduction Demonstration Project. *International Journal of Drug Policy* 19 (6):492-495.
- Boxill, Nancy A., and Deborah J. Richardson. 2007. Ending Sex Trafficking of Children in Atlanta. *Affilia: Journal of Women & Social Work* 22 (2):138-149.
- Boyd, Susan, and Kim Brooks. 2007. Editorial. Canadian Journal of Women & the Law 19 (1):2.
- Brannon, Robert. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? Yes. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Bratspies, Rebecca M., and Russell A. Miller. 2006. *Transboundary Harm in International Law Lessons from the Trail Smelter Arbitration*. New York: Cambridge University Press.

- Brennan, Denise. 2005. Methodological Challenges in Research with Trafficked Persons: Tales from the Field. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):35-54.
- Brennan, Denise. 2008. Competing Claims of Victimhood? Foreign and Domestic Victims of Trafficking in the United States. *Sexuality Research and Social Policy* 5 (4):45-61.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Key Issues in the Resettlement of Formerly Trafficked Persons in the United States. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1581-1608.
- Brennan, Denise. 2010. Thoughts on Finding and Assisting Individuals in Forced Labor in the USA. *Sexualities* 13 (2):139-152.
- Brents, Barbara G., and Kathryn Hausbeck. 2001. State-Sanctioned Sex: Negotiating Formal and Informal Regulatory Practices in Nevada Brothels. *Sociological Perspectives* 44 (3):307-332.
- Brinkley, Joel. 2000. Vast Trade in Forced Labor Portrayed in C.I.A. Report. *New York Times*:2 April 2000. http://www.nytimes.com/2000/04/02/us/vast-trade-in-forced-labor-portrayedin-cia-report.html?pagewanted=all&src=pm.
- Bristol, Nellie. 2006. US Anti-Prostitution Pledge Decreed "Unconstitutional." *Lancet* 368 (9529):17-18.
- Bromfield, Nicole Footen. 2010. *The Hijacking of Human Trafficking Legislation during Its Creation: A U.S. Public Policy Study*. Saarbrücken, Germany: VDM Verlag.
- Brown, Donald L. 2002. Crooked Straits: Maritime Smuggling of Humans from Cuba to the United States. *The University of Miami Inter-American Law Review* 33 (2/3):273-293.
- Brown, Geneva. 2006. Little Girl Lost: Secondary Victimization of Teenaged Girls Treated Like Enemy Combatants: The Las Vegas Metro Police Vice Detail and the Use of Material Witness Holds. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Brown, Sarah Price, Lara Friedrich, and Anne Decleene. 2004. Dispatches National. *Ms.* 14 (3):21-22.
- Bump, Micah, Julianne Duncan, Elżbieta Gożdziak, and Margaret MacDonnell. 2005. Second Conference on Identifying and Serving Child Victims of Trafficking. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):343-363.
- Bump, Micah N., and Julianne Duncan. 2003. Conference on Identifying and Serving Child Victims of Trafficking. *International Migration* 41 (5):201-218.
- Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs. 2001. *Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act 2000, Trafficking in Persons Report.* Washington, DC: US Department of State, Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs.
- Burkhalter, Holly. 2004. The Politics of AIDS. Foreign Affairs 83 (1):8-14.
- Bush, George W. 2007. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. Weekly Compilation of Presidential Documents 43 (42):1372-1374.
- Bustamante, Jorge A. 2003. A Virtual Contradiction between International Migration and *Human Rights*. Santiago, Chile: Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean, United Nations.
- California Attorney General's Office. 2007. Human Trafficking in California: Final Report of the California Alliance to Combat Trafficking and Slavery Task Force. Sacramento, CA: California Attorney General's Office.

- Campbell, Howard. 2008. Female Drug Smugglers on the U.S.-Mexico Border: Gender, Crime, and Empowerment. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (1):233-267.
- Campbell, Letitia. 2010. Selling Our Children. Sojourners Magazine 39 (8):22-26.
- Center for Health and Gender Equity. 2005. *Implications of U.S. Policy Restrictions for Programs Aimed at Commercial Sex Workers and Victims of Trafficking Worldwide*. Washington, DC: Center for Health and Gender Equity.
- Center for the Advancement of Human Rights, Florida State University. 2003. *Florida Responds to Human Trafficking*. Tallahassee, FL: Center for the Advancement of Human Rights, Florida State University.
- Chacón, Jennifer M. 2010. Tensions and Trade-offs: Protecting Trafficking Victims in the Era of Immigration Enforcement. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1609-1653.
- Cheng, Sealing. 2008. Muckraking and Stories Untold: Ethnography Meets Journalism on Trafficked Women and the U.S. Military. *Sexuality Research & Social Policy: Journal of NSRC* 5 (4):6-18.
- Child Labor Act. 2009. Toledo, OH: Great Neck Publishing.
- Choo, Kyungseok, Joon Oh Jang, and Kyungshick Choi. 2010. Methodological and Ethical Challenges to Conducting Human Trafficking Studies: A Case Study of Korean Trafficking and Smuggling for Sexual Exploitation to the United States. *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1/2):167-185.
- Chuang, Janie A. 2010. Rescuing Trafficking from Ideological Capture: Prostitution Reform and Anti-Trafficking Law and Policy. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1655-1728.
- Clarren, Rebecca. 2007. The Invisible Ones: The Shadow World of Sex and Labor Trafficking in the United States...and the Startling Inadequacy of the Federal Response. *Ms.* 17 (3):40-45.
- Cohen, Susan A. 2005. Ominous Convergence: Sex Trafficking, Prostitution and International Family Planning. *Guttmacher Report on Public Policy* 8 (1).
- Cole, Helen. 2008. Human Trafficking: Implications for the Role of the Advanced Practice Forensic Nurse. *Journal of the American Psychiatric Nurses Association* 14 (6):462-470.
- Commission on Security and Cooperation in Europe. 2007. *Exploiting Americans on American Soil: Domestic Trafficking Exposed: Hearing before the Commission on Security and Cooperation in Europe*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, First Session. June 7, 2005. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- Connecticut Permanent Commission on the Status of Women. 2007. *Interagency Task Force on Trafficking in Persons: Final Report*. Hartford, CT: State of Connecticut, General Assembly.
- Coonan, Terry. 2004. Human Trafficking: Victims' Voices in Florida. *Journal of Social Work Research and Evaluation* 5 (2):207-216.
- Cullen-DuPont, Kathryn. 2009. Human Trafficking (Global Issues). New York: Facts On File.
- Cutts, Kyle. 2007. A Modicum of Recovery: How Child Sex Tourism Constitutes Slavery under the Alien Tort Claims Act. *Case Western Reserve Law Review* 58 (1):277-310.
- Defense Institute of Security Assistance Management. 2009. 2008 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 31 (2):16-34.
- Dempsey, Michelle Madden. 2010. Sex Trafficking and Criminalization: In Defense of Feminist Abolitionism. *University of Pennsylvania Law Review* 158 (6):1729-1778.

- DeRiviere, Linda. 2005. An Examination of the Fiscal Impact from Youth Involvement in the Sex Trade: The Case for Evaluating Priorities in Prevention. *Canadian Public Policy/ Analyse de Politiques* 31 (2):181-206.
- DeStefano, Anthony M. 2007. *The War on Human Trafficking: U.S. Policy Assessed*. New Brunswick, NJ: Rutgers University Press.
- Dewey, Susan. 2009. Intervention in Women's Bodies and Lives: Sex Trafficking and United States' Donor Aid in Armenia. In (*Re)Interpretations: The Shapes of Justice in Women's Experience*, edited by Lisa Dresdner and Laurel S. Peterson. Newcastle upon Tyne, UK: Cambridge Scholars.
- Dimitrova, Dessi and Andrew Rachlin, eds. 2007. *Marshaling Every Resource: State and Local Responses to Human Trafficking*. Princeton, NJ: Policy Research Institute for the Region, Princeton University.
- Dougherty, Keith L. and Jac C. Heckelman. 2008. Voting on Slavery at the Constitutional Convention. *Public Choice* 136 (3/4):293-313.
- Dougherty, Mary Ellen. 2006. Preying on the Margins. America 194 (3):18-20.
- Efrat, Asif. 2008. Governing Guns, Opposing Opium: The Politics of Internationally Regulated Goods. Cornell Law Faculty Working Papers. Paper 41. http://scholarship.law.cornell.edu/clsops\_papers/41.
- Farley, Melissa. 2007. *Prostitution and Trafficking in Nevada: Making the Connections*. San Francisco, CA: Prostitution Research & Education.
- Farley, Melissa, Ann Cotton, Jacqueline Lynne, Sybille Zumbeck, Frida Spiwak, Maria E. Reyes, Dinorah Alvarez, and Ufuk Sezgin. 2003. Prostitution and Trafficking in Nine Countries: An Update on Violence and Posttraumatic Stress Disorder. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):33-74.
- Farrell, Amy, and Stephanie Fahy. 2009. The Problem of Human Trafficking in the U.S.: Public Frames and Policy Responses. *Journal of Criminal Justice* 37 (6):617-626.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2008. Understanding and Improving Law Enforcement Responses to Human Trafficking. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice.
- Farrell, Amy, Jack McDevitt, and Stephanie Fahy. 2010. Where Are All the Victims? *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):201-233.
- Farrell, Graham, Friedrich Schneider, William Reno, et al. 2000. Shadow Economies: Promoting Prosperity or Undermining Stability? *Journal of International Affairs* 53 (2):387-695.
- Feingold, David A. 2005. Human Trafficking. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Finckenauer, James. 2006. A Preliminary Assessment of Transnational Trafficking in Chinese Women. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Finckenauer, James, and Ko-lin Chin. 2006. Asian Transnational Organized Crime and Its Impact on the United States: Developing a Transnational Crime Research Agenda. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (2):18-107.
- Flores, Theresa L., and PeggySue Wells. 2010. *The Slave across the Street: The True Story of How an American Teen Survived the World of Human Trafficking*. Boise, ID: Ampelon.
- Foerster, Amy. 2009. Contested Bodies: Sex Trafficking NGOs and Transnational Politics. International Feminist Journal of Politics 11 (2):151-173.
- Fong, Rowena, and Jodi Berger Cardoso. 2010. Child Human Trafficking Victims: Challenges for the Child Welfare System. *Evaluation and Program Planning* 33 (3):311-316.

- Friman, H. Richard. 2008. Human Trafficking and the Metrics of Transformational Diplomacy. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, San Franscisco, CA, March 2008.
- Frundt, Tina. 2008. Enslaved in America: Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Women's Funding Network*. http://www.womensfundingnetwork.org/resource/past-articles/enslaved-in-america-sex-trafficking-in-the-united-states.
- Gallant, Sigrid Nicole. 2001. Perspectives on the Motives for the Migration of African-Americans to and from Ontario, Canada: From the Abolition of Slavery in Canada to the Abolition of Slavery in the United States. *The Journal of Negro History* 86 (3):391-408.
- Garland, Libby. 2008. Not-Quite-Closed Gates: Jewish Alien Smuggling in the Post-Quota Years. *American Jewish History* 94 (3):197-224.
- Garrison, Becky. 2010. The Trafficker Next Door. Sojourners Magazine 39 (1):42-44.
- Garza, Vanessa. 2007. Modern-Day Slavery: Human Trafficking. On the Edge 13 (2):4.
- Germany, U.S. Receive Most Sex-Trafficked Women. 2003. Off Our Backs 33 (7/8):4.
- Glickstein, Barbara. 2008. The Tragedy of Human Trafficking. *American Journal of Nursing* 108 (11):11.
- Goldhaber, Michael D. 2003. How the U.S. Is Fighting Sex Trafficking Abroad. *American Lawyer* 25 (9):42.
- Gożdziak, Elżbieta M., and Elizabeth A. Collett. 2005. Research on Human Trafficking in North America: A Review of Literature. *International Migration* 43 (1/2):99-128.
- Grover, Sonja. 2006. Denying the Right of Trafficked Minors to be Classed as Convention Refugees: The Canadian Case Example. *International Journal of Children's Rights* 14 (3):235-249.
- Guinn, David E. 2008. Defining the Problem of Trafficking: The Interplay of US Law, Donor, and NGO Engagement and the Local Context in Latin America. *Human Rights Quarterly* 30 (1):119-145.
- Gunnell, Barbara. 2004. Nothing to Sell but Their Bodies. New Statesman 133 (4677):32-33.
- Guterl, Matthew Pratt. 2003. After Slavery: Asian Labor, the American South, and the Age of Emancipation. *Journal of World History* 14 (2):209-241.
- Hanley, Jill, Jacqueline Oxman-Martinez, Marie Lacroix, and Sigalit Gal. 2006. The "Deserving" Undocumented?: Government and Community Response to Human Trafficking as a Labour Phenomenon. *Labour*, *Capital and Society* 39 (2):78-103.
- Harvard Law Review Association. 2005. Developments in the Law: Jobs and Borders. *Harvard Law Review* 118 (7):2171-2290.
- Havighurst, Clark C. 2009. Trafficking in Human Blood: Titmuss (1970) and Products Liability. Law & Contemporary Problems 72 (3):1-15.
- Hepburn, Stephanie, and Rita Simon. 2010. Hidden in Plain Sight: Human Trafficking in the United States. *Gender Issues* 27 (1/2):1-26.
- Heyman, Josiah McC, and Howard Campbell. 2004. Review: Recent Research on the U.S.-Mexico Border. *Latin American Research Review* 39 (3):205-220.
- Ho, Satomi. 2008. Japan's Human Security Policy: A Critical Review of its Limits and Failures. Japanese Studies 28 (1):101-112.
- Hodge, David R. 2008. Sexual Trafficking in the United States: A Domestic Problem with Transnational Dimensions. *Social Work* 53 (2):143-152.
- Hogan, Kathleen K. 2008. Slavery in the 21st Century and in New York: What Has State's Legislature Done? *Albany Law Review*, 647-672.

Holman, Melissa. 2008. The Modern-Day Slave Trade: How the United States Should Alter the Victims of Trafficking and Violence Protection Act in Order to Combat International Sex Trafficking More Effectively. *Texas International Law Journal* 44 (1/2):99-121.

Horowitz, Michael J. 2005. Right Abolitionism. American Spectator 38 (10):14-17.

- Hughes, Donna M., Katherine Y. Chon, and Derek P. Ellerman. 2007. Modern-Day Comfort Women. *Violence Against Women* 13 (9):901-922.
- Human Trafficking: Better Data, Strategy and Reporting Needed to Enhance U.S. Anti-Trafficking Efforts Abroad. 2006. *Trends in Organized Crime* 10 (1):16-38.
- Human Trafficking. 2005. Foreign Policy (150):26-32.
- Hyland, Kelly E. 2001. Protecting Human Victims of Trafficking: An American Framework. Berkeley Women's Law Journal 16:29.
- Hynes, H. Patricia, Janice G. Raymond, Jael Silliman, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. Put in Harm's Way: The Neglected Health Consequences of Sex Trafficking in the United States. In *Policing the National Body: Sex, Race and Criminalization*, edited by Anannya Bhattacharjee and Jael Silliman. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Isgro, Kirsten Lynn, and Leda Cooks. 2006. "Real Women" and the Struggle against Spiritual Forces of Darkness: A Transnational Feminist Analysis of Concerned Women for America. Dissertation. University of Massachusetts-Amherst. Electronic Dissertations for UMass Amherst. http://scholarworks.umass.edu/dissertations/AAI3215765.
- Jackson, Suzanne H. 2002. To Honor and Obey: Trafficking in "Mail-Order Brides." *George Washington Law Review* 70 (3):475-569.
- Jani, Nairruti. 2010. Analyzing Legal Paradoxes in Anti-Trafficking Policies. *Journal of Comparative Social Welfare* 26 (1):27-42.
- Javidan, Pantea. 2010. The Social and Legal Construction of the Child Object and the Commercial-Sexual Exploitation of Children. Gothenburg, Sweden: International Sociological Association.
- Jayagupta, Ratchada. 2009. The Thai Government's Repatriation and Reintegration Programmes: Responding to Trafficked Female Commercial Sex Workers from the Greater Mekong Subregion. *International Migration* 47 (2):227-253.
- Jewell, Dawn Herzog. 2007. Child Sex Tours. Christianity Today 51 (1):32-33.
- Johansen, Pamela Stowers. 2006. Human Trafficking, Illegal Immigrants and HIV/AIDS: Personal Rights, Public Protection. *Californian Journal of Health Promotion* 4 (3):34-41.
- Jones, Tonisha Renee. 2010. *The Empirical Assessment of Human Trafficking in Washington State: Challenges, Roadblocks, and Barriers*. Pullman, WA: Washington State University.
- Kang, Susan. 2006. The New "Peculiar Institution": International Labor Standards, Human Rights, and Prison Labor in the Contemporary United States. *Conference Papers-International Studies Association*:1.
- Kangaspunta, Kristiina. 2010. Measuring the Immeasurable. *Criminology & Public Policy* 9 (2):257-265.
- Kapstein, Ethan B. 2006. The New Global Slave Trade. Foreign Affairs 85 (6):103-115.
- Keefe, Patrick Radden. 2009. *The Snakehead: An Epic Tale of the Chinatown Underworld and the American Dream*. New York: Doubleday.
- Keire, Mara L. 2001. The Vice Trust: A Reinterpretation of the White Slavery Scare in the United States, 1907-1917. *Journal of Social History* 35 (1):5-41.
- Kempadoo, Kamala. 2007. The War on Human Trafficking in the Caribbean. *Race & Class* 49 (2):79-85.

- Kinney, Edi C. M. 2006. Appropriations for the Abolitionists: Undermining Effects of the U.S. Mandatory Anti-Prostitution Pledge in the Fight Against Human Trafficking and HIV/AIDS. *Berkeley Journal of Gender, Law & Justice* 21:158-194.
- Klein, Martin A. 2008. Review: Transformations in Slavery in the Great Lakes Region. *The Journal of African History* 49 (1):146-147.
- Kotrla, Kimberly. 2010. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking in the United States. *Social Work* 55 (2):181-187.
- Kung, Cleo J. 2000. Supporting the Snakeheads: Human Smuggling from China and the 1996 Amendment to the U.S. Statutory Definition of "Refugee." *The Journal of Criminal Law and Criminology (1973-)* 90 (4):1271-1316.

Kyckelhahn, Tracey, Allen J. Beck, and Thomas H. Cohen. 2009. *Characteristics of Suspected Human Trafficking Incidents, 2007-08.* Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs, Bureau of Justice Statistics.

Langevin, Louise, and Marie-Claire Belleau. 2000. *Trafficking in Women in Canada: A Critical Analysis of the Legal Framework Governing Immigrant Live-In Caregivers and Mail-Order Brides*. http://publications.gc.ca/collections/Collection/SW21-83-2001E.pdf.

Lederer, Laura J. 2010. Trafficked Women: Links to Migration and Other Forms of Transnational Movement. *Policy, Politics & Nursing Practice* 11 (2):147-150.

- *Like Machines in the Fields: Workers without Rights in American Agriculture* 2004. Boston, MA: Oxfam America. http://www.oxfamamerica.org/files/like-machines-in-the-fields.pdf.
- Limoncelli, Stephanie A. 2010. The Slave Next Door: Human Trafficking and Slavery in America Today. *Contemporary Sociology: A Journal of Reviews* 39 (3):277-279.
- Logan, T. K., Robert Walker, and Gretchen Hunt. 2009. Understanding Human Trafficking in the United States. *Trauma, Violence & Abuse* 10 (1):3-30.
- Loza, Oralia, Thomas L. Patterson, Melanie Rusch, Gustavo A. Martínez, Remedios Lozada, Hugo Staines-Orozco, Carlos Magis-Rodríguez, and Steffanie A. Strathdee. 2010. Drug-Related Behaviors Independently Associated with Syphilis Infection among Female Sex Workers in Two Mexico-US Border Cities. *Addiction* 105 (8):1448-1456.
- Lydersen, Kari. 2002. Women and Children First: The Economics of Sex Trafficking. *Clamor* (17).
- Macklin, Audrey. 2003. Dancing across Borders: "Exotic Dancers," Trafficking, and Canadian Immigration Policy. *International Migration Review* 37 (2):464-500.
- Mark, David. 2000. House Passes Conference Report On Sex Trafficking, Compensation For Victims of Terrorism. *CQ Weekly* 58 (39):2348.
- Martin, Philip, and Mark Miller. 2000. Smuggling and Trafficking: A Conference Report. *International Migration Review* 34 (3):969-975.
- Masci, David. 2004. Human Trafficking and Slavery. CQ Researcher 14 (12):273-296.
- Massachusetts Protects Teen Prostitutes. 2008. Contemporary Sexuality 42 (8):9.
- Mattar, Mohamed Y. 2003. Monitoring the Status of Severe Forms of Trafficking in Foreign Countries: Sanctions Mandated Under the U.S. Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Brown Journal of World Affairs* 10 (1):159.
- McCabe, Kimberly A. 2008. *The Trafficking of Persons: National and International Responses*. New York: Peter Lang.
- McDonald, Lynn, Brooke Moore, and Natalya Timoshkina. 2000. *Migrant Sex Workers from Eastern Europe and the Former Soviet Union: The Canadian Case*. Ottawa, Ontario: Status of Women Canada.

- Meier, Eileen. 2000. Legislative and Policy Update. Legislative Efforts to Combat Sexual Trafficking and Slavery of Women and Children. *Pediatric Nursing* 26 (2):216-217.
- Miller, Elizabeth, Michele R. Decker, Jay G. Silverman, and Anita Raj. 2007. Migration, Sexual Exploitation, and Women's Health. *Violence Against Women* 13 (5):486-497.
- Minnesota Office of Justice Programs. 2006. *Human Trafficking in Minnesota: a Report to the Minnesota Legislature*. St. Paul, MN: Minnesota Office of Justice Programs.
- Miriam, Kathy. 2005. Stopping the Traffic in Women: Power, Agency and Abolition in Feminist Debates over Sex-Trafficking. *Journal of Social Philosophy* 36 (1):1-17.
- Mitchell, Kimberly J., David Finkelhor, and Janis Wolak. 2010. Conceptualizing Juvenile Prostitution as Child Maltreatment: Findings from the National Juvenile Prostitution Study. *Child Maltreatment* 15 (1):18-36.
- Morehouse, Christal. 2009. Combating Human Trafficking Policy Gaps and Hidden Political Agendas in the USA and Germany. Wiesbaden, Germany: VS Verlag für Sozialwissenschaften.
- Musto, Jennifer Lynne. 2009. What's in a Name?: Conflations and Contradictions in Contemporary U.S. Discourses of Human Trafficking. *Women's Studies International Forum* 32 (4):281-287.
- Nair, Yasmin. 2006. American Home: Trafficking and the Return of Domesticity. *Clamor* (37):50-54.
- Nam, Jennifer S. 2007. The Case of the Missing Case: Examining the Civil Right of Action for Human Trafficking Victims. *Columbia Law Review* 107 (7):1655-1703.
- Obama, Barack H. 2010. Presidential Determination With Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. *Daily Compilation of Presidential Documents*:1-2.
- O'Beirne, Kate. 2002. Of Human Bondage. National Review 54 (4):20-22.
- Ontiveros, Maria, Leslie Wolfe, Laura Lederer, and Jo Zarembka. 2005. Panel One: Women and Children First? New Strategies in Anti-Trafficking Initiatives. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):193-212.
- O'Toole, Laura L., Jessica R. Schiffman, and Margie L. Kiter Edwards. 2007. *Gender Violence: Interdisciplinary Perspectives*. New York: New York University Press.
- Oxman-Martinez, Jacqueline, Marie Lacroix, and Jill Hanley. 2005. *Victims of Trafficking in Persons: Perspectives from the Canadian Community Sector*. Ottawa, Ontario: Department of Justice, Research and Statistics Division.
- Oxman-Martinez, Jacqueline, Jill Hanley, and Fanny Gomez. 2005. Canadian Policy on Human Trafficking: A Four-Year Analysis. *International Migration* 43 (4):7-27.
- Paladino, Amalia. 2008. Female Sex Trafficking and Prostitution in the United States: Exploring Experiences of Sexual and Physical Violence. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of American Society of Criminology, St. Louise, MO, November 2008.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. House Passes Sanctions on Sex Trafficking. CQ Weekly 58 (20):1108.
- Palmer, Elizabeth A. 2000. Senate Clears Crime Bill Reauthorizing Violence Against Women Act and Criminalizing Trafficking in Persons. *CQ Weekly* 58 (40):2410.
- Parfitt, Tom. 2004. Anti-Trafficking Law Stalls in Russian Parliament. Lancet 363 (9414):1048.
- Patico, Jennifer. 2009. For Love, Money, or Normalcy: Meanings of Strategy and Sentiment in the Russian-American Matchmaking Industry. *Ethnos: Journal of Anthropology* 74 (3):307-330.

- Patten, Wendy. 2004. U.S.: Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery. Human Rights Watch Testimony before the U.S. Senate Judiciary Committee. Human Rights Watch. http://www.hrw.org/news/2004/07/06/us-efforts-combat-human-trafficking-and-slavery.
- Pearce, Q. L. 2007. *Given Kachepa: Advocate for Human Trafficking Victims*. Detroit, MI: KidHaven Press.
- Perkins, Wenchi Yu. 2005. Vital Voices Advocacy and Service Work of NGOs In the Fight against Human Trafficking. UN Chronicle 42 (1):54-55.
- Platt, Leah. 2001. Regulating the Global Brothel. American Prospect 12 (12):10-14.
- Pollock, Joycelyn M., and Valerie Hollier. 2010. T Visas: Prosecution Tool or Humanitarian Response? *Women & Criminal Justice* 20 (1):127-146.
- Potocky, Miriam. 2010. Effectiveness of Services for Victims of International Human Trafficking: An Exploratory Evaluation. *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 8 (4):359-385.
- Potter, Tylee Lynn. 2008. Sex Trafficking: Explanations and Suggested Solutions. Thesis. Clemson University.

http://etd.lib.clemson.edu/documents/1239896453/Potter\_clemson\_0050M\_10083.pdf.

- Poulin, Richard. 2003. Globalization and the Sex Trade: Trafficking and the Commodification of Women and Children. *Canadian Woman Studies* 22 (3/4):38-48.
- Poulin, Richard. 2009. Abolitionists and Regulationists: The Battle around the Protocol on Trafficking in Persons Supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime. *Revue Tiers Monde* 50 (199):663-678.
- Presidential Determination with Respect to Foreign Governments' Efforts Regarding Trafficking in Persons. 2010. *DISAM Journal of International Security Assistance Management* 31 (4):35-36.
- Raaflaub, Tim Riordan. 2007. *Human Trafficking*. Ottawa, Ontario: Parliamentary Information and Research Service.
- Raphael, Jody, and Jessica Ashley. 2008. *Domestic Sex Trafficking of Chicago Women and Girls*. Chicago, IL: Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority.
- Ratansi, Yasmin. 2007. Turning Outrage into Action to Address Trafficking for the Purpose of Sexual Exploitation in Canada. Ottawa, Ontario: Standing Committee on the Status of Women.
- Raymond, Janice G., Jean D'Cunha, and Siti Ruhaini Dzuhayatin. 2002. *Comparative Study of Women Trafficked in the Migration Process: Patterns, Profiles and Health Consequences of Sexual Exploitation in Five Countries (Indonesia, the Philippines, Thailand, Venezuela & the United States).* North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Raymond, Janice G., and Donna M. Hughes. 2001. Sex Trafficking of Women in the United States: International and Domestic Trends. North Amherst, MA: Coalition Against Trafficking in Women.
- Reid, Joan A. 2010. Doors Wide Shut: Barriers to the Successful Delivery of Victim Services for Domestically Trafficked Minors in a Southern U.S. Metropolitan Area. Women & Criminal Justice 20 (1/2):147-166.
- Rennell, Corey. 2004. Saving the Youngest Workers. Harvard International Review 26 (3):30-33.
- Report on the Prevalence of Human Trafficking in Ohio to Attorney General Richard Cordray. 2010. *Trends in Organized Crime* 13 (2/3):192-218.
- Resnik, Judith. 2006. Law's Migration: American Exceptionalism, Silent Dialogues, and Federalism's Multiple Ports of Entry. *The Yale Law Journal* 115 (7):1564-1670.

- Ribando, Clare. 2007. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Rice, Marnie E., Grant T. Harris, Carol Lang, and Catherine Cormier. 2006. Violent Sex Offenses: How Are They Best Measured from Official Records? *Law and Human Behavior* 30 (4):525-541.
- Richard, Amy O'Neill. 2000. International Trafficking in Women to the United States: A Contemporary Manifestation of Slavery and Organized Crime. Washington, DC: US Department of State. Center for the Study of Intelligence.
- Rieger, April. 2007. Missing the Mark: Why the Trafficking Victims Protection Act Fails to Protect Sex Trafficking Victims in the United States. *Harvard Journal of Law & Gender* 30 (1):231-256.
- Roby, Jini L., Jennifer Turley, and JoAnna Garrick Cloward. 2008. U.S. Response to Human Trafficking: Is It Enough? *Journal of Immigrant & Refugee Studies* 6 (4):508-525.
- Roehr, Bob. 2005. Charity Challenges US "Anti-Prostitution" Restriction. *BMJ: British Medical Journal* 331 (7514):420.
- Romesburg, Don. 2009. "Wouldn't a Boy Do?" Placing Early-Twentieth-Century Male Youth Sex Work into Histories of Sexuality. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):367-392.
- Ross, Becki L. 2010. Sex and (Evacuation from) the City: The Moral and Legal Regulation of Sex Workers in Vancouver's West End, 1975-1985. *Sexualities* 13 (2):197-218.
- Ryf, Kara C. 2002. The First Modern Anti-Slavery Law: The Trafficking Victims Protection Act of 2000. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34 (1):45.
- Saunders, Penelope. 2004. Prohibiting Sex Work Projects, Restricting Women's Rights: The International Impact of the 2003 U.S. Global AIDS Act. *Health and Human Rights* 7 (2):179-192.
- Sayeed, Almas. 2006. Making Political Hay of Sex and Slavery: Kansas Conservatism, Feminism and the Global Regulation of Sexual Moralities. *Feminist Review* (83):119-131.
- Schaeffer-Grabiel, Felicity. 2010. Sex Trafficking as the "New Slave Trade"? *Sexualities* 13 (2):153-160.
- Schauer, Edward J., and Elizabeth M. Wheaton. 2006. Sex Trafficking into the United States: A Literature Review. *Criminal Justice Review (Sage Publications)* 31 (2):146-169.
- Scheman, L. Ronald. 2003. *Greater America: A New Partnership in the Americas in the Twenty-First Century.* New York: New York University Press.
- Seelhoff, Cheryl Lindsey. 2007. New York Governor Posed as Prostitution Foe. *Off Our Backs* 37 (4):9.
- Seelke, Clare Ribando. 2008. *Trafficking in Persons in Latin America and the Caribbean*. Washington, DC: Congressional Research Service, Library of Congress.
- Segal, Ronald. 2001. Review: Black Slavery in the Twenty-First Century. *The Journal of Blacks in Higher Education* (31):138.
- Sex Industry Worker Safety Action Group. 2009. Human Trafficking, Sex Work Safety and the 2010 Games Assessments and Recommendations. Vancouver, BC: Sex Industry Worker Safety Action Group.
- Sheptycki, James. 2003. The Governance of Organised Crime in Canada. *The Canadian Journal* of Sociology 28 (4):489-516.
- Shigekane, Rachel. 2007. Rehabilitation and Community Integration of Trafficking Survivors in the United States. *Human Rights Quarterly* 29 (1):112-136.

- Shimizu, Celine Parreñas. 2010. Screening Sexual Slavery? Southeast Asian Gonzo Porn and US Anti-Trafficking Law. *Sexualities* 13 (2):161-170.
- Silliman, Jael, and Anannya Bhattacharjee. 2002. *Policing the National Body: Race, Gender and Criminalization*. Cambridge, MA: South End Press.
- Silver, Karen. 2008. *Hidden in Plain Sight a Baseline Survey of Human Trafficking in Wisconsin.* Madison, WI.: Office of Justice Assistance.
- Simon, Angela. 2006. The United States Military as the Offender: Relationship between Sex Trafficking and Normative Practices within the U.S. Military Culture. Paper read at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Los Angeles, CA, November 2006.
- Soderlund, Gretchen. 2005. Running from the Rescuers: New U.S. Crusades Against Sex Trafficking and the Rhetoric of Abolition. *NWSA Journal* 17 (3):64-87.
- Spadanuta, Laura. 2008. Cracking Down on Sex Trafficking. Security Management 52 (8):24-25.
- Spear, Denise. L. 2004. Health Care Advocate. Human Trafficking: a Health Care Perspective. *AWHONN Lifelines* 8 (4):314-321.
- Sreeharsha, Kavitha. 2010. Victims' Rights Unraveling: The Impact of Local Immigration Enforcement Policies on the Violence against Women Act. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 11 (2):649-680.
- Stavridis, James. 2010. Partnership for the Americas: Western Hemisphere Strategy and U.S. Southern Command. Washington, DC: National Defense University Press.
- Stein, Lisa. 2003. Sex Trafficking. U.S. News & World Report 134 (22):10.
- Stolz, Barbara Ann. 2007. Interpreting the U.S. Human Trafficking Debate Through the Lens of Symbolic Politics. *Law & Policy* 29 (3):311-338.
- Stotts, Edward L. Jr., and Luellen Ramey. 2009. Human Trafficking: A Call for Counselor Awareness and Action. Journal of Humanistic Counseling, Education & Development 48 (1):36-47.
- Tiefenbrun, Susan W. 2006. Updating the Domestic and International Impact of the U.S. Victims of Trafficking Protection Act of 2000. Does Law Deter Crime? *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 38 (2):249-280.
- Todd, Linda Bales. 2009. The U.S. Takes on Trafficking. Christian Century 126 (16):25.
- Tougher Human Trafficking Measure Becomes Law. 2006. Contemporary Sexuality 40 (4):8.
- Trafficking in Persons Report Released by the Office to Monitor and Combat Trafficking in Persons June 3, 2005. 2005. *Trends in Organized Crime* 9 (1):55-100.
- Trafficking in Persons Report. 2006. Trends in Organized Crime 10 (1):5-15.
- Troubnikoff, Anna M. 2003. *Trafficking Women and Children: Current Issues and Development*. Hauppauge, NY: Nova Science.
- Trujillo, Amparo. 2004. Slavery in the 21st Century. Americas 56 (2):60-61.
- Twohey, Megan. 2000. Faith and Feminism Fight Sexual Slavery. National Journal 32 (21):1626.
- Uehling, Greta Lynn. 2008. The International Smuggling of Children: Coyotes, Snakeheads, and the Politics of Compassion. *Anthropological Quarterly* 81 (4):833-871.
- Ugarte, Marisa B., Laura Zarate, and Melissa Farley. 2004. Prostitution and Trafficking of Women and Children from Mexico to the United States. *Journal of Trauma Practice* 2 (3/4):147-165.

- United States Congressional-Executive Commission on China. 2006. *Combating Human Trafficking in China: Hearing before the Congressional- Executive Commission on China*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. March 6, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Department of Health and Human Services: Office of Refugee Resettlement. 2007. *Report to Congress: FY 2007.* Washington, DC: U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, Administration for Children and Families, Office of Refugee Resettlement.
- United States Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division. 2004. *Anti-Trafficking News Bulletin*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division.
- United States Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division. 2006. *Report on Activities to Combat Human Trafficking Fiscal Years 2001-2005.* Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division.
- United States Department of Justice, Federal Bureau of Investigation. 2008. *Help for Victims of Trafficking in Persons and Forced Labor: Help is Available for All Victims of Crime*. Washington, DC: US Department of Justice, FBI.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2006. Human Trafficking Better Data, Strategy, and Reporting Needed to Enhance U.S. Antitrafficking Efforts Abroad: Report to the Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary, and the Chairman, Committee on International Relations, House of Representatives. Washington, DC: US Government Accountability Office.
- United States Government Accountability Office. 2008. *Human Trafficking Crimes*. New York: Novinka Books.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking, Variation: United States. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO..
- United States Government Printing Office. 2005. *Combating Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. *Enhancing the Global Fight to End Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2006. *Modern Day Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Combating Modern Slavery*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Exploiting Americans on American Soil*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *International Trafficking in Persons*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2007. *Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking*. Washington, DC: US GPO.
- United States Government Printing Office. 2009. Crossing the Border. Washington, DC: US GPO.

- United States House of Representatives. 2004. *The Ongoing Tragedy of International Slavery and Human Trafficking: An Overview: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and Wellness of the Committee on Government Reform*. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. October 29, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2005. Combating Human Trafficking: Achieving Zero Tolerance: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, First Session. March 9, 2005. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. *Enhancing the Global Fight to End Human Trafficking: Briefing and Hearing before the Committee on International Relations*. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. September 26, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2006. Modern Day Slavery: Spotlight on the 2006 "Trafficking in Persons Report," Forced Labor, and Sex Trafficking at the World Cup: Briefing and Hearing before the Subcommittee on Africa, Global Human Rights, and International Operations of the Committee on International Relations. One Hundred Ninth Congress, Second Session. June 14, 2006. Washington, DC: US Government Priting Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. Combating Modern Slavery: Reauthorization of Anti-Trafficking Programs: Hearing before the Committee on the Judiciary, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 31, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2007. International Trafficking in Persons Taking Action to Eliminate Modern Day Slavery: Hearing before the Committee on Foreign Affairs, House of Representatives. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. October 18, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2009. Crossing the Border Immigrants in Detention and Victims of Trafficking. Pt. I and II: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 15, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States House of Representatives. 2010. *Human Trafficking Recent Trends: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism of the Committee on Homeland Security*. One Hundred Eleventh Congress, First Session. March 19, 2009. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate, Committee on the Judiciary. 2004. Alien Smuggling/Human Trafficking: Sending a Meaningful Message of Deterrence: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Crime, Corrections, and Victims' Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, First Session. July 25, 2003. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- United States Senate. 2004. Examining U.S. Efforts to Combat Human Trafficking and Slavery: Hearing before the Subcommittee on the Constitution, Civil Rights, and Property Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Eighth Congress, Second Session. July 7, 2004. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.

- United States Senate. 2007. Legal Options to Stop Human Trafficking: Hearing before the Subcommittee on Human Rights and the Law of the Committee on the Judiciary. One Hundred Tenth Congress, First Session. March 26, 2007. Washington, DC: US Government Printing Office.
- University of California School of Law. 2005. Hidden Slaves Forced Labor in the United States. *Berkeley Journal of International Law* 23 (1):47-109.
- US Trafficking Report Shows Mixed Results. 2010. Contemporary Sexuality 44 (8):6-7.
- Vandenberg, Martina. 2002. Complicity, Corruption, and Human Rights: Trafficking in Human Beings. *Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law* 34:323-333.
- van der Wolf, Willem-Jan, Claudia Tofan, and the Global Law Association. 2010. *Trafficking in Human Beings, Global Human Rights Law Collection*. Holmes Beach, FL: Gaunt.
- Violence against Women. 2008. Alam-e-Niswan 15 (1):97-98.
- Walsh, Brian W., and Andrew M. Grossman. 2008. Should Congress Make the Anti-Trafficking Law More Applicable to the Domestic Sex Industry? No. *CQ Researcher* 18 (19):449.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2006. Moral Crusade against Prostitution. Society 43 (3):33-38.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2007. The Social Construction of Sex Trafficking: Ideology and Institutionalization of a Moral Crusade. *Politics & Society* 35 (3):447-475.
- Weitzer, Ronald. 2010. The Movement to Criminalize Sex Work in the United States. *Journal of Law & Society* 37 (1):61-84.
- Welch, Michael, and Liza Schuster. 2005. Detention of Asylum Seekers in the US, UK, France, Germany, and Italy. *Criminal Justice* 5 (4):331-355.
- Werner, Daniel, and Kathleen Kim. 2008. *Civil Litigation on Behalf of Victims of Human Trafficking*. Montgomery, AL: Immigrant Justice Project, a Project of the Southern Poverty Law Center.
- Whitehead, John W. 2006. Sex Trafficking: The Real Immigration Problem. *World Observer* April 10, 2006.
- Wilhelm, Ian. 2005. AIDS Organization Sues Over U.S. Prostitution Policy. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 17 (22):34.
- Wilhelm, Ian. 2007. "Antiprostitution" Ruling is a Defeat for Aid Charity. *Chronicle of Philanthropy* 19 (10):28.
- Williamson, Celia, and Lynda M. Baker. 2008. Helping Victims of Prostitution and Trafficking: It Takes a Community. *Groupwork* 18 (3): 10-29.
- Williamson, Celia, and Michael Prior. 2009. Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking: A Network of Underground Players in the Midwest. *Journal of Child & Adolescent Trauma* 2 (1):46-61.
- Wilson, Deborah G., William F. Walsh, and Sherilyn Kleuber. 2006. Trafficking in Human Beings: Training and Services among US Law Enforcement Agencies. *Police Practice & Research* 7 (2):149-160.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2007. *Human Trafficking in Ohio: Markets, Responses and Consideration*. Santa Monica, CA: RAND.
- Wilson, Jeremy M., and Erin Dalton. 2008. Human Trafficking in the Heartland: Variation in Law Enforcement Awareness and Response. *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 24 (3):296-313.
- Winterdyk, John, and Philip Reichel. 2010. Introduction to Special Issue: Human Trafficking. *European Journal of Criminology* 7 (1):5-10.
- Wolfe, Leslie R. 2005. Fighting the War on Trafficking of Women and Girls: The Role of State Legislatures. *Georgetown Journal of Gender & the Law* 6 (2):179-192.

- Wolff, Tobias Barrington, 2002. The Thirteenth Amendment and Slavery in the Global Economy. *Columbia Law Review* 102 (4):973-1050.
- Women and Violence. 2001. Women's International Network News 27 (3):33.
- Worswick, Dawn E. 2010. Free at Last. Self-published.
- Wright, Jennifer. 2000. Worldwide Tragedy: U.S. Not Immune to Sexual Slavery. *National NOW Times* 32 (3):8.
- Yea, Sallie. 2006. Foreign Women Trafficked to United States Military Areas in South Korea: Trafficking Processes and Victim Profiles in a Different Context. *Asian & Pacific Migration Journal* 15 (4):495-523.
- Yi Lui, Mary Ting. 2009. Saving Young Girls from Chinatown: White Slavery and Woman Suffrage, 1910-1920. *Journal of the History of Sexuality* 18 (3):393-417.
- Zhang, Sheldon. 2007. *Smuggling and Trafficking in Human Beings: All Roads Lead to America*. Westport, CT: Praeger.
- Zhu, Lijiang. 2008. Chinese Practice in Public International Law: 2006 (III). Chinese Journal of International Law 7 (1):197-225.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2005. Situating the Ninety-Nine: A Critique of the Trafficking Victims Protection Act. *Journal of Religion & Abuse* 7 (3):37-56.
- Zimmerman, Yvonne C. 2010. Religion and Politics BUSH TO OBAMA. Journal of Feminist Studies in Religion (Indiana University Press) 26 (1):79-99.

## **Part III: Fiction**

Arnoldi, Katie. 2010. Point Dume. New York: Overlook.

Bell, Julia. 2007. Dirty Work. London: Young Picador.

Beres, Michael. 2009. Traffyck. St. Charles, IL: Medallion.

Black, Tony. 2008. Paying for It. London: Preface.

Block, Lawrence. 2007. Tanner's Virgin. New York: Harper.

Brennan, Allison. 2009. Fatal Secrets. New York: Ballantine Books.

Camilleri, Andrea, and Stephen Sartarelli. 2006. Rounding the Mark. New York: Penguin.

Carver, C.J. 2008. Gone without Trace. London: Orion.

Cole, Emerson. 2007. Nemesis Circle. Sutton, UK: Severn House.

Corbett, David. 2010. Do They Know I'm Running? New York: Ballantine.

Daughters, K. M. 2009. Beyond the Code of Conduct. Adams Basin, NY: The Wild Rose Press.

Davis, Tom. 2010. *Priceless: A Novel on the Edge of the World*. Colorado Springs, CO: David C. Cook.

Duffy, Maureen. 2009. The Orpheus Trail. London: Arcadia.

Evans, Tabor. 2010. Longarm and the One-Armed Bandit. New York: Jove Books.

Fairstein, Linda A. 2010. Hell Gate. Detroit: Thorndike Press.

Feehan, Christine. 2008. Turbulent Sea. London: Piatkus.

Gerard, Cindy. 2009. Whisper No Lies. New York: Simon & Schuster.

Green, Tim. 2007. American Outrage. Boston, MA: Grand Central.

Harris, Lisa. 2010. Blood Ransom. Grand Rapids, MI: Zondervan.

Harvey, John. 2008. Cold in Hand. Orlando, FL: Harcourt.

Hasler, Ernie. 2010. The House of Attila. Brighton: Book Guild.

Kilbourne, Christina. 2008. They Called Me Red. Montréal: Lobster.

Land, Jon. 2010. Strong Justice: A Caitlin Strong Novel. New York: Tom Doherty Associates.

Larsson, Stieg. 2009. The Girl Who Played with Fire. New York: Alfred A. Knopf.

Lee, Rachel. 2008. *The Hunted*. Don Mills, Ontario: Mira Books.

Lewis, Simon. 2008. Bad Traffic. New York: Scribner.

Lin, Ed. 2010. Snakes Can't Run. New York: Minotaur.

Mackenzie, Jassy. 2011. Stolen Lives. New York: Soho.

McCormick, Patricia. 2006. Sold. New York: Hyperion.

McCray, Cheyenne. 2009. The Second Betrayal. New York: St. Martin's.

Monroe, Grace. 2008. The Watcher. London: Avon.

Nabb, Magdalen. 2009. Vita Nuova. Bath, UK: Windsor/Paragon.

Oksanen, Sofi. 2010. Purge. New York: Black Cat.

Reece, Christy. 2009. Rescue Me. New York: Ballantine Books.

Regan, Linda. 2009. Dead Like Her. Chesterfield, UK: Crème de la Crime.

Robotham, Michael. 2007. The Night Ferry. New York: Vintage.

Rosemoor, Patricia. 2009. Rescuing the Virgin. Toronto: Harlequin.

Roslund, Anders, and Borge Hellstrom. 2009. Box 21. New York: Picador.

Rucka, Greg. 2009. Walking Dead. New York: Bantam.

Shuman, George D. 2008. Lost Girls: A Sherry Moore Novel. New York: Simon & Schuster.

Warren, Susan May. 2008. Wiser Than Serpents. New York: Steeple Hill.

Weeks, Lee. 2008. *The Trafficked*. London: Avon. Yallop, Martin. 2008. *Say You Never Met Me*. Leicester, UK: Matador.